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 PART I 
  

CAUTIONARY STATEMENT IDENTIFYING IMPORTANT FACTORS 
THAT COULD CAUSE THE COMPANY’S ACTUAL RESULTS TO 

DIFFER FROM THOSE PROJECTED IN FORWARD LOOKING STATEMENTS 
  
Readers of this document and any document incorporated by reference herein are advised that this document and documents
incorporated by reference into this document contain both statements of historical facts and forward looking statements.
Forward looking statements are subject to certain risks and uncertainties, which could cause actual results to differ materially
for those indicated by the forward looking statements. Examples of forward looking statements include, but are not limited to
(i) projections of revenues, income or loss, earning or loss per share, capital expenditures, dividends, capital structure and
other financial items, (ii) statements of the plans and objectives of the Company or its management or Board of Directors,
including the introduction of new products, or estimates or predictions of actions by customers, suppliers, competitors or
regulatory authorities, (iii) statements of future economic performance, and (iv) statements of assumptions underlying other
statements and statements about the Company or its business. 

  
This document and any documents incorporated by reference herein also identify important factors which could cause actual
results to differ materially from those indicated by forward looking statements. These risks and uncertainties include price
competition, the decisions of customers, the actions of competitors, the effects of government regulation, possible delays in
the introduction of new products and services, customer acceptance of products and services, the Company’s ability to secure 
debt and/or equity financing on reasonable terms, and other factors which are described herein and/or in documents
incorporated by reference herein. 

  
The cautionary statements made above and elsewhere by the Company should not be construed as exhaustive or as any
admission regarding the adequacy of disclosures made by the Company. Forward looking statements are beyond the ability of
the Company to control and in many cases the Company cannot predict what factors would cause results to differ materially
from those indicated by the forward looking statements. 

  
Item 1. Business 
  
Overview 
  
BlastGard International, Inc. is in the business of providing protection for individuals and property. We have developed and
have been marketing BlastWrap products to protect people and property against explosive forces. The Company owns 98.2%
of HighCom Security, Inc. (“HighCom”) which provides a wide range of security and personal protective gear. Our
protective gear includes shields, helmets, vests and plates which provide police and military with the protective gear they
need to do their jobs. 
  
Founded in 1997 and originally based in San Francisco, HighCom Security, Inc., a California corporation, is a global
provider of security equipment. HighCom is a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. With a 24,160 square foot
manufacturing and distribution facility located in Columbus, Ohio, HighCom is well positioned for large scale and time
sensitive global supply needs. We design, manufacture and/or distribute a range of security products and personal protective
gear. Our logistics network is now managed from our corporate headquarters in Clearwater, Florida. HighCom serves a wide
range of customers throughout the world. Our North American customer base includes the Department of Defense and the
Department of Homeland Security. We cater to local law enforcement agencies, correctional facilities and municipal
authorities, as well as large corporations. We export our products throughout the world and have in the past sold products in
Asia, Africa, Europe, Latin America and the Middle East. Many of our products are controlled for export purposes and we
require end user details prior to all sales. Strict compliance with U.S. and International laws and regulations is mandatory. 
  
HighCom Certifications 
  

3



   
HighCom has already implemented an in-depth ethics and compliance management and monitoring program that is tied to
our International Standard Organization (“ISO”) certified quality processes. These policies and procedures outline each step
within the compliance process and how they relate to, and should be acted upon, to ensure compliance with all local, state,
federal, and international laws and regulations.  Most importantly they address processes and policies that are related to
compliance with the Federal Acquisition Regulation (“FAR”), Defense Federal Acquisition Regulation (“DFAR”), 
International Traffic in Arms Regulations (“ITAR”), Office of Foreign Assets Control (“OFAC”), Export Administration 
Regulations (“EAR”). Arms Export Control Act (“AECA”), Export Administration Act (“EAA”), Automated Export System 
(“AES”), and Office of Federal Activities (“OFA”).  We also completed training internally and externally with regards to the
Foreign Corrupt Practices Act (“FCPA”) and other foreign business regulations that help our employees recognize red flags 
and potential risk situations. 
  
In July 2014, HighCom Security became the first company in the world to achieve BA 9000 certification. Several years ago, 
the National Institute of Justice (“NIJ”) assembled a collaborative team to address the issue of body armor safety and the
needs of criminal justice agencies. NIJ decided to increase the amount of testing needed for body armor to meet their
standards, including 1) more extensive and frequent testing; 2) environmental testing; and 3) implementation of BA 9000, a
body armor quality management standard. BA 9000, released in January 2012, is an extension of ISO 9001. BA 9000 extends
to manufacturers of body armor vests for federal, state, local, and tribal law enforcement and corrections bodies.
Manufacturers who wish to become BA 9000 certified must comply with additional requirements beyond ISO 9001 that are
specific to ballistics-resistant body armor manufacturing and testing, such as: 
  

  
Given the equipment and ballistic protection solutions provided by HighCom, compliance with the U.S. Department of
Commerce, U.S. Department of State, U.S. Department of the Treasury and all other governmental agencies' regulations is a
high priority. In addition to this, the Company is also registered through the Directorate of Defense Trade Controls as well as
the Bureau of Industry and Security ("BSI"). The purpose of these registrations is to allow the Company control over the
export management and compliance program moving forward.  
  
Management believes that we have an opportunity to combine the armor technology of HighCom with the blast mitigating
technology of BlastGard and provide a combination of advancements in product technologies while focusing on USA made
products for the United States Military and other governments and agencies worldwide. We have initiated numerous 
Research and Development projects according to National Institute of Justice’s (“NIJ”) body armor standards and testing. 
HighCom currently has 6 plates and vest solutions that qualify under the NIJ 0101.06 standard; and HighCom currently has
14 plates and vest solutions that qualify under the NIJ 0101.04 (Interim 2005) standard. We are currently marketing all of our
NIJ 0101.04 and 0101.06 products to open market customers in law enforcement and military channels. We currently have
several protective gear products under development. 
  
Another investment in 2014 included the further expansion of our manufacturing facility and several pieces of manufacturing
equipment to increase our production capabilities and efficiencies, along with the completion of our in-house ballistics and 
material science laboratory in 2013.  The lab is a critical element for testing and evaluation as well as a major marketing
point for many customers who in visiting the plant will also be invited to witness live ballistic testing of our products. The lab
will also enable us to address another critical area of our quality controls - validating and verifying our raw materials for 
hardness tests, density, performance and yields. This way we can make sure the materials we purchase from our vendors
conform to specifications and that we can improve the weight and cost of our finished product while maintaining complete
control over the intellectual property of new products. 
  
Also in late 2013, we created our new web site which provides valuable information for our agents, distributors and
customers. We have also engaged current social media marketing tools to further promote the company. We are seeing more
growth every day to our social media pages and product reviews on our website. 
  

 • Provide procedures for communicating with the Compliance Testing Program (CTP).
 • Provide unique identification for each piece of the body armor to ensure accountability.
 • Work areas must be managed in order to reduce negative effects on body armor.
 • Product testing must be done at CTP approved labs, which need to be ISO 17025 compliant.
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In addition to several new NIJ certifications secured in 2014, the National Tactical Officers Association (NTOA) tested
several of our products. The mission of the NTOA is to enhance the performance and professional status of law enforcement
personnel by providing a credible and proven training resource as well as a forum for the development of tactics and
information exchange. Upon completion of testing in the 2nd half of 2014, HighCom had 9 vest and plate products that were 
“Member Tested and Approved” by NTOA. HighCom can now use the NTOA logo to attest that our products were tested 
and approved by NTOA. This further validates and highlights HighCom as the leader in quality, customer service and
pricing. 
  
Another recent development by the Company was increasing our product liability insurance from the industry standard
$1,000,000 to $10,000,000. Our goal is focused on the safety of the military and law enforcement personnel who employ our
products in the field. We also value the relationships we are establishing with our distributors, re-sellers, and partners. This 
increase in our coverage demonstrates our commitment and support to both our clients and their customers on a global basis. 
  
We have recently entered into a number of agency agreements to market our product line in Mexico and the Middle East and
North Africa (“MENA”) region. We have also attended numerous tradeshows in an effort to re-establish HighCom’s 
presence in the personal protection equipment market and we are currently participating in numerous bids exceeding 15
million dollars. Management believes that we will experience significant increase in our overall sales on a quarter by quarter
basis as we develop these relationships. 
  
U.S. Department/U.S. Defense Department.  
  
In March 2011, the Company had HighCom’s export privileges reinstated by the U.S. State Department. HighCom also 
successfully applied to the US Defense Dept. to be removed from the Excluded Party List (“EPLS”). The successful 
reinstatement of HighCom’s export authority and its removal from the EPLS has dramatically improved HighCom’s ability to 
sell and market its products.   
  
BlastGard has completed registration through both the Directorate of Defense Trade Controls as well as the Bureau of
Industry and Security ("BSI"). The purpose of these registrations is to allow BlastGard control over the export management
and compliance program moving forward.  HighCom also completed their ISO certification which had been revoked under
HighCom due to missed audits.  BlastGard management has been able to complete an internal audit and management review,
in addition to meeting with BSI for the external audit review and in March 2012 HighCom secured ISO certification. 
  
Product Description 
  
HighCom provides a wide range of security products and personal protective gear (including tactical armor) that are tailored
and offer protection solutions to specific customer requirements. HighCom caters to local law enforcement agencies,
correctional facilities and municipal authorities. Given the equipment and ballistic protection solutions provided by
HighCom, compliance with the U.S. Department of Commerce, U.S. Department of State, U.S. Department of the Treasury
and all other governmental agencies' regulations is a high priority. HighCom has sold its products in the defense and law
enforcement sectors and is known for innovative technology, exceptional customer service and superior quality performance. 
  
Body armor is classified by the NIJ according to the level of protection it provides from various threats.  The classifications
are as follows: 
  

  

• Type IIA body armor- minimal protection against smaller caliber handgun threats.
 • Type II body armor – provides protection against many handgun threats, including many common smaller 

caliber pistols with standard pressure ammunition, and against many revolvers.
 • Type IIIA body armor- provides a higher level of protection and will generally protect against most pistol 

calibers including many law enforcement ammunitions, and against many higher powered revolvers.
 • Type III and IV body armor – provides protection against rifle rounds and are generally only used in tactical 

situations.
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 Our Security Products include the following: 
  

  
Manufactured products versus products supplied by third party vendors. 
  
HighCom manufactures ballistic plates and ballistic shields and constructs ballistic helmets. Our hard armor HighCom
products carry our brand name or a private label. Our ballistic vests and ballistic blankets are currently manufactured and
private labeled by third party vendors for us. Our soft armor vests are manufactured by one of two major suppliers and they
either carry the supplier brand name or the HighCom brand name. 
  
PLATES 
  
Level IV – NIJ 05 
HighCom currently maintains some of the largest capability for manufacturing Level IV ceramic plates. An important
strategic move we have employed is to partner with numerous companies to further leverage available equipment to increase
production capacity. An example of this is utilizing press consolidation capacity to produce high pressure backings for plates.
  
The Level IV NIJ 05 plate has a very high margin of safety. Approximately 400 plates have been shot internally at
HighCom's ballistic lab and shooting range as well as at independent and other commercial labs. During these tests, no
penetration has occurred when tested in accordance with the NIJ standard. Another important performance feature of this
plate is that when used in conjunction with a Level IIIA Vest, this plate has established the ability to defeat six rounds, in
accordance with Level III NIJ 05. 
  
HighCom has fourteen different certifications of its Level IV plate utilizing different suppliers of ceramics and backing
materials. We have deferred risk of material supply by securing qualified vendors to provide the necessary materials. 
  
Level III – NIJ 05 
HighCom has a Level III NIJ Polyethylene based plate solution with a production capacity of 5,500-6,000 units per month. 
  
SAPI 
The SAPI Plate (Small Arms Protective Insert) is used as an insert in military carriers. Due to the rate of ballistic
performance and success we have established in the tests conducted thus far, we were able to achieve SAPI level
performance with a weight of 100g less than the specification. Further, the HighCom sample defeated six rounds of explosive
materials in a single plate. We have conducted impact drop tests and x-rays after shoot tests. This product needs additional 
testing and evaluation to solidify the results. We have spent $300,000 on SAPI development thus far applying the many
lessons garnered during the past several years of research and development. 
  
NIJ 06 Specification &Compliant Products 
HighCom currently has two certified Level IV, three Level III plates and one Level IIIA vest. One vest is approved and one
has passed the Level II test criteria. There are different manufacturers producing these two different vests. Our current
situation with vests is that we have several vest models in the development stage: 3 Level IIIA and 3 Level II. There are
additional tests in the pipeline along with a considerable number of options, solutions and directions for continued
development of hard armor plates for certification under NIJ 0101.06 standards. As of late March 2014, HighCom’s Guardian 
Series Hard Armor™ product line now includes two new NIJ 0101.06 certified models, the Guardian 4S17™ and the 
Guardian 3S9™. Built to exceed industry standards at affordable prices, these inserts are designed according to the NIJ ratings 
for Level IV (4S17) and Level III (3S9), offering law enforcement and military personnel different options for up armor
requirements whether concerned about armor piercing threats or high powered rifle threats. NIJ introduced the Ballistic 
Resistance of Body Armor NIJ Standard-0101.06 to more effectively defend against increased velocities of ammunition
calibers and provide improved performance against the threats law enforcement faces in today’s world. 
  

 • Ballistic helmets
 • Body armor and hard armor plates
 • Ballistic soft armor vests
 • Riot helmets and shields
 • Mounted patrol, vehicular crew, and general duty helmets
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SHIELDS 
HighCom produces a Level IIIA ballistic shield that is among the most advanced in the market. This is due to the fact that the
electrical connections are routed internally through the composite itself. Similar products offered in the marketplace will have
external electrical connections. HighCom has a ballistic shield production capacity of approximately 800-1,000 units per 
month. 
  
BLANKETS 
We can produce ballistic blankets at any level to whatever size is needed by the end user. Production capability is
approximately 500-800 units per month. 
  
CIVILIAN ARMOR SYSTEMS 
Newly launched in December 2013 after 18 months in development; HighCom is now offering a full line of Civilian Armor
System (C.A.S.) products.  Our civilian armor insert panels provides personal and professional defense against ballistic
threats. HighCom’ inserts are designed, developed, and manufactured using state of the art processes and equipment to ensure
high quality and high performance when deployed by operators throughout numerous tactical and urban situations. Our
inserts are both internally and independently tested in accordance with the strictest criteria in adherence to the NIJ 0108.01
standard.  We also perform additional testing against V50 and special threats. 
  
SOFT ARMOR 
HighCom has five certified soft armor products with a production capacity of 2,000 units per month. We were able to process
a composite of proprietary material with a third party supplier wherein ceramic materials are incorporated within the flexible
composite. This alone increases ballistic stability, stab protection and provides further avenues towards lighter solutions.
These lighter solutions in turn combine composite material into soft armor material. Research and testing at this stage is very
preliminary with only basic testing conducted. However, results thus far strongly indicate to us that additional research in the
vein has great potential for advantageous positioning in the soft armor sector of our industry. Additionally, we have cause to
believe that analyzing bullet energy combining impact systems with both hard and soft ballistic systems will provide a
superior product in this industry. 
  
HELMETS 
HighCom is working towards achieving a proprietary uni-directional material that a third party will lay up for us in tape form 
(100% Polyethylene). Based on previous research and testing conducted, management believes that we can produce a Level
III helmet. We have yet to finish accomplishing the entire process. We will need to validate the date, produce an aluminum
mold as well as the prototype once the material is completed by a third party. Management believes that this helmet will be
an excellent “Made in USA” product that can be marketed internationally at a very competitive price point. 
  
Research and Development 
During fiscal 2014 and 2013, HighCom spent $21,923 and $27,551, respectively on research and development efforts. Future
research and development expenses will depend upon our liquidity and capital resources.  
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 MARKET DEFINITION 
  
Industry Description and Outlook 
  
There are over 17,000 law enforcement agencies in the U.S. with over 750,000 police officers. The law enforcement market
is scattered across the country and is typically serviced by distributors which provide products such as body armor, uniforms,
guns, and other items. 
  
According to a Vector Strategy report on U.S. military body armor trends, $6 Billion dollars worth of body armor will be
procured between 2009 and 2015. Body armor has a life cycle of five years.  This combined with an average 10% attrition
rate in law enforcement, means that approximately 30% of body armor purchases are turned over each year. 
  
According to the July 2014 IBISWorld Industry Report on Body Armor Manufacturing in the US, “the Body Armor 
Manufacturing industry is expected to continue to decline over the next five years. The industry is highly reliant on demand
from the US federal government and its decision to deploy troops in hostile environments. However, US troops continue to
withdraw from Iraq and Afghanistan, thereby weakening demand for body armor from the federal government. Furthermore,
federal funding for defense is expected to decrease over the next five years, while government consumption and investment is
put toward other security devices. Recovery is expected to begin in the middle of the next five-year period due to 
developments in body armor products and growth in law enforcement agency markets. The industry is also developing better
fitting armor for women and more efficient protective equipment in general. In addition, law enforcement agencies are
looking to reduce injuries to officers on the job by purchasing more body armor. Overall, the industry is expected to decline
at an average annual rate of 1.6% over the five years through 2019, to $676.7 million. International trade is also expected to
play a larger role for the industry. High-value added US manufactured goods will remain in demand in foreign markets such
as Canada. Consequently, the value of exports is projected to rise an annualized 4.3% to $48.2 million over the five years to
2019. Additionally, imports are forecast to grow at an average annual rate of 3.5% to about $19.0 million over the five-year 
period, accounting for a mere 2.9% of domestic demand.” 
  
HIGHCOM’S MARKETING AND SALES STRATEGY 

  
Strategy 

  
Our objective is to be a global leader in the businesses of safety, security, and defense protection. We continually seek to
enhance our existing products and to introduce new products to expand our market share or enter into new markets.
Historically, the largest portion of our HighCom business resulted from the sale of ballistic plates, vests and helmets. We plan
on expanding our business into multiple segments of the defense market. We are considering other products and services for
other aspects of the safety, security and defense protection. We sell our products and services through a variety of distribution
channels. Depending upon the product or service, our customers include distributors; federal, state, and municipal law
enforcement agencies and officers; government and military agencies; businesses; retailers; and consumers. More
specifically, the major customers of HighCom are: 
  

  
The channels of distribution for HighCom are distributors, direct sales, and the Government Services Administration (GSA). 
Since HighCom is a GSA contract holder any federal government agency can buy from them without additional prior
approval. 
  
Target Market 
  

 • Independent Distributors
 • Department of Homeland Security
 • Other Federal Government Agencies
 • Local Police Departments
 • Foreign entities
 • United Nations
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  The primary target markets are: 
  

  

  

  

   
How do we market ourselves 
Armor products - personal armor plates, ballistic shields and certain soft armor vests – have been designed, developed and 
certified by HighCom. NIJ certification is the barrier to entry/foundation to the US armor industry since without NIJ
certification, marketability/sales opportunities to domestic law enforcement are limited. While export sales are possible
without NIJ, NIJ certification is increasingly becoming required for export sales. All other HighCom products are distributed
under non-exclusive supplier arrangements. Our HighCom marketing strategy includes the following: 
  

  
Bidding on Governmental Projects 
  
Bidding on governmental (federal, state, local) contracts normally requires you to apply for status as an approved vendor.
Once your application accepted – you are eligible to participate in bids. Vendor certifications have varied processes – some 
include/require submission of detailed financial data to qualify and be certified as a vendor. Our ISO certification is also a
key factor in registration. Bids are submitted to a US agency – either through online sites, email or US Mail. For foreign sales
– normally approached by agents (based in foreign companies) – who request quotes for supply of goods in their local 
markets. Agents generally operate on a non-exclusive basis, but HighCom has in the past granted limited exclusivity to 
certain agents either on project specific basis – or a specific country basis. On occasion, HighCom may contract directly with
a foreign government to supply products on behalf of local agent. HighCom would then receive payment direct from
government agency and pay a commission to local agent. 

  
EXPORT COMPLIANCE POLICY 
  
HighCom is required to comply with all laws and regulations surrounding U.S. export controls. Recent events have focused
the U.S. government's attention on the need for increased enforcement of such laws. 
  

 • U.S. Department of Defense
  1 Army
  2 Marines
  3 Air Force
  4 Navy

• Other government agencies
  1 Homeland Security
  2 State Dept.
  3 FBI
  4 DEA
  5 U.S. Marshalls

 • Local law enforcement
  1 Police
  2 Highway patrol
  3 City police
  4 County Sheriffs

 • Foreign governments
   Military
   Security
   Police
    
 • United Nations peace keeping forces

 • HighCom website
 • Trade publications
 • Defense industry news websites
 • Trade Shows and Conferences
 • GSA advantage and
 • Bidding on federal government supply needs
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Although the government has always enforced export laws and regulations, the level of intensity has risen in the past several
years as concerns regarding national security and international terrorism have grown. 
  
The United States government has various objectives when controlling exports. For instance, the U.S. has placed controls on
the export of certain goods and technologies to prevent them from being used by the Armed Forces of other nations and thus
threatening U.S. national security. The U.S. also uses export controls for purposes of economic sanctions against certain
nations and groups hostile to the United States. 
  
The U.S. government not only possesses a national security interest through its export controls but also has additional
objectives. Export controls help protect items that may be in short supply domestically such as oil or gas. Additionally, the
U.S. collects trade data that allows the government to track the trade balance, evaluate the effect of foreign trade on the
domestic economy, and/or develop foreign policy decisions. The end result of all the U.S. government's regulations and laws
is that HighCom must be cognizant and comply with all export laws. 
  
HighCom management is firmly committed to full and complete compliance with all U.S. export control laws, including
among others, the Export Administration Regulations administered by the Bureau of Industry and Security of the U.S.
Department of Commerce, the International Traffic in Arms Regulations administered by the Directorate of Defense Trade
Controls at the U.S. Department of State, and the various sanctions and embargo regulations administered by the Office of
Foreign Assets Controls (OFAC) at the U.S. Department of the Treasury. While HighCom has always been committed to
compliance with all U.S. export control laws and regulations, our desire to ensure that no violations occur is heightened by
the events of September 11, 2001. All HighCom employees associated with activities that are subject to U.S. export controls
take extra precautions to ensure that no violations occur. It is HighCom management's policy that under no circumstances
will exports made on behalf of its customers be made contrary to U.S. export laws and regulations. Special care is taken to
prevent transactions with entities involved in the proliferation of weapons of mass destruction. 
  
Violations of the Export Administration Regulations could result in significant penalties for HighCom and for those
individuals involved in the violation. Civil penalties of up to $50,000 per violation may be imposed or up to $120,000 if the
violation involves national security controls. Violations could also result in a denial of HighCom's export privileges meaning
it could no longer forward products to international customers. Criminal penalties may also be imposed on HighCom and on
the individuals involved. For willful violations of the export regulations, HighCom could be fined up to $1,000,000 per
violation and individuals could be fined up to $250,000 per violation and imprisoned for up to 20 years. 
  
Violations of the International Traffic in Arms Regulations can also result in serious civil and criminal penalties for
HighCom and the individuals involved. Civil penalties can reach $500,000 per violation; criminal penalties can reach
$1,000,000 per violation. HighCom and individuals can also be debarred from practicing before the Directorate of Defense
Trade Controls, meaning the debarred party is ineligible to export defense articles from the U.S. 
  
Violations of OFAC regulations can also be very expensive and even result in a denial of export privileges in addition to
various civil and criminal penalties. The U.S. government takes export control violations very seriously and so does the
management of HighCom. 
  
HighCom has implemented an Export Compliance Program specifically designed to satisfy the requirements of the pertinent
United States statutes, rules and regulations, such as the Export Administration Act, Trading with the Enemies Act, Arms
Export Control Act, International Emergency Economic Powers Act, the Export Administration Regulations, the Foreign
Assets Control Regulations, the International Traffic in Arms Regulations, the Foreign Trade Statistics Regulations, the
Alcohol, the Customs Regulations, and all other applicable statutes, rules and regulations governing the export and
transportation of commodities by HighCom. The Export Compliance Program includes training on compliance issues, the
preparation and utilization of the U.S. Export Control Compliance Manual, and the establishment of a system of internal
reviews designed to identify any risks of non-compliance by HighCom. 
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OVERVIEW OF U.S. EXPORT REGULATIONS 
  
The principal government agencies that regulate U.S. exports are the Department of Commerce, which regulates the export of
"dual-use" items, and the Department of State, which regulates the export of defense or "munitions" items. "Dual-use" items 
are commercial items (i.e., commodities, software and technology) that can also be used in military applications, while 
"defense articles," "defense services," and related technical data are items specifically designed, modified or adapted for
military uses and that have limited or no commercial application. This information is based on regulations published by these
two, as well as other relevant U.S. government agencies, and is subject to change. This information will be updated
periodically to reflect changes made to the pertinent laws and regulations. 
  
The Bureau of Industry and Security ("BIS") is the agency within the U.S. Department of Commerce that is responsible for
administering export controls of "dual-use" items. BIS publishes and administers the Export Administration Regulations 
("EAR") (15 C.F.R. Part 730 et seq.) which describe export controls and contain a list of the commodities, software, and
technology that are controlled for export by the Department of Commerce. This list is called the Commerce Control List, or
"CCL", and is contained in Supplement No.1 to Part 774 of the EAR. 
  
The Directorate of Defense Trade Controls ("DDTC") is the agency within the U.S. Department of State that is responsible
for administering controls on the temporary import, temporary export, and permanent export/re-export of "defense articles," 
"defense services," and related "technical data." The Department of State administers the International Traffic in Arms
Regulations ("ITAR") which contain the United States Munitions List ("USML"). The USML details the commodities,
software, and technical data that are controlled by the State Department. 
  
Whether an export is controlled by the Commerce Department or the State Department depends on the proper classification
of the product. All exports are controlled by only one agency though it may in some cases be difficult to determine the
appropriate agency jurisdiction. In such cases, exporters may file a commodity jurisdiction ("CJ") request with DDTC to
determine which agency has jurisdiction over the product, software, or technology. DDTC generally takes at least six months
to respond to CJ requests, so their utility may be limited in a commercial context unless application is made sufficiently early.
  
Specific laws and regulations we are subject to include the following: 
  

   
Competition 

  
We operate in intensely competitive markets that are characterized by competition from major domestic and international
companies in our business and from a large number of competitive companies and alternative solutions in our security
business. This intense competition could result in pricing pressures, lower sales, reduced margins, and lower market share.
Any movement away from high-quality, domestic ballistic plates to lower priced or comparable foreign alternatives would 
adversely affect our business. Some of our competitors have greater financial, technical, marketing, distribution, and other
resources and, in certain cases, may have lower cost structures than we possess and that may afford them competitive
advantages. As a result, they may be able to devote greater resources to the promotion and sale of products, to negotiate
lower prices on raw materials and components, to deliver competitive products at lower prices, and to introduce new products
and respond to customer requirements more effectively and quickly than we can. 
  

• Export Administration Act – 50 U.S.C. 2405
   
 • Arms Export Control Act -22 USC 2778
   
 • Export Administration Regulations – 15 CFR 730-774 
   
 • International Traffic in Arms Regulations – 22 CFR 120-130
   
 • Foreign Corrupt Practices Act – 15 U.S.C. 78dd-1
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Competition is primarily based on quality of products, product innovation, price, consumer brand awareness, alternative
solutions, and customer service and support. Pricing, product image, quality, and innovation are the dominant competitive
factors in the industry. Our ability to compete successfully depends on a number of factors, both within and outside our
control. These factors include the following: 
  

   
We can provide no assurances that we will be able to successfully compete with our competitors in the future. 
  
Employees 
  
As of December 31, 2014, the Company has five full-time employees. The Company also relies on temporary workers for its
manufacturing facility. Additional sales and marketing personnel may be hired in the future as our sales efforts require such
additional personnel. 

  
BlastGard International, Inc. 

  
BlastGard - Overview  
  
Through BlastGard® Technologies, Inc., our wholly-owned Florida corporation, we have developed and designed proprietary 
blast mitigation materials. Our Patented BlastWrap® has been designed to mitigate blasts and suppress flash fires resulting
from explosions, regardless of the material or compound causing the explosion. We believe that this technology can be used
to create new finished products or designed to retrofit existing products. 

BlastWrap® is a concept for assemblies (not a chemical compound) from which blast protection products are built to save 
lives and reduce damage to valuable assets from explosions. BlastWrap® is designed to not only substantially reduce blast 
impulse and pressure (including reflected pressure and impulse), but quenches fireballs and suppresses post-blast fires. Lethal 
fragments may be captured by adding anti-ballistic armor layers on the product surface away from a blast. 

Our BlastGard® technology is designed to mitigate blast and rapid combustion phenomena through numerous mechanisms.
The relative contribution of each mechanism depends upon the intensity and nature of the impinging hazard. Shock wave
attenuation, for example, is dominant in mitigating mechanical explosions. Our products attempt to emulate unconfined
conditions and accelerate attenuating processes that occur in free air. Thus BlastWrap® does not try to resist blasts (which 
physically intensify blast phenomena); it mitigates them. BlastWrap® can be used as part of confining assemblies (containers 
and blast walls). In effect, BlastWrap® is a ‘virtual vent’. 

BlastWrap® Technology Components 
 

Our BlastWrap® products are made from two flexible films arranged one over the other and joined by a plurality of seams 
filled with attenuating filler material (volcanic glass bead or other suitable two-phase materials), configurable (designed for 
each application) with an extinguishing coating. Together, this combination of materials is designed to mitigate a blast while
at the same time eliminate fireballs or flame fronts produced by the blast. 

 • our success in designing and introducing innovative new products and services;
   
 • our ability to predict the evolving requirements and desires of our customers;
   
 • the quality of our customer service;
   
 • product and service introductions by our competitors; and
   
 • foreign labor costs and currency fluctuations, which may cause a foreign competitor’s products to be priced 

significantly lower than our products.
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We believe that this system is unique because it: 

  

Our BlastGard® Technology extracts heat, decelerates both blast wind and shock waves, and quenches the hot gases in all
blasts and fireballs. BlastWrap® does not interact with the explosive elements, and is therefore not altered by them. However,
after a single intense detonation, BlastWrap® must be replaced. 

  

Key BlastWrap® Features 
 

  

Key BlastWrap® Benefits 
 

BlastWrap® is light in weight. It can be used to protect against outdoor explosions. Because of the Montreal protocols
banning production of Halon extinguishing agents, BlastWrap® technology offers a light weight and environmentally 
acceptable blast suppression means available for most applications; and, it can even be adapted to function underwater. 

  
BlastWrap® products are inherent sound absorbers and thermal insulators, and are typically fire-tolerant. Any or all of these 
qualities are readily enhanced by bonding to common materials, thereby further extending the wide range of applications
which BlastWrap® can fulfill through a single product. 

  
The performance of BlastWrap® proprietary technology is independent of scenario and environment, which means that it
does not matter where the physical location is, how the basic product form is used or the environment in which the event
takes place. The basic product form can be used as a stand-alone material (as linings, curtain barriers, or as structural 
material), or can be laminated or otherwise affixed to a wide range of product forms such as insulation (thermal and
acoustic), ballistic armor such as KEVLAR™ (a 
  

 1 Works 24 hours a day
 2 Quenches fireballs and post blast fires
 3 Reduces blast impulse and pressure
 4 Does not dispense chemical extinguishants
 5 Uses neither alarms, sensors, nor an activation system
 6 Is nontoxic and ecologically friendly

 • For blasts that produce fireballs or intense hot gases at higher pressures, BlastGard® Technology has the ability, 
through testing, to cool the blast zone rapidly, thereby reducing structural damage.

 • In detonation of high explosives, where at least half of the energy released is in the shock wave, attenuation 
occurs even more rapidly, and in doing so substantially reduces explosion phenomena.

 • Lightweight, flexible, durable and environment safe
 • Requires no wires, electricity, detection devices and contains no sensors
 • Customizable and easy to retrofit
 • Materials are low in cost and are widely available
 • Extremely adaptable, without losing effectiveness
 • Compact structure
 • Easily produced
 • Can be constructed with additional environmental or specific blast conditions (e.g. weather or moisture barriers 

or dust free layers)
 • Can be produced with armor (Kevlar, Spectra, etc) for ballistic or fragment situations
 • Irreversibly dissipates energy from blast
 • Eliminates need for dispensing of agents in blast mitigation process
 • Neither contains nor creates hazardous fragments
 • Environmentally friendly, non-toxic core materials
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DuPont trademark), decorative stone, or packaging materials. BlastWrap® products can thus provide blast and fire protection 
in flooring, wall, and roof constructions, in packaging, in storage cabinets and other containment structures, and aboard all
types of vehicles, ships, and aircraft. 
  
Intellectual Property Rights  

  
Explosive devices are increasingly being used in asymmetric warfare to cause destruction to property and loss of life. These
explosive devices sometimes can be disrupted, but often there is insufficient warning of an attack. Our BlastWrap® products 
were created around this core concept. The BlastWrap® patent application was filed with the U.S. Patent and Trademark 
Office on July 31, 2003. A second patent application for “Blast mitigating container assemblies” was filed with the U.S. 
Patent and Trademark Office on April 29, 2004 and a new U.S. Continuation-In-Part patent application for “Blast mitigating 
container assemblies” on January 26, 2005. We also filed an application for this “Blast mitigating container assemblies”
technology under the Patent Cooperation Treaty on January 26, 2006. 

On November 27, 2012, BlastGard was notified by its patent counsel that its patent application for its BlastWrap material
was issued as U.S. Patent No. 8,316,752 B2. On March 18, 2008, our patent-pending application (No. 11/042,318) for our 
explosive effect mitigated containers (i.e. BlastGard MTR and MBR”) was issued as U.S. Patent No. 7,343,843. 

  
BlastWrap® Testing 

BlastWrap® prototypes have been evaluated in different test series, which have ranged from semi-quantitative screenings to 
third-party instrumented trials. We have consistently observed blast effect reductions of at least 50% in virtually every 
activity in which BlastWrap® has been involved. These tests have indicated that impulse (momentum transfer) and peak
pressure are reduced by nearly 50%. Impulse is the most destructive explosive-related hazard for structures and vehicles. We 
have also conducted further development design and testing of a series of products for blast mitigation protection of rapid
deployment barriers, walls, revetments and bunkers (including overhead protection from inbound mortars) for the United
States military.  

Significance of Test Results 

No BlastWrap® tests have been in small-scale. Every test series has involved standard products or test facilities simulating
service conditions—munitions containers, air cargo containers, steel vessels comparable in size to commercial aircraft fuel 
tanks and large secondary storage units, and vehicles, all with charge weights reflecting actual hazards. Management believes
that the test results provide evidence that BlastWrap® can protect vehicles, structures, and ships against very intense blasts. 
Tests have also shown that certain design features (such as deflectors), combined with additional BlastWrap® material, can 
accomplish protection against larger blasts. 

Government Awards 

BlastWrap®, and its BlastGard® Mitigating Trash Receptacles were designated as Qualified Anti-Terrorism Technologies 
and placed on the “Approved Products List for Homeland Security.” We were issued the “Designation” and “Certification”
for our technology by the Department of Homeland Security under the Support Anti-Terrorism by Fostering Effective 
Technologies Act of 2002 (the SAFETY ACT) in July of 2006. In the 4th quarter of 2011, the designation and certification 
was extended for another five years to our BlastWrap product but excluded our BlastGard MTR receptacles until we provide
new test data that conforms to new ASTM standards. No further testing has been planned at this time. The revisions allow the
use of liners and lids which the original standards did not address. The lid and liner materials must be tested to certain ASTM
plastic standards. 
  
The SAFETY ACT “Designation” and “Certification” are intended to support effective technologies aimed at preventing,
detecting, identifying, or deterring acts of terrorism, or limiting the harm that such acts might otherwise cause. The criteria
technologies must meet to be awarded “Designation” and “Certification” status include: the availability of the technology for 
immediate deployment in public and private settings; the magnitude of risk exposure to the public if the technology is not
deployed; the evaluation of scientific studies being feasibly conducted to assess the technology’s capability to substantially 
reduce risks of harm; and the technology’s effectiveness in facilitating the defense against acts of terrorism. BlastWrap is
designed to mitigate the blast effects of an explosion by rapidly extinguishing the fireball, eliminating burns and post-blast 
fires, and reducing the subsequent overpressures by more than 50%, thus reducing damage to people and property. 
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The SAFETY ACT legislation was designed to encourage the development and rapid deployment of life-saving 
antiterrorism technologies by providing manufacturers or sellers with limited risk to legal liability. It was also designed to
harness the nation’s scientific and technological resources to provide federal, state, and local officials with the technology 
and capabilities to protect the United States from terrorist acts. One area of focus for the Department of Homeland Security is
catastrophic terrorist threats to the nation’s security that could result in large-scale loss of life and major economic impact. 
The SAFETY ACT fosters research of technologies to counter threats both by evolutionary improvements to current
capabilities and development of revolutionary, new capabilities. 

GSA Approved Product  

General Services Administration enters into contracts with commercial firms to provide supplies and services at stated prices.
This streamlined procurement vehicle is available to federal agencies and other organizations to obtain engineering and
environmental services from pre-qualified vendors. GSA has completed federally mandated contracting requirements—
competition, pricing, small business and other contracting evaluations—normally required prior to obtaining services. Some 
of BlastGard’s finished products are in the GSA System. 

Manufacturing and Product Line 

We are currently manufacturing our core product, BlastWrap®, for sale in various forms. We have three distinct production 
types: 

  

The primary application for BlastWrap® is as an intermediate good for numerous civilian and military applications and uses.
Our technology can be customized for specific industries and applications. We have examined the various markets where
explosions occur, selected targeted applications and focused on development of products for those businesses and agencies at
risk. While designing finished products engineered with BlastWrap®, we have taken into account that some products must be 
portable, while others will remain at a fixed location. Some products have been designed to contain identified explosive
agents, while others are designed to mitigate unidentified explosive threats. With these standards in mind, we have developed
or are developing the following product lines to address the needs of customers and targeted markets: 

  

 • Serial Production – items that can be produced in quantity in an efficient, high-speed assembly line fashion.
 • Contract Manufacturing – items that require special design or custom features requiring separate and special 

manufacturing processes.
 • OEM (Original Equipment Manufacturer) Production – items that are licensed to OEM manufacturers enabling 

greater control over design, quality and production requirements specific to their industry.

• Mitigated Bomb Receptacles and MBR Gard Cart;
 • Blast Mitigated Unit Load Device (“BMULD”) – LD3 Container;
 • Insensitive Munitions (IM) Weapons Container;
 • Mitigated Trash Receptacle; and
 • BlastGard Barrier System (“BBS”).
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Since our Company’s acquisition of our subsidiary, HighCom, we have devoted substantially all of our resources toward the 
development of HighCom’s business. For fiscal 2014, our BlastWrap® product sales totaled approximately $24,000. 
  
Purchasing 
We rely on various suppliers to furnish the raw materials and components used in the manufacturing of our products.
Management believes that there are numerous alternative suppliers for all of the key raw material and virtually all component
needs. 
  
Governmental Regulation 
We are not aware of any existing or probable governmental regulations that would affect our business, except to the extent
that we voluntarily design products to meet various governmental guidelines. For example, our products can be designed to
conform to the United States Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearm’s requirements for the containment of explosive 
materials. 
  
Research and Development 

In 2014 and 2013, we spent no monies on research and development of BlastWrap® products. 
  
SEC Reports Available on Website 
  
The SEC maintains an Internet site (http://www.sec.gov) that contains reports, proxy and information statements, and other
information regarding issuers that file electronically with the SEC.  Our Annual Reports on Form 10-K, Quarterly Reports on 
Form 10-Q, Current Reports on Form 8-K and other SEC filings are available on the SEC’s website as well as our company 
website at www.blastgardintl.com. 

  
Item 1.A Risk Factors 
  
An investment in our common stock involves major risks. Before you invest in our common stock, you should be aware that
there are various risks, including those described below. You should carefully consider these risk factors together with all of
the other information included in this Form 10-K before you decide to purchase shares of our common stock. 
  
Purchase of our stock is a highly speculative and there can be no assurances that our operations will be profitable. We 
have been operating at a loss since inception and we have an accumulated deficit of approximately $16 million. At December
31, 2014, we have shareholder equity of approximately $1,656,000 as compared to a shareholder deficit of approximately
$1,800,000 at December 31, 2013. While we had an operating income of approximately $74,000 for 2014 on sales of over $5
million, we can provide no assurances that our future operations will be profitable. Accordingly, investors who own shares of
our Common Stock could lose their entire investment. 
  
We had a working capital deficit of approximately $533,000 at December 31, 2014 and there can be no assurances that
we will be able to meet our obligations as they become due and payable. At December 31, 2014, we had a working 
capital deficit of approximately $533,000 and a contingent derivative liability for approximately an additional $170,000.
While Management is projecting significantly increased sales in the first quarter of 2015 as compared to the comparable
period of the prior year and the expectation is that we will be able to meet our obligations as they become due and payable,
we can provide no assurances that we will be successful in this regard. 
  
We are controlled by a Canadian corporation. As described under “Item 7” herein, a Canadian corporation purchased the 
outstanding Secured Debt of the Company as of March 21, 2013 in the principal amount of $1,267,707.07 (including accrued
interest thereon) as well as warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of Common Stock exercisable at $.01 per share. This
Canadian corporation currently controls approximately 64% of our Common Stock. See “Items 7 and 12” for additional 
information on the change of control. We cannot predict what changes will be instituted by the new controlling stockholder in
the Company’s management and/or directors. 
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Going Concern. The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates 
the realization of assets and satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying
financial statements, the Company has incurred recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating
activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the Company will be unable to continue as a going concern. 

The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities
that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a 
going concern was dependent upon its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and
ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over
the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise
additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance the Company will be successful in
producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings. 
  
Business and Operational Risks  
  
The following are the major business and operational risks related to our new HighCom subsidiary: 
  

  

 • A substantial portion of our revenue is dependent on U.S. military business, and a decrease or delay in contract 
awards in such business could have a material adverse effect on us.

   
 • We must comply with all laws and regulations surrounding U.S. export controls.
   
 • Continued turmoil in the credit markets and the financial services industry may negatively impact our business, 

results of operations, financial condition or liquidity.
   
 • Many of our customers have fluctuating budgets, which may cause fluctuations in our results of operations.
   
 • Our business is subject to various laws and regulations favoring the U.S. government’s contractual position, and 

our failure to comply with such laws and regulations could harm operating results and prospects.
   
 • We rely on certain vendors to supply us with ballistics materials, composites materials, and other key materials 

that if we were unable to obtain could adversely affect our business.
   
 • Growth of operations may strain resources and if we fail to manage growth successfully, our business could be 

adversely affected.
   
 • Increases in the prices paid for raw materials or labor costs may adversely affect profit margins.
   
 • Our products are used in situations that are inherently risky. Accordingly, we may face product liability and 

exposure to other claims for which we may not be able to obtain adequate insurance.
   
 • We are engaged in a highly competitive marketplace, which demands that producers continue to develop new 

products. Our business will be adversely affected if we are not able to continue to develop new and competitive 
products.

   
 • We face continuous pricing pressure from our customers and our competitors. This will affect our margins and 

therefore our profitability and cash flow unless we can efficiently manage our manufacturing costs and market 
our products based on superior quality.

   
 • We may have difficulty protecting our proprietary technology.
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HighCom faces intense competition that could result in our losing or failing to gain market share and suffering
reduced revenue. 
  
HighCom operates in intensely competitive markets that are characterized by competition from major domestic and
international companies in our business and from a large number of competitive companies and alternative solutions in our
security business. This intense competition could result in pricing pressures, lower sales, reduced margins, and lower market
share. Any movement away from high-quality, domestic ballistic plates to lower priced or comparable foreign alternatives 
would adversely affect our business. Some of HighCom's competitors have greater financial, technical, marketing,
distribution, and other resources and, in certain cases, may have lower cost structures than we possess and that may afford
them competitive advantages. As a result, they may be able to devote greater resources to the promotion and sale of products,
to negotiate lower prices on raw materials and components, to deliver competitive products at lower prices, and to introduce
new products and respond to customer requirements more effectively and quickly than HighCom can. 
  
Competition is primarily based on quality of products, product innovation, price, consumer brand awareness, alternative
solutions, and customer service and support. Pricing, product image, quality, and innovation are the dominant competitive
factors in the industry. Our ability to compete successfully depends on a number of factors, both within and outside our
control. These factors include the following: 
  

  
We can provide no assurances that we will be able to successfully compete with our competitors in the future. 
  
If we are unable to compete effectively with our competitors, we will not be successful generating revenues or
attaining profits. The blast mitigation industry is highly competitive. BlastGard's ability to generate revenues and 
profitability is directly related to our ability to compete with our competitors.  
  

 • If we are unable to successfully retain executive leadership and other key personnel, our ability to successfully 
develop and market our products and operate our business may be harmed.

   
 • We have launched and expect to continue to launch strategic and operational initiatives which if not successful 

could adversely affect our business.
   
 • HighCom has in the past relied on its credit facility for liquidity needs which is currently at its maximum. The 

available credit under this facility is linked to a borrowing base, and reductions in eligible receivables and 
inventory will reduce our ability to draw on the line. The terms of the facility include various covenants, and 
failure to meet these covenants could affect our ability to borrow. These factors could affect our liquidity.

   
 • We may incur additional costs or material shortages due to new NIJ certification and testing standards.
   
 • If internal control over financial reporting becomes ineffective, our business and future prospects may suffer.

• our success in designing and introducing innovative new products and services; 
   
 • our ability to predict the evolving requirements and desires of our customers; 
   
 • the quality of our customer service; 
   
 • product and service introductions by our competitors; and 
   
 • foreign labor costs and currency fluctuations, which may cause a foreign competitor’s products to be priced 

significantly lower than our products. 
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Currently, we believe that we have a competitive advantage because of our unique technology, our product performance,
product mix and price. Our beliefs are based only on our research and development testing and we currently have only four
completed and finished products. We face competition in our markets from competing technologies and direct competition
from additional companies that may enter this market with greater financial resources than we have. If we are unable to
compete effectively, we will not be successful in generating revenues or attaining profits. 
  
Loss of key personnel could cause a major disruption in our day-to-day operations and we could lose our relationships 
with third-parties with whom we do business. Our future success depends in a significant part upon the continued service
of our executive officers as key management personnel. Competition for such personnel may be intense, and to be successful
we must retain our key managerial personnel. The loss of key personnel or the inability to hire or retain qualified replacement
personnel could have cause a major disruption in our day-to-day operations and we could lose our relationships with third-
parties with whom we do business, which could adversely affect our financial condition and results of operations. We can
provide no assurances that HighCom sales will be restored to historical levels or that BlastGard will successfully achieve
sales of its products. 
  
Our new subsidiary, HighCom, has a history of significant sales, which are not present in 
BlastGard. HighCom will attempt to restore sales to historical levels, although no assurances can be given in this regard.
Currently, the Company is devoting primarily all of its manpower and capital resources to the operations of HighCom. If our
parent corporation, BlastGard, chooses to devote resources toward the development of sales in its traditional BlastWrap
business, these sales activities may not be successful. We can provide no assurances that our operations will be able to
operate profitably in the future. 
  
Dependence on outside manufacturers and suppliers could disrupt our business if they fail to meet our expectations.
Currently, we rely on outside manufacturers and suppliers for some of our products. In the event that any of our suppliers or
manufacturers should become too expensive or suffer from quality control problems or financial difficulties, we would have
to find alternative sources. 

  
Possible technological obsolescence of our products. Our products may be subject to technological obsolescence, which 
would adversely affect our business by increasing our research and development costs and reducing our ability to generate
sales. Discovery of another new technology by third parties could replace or result in lower than anticipated demand for our
products and could materially adversely affect our operations. 

  
We may not be able to successfully use or defend our intellectual property rights, which would prevent us from
developing an advantage over our competitors. We rely on a combination of patent applications, trademarks, copyright 
and trade secret laws, and confidentiality procedures to protect our intellectual property rights, which we believe will give us
a competitive advantage over our competitors. However, we have not been granted any patents and we may never be granted
any patents if our applications are denied. Even if a patent is issued, use of our technology may infringe upon patents issued
to third-parties, which would subject us to the cost of defending the patent and possibly requiring us to stop using the 
technology or to license it from a third party. If a third party infringes on a patent issued to us, we will bear the cost of
enforcing the patent. If we are not able to successfully use or defend our intellectual property rights, we may not be able to
develop an advantage over our competitors. 
  
We do not expect to be able to pay cash dividends in the foreseeable future, so you should not make an investment in
our stock if you require dividend income. The payment of cash dividends, if any, in the future rests within the discretion of 
its Board of Directors and will depend, among other things, upon our earnings, our capital requirements and our financial
condition, as well as other relevant factors. We have not paid or declared any cash dividends upon our Common Stock since
our inception and by reason of our present financial status and our contemplated future financial requirements does not
contemplate or anticipate making any cash distributions upon our Common Stock in the foreseeable future. 
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We have a limited market for our common stock which causes the market price to be volatile and to usually decline
when there is more selling than buying on any given day. Our common stock currently trades on the OTC 
Pink® marketplace under the symbol “BLGA.” However, at most times in the past, our common stock has been thinly traded 
and as a result the market price usually declines when there is more selling than buying on any given day. As a result, the
market price has been volatile, and the market price may decline immediately if you decide to place an order to sell your
shares. 
  
The market price of our common stock is highly volatile and several factors that are beyond our control, including
our common stock being historically thinly traded, could adversely affect its market price. Our common stock has been 
historically thinly traded and the market price has been highly volatile. For these and other reasons, our stock price is subject
to significant volatility and will likely be adversely affected if our revenues or earnings in any quarter fail to meet the
investment community’s expectations. Additionally, the market price of our common stock could be subject to significant 
fluctuations in response to: 
  

   
Future sales of common stock into the public market place will increase the public float and may adversely affect the
market price. As of December 31, 2014, we had outstanding 328,405,857 shares of common stock, including an estimated
96,000,000 outstanding shares held by non-affiliated persons. Holders of restrictive securities may also sell their restrictive 
shares pursuant to Rule 144. In general, under Rule 144 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, shares of our common
stock beneficially owned by a person for at least six months (as defined in Rule 144) are eligible for resale under Rule 144,
subject to the availability of current public information about us and, in the case of affiliated persons, subject to certain
additional volume limitations, manner of sale provisions and notice provisions. Pursuant to Rule 144, non-affiliates may sell 
or otherwise transfer their restricted shares without compliance with current public information where the restricted securities
have been held for at least one year pursuant to Rule 144(a). Future sales of common stock or the availability of common
stock for sale may have an adverse effect on the market price of our thinly traded common stock, which in turn could
adversely affect our ability to obtain future funding as well as create a potential market overhang. 
  
“Penny Stock” regulations may adversely affect your ability to resell your stock in market transactions. The SEC has 
adopted penny stock regulations which apply to securities traded over-the-counter. These regulations generally define penny 
stock to be any equity security that has a market price of less than $5.00 per share or an equity security of an issuer with net
tangible assets of less than $5,000,000 as indicated in audited financial statements, if the corporation has been in continuous
operations for less than three years. Subject to certain limited exceptions, the rules for any transaction involving a penny 
stock require the delivery, prior to the transaction, of a risk disclosure document prepared by the SEC that contains certain
information describing the nature and level of risk associated with investments in the penny stock market. The broker-dealer 
also must disclose the commissions payable to both the broker-dealer and the registered representative and current quotations 
for the securities. Monthly account statements must be sent by the broker-dealer disclosing the estimated market value of 
each penny stock held in the account or indicating that the estimated market value cannot be determined because of the
unavailability of firm quotes. In addition, the rules impose additional sales practice requirements on broker-dealers who sell 
such securities to persons other than established customers and institutional accredited investors (generally institutions with
assets in excess of $5,000,000). These practices require that, prior to the purchase, the broker-dealer determined that 
transactions in penny stocks were suitable for the purchaser and obtained the purchaser’s written consent to the transaction. 

  
Our common stock is currently subject to the penny stock regulations. Compliance with the penny stock regulations by
broker-dealers will likely result in price fluctuations and the lack of a liquid market for the common stock, and may make it
difficult for you to resell your stock in market transactions. 
  
Item 1.B. Unresolved Staff Comments 
  

Not applicable. 
  

 ▪ announcements of new products or sales offered by BlastGard® or its competitors;
 ▪ actual or anticipated variations in quarterly operating results;
 ▪ changes in financial estimates by securities analysts;
 ▪ changes in the market’s perception of us or the nature of our business; and
 ▪ sales of our common stock.
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Item 2. Description of Property 
  
We do not own any real estate properties. BlastGard entered into a lease agreement in January 1, 2009 for office space in
Clearwater Florida, which was expanded to two offices in 2011 to accommodate HighCom Security. In 2012, BlastGard
moved into a larger office space. Rental payment under the new lease is $373 per month on a month to month basis. 

  
HighCom leases office and manufacturing space in Columbus, Ohio. In February 2011, the Company entered into a six 
month lease agreement for approximately 11,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In June 2012,
the Company entered into a one year lease agreement for approximately 16,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in
Columbus, OH. In June 2013, the Company entered into a three year lease agreement for approximately 24,160 square feet of
office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. Rental payment under the new lease is $6,967 per month through August
2016. Beginning May 1, 2015, HighCom anticipates expanding the facility by an additional 8,000 square feet. The new lease
proposed is still under review but we believe with this additional expansion it will be adequate for present requirements and
suitable for the operations involved. 
  
HighCom rented approximately 900 square feet of office space in Aurora, CO on a short-term lease which expired on May 
31, 2014 at a rental of $518 per month. On January 1, 2015, HighCom secured similar office space in Centennial, CO for one
year at a rental of $525.00 per month. 
  
Rent expense for 2014 and 2013 was approximately $88,912 and $96,153, respectively. 

  
Item 3. Legal Proceedings 
  
We are currently not subject to any threatened or pending legal proceedings. Nevertheless, we may from time to time become
a party to various legal proceedings arising in the ordinary course of our business. 
  
Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures 
  
Not applicable. 
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PART II 

  
Item 5.  Market for Common Stock and Related Shareholder Matters 
  
There is a limited public market for our Common Stock. Our common stock has been quoted on the OTCQB under the
symbol “BLGA.” But was downgraded from OTCQB to the OTC Pink marketplace for failing to meet the minimum closing 
bid price of $0.01 on at least one of the past 30 days. The following table sets forth the range of high and low sales prices for
our Common Stock (rounded to the nearest penny) for each quarterly period indicated, in the last two fiscal years. 
  

   
  
The quotations reflect inter-dealer prices, without retail markup, markdown or commission. 
  
Holders 
  
As of February 15, 2015, there were 289 holders of record of our common stock (this number does not include beneficial
owners who hold shares at broker/dealers in “street-name”). 
  
Dividends  
  
To date, we have not paid any dividends on its common stock and do not expect to declare or pay any dividends on such
common stock in the foreseeable future. Payment of any dividends will be dependent upon future earnings, if any, our
financial condition, and other factors as deemed relevant by our Board of Directors. 
  
Repurchases of equity securities 

  
During the past three years, we did not repurchase any of our outstanding equity securities. 
  
Sales of Unregistered Securities 
  
From January 1, 2013 to December 31, 2014, we had no sales or issuances of unregistered common stock, except as follows: 
  
In April 2013, BlastGard issued 173,488,279 shares of common stock as a conversion of debt in the amount of $1,561,394.
Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act as an exchange of securities of the same
issuer with no commissions being paid. In April 2013, BlastGard issued 28,923,342 shares of common stock for exercise of
warrants valued at $260,310. Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act. 
  
In November 2013, Blastgard issued 2,000,000 shares of common stock for services valued at $40,000. Exemption from
registration is claimed under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act. 
  
In September 2014, BlastGard issued 33,608,200 shares of common stock for exercise of warrants valued at $302,479.
Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act. 
  

Quarter Ended High Sales   Low Sales
March 31, 2013 $0.03  $0.01
June 30, 2013 $0.04  $0.02
September 30, 2013 $0.02  $0.01
December 31, 2013 $0.03  $0.01
    
March 31, 2014 $0.02  $0.01
June 30, 2014 $0.02  $0.01
September 30, 2014 $0.02  $0.01
December 31, 2014 $0.02  $0.01
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 Item 6. Selected Financial Data 
  
Not applicable. 
  
Item 7. Management’s Discussion and Analysis or Plan of Operation 
  
Statements contained herein that are not historical facts are forward-looking statements. Although we believe that the 
expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements are reasonable, the forward-looking statements are subject to risks 
and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ from those projected. We caution investors that any forward-looking 
statements made by us are not guarantees of future performance and actual results may differ materially from those in the
forward-looking statements. Such risks and uncertainties include, without limitation: well-established competitors who have 
substantially greater financial resources and longer operating histories, regulatory delays or denials, ability to compete as a
start-up company in a highly competitive market, and access to sources of capital. 

  
The following discussion and analysis should be read in conjunction with our financial statements and notes thereto included
elsewhere in this Form 10-K. Except for the historical information contained in this Form 10-K, the discussion in this Form 
10-K contains certain forward-looking statements that involve risks and uncertainties, such as statements of our plans,
objectives, expectations and intentions. The cautionary statements made in this Form 10-K should be read as being applicable 
to all related forward-looking statements wherever they appear in this Form 10-K. Our actual results could differ materially 
from those discussed here. 

  
Overview 

  
Substantially all our sales are from the operations of our subsidiary, HighCom. HighCom provides a wide range of security
products and personal protective gear (including tactical armor) that are tailored and offer protection solutions to specific
customer requirements. HighCom caters to local law enforcement agencies, correctional facilities and municipal authorities.
Given the equipment and ballistic protection solutions provided by HighCom, compliance with the U.S. Department of
Commerce, U.S. Department of State, U.S. Department of the Treasury and all other governmental agencies' regulations is a
high priority. HighCom has sold its products in the defense and law enforcement sectors and is known for innovative
technology, exceptional customer service and superior quality performance. We export our products throughout the world
and have in the past sold products in Asia, Africa, Europe, Latin America and the Middle East. Many of our products are
controlled for export purposes and we require end user details prior to all sales. Strict compliance with U.S. and International
laws and regulations is mandatory. 
Going Concern 
  
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the realization of
assets and satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying financial statements, the
Company has incurred recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating activities. These factors,
among others, may indicate that the Company will be unable to continue as a going concern. 
The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities
that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a 
going concern was dependent upon its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and
ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over
the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise
additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance the Company will be successful in
producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings. 
  
Critical Accounting Policies 
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We prepare our financial statements in conformity with GAAP, which requires management to make certain estimates and
assumptions and apply judgments. We base our estimates and judgments on historical experience, current trends and other
factors that management believes to be important at the time the financial statements are prepared and actual results could
differ from our estimates and such differences could be material. We have identified below the critical accounting policies
which are assumptions made by management about matters that are highly uncertain and that are of critical importance in the
presentation of our financial position, results of operations and cash flows. Due to the need to make estimates about the effect
of matters that are inherently uncertain, materially different amounts could be reported under different conditions or using
different assumptions. On a regular basis, we review our critical accounting policies and how they are applied in the
preparation our financial statements. 

  

  

 • Use Of Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally 
accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the 
reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the 
financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual 
results could differ from those estimates.

   
 • Long-lived Assets. Long-lived assets such as property, equipment and identifiable intangibles are reviewed for 

impairment whenever facts and circumstances indicate that the carrying value may not be recoverable. When 
required impairment losses on assets to be held and used are recognized based on the fair value of the asset. The 
fair value is determined based on estimates of future cash flows, market value of similar assets, if available, or 
independent appraisals, if required. If the carrying amount of the long-lived asset is not recoverable from its 
undiscounted cash flows, an impairment loss is recognized for the difference between the carrying amount and 
fair value of the asset. When fair values are not available, the Company estimates fair value using the expected 
future cash flows discounted at a rate commensurate with the risk associated with the recovery of the assets. We 
did not recognize any impairment losses for any periods presented.

   
 • Goodwill. Goodwill represents the premium paid over the fair value of the net tangible and identifiable 

intangible assets we have acquired in our business combinations. We perform a goodwill impairment test on at 
least an annual basis. Application of the goodwill impairment test requires significant judgments, including 
estimation of future cash flows, which is dependent on internal forecasts, estimation of the long-term rate of 
growth for the businesses, the useful life over which cash flows will occur and determination of our weighted 
average cost of capital. Changes in these estimates and assumptions could materially affect the determination of 
fair value and/or conclusions on goodwill impairment for each reporting unit. We will conduct our annual 
goodwill impairment test as of December 31 of each year or more frequently if indicators of impairment exist. 
We periodically analyze whether any such indicators of impairment exist. A significant amount of judgment is 
involved in determining if an indicator of impairment has occurred. Such indicators may include a sustained 
significant decline in our sham price and market capitalization, a significant adverse change in legal factors or in 
the business climate, unanticipated competition and/or slower expected growth rates, adverse actions or 
assessments by a regulator, among others. We compare the fair value of its reporting unit to its respective 
carrying value, including related goodwill. Future changes in the industry could impact the results of future 
annual impairment tests. There can be no assurance that future tests of goodwill impairment will not result in 
impairment charges.

   
 • Derivative Financial Instruments. We review the terms of convertible debt issues to determine whether there 

are embedded derivative instruments, including embedded conversion options, which are required to be 
bifurcated and accounted for separately as derivative financial instruments. In circumstances where the host 
instrument contains more than one embedded derivative instrument, including the conversion option, that is 
required to be bifurcated, the bifurcated derivative instruments are accounted for as a single, compound 
derivative instrument.

   
  Bifurcated embedded derivatives are initially recorded at fair value and are then revalued at each reporting date 

with changes in the fair value reported as non-operating income or expense. When
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Results of Operations  
  
Year Ended December 31, 2014 vs. 2013 
  
For fiscal 2014, we achieved revenues of $5,048,190 as compared to $2,068,212 for the comparable period of the prior year,
an increase of $2,979,978. Our gross profit for fiscal 2014 was $1,747,216 as compared to $1,031,606 for the comparable
period of the prior year, an increase of $715,610. Management believes that the improved operations for 2014 are a result of
governments and local police budgets permitting them to purchase the necessary protective gear, including, without
limitation, shields, helmets vests and plates to protect their police officers and military. Management is anticipating increased
sales and gross profits for 2015 as we have a backlog or firm orders for the first quarter of approximately $3,000,000. Our
gross profit percentage for 2014 was approximately 34.6% as compared to approximately 49.9% for the comparable period of
the prior year. The decrease in margins was primarily due to increased operating costs and raw material increases. 
  
For 2014, our operating expenses were $1,673,163 as compared to $1,502,925 for the comparable period of the prior year, an
increase of approximately $170,238. The increased operating expenses for 2014 were primarily attributable to personnel
costs needed to deliver goods to our customers. 
  
Our operating income for fiscal 2014 was $74,053 as compared to ($471,319) for the comparable period of the prior year. 
Management believes that the improved operations for 2014 are a result of governments and local police budgets permitting 
them to purchase the necessary protective gear to protect their police officers and military. 
  
For fiscal 2014, the Company had a gain on non-operating activity of $2,452,493 as compared to a loss of the comparable
period of the prior year of $1,557,903. The differences between 2014 and 2013 relate to gains on the settlement of debt and
on derivative liabilities of $2,611,267 for 2014 as compared to a loss on derivative liabilities of $761,221 and a decrease in
interest expense from of $1,103,000 for 2013 to $158,774 for 2014. 
  
Our net income for 2014 was $2,513,801 as compared to a net loss of $2,035,156 for the comparable period of the prior year.
Substantially all of our net income is derived from the gain on derivative liability and gain on debt settlement described in the
preceding paragraph. 

  
Liquidity and Capital Resources. 
  
At December 31, 2014, we had current assets of $1,625,633 as compared to current liabilities of $2,158,845, resulting in a
working capital deficit of $533,212. During fiscal 2014, net cash used by operating activities was $45,073. This was a direct
result of increased sales and profitability. Our 2014 net income of $2,513,801 included a derivative gain of $1,762,355 and
gain on the settlement of debts totaling $848,912. Amortization and depreciation expense was $75,340. During 2014, net cash
provided by financing activities was $27,124. During 2014, net cash used in investing activities was $10,117. 
  
At December 31, 2014, the Company had a working capital deficit of approximately $533,000. Management is anticipating
increases in sales and gross profits for 2015 as we have a backlog or firm orders for the first quarter of approximately
$3,000,000. Management believes that cash flow from operations will enable the Company to meet its operating expenses as
they become due and payable during 2015, although no assurances can be given in this regard. See “Risk Factors.” 

  the equity or convertible debt instruments contain embedded derivative instruments that are to be bifurcated and 
accounted for as liabilities, the total proceeds received are first allocated to the fair value of all the bifurcated 
derivative instruments. The remaining proceeds, if any, are then allocated to the host instruments themselves, 
usually resulting in those instruments being recorded at a discount from their face value. The discount from the 
face value of the convertible debt, together with the stated interest on the instrument, is amortized over the life of 
the instrument through periodic charges to interest expense, using the effective interest method.
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During fiscal 2014 and years prior to that, we relied on borrowings from our Chief Executive Officer/Chief Financial Officer
and from a financial institution with a personal guaranty of our Chief Executive Officer/Chief Financial Officer. On October
29, 2014, we borrowed $450,000 from our principal stockholder, which monies were repaid in December 2014. We
anticipate that our future liquidity requirements will arise from the need to finance our operations, accounts receivable and
inventories, and from the need to fund our growth from operations, current debt obligations and capital expenditures. The
primary sources of funding for such requirements are expected to be cash generated from operations and raising additional
capital through equity and debt financing as needed. We can provide no assurances that cash generated from operations will
occur or additional financing will be obtained on terms satisfactory to us, if at all, or that additional debt conversions will
occur. 
  
We have no known demands or commitments and are not aware of any events or uncertainties as of December 31, 2014 that
will result in or that are reasonably likely to materially increase or decrease our current liquidity. 
  
Capital Resources. 
  
We had no material commitments for capital expenditures as of December 31, 2014 and 2013. 

  
Off Balance Sheet Arrangements. 
  
We currently have no off-balance sheet arrangements. 

Exercise of Warrants/Reduction of Debt 

In September 2014, BlastGard issued 33,608,200 shares of common stock for exercise of warrants valued at $302,479.
Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act. 
  
The Company owed approximately $435,376 to Fifth Third Bank which was personally guaranteed by the former CEO of
HighCom. In 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. purchased the Company’s note from Fifth Third Bank and took an assignment of 
the civil judgment on the note entered into against both HighCom and its former CEO. The indebtedness was reduced to a
civil judgment by the bank in the Ohio state court system. The net proceeds of the warrant exercise described in the preceding
paragraph were utilized to release the Company from its obligations under the note. See “Item 13.” 
  
Item 8. Financial Statements 
  
The information required by Item 8 and an index thereto commences on page 44, which pages follow this page. 
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Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm 

  
Board of Directors and Stockholders 
BlastGard International, Inc. 
Clearwater, Florida 33759 
  
We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheet of BlastGard International, Inc. (the "Company") for the years
ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 and the related consolidated statements of operations, stockholders' equity and cash
flows for the year then ended. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our
responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit. 
  
We conducted our audit in accordance with standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States).
Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial
statements are free of material misstatement. The Company is not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit
of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audit included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as
a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an
opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such
opinion. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial
statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management,
as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for
our opinion. 
  
In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial
position of BlastGard International, Inc. as of December 31, 2013 and 2012 and the results of its consolidated operations and
cash flows for the year then ended, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of
America. 
  
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming the Company will continue as a going concern. As
discussed in Note 2 to the financial statements, the Company has working capital deficiencies, an accumulated deficit, and
significant loan defaults. These conditions raise substantial doubt about the Company’s ability to continue as a going 
concern. Further information and management’s plans in regard to this uncertainty are also described in Note 2. The financial 
statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty. 
  
\s\ DKM Certified Public Accountants 
  
DKM Certified Public Accountants 
Clearwater, Florida 
March 31, 2014 
  

2451 N. McMullen Booth Road  
Suite.308 

Clearwater, FL 33759 
Toll fee: 855.334.0934 

Fax: 800.581.1908 
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REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM 

  

The Board of Directors and Stockholders 
Blastgard International Inc. 
  
We have audited the accompanying balance sheet of Blastgard International Inc. as of December 31, 2014, and the related
statement of operations, stockholders’ deficiency, and cash flows for the year ended December 31, 2014. These financial 
statements are the responsibility of the Company’s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial
statements based on our audit. The December 31, 2013 financial statements were audited by a predecessor independent
registered public accounting firm that issued an unqualified opinion, with a going concern explanatory paragraph, on March
31, 2014. 
  
We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United 
States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audits to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the
financial statements are free of material misstatement. The Company is not required to have, nor were we engaged to
perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audits included consideration of internal control over
financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose
of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company’s internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we 
express no such opinion. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the
financial statements, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as
evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion. 
  
In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of
Blastgard International Inc. as of December 31, 2014, and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the year then
ended in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. 
  
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern. As
shown in the accompanying financial statements, the Company has had significant net losses and cash flow deficiencies.
Those conditions raise substantial doubt about the Company’s ability to continue as a going concern. Management’s plans 
regarding those matters are described in Note 1. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result
from the outcome of this uncertainty. 
  
\s\ Green & Company, CPAs 
  
Green & Company, CPAs 
Temple Terrace, Florida 
March 27, 2015 

Green & Company, CPAs
A PCAOB Registered Accounting Firm
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BlastGard International, Inc.
Consolidated Balance Sheets

   
December 

31,
December 

31,
   2014 2013
Assets    
Current assets    

Cash  $ 15,187 $ 43,253 
Accounts receivable, (net of allowance for doubtful accts)   256,619 83,117 
Inventory   1,348,827 715,430 
Prepaid and other current assets   5,000 7,766 
Net related party loans receivable from acquisition   — 122,316 

Total current assets   1,625,633 971,882 
    
    
Property & equipment, net of accumulated depreciation of ($404,353) and ($361,378), 

respectively   80,439 113,297 
    
Intangible property, net of accumulated amortization of ($631,647) and ($599,282), 

respectively   164,631 196,996 
Investments   45,000 112,832 
Goodwill   2,061,649 2,061,649 
Deposits   7,612 7,407 
Total Assets  $ 3,984,964 $ 3,464,063 
    
Liabilities and Stockholders• Equity    
Current liabilities    

Accounts payable  $ 863,476 $ 738,538 
Accrued expenses   158,853 52,470
Customer deposits and deferred revenue   179,998 3,803
Current portion notes payable   956,518 1,241,972 

Total current liabilities   2,158,845 2,036,783 
    
Contingent liability   — 1,170,081 
Derivative liability, net   169,630 2,065,134 
Total liabilities   2,328,475 5,271,998 
    
Stockholders• Equity    
    

Preferred Stock, 1,000 shares authorized;001 par value; 0 and 0 issued and outstanding  $ — —
    
     

Common Stock, $.001 par value, 500,000,000 shares authorized; 328,405,857 and 
294,797,657 shares issued and outstanding, respectively   328,405 294,797 

Additional paid-in capital   17,356,271 16,452,001 
Minority interest   (11,282) (24,027)
Accumulated deficit   (16,016,905) (18,530,706)
Total stockholders’ deficit   1,656,489 (1,807,935)

    
Total Liabilities and Stockholders’ Equity  $ 3,984,964 $ 3,464,063 
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BlastGard International Inc.
Consolidated Statements of Operations

  For the Years Ended
  December 31,
  2014 2013
   
Revenues $ 5,048,190 $ 2,068,212
Direct costs  3,300,974 1,036,606
Gross Profit  1,747,216 1,031,606
   
Operating expenses:   

General and administrative  1,375,983 1,069,238
Research and Development  21,923 27,551
Stock based compensation  199,917 139,998
Amortization and depreciation  75,340 266,138
Total operating expenses  1,673,163 1,502,925
   
Operating income (loss)  74,053 (471,319)

   
Non-operating activity   

Other income (expense)  — 306,318
Gains on settlement of debt   
Gain (loss) on derivative liability  848,912 —
  1,762,355 (761,221)
 (Loss) on settlement of assets  — —
Interest expense  (158,774) (1,103,000)
Total other income (expense)  2,452,493 (1,557,903)

   
Income (loss) before income taxes  2,526,546 (2,029,222)
   
Minority interest loss  (12,745) (5,934)
Provision for income taxes  — ——
Net income (loss) $ 2,513,801 $ (2,035,156)
   
Earnings (loss) per share:   

Basic $ 0.01 $ (0.01)
Dilutive $ 0.01 $ (0.01)

   
Weighted average shares outstanding   

Basic  304,649,865 222,270,528 
Dilutive  332,106,317 222,270,528

   
The accompanying notes are an integral part of these consolidated financial statements.
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The accompanying notes are an integral part of these consolidated financial statements. 

  

BlastGard International Inc.
Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit

   Common   

   Shares   Par

Additional 
 Paid in  
Capital

Minority 
Interest  

Accumulated 
 Deficit

Stock-  
 Holders• 

Deficit
       
Balance at December 31, 

2012   90,386,036 $ 90,386 $ 14, 694, 710 $ (29,961) $ (16,495,550) $ (1,740,415)
       

Stock issued for conversion 
of debt   173,488,279  173,488 1,387,906 1,561,394

       
Stock issued for exercise of 

Warrants   28,923,342  28,923 231,387 260,310
       
Stock issued for services   2,000,000  2,000 38,000 40,000
       
Options issued for services      99,998  99,998
       
Net Income (Loss)      5,934 (2,035,156) (2,029,222)

       
Balance at December 31, 

2013   294,797,657 $ 294,797 $ 16,452,001 $ (24,027) $ (18,530,706) $ (1,807,935)
       

Options issued for services      199,917  199,917
       
Stock issued for exercise of 

warrants   33,608,200  33,608 704,353 737,961
       
Net Income (Loss)      12,745 2,513,801 2,526,546

       
   328,405,857 $ 328,405 $ 17,356,271 $ (11,282) $ (16,016,905) $ 1,656,489
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BlastGard International Inc.
Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows

   For the Year Ended
   December 31,
   2014 2013
    
Cash Flows from Operating Activities:    

Net income (loss)  $ 2,513,801 $(2,035,156)
 Adjustment to reconcile Net Income to net cash provided by operations:    
Minority interest gain (loss)   12,745 5,934
Depreciation and amortization   75,340 266,138
Amortization of debt discount   117,493 986,419
Gain on contingent liability   — —
Stock based compensation   199,917 139,998
Gain on settlement of debt   (848,912) (306,318)
Derivative (gain) loss   (1,762,355) 761,221
Changes in assets and liabilities:    

Accounts receivable   (173,502) (63,517)
Inventory   (633,397) (322,611 )

Other assets   2,561 (1,187 )
Accounts payable and accruals   275,041 77,033 

Customer deposits   176,195 (75,379)
Other liabilities   — —
Net Cash Used by Operating Activities   (45,073) (567,425)

    
Cash Flows from Investing Activities:    

Purchase of property and equipment   (10,117) (36,182)
Net Cash Used by Investing Activities   (10,117) (36,182)

    
Cash Flows from Financing Activities:    

Proceeds from warrant exercise   — 260,310 
Proceeds from issuance of note payable   140,000 489,913
Repayments of notes payable   (112,876) (459,789)
Net Cash Provided by Financing Activities   27,124 290,434

    
Net decrease in Cash   (28,066) (313,173)

    
Cash at beginning of period   43,253 356,426
Cash at end of period  $ 15,187 $ 43,253

    
    

Supplemental cash flow information:    
Interest paid  $ 37,327 $ 75,248
Taxes paid  $ — $ —

    
Supplemental Schedule of Noncash Investing and Financing Activities    
    

Debt converted to stock   302,474 1,561,394

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these consolidated financial statements.
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Blastgard International, Inc. 
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements 

  

  

  
BlastGard International, Inc. (the “Company”) was incorporated on September 26, 2003 as BlastGard Technologies,
Inc. (“BTI”) in the State of Florida, to design and market proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company created, 
designs, develops and markets proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company’s patented BlastWrap® technology 
effectively mitigates blast effects and suppresses post-blast fires. The Company sub-contracts the manufacturing of 
products to licensed and qualified production facilities. 

The Company went public through a shell merger on January 31, 2004. On March 21, 2004, the Company changed its
name to BlastGard International, Inc. On March 4, 2011, the Company completed the acquisition of HighCom
Securities, Inc. and subsidiaries. The income of HighCom and subsidiaries is included from January 25, 2011, the date
of the binding letter of intent. These financial statements include the assets liabilities and activity of the following: 

BlastGard International, Inc. BlastGard® International, Inc. is a Colorado corporation that has developed and designed
proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company operates from offices in Clearwater, Florida and uses contract
manufacturers in various locations for production. 

BlastGard Technologies Inc. is a dormant Florida corporation. 

HighCom Securities, Inc. HighCom Securities, Inc. (HighCom), originally located in San Francisco California, is a
global provider of security equipment and a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. The Company has a
manufacturing facility in Columbus, Ohio for production and has moved the corporate offices to Clearwater, Florida as
of May 1, 2011. 

Going Concern 

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the
realization of assets and satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying
financial statements, the Company has incurred recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its
operating activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the Company will be unable to continue as a going
concern. 

The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of
liabilities that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s 
continuation as a going concern was dependent upon its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations
on a timely basis and ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to generate the necessary cash flows with
increased sales revenue over the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide sufficient cash 
flow; the Company has plans to raise additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no
assurance the Company will be successful in producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding
through debt and equity financings. 
  
Principles of Consolidation 
  
These consolidated financial statements include the assets and liabilities of BlastGard International, Inc. and its
subsidiaries as of December 31, 2014 and 2013. 
  
All material intercompany transactions have been eliminated. 
  

(1) Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Organization and Basis of Presentation
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Use of Estimates 

The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles required
management to make estimates and assumptions that affected the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and the
disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues
and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates. 

Cash and Cash Equivalents 

The Company considered all highly liquid debt instruments with original maturities of three months or less when
acquired to be cash equivalents. 

Financial Instruments 

The carrying amounts of cash, receivables and current liabilities approximated fair value due to the short-term maturity 
of the instruments. Debt obligations were carried at cost, which approximated fair value due to the prevailing market
rate for similar instruments. 

Fair Value Measurement  

All financial and nonfinancial assets and liabilities were recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial
statements. This value was evaluated on a recurring basis (at least annually). Generally accepted accounting principles
in the United States define fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a
liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction
between market participants on a measurement date. The accounting principles also established a fair value hierarchy
which required an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when
measuring fair value. Three levels of inputs were used to measure fair value. 

Level 1: Quotes market prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities. 

Level 2: Observable market based inputs or unobservable inputs that were corroborated by market data. 

Level 3: Unobservable inputs that were not corroborated by market data. 

Accounts Receivable 

Accounts receivable consisted of amounts due from customers based in the United States and abroad. The Company
considered accounts more than 30 days old to be past due. The Company used the allowance method for recognizing
bad debts. When an account was deemed uncollectible, it was written off against the allowance. The Company
generally does not require collateral for its accounts receivable. Management deems all accounts receivable to be
collectable at December 31, 2014. 

Inventory 

Inventory was stated at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Market was generally considered to be net 
realizable value. Inventory consisted of materials used to manufacture the Company’s product and finished goods 
ready for sale. 

Property and Equipment 

Property and equipment were stated at cost. Depreciation was calculated using the straight-line method over the 
estimated useful lives of the related assets, ranging from three to seven years. Expenditures for additions and
improvements were capitalized, while repairs and maintenance costs were expensed as incurred. The cost and related
accumulated depreciation of property and equipment sold or otherwise disposed of were removed from the accounts
and any gain or loss was recorded in the year of disposal. 

Impairment of Long-Lived Assets 
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The Company evaluates the carrying value of its long-lived assets at least annually. Impairment losses were recorded
on long-lived assets used in operations when indicators of impairment were present and the undiscounted future cash
flows estimated to be generated by those assets were less than the assets’ carrying amount. If such assets were 
impaired, the impairment to be recognized was measured by the amount by which the carrying amount of the assets
exceeds the fair value of the assets. Assets to be disposed of were reported at the lower of the carrying value or fair
value, less costs to sell. 

Debt Issue Costs 
  
The costs related to the issuance of debt were capitalized and amortized to interest expense using the straight-line 
method over the lives of the related debt. The straight-line method results in amortization that was not materially 
different from that calculated under the effective interest 

Revenue Recognition 
  
The Company recognizes revenue when it is realized or realizable and earned. The Company considers revenue
realized or realizable and earned when all of the following criteria are met: 
  

  
The Company’s product and return policy allows for merchandise purchased directly from the Company to be returned
after obtaining a Return Authorization Number during the 30 day period following date of shipment by the Company
for a refund of the purchase price. 
  
Research and Development 
  
Research and development costs were expensed as incurred. Research and development costs totaled $21,923 and
$27,551 as of December 31, 2014 and 2013. 
  
Advertising 
  
Advertising costs were expensed as incurred. Advertising costs of $35,002 and $105,907 were incurred during the
years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013, respectively. 
  
Shipping and Freight Costs 
  
The Company includes shipping costs in cost of goods sold. 
  
Income Taxes  
  
Income taxes were provided for the tax effects of transactions reported in the financial statements and consist of taxes
currently due plus deferred taxes related primarily to differences between the recorded book basis and the tax basis of
assets and liabilities for financial and income tax reporting. Deferred tax assets and liabilities represent the future tax
return consequences of those differences, which will either be taxable or deductible when the assets and liabilities
were recovered or settled. Deferred tax assets were also recognized for operating losses that were available to offset
future taxable income and tax credits that were available to offset future federal income taxes, less the effect of any
allowances considered necessary. The company use guidance provided by ASC-740-10, Accounting for Uncertainty in 
Income Taxes, for reporting uncertain tax provisions. 

Stock-based Compensation 
  

  (i) persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists,
  (ii) the product has been shipped or the services have been rendered to the customer,
  (iii) the sales price is fixed or determinable, and
  (iv) collectability is reasonably assured.
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We use the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the fair value of stock-based awards on the date of grant, 
using assumptions for volatility, expected term, risk-free interest rate and dividend yield. We have used one grouping 
for the assumptions as our option grants were primarily basic with similar characteristics. The expected term of
options granted has been derived based upon our history of actual exercise behavior and represents the period of time
that options granted were expected to be outstanding. Historical data was also used to estimate option exercises and
employee terminations. Estimated volatility was based upon our historical market price at consistent points in a period
equal to the expected life of the options. The risk-free interest rate was based on the U.S. Treasury yield curve in effect
at the time of grant and the dividend yield was based on the historical dividend yield. Compensation expense for stock
based compensation is recognized over the vesting period. 

Income (Loss) per Common Share 
  
Basic net loss per share excludes the impact of common stock equivalents. Diluted net income (loss) per share utilizes
the average market price per share when applying the treasury stock method in determining common stock
equivalents. As of December 31, 2014, there were 12,000,000 vested common stock options outstanding, which were
included in the calculation of net loss per share-diluted because they were dilutive. In addition, at December 31, 2014
the Company had 41,801,793 remaining warrants outstanding issued in connection with convertible promissory notes
and stock sales that were also included because they were dilutive. 

Recent Accounting Pronouncements 

We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update (“ASU”) accounting pronouncements and 
interpretations thereof that have effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company
has carefully considered the new pronouncements that alter previous generally accepted accounting principles and
does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact on the corporation’s reported 
financial position or operations in the near term.  The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review of
our financial management and certain standards are under consideration.  Reference is made to these recent accounting
pronouncements as if they are set forth therein in their entirety. 

  

  
Our inventory is made up of raw materials, work in progress and finished goods. Our inventory is maintained at our
manufacturing facilities. 
  

  

  

  

(2)  Inventory

 
December 

31,   
December 

31,
 2014   2013
    
Raw materials $ 268,894 $ 90,060
Work in process 10,600  34,701
Finished Goods 1,069,333  590,669
    

TOTAL $ 1,348,827 $ 715,430

(3) Property and Equipment, Net

Property and equipment are stated at cost, less accumulated depreciation. Depreciation is computed by applying
principally the straight-line method to the estimated useful lives of the related assets. Useful lives range from 3 to 
7 years for machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures. Leasehold improvements are amortized over the shorter of
the lease term or the estimated useful life of the improvements. When property or equipment is retired or otherwise
disposed of, the net book value of the asset is removed from the Company’s balance sheet and the net gain or loss is 
included in the determination of operating income. Property and equipment acquired as part of a business acquisition
are valued at fair value.
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Notes payable at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 as detailed below, is summarized as follows: 

  

 Property and equipment are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 
December 

31,   
December 

31,
 2014   2013
Equipment $ 233,688 $ 226,707
Furniture 95,242  92,106
Moulds 45,060  45,060
Test Range 110,802  110,802
    
 484,792  474,675
Less accumulated depreciation (404,353)  (361,378)
    
Property and equipment, net $ 80,439 $ 113,297

 Depreciation expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $42,975 and 56,554 respectively

(4) Intangible Assets, Net 

 Intangible Assets are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 December 31, December 31,
 2014 2013
Patents and Trademarks $ 161,278 $ 161,278
Websites 80,000 80,000
Lists 500,000 500,000
Research and Development 55,000 55,000
 
 796,278 796,278
Less accumulated amortization (631,647) (599,282)
 
Intangible assets, net $ 164,631 $ 196,996

 Amortization expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $27,568.

(5) Notes Payable

 
December 
31, 2014   

December 
31, 2013

Convertible promissory notes $ 32,566 $ 32,566
Loans payable to principal stockholder —  162,475
Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses 437,025  437,025
Revolving credit 226,789  252,466
Acquisition debt 30,000  30,000
Line of credit 230,138  327,440

956,518  1,241,972
Less current maturities (956,518) (1,241,972)
 $ — $ —
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Convertible Promissory Notes 

On December 2, 2004, the Company entered into agreements to borrow an aggregate principal amount of $1,420,000 and to 
issue to the investors secured convertible notes and common stock purchase warrants. The Company’s convertible 
promissory notes payable consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:  

  
At December 31, 2014, there were no warrants outstanding and exercisable associated with the 2004 debt. 

Loan payable principal stockholder 
  
In the first quarter of 2014, the Company’s principal (Canadian) stockholder advanced the Company $140,000 in 
anticipation of converting warrants to purchase additional shares at $.009 per share. On September 2, 2014, an
exercise of warrants was executed and the $140,000 was included in the total amount due to the principal (Canadian)
stockholder of $302,474 that was converted into 33,608,200 shares of BlastGard International’s Common Stock. 
The balance of loans payable to the principal stockholder as of December 31, 2014 is $0. 

  
Conversion of Accrued Expenses. 
  
On March 8, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved that James F. Gordon’s accrued 
salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and 
January-February 2011); Michael J. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering
May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); and Morse & Morse, PLLC’s accrued 
legal bill of $67,025.30 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into 
Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion. On May 3, 2011, BlastGard’s Board 
of Directors ratified, adopted and approved $100,000 in additional compensation to Michael J. Gordon as CEO, of
which $50,000 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common 
Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion and $50,000 issued in Common Stock at $.05
per share. On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the lowering the conversion price for $.05 per
share to $.01 per share on these notes. 

The 2011 convertible promissory notes consisted of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013: 

 

December 
31, 

2014   

December 
31, 

2013
    
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on 

November 30, 2009, 8% annual interest rate 17,325  17,325
    
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on 

November 30, 2009, 8% interest rate 15,241  15,241
    
 32,566  32,566
Less: current maturities (32,566) (32,566)
 $ — $ —
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The Company had issued 104,333,335 warrants with the convertible debt. The 41,801,793 warrants which remain
outstanding are currently exercisable at $0.009 and expire in 2018. Due to changes in the terms, the warrants are re-
valued, using the Black-Scholes method each quarter. On August 23, 2013, 28,923,342 warrants were exercised and 
on September 2, 2014, 33,608,200 warrants were exercised. At December 31, 2014 the remaining 41,801,793
warrants were valued at approximately $623,830, with an unamortized debt discount of $454,200, and a net value of
$169,630. These amounts are presented as a derivative liability, net on the balance sheet. 

Revolving Credit Facilities 

The Company also acquired various revolving credit facilities in the acquisition of HighCom Security, Inc.
HighCom had been paying interest only on the loans. The revolving credit facilities consist of the following at
December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013: 

Acquisition Debt 

On March 4, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of HighCom Security Inc.
and on March 31, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of Acer product
designs. These acquisition notes have the following balances at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013; 

 

December 
31,  

2014   

December 
31,  

2013
    
Convertible promissory note, $210,000, issued January 31, 2011, due on 

September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate $ 210,000 $ 210,000  
    
Convertible promissory note, $160,000, issued January 31, 2011, due on 

January 31, 2012, 6% interest rate 160,000  160,000 
    
Convertible promissory note, $67,025, issued January 31, 2011, due on 

September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate 67,025  67,025 
 437,025  437,025 

Less: current maturities (437,025) 
(437, 
025  )

 $ — $ —

 

December 
31, 

2014   

December 
31, 

2013
    
Line of credit from Regions Bank, $100,000, interest only at 8% annually, 

due on demand $ 63,940 $ 73,067
    
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank, $150,000, interest 

only at 7.5% annually, due on demand 142,582  147,382 
    
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying 

monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand 20,267  32,017
    
 226,789  252,466
Less: current maturities (226,789) (252,466 )
 $ — $ —
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 Line of Credit 
The Company has a $100,000 credit line, which was secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer
and a $220,000 credit line secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer. As of December 31, 2014
and December 31, 2013, $230,138 and $327,440 was borrowed and advanced to the Company. These loans are
included in the current portion of notes payable. 
  
Off Balance Sheet Arrangements. 
  
We currently have no off-balance sheet arrangements. 

Background of Secured Financings of BlastGard and Conversion into Common Stock 

Alpha Capital Anstalt, a secured debt holder which first loaned us money in December 2004, loaned us $160,000 in
February 2011, an additional $300,000 in March 2011, an additional $300,000 in September 2011 and an additional
$500,000 in November 2011 pursuant to secured convertible promissory notes. At December 31, 2012, the
Company owed $1,210,000 in principal (exclusive of accrued interest of $206,314.71) to Alpha Capital Anstalt after
reduction of principal of approximately $50,000 which was converted into Common Stock in 2012. 

  
As of March 21, 2013, the Company had outstanding $1,267,707.07 in principal debt, including accrued interest
thereon owed to Alpha Capital Anstalt, pursuant to secured promissory notes (collectively the “Company Debt”). 
Pursuant to an amendment and consent, all of the debt owed to Alpha Capital, which was previously past due and
were the subject of security agreements, guarantee and other transaction documents, to the extent outstanding, have
had their maturity date extended through June 14, 2013 and their conversion price lowered from $0.010 per share to
$0.009 per share. 
  
On April 4, 2013, Alpha Capital Anstalt, closed on an agreement dated March 21, 2013 (the “Purchase and 
Exchange Agreement”) with 8464081 Canada Inc. (the “Purchaser”) to sell to the Purchaser and its assignees the 
Company’s Debt in the principal amount, including accrued interest thereon, of $1,267,770.07 (which excludes
$182,000 of the principal due on this note that was maintained by Alpha Capital) owned by it plus warrants to
purchase 104,333,335 shares (exercisable at $0.009 per share). The agreements required that within three (3) months
of March 21, 2013, that the Purchaser shall convert all the notes acquired by it at the current conversion price of
$0.009 per share. Alpha Capital Anstalt (the “Seller”) has also committed to convert the $182,000 of principal 
retained by it into shares of the Company’s Common Stock at the same conversion price. Also, the agreement 
required the Purchaser to offer to purchase the other December 2004 Debt for a purchase price equal to the total
amount of principal and interest due on each note with a 10% premium. 
  
On April 23, 2013, the aforementioned secured note holders converted their debt in the principal amount of
approximately $1.451 million including accrued interest thereon into 161,269,410 shares of common stock at a
conversion price of $.009 per share. Of the 161,269,410 shares, 132,426,499 shares were issued to 8464081 Canada
Inc., 20,222,222 shares were issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt and 8,620,689 shares were issued to Laurentian Bank
Securities ITF Robocheyne Consulting Ltd. Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 3(a)(9) of the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended. 

 
December 
31, 2014   

December 
31, 2013

    
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs, original 

amount $30,000, interest at 8% 30,000  30,000
    
 30,000  30,000
 Less: current maturities (30,000) (30,000)
 $ — $ —
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At December 31, 2012, the Company had outstanding other secured indebtedness borrowed in December 2004 in
the amount of $125,663. At September 30, 2013, this other secured indebtedness was reduced to $32,566 as a result
of the conversion of principal and accrued interest into 12,218,869 shares of Common Stock at a conversion price of
$.009 per share. As part of Alpha Capital Anstalt’s agreement with 8464081 Canada, 8464081 Canada is reportedly 
in the process of purchasing this other secured indebtedness which approximates $45,000, including accrued interest
thereon, and, upon the completion of said purchase, such indebtedness will be converted into Common Stock at
$.009 per share. 

  
Our outstanding secured debt has mandatory redemption provisions. A large portion of the secured debt provides
that in the event (i) the Company is prohibited from issuing Conversion Shares, (ii) upon the occurrence of any other
Event of Default (as defined in the Transaction Documents), that continues beyond any applicable cure period, (iii) a
Change in Control (as defined below) occurs, or (iv) upon the liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Company
or any Subsidiary, then at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the Company must pay to the Secured Debt Holder
not later than ten (10) days after request by such Secured Debt Holder, a sum of money determined by multiplying
up to the outstanding principal amount of the Note designated by the Secured Debt Holder, at the Secured Debt
Holder’s election, the greater of (i) 120%, or (ii) a fraction the numerator of which is the highest closing price of the 
Common Stock for the thirty days preceding the date demand is made by Secured Debt Holder and the denominator
of which is the lowest applicable conversion price during such thirty (30) day period, plus accrued but unpaid
interest and any other amounts due under the Transaction Documents ("Mandatory Redemption Payment"). The 
Mandatory Redemption Payment must be received by the Secured Debt Holder on the same date as the Conversion
Shares otherwise deliverable or within ten (10) days after request, whichever is sooner ("Mandatory Redemption 
Payment Date"). Upon receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment, the corresponding Note principal, interest
and other amounts will be deemed paid and no longer outstanding. The Secured Debt Holder may rescind the
election to receive a Mandatory Redemption Payment at any time until such payment is actually received.
Liquidated damages calculated that have been paid or accrued for the ten day period prior to the actual receipt of the
Mandatory Redemption Payment by such Secured Debt Holder shall be credited against the Mandatory Redemption
Payment provided the balance of the Mandatory Redemption Payment is timely paid. “Change in Control” is 
defined as (i) the Company becoming a Subsidiary of another entity (other than a corporation formed by the
Company for purposes of reincorporation in another U.S. jurisdiction), (ii) the sale, lease or transfer of substantially
all the assets of the Company or any Subsidiary, (iii) a majority of the members of the Company’s board of directors 
as of the Closing Date no longer serving as directors of the Company, except as a result of natural causes or as a
result of hiring additional outside directors in order to meet appropriate stock exchange requirements, or (iv)
Michael Gordon, the Chief Executive Officer of the Company is no longer serving as Chief Executive Officer unless
prior written consent of the Secured Debt Holder had been obtained by the Company. The foregoing
notwithstanding, the Secured Debt Holder may demand and receive from the Company the amount stated above or
any other greater amount which the Secured Debt Holder is entitled to receive or demand pursuant to the
Transaction Documents. 

  
In connection with the aforementioned loan transactions, we also issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt warrants to
purchase 104,333,335 shares of the Company’s Common Stock, which warrants are currently exercisable at a 
reduced exercise price of $.009 per share, which exercise price is subject to adjustment pursuant to the provisions of
the warrant. In the event a fundamental transaction occurs as defined in the warrants, which includes without
limitation any person or group acquiring 50% of the aggregate Common Stock of the Company, then the holder of
the warrants may have the right to have the warrants redeemed at a price equal to the Black-Scholes value of said 
warrants. These warrants were sold by Alpha Capital to 8464081 Canada. 
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 Also, pursuant to the Purchase and Exchange Agreement by and among Alpha Capital Amstalt (the “Seller”), 
8464081 Canada (the “Purchaser”) and the Company, the parties agreed to the following: 

  

  

  

  
This transaction resulted in the Purchaser, namely, 8464081 Canada Inc., acquiring control of the Company through
its acquisition of Warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of Common Stock exercisable at $.009 per share (which
exercise price was later lowered to $.009 per share) and its acquisition of secured debt in the principal amount of
$1,267,770.07, which together with accrued interest thereon, was convertible at $.009 per share. The Purchaser paid
Seller approximately $1.82 million to acquire control of the Company, including giving Seller a promissory note in
the amount of $400,000, which note was due on August 31, 2013 and has been paid.  
  

  
  
Preferred stock  
  
The Company was authorized to issue 1,000 shares of $.001 par value preferred stock. The Company may divide
and issue the Preferred Shares in series. Each Series, when issued, shall be designated to distinguish them from the
shares of all other series. The relative rights and preferences of these series include preference of dividends,
redemption terms and conditions, amount payable upon shares of voluntary or involuntary liquidation, terms and
condition of conversion as well as voting powers. 
  
Common stock issuances 
  
In September 2014, the Company issued 33,608,200 common shares in a debt conversion in the amount of
$302,474. 
  
328,405,857 shares were issued and outstanding at December 31, 2014. 
  
Stock Compensation  
  
The Company periodically offered options to purchase stock in the company to vendors and employees. No options
were granted during the 3rd quarter of 2014 ending September 30, 2014. 
  
The Board’s policy with respect to options is to grant options at the fair market value of the stock on the date of
grant. Options generally become fully vested after one year from the date of grant and expire five years from the
date of grant. During the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 there were 0 and 0 options granted, respectively
and 0 and 1,450,000 expired un-exercised, respectively. On March 25, 2014, the Board of Directors approved
granting all four directors 500,000 shares exercisable at $.02 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-
vested, non-statutory stock options. The options to purchase 500,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, 
effective March 25, 2014, at an exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following persons: Michael J.
Gordon, Paul W. Henry, Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill. 

• Purchaser has the right to nominate and appoint to the Board at least 50% of the Board members;

• Purchaser has a right of first refusal to participate in future financings up to its pro rata share of
Common Stock of the Company.

• Purchaser undertakes to provide the Company with sufficient capital to allow the Company to conduct
its business and remain a going concern until December 31, 2013, subject to further agreements
between the Company and Purchaser. All such funding will be provided through equity transactions
and will not be funded via debt.

(6) Shareholders’ Equity
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There were no net cash proceeds from the exercise of stock options during the year ended December 31, 2014. At
December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013, there was no unrecognized compensation cost related to share-based 
payments which was expected to be recognized in the future 
  
The following table represents stock option activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014: 

  

  
The total grant date fair value of options vested during the twelve months ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was 
$199,917 and $99,998 respectively. 
  
The following table represents stock warrant activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014: 

Derivative Liability 

We review the terms of convertible debt issues to determine whether there are embedded derivative instruments, 
including embedded conversion options, which are required to be bifurcated and accounted for separately as derivative 
financial instruments. In circumstances where the host instrument contains more than one embedded derivative 
instrument, including the conversion option, that is required to be bifurcated, the bifurcated derivative instruments are 
accounted for as a single, compound derivative instrument 

 
Number
of Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price  

Weighted 
Average 

Remaining 
Contractual Life

Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value
Options Outstanding - January 1, 2014 11,550,000 $ 0.  1.0years —
Granted / Vested 9,000,000 $ 0.03  
Exercised — —  
Forfeited/expired/cancelled —  
  
Options Outstanding – December 31, 2014 20,550,000 $ 0.05  4.8 years $ —
  
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014 11,550,000 $ 0.03  4.8 years $
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014 20,550,000 $ 0.03  3.7 years $ —

 
Number
of Shares

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price  

Weighted 
Average 

Remaining 
Contractual Life

Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value
Warrants Outstanding - January 1, 2014 75,409,993 $ 0.009.  3.9years $ 0.006
Granted / Vested —  
Exercised 33,608,200 —  —
Forfeited/expired/cancelled — —  
  
Warrants Outstanding – December 31, 2014 41,801,793 $ 0.009  3.9 years $ 0.006
  
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014 75,409,993 $ 0.009  3.9 years $ 0.006
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014 41,801,793 $ 0.009  3.9 years $ 0.006
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Bifurcated embedded derivatives are initially recorded at fair value and are then revalued at each reporting date with 
changes in the fair value reported as non-operating income or expense. When the equity or convertible debt instruments 
contain embedded derivative instruments that are to be bifurcated and accounted for as liabilities, the total proceeds 
received are first allocated to the fair value of all the bifurcated derivative instruments. The remaining proceeds, if any, 
are then allocated to the host instruments themselves, usually resulting in those instruments being recorded at a discount 
from their face value. The discount from the face value of the convertible debt, together with the stated interest on the 
instrument, is amortized over the life of the instrument through periodic charges to interest expense, using the effective 
interest method. 

During 2011, the Company entered into certain convertible debt agreements with warrants attached. Because the 
warrant values exceeded the note values after the beneficial conversion feature discount, the warrants have been 
bifurcated out and recorded separately. The initial value was the fair value less the fair value of the debt discount. The 
difference between the amortized fair value and the revalued fair value at each reporting period is recorded as a 
derivative liability. This derivative liability will change every reporting period based on the current market conditions. 

The Company used the following Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value of the warrants as of 
December 31, 2014 and 2013. 

The Derivative Liability consists of the following as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013: 

   

  
A reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate follows: 
  

   

 
December 

31,   
December 

31,
 2014   2013
Expected Life in Years 2.43   2.93
Risk-free Interest Rates 1.65 % 1.47 %
Volatility 347.49 % 361.53 %
Dividend Yield 0 % 0 %

 
December 

31,   
December 

31,
 6-Jul-05   2013
 $ 623,830 $ 2,636,827
Fair Value of embedded warrants (454,200) (571,693)
Unamortized discount    
 $ 169,630 $ 2,065,134

(7) Income Taxes

 

December 
31, 

2014   

December 
31, 

2013
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated 34.00% 34.00%
State income tax rate, net of Federal 3.6% 3.6%
Permanent book-tax differences 0% (0.03%)
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available. -37.6% -37.57%
    
    
Net tax rate 0.00% 0.00%
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At December 31, 2014, deferred tax assets consisted of a net tax asset of approximately $6,805,000, due to
operating loss carry forwards of approximately $18,083,000, which was fully allowed for, in the valuation
allowance of $6,805,000.  The valuation allowance offsets the net deferred tax asset for which it was more
likely than not that the deferred tax assets will not be realized.  The change in the valuation allowance for the
years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 totaled approximately $713,100 and $(393,000) respectively.  The
current tax benefit also totaled $713,100 and $(393,000) for the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012,
respectively.  The net operating loss carry forwards expire through the year 2031. 
  
The valuation allowance will be evaluated at the end of each year, considering positive and negative evidence
about whether the deferred tax asset will be realized.  At that time, the allowance will either be increased or
reduced; reduction could result in the complete elimination of the allowance if positive evidence indicates that
the value of the deferred tax assets was no longer impaired and the allowance was no longer required. 
  
Should the Company undergo an ownership change as defined in Section 382 of the Internal Revenue Code, the
Company’s tax net operating loss carry forwards generated prior to the ownership change will be subject to an
annual limitation, which could reduce or defer the utilization of these losses. The tax years for 2010 through
2013 are still open for inspection by the individual taxing authorities. 

  

   
The Company has concentrated its credit risk for cash by maintaining deposits in a financial institution, which
may at times exceed the amounts covered by insurance provided by the United States Federal Deposit Insurance
Corporation (“FDIC”). At December 31, 2014, the Company had no funds in excess of the FDIC insurance 
limits. 
  

  
  

From time to time the Company may be a party to litigation matters involving claims against the Company. 
Management believes that there are no current matters that would have a material effect on the Company’s financial 
position or results of operations. 

  
Office Lease 

We do not own any real estate properties. BlastGard entered into a lease agreement in January 1, 2009 for office
space in Clearwater Florida, which was expanded to two offices in 2011 to accommodate HighCom Security. In
2012, BlastGard moved into a larger office space. Rental payment under the new lease is $373 per month on a
month to month basis. 

  
HighCom leases office and manufacturing space in Columbus, Ohio. In February 2011, the Company entered into a 
six month lease agreement for approximately 11,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In
June 2012, the Company entered into a one year lease agreement for approximately 16,200 square feet of office and
warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In June 2013, the Company entered into a three year lease agreement for
approximately 24,160 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. Rental payment under the new
lease is $6,967 per month on a month to month basis. In 2015, HighCom is seeking to expand the facility by an 
additional 8,000 square feet which would be adequate for present requirements and suitable for the operations
involved. 

(8) Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash

(9) Commitments and Contingencies
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HighCom rented approximately 900 square feet of office space in Aurora, CO on a short-term lease which expired 
on May 31, 2014 at a rental of $518 per month. On January 1, 2015, HighCom secured similar office space in
Centennial, CO for one year at a rental of $525.00 per month. 

  
Rent expense for 2014 and 2013 was approximately $88,912 and $96,153, respectively. 
  
Contingent Liability 
  
In March of 2011, the Company accomplished the acquisition of 100% of HighCom Security, Inc.  As part of the
consideration given, the Company agreed to an earn-out consisting of up to $100,000 in cash and up to 35,000,000 
shares of common stock based on a pro-rata basis if revenue were to reach certain goals.  BlastGard management 
believed that a portion of the revenue goals were very achievable and valued the contingent consideration at 68% of
the market price at the time of the agreement.  During the quarter ended September 30, 2014, the Company
negotiated a mutual release and settlement agreement with all parties related to the original acquisition. As a result
of these negotiations the balance of this contingent liability has been settled, and the amount accrued as a contingent
liability pursuant to this transaction as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 was $0 and $1,170,081,
respectively.   

  
  
Prior Litigation Matter 
  
Verde Partners Family Limited Partnership 
  
On April 2, 2009, the Company entered into a Settlement Agreement to settle our outstanding civil litigation. The
Company will pay the sum of $125,000 over 18 months. The first monthly payment was paid within 30 days after
the Defendants deliver to the Company’s counsel an original executed version of the Agreement and a promissory 
note in the amount of the remaining principal balance to bear interest in the amount of 6% per annum. Upon Verde’s 
receipt of the payment and promissory note, the parties shall jointly dismiss with prejudice all litigation between
them, including the Pinellas County action and the Federal action. The company and Verde also entered into a
license agreement whereby BlastGard obtains a fully paid up non-exclusive license for the 2 Verde patents for the 
remaining life of those patents in exchange for the Company paying Verde a 2% royalty for the life of the patents, 
on the sales price received by BlastGard for BlastGard’s portion of all blast mitigation products sold by the company 
(the royalty was not on any third-party’s portion of any product containing blast mitigation products sold by 
BlastGard). The parties also agreed not to file any complaints with any state, federal or international agency or
disciplinary body regarding any of the other parties or any person affiliated with any of the other parties or otherwise
make negative statements about them (in other words, a broad non-disparagement clause). The company and Verde 
also signed mutual general releases (excepting the obligations above) and a covenant not to sue. At December 31,
2014, the Company was in arrears on the final twelve monthly payments on the settlement. These amounts are
included in accrued expenses. 

  
  

  
On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the following transactions: (i) the issuance of 2,000,000
shares to corporate counsel; and pursuant to his position as chairman of the Company’s advisory board an option to 
purchase 2,000,000 shares of Common Stock which vested on January 1, 2014 and an option to purchase 2,000,000
shares which will vest on January 1, 2015, exercisable at $.009 per share so long as Mr. Keifner is still serving as
chairman of the Company’s advisory board on the vesting date. In his capacity, Mr. Kiefner will serve as a lasison
between the Company and its principal shareholder, to attend meetings of the Company’s board of directors, to meet 
with the Company’s officers on a regular basis and provide corporate counsel; 

(10) Material Agreements and Transactions
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(ii) lowering the conversion price from $.05 per share to $.01 per share of certain notes described in Note 5 in the
Notes to Financial Statements; and (iii) granting options to purchase an aggregate of 25,000,000 shares of Common
Stock to Michael J. Gordon, Michael L. Bundy and Chad Wright with options exercisable at $.01 per share from the
vesting date through the expiration date of said options. These options have cliff vesting where they are exercisable
over a period of time, but they can become immediately vested in the event certain revenue goals are achieved. In
the event the Company achieves $10 million in sales in a calendar year, 25% of the total options will automatically
vest. An additional 25% will vest when the Company achieves $20 million in sales in a calendar year and 50% of
the total options granted will automatically vest when the Company achieves $30 million in sales in a calendar year. 

The Company owed approximately $435,376 to Fifth Third Bank which was personally guaranteed by the former
CEO of HighCom. In 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. purchased the Company’s note from Fifth Third Bank and took an 
assignment of the civil judgment on the note entered into against both HighCom and its former CEO. The
indebtedness has been reduced to a civil judgment by the bank in the Ohio state court system. The net proceeds of
the warrant exercise described in the preceding paragraph were utilized to release the Company from its obligations
under the note. 

  

   
Management has reviewed events subsequent to December 31, 2014 and through March 24, 2015, and has
determined that there are no subsequent event disclosures required, except the following: 
  
On March 10, 2015, the Board of Directors approved granting all four directors the option to purchase 750,000
shares exercisable at $.01 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-vested, non-statutory stock options. 
The options to purchase 750,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, effective March 10, 2015, at an 
exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following persons: Michael J. Gordon, Paul W. Henry,
Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill. In addition, by unanimous consent, the Board of Directors ratified and approved 
increasing the number of shares under the existing 2005 Stock Option Plan from 10,000,000 shares to 50,000,000
shares and amended the Plan accordingly. 

  

(11) Subsequent Events
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Item 9. Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure 
  

(2) New Independent Accountants: 
  

Item 9A. Controls and Procedures 
  
Evaluation of Disclosure Controls and Procedures 
  
In connection with the preparation of this annual report, an evaluation was carried out by the Registrant's management, with
the participation of the principal executive officer and the principal financial officer, of the effectiveness of the Registrant's
disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 
("Exchange Act")) as of December 31, 2014. Disclosure controls and procedures are designed to ensure that information
required to be disclosed in reports filed or submitted under the Exchange Act is recorded, processed, summarized, and
reported within the time periods specified in the Commission's rules and forms, and that such information is accumulated and
communicated to management, including the chief executive officer and the chief financial officer, to allow timely decisions
regarding required disclosures. 
  

a. On December 26, 2014, DKM Certified Public Accountants (“DKM”) declined to stand for appointment as the 
Company’s independent accountant.

b. DKM’s report on the financial statements for the years ended December 31, 2013, and 2012, contained no adverse
opinion or disclaimer of opinion and was not qualified or modified as to audit scope or accounting, except that the report
contained an explanatory paragraph stating that there was substantial doubt about the Company’s ability to continue as a 
going concern.

c. Our Board of Directors participated in and approved the decision to change independent accountants. Through the period
covered by the financial review of financial statements of the quarterly period September 30, 2014, there have been no
disagreements with DKM on any matter of accounting principles or practices, financial statement disclosure, or auditing
scope or procedure, which disagreements, if not resolved to the satisfaction of DKM, would have caused them to make
reference thereto in their report on the financial statements. Through the interim period December 26, 2014 (the date of
resignation of the former accountant), there have been no disagreements with DKM on any matter of accounting
principles or practices, financial statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedure, which disagreements if not
resolved to the satisfaction of DKM would have caused them to make reference thereto in their report on the financial
statements.

d. We have authorized DKM to respond fully to the inquiries of the successor accountant.

e. During the interim period through December 26, 2014, there have been no reportable events with us as set forth in Item
304(a)(1)(iv) of Regulation S-K.

a. On December 26, 2014 the Company engaged Green & Company CPAs of Tampa, Florida, as its new registered
independent public accountant. During the years ended December 31, 2013, and 2012, and prior to December 26, 2014
(the date of the new engagement), we did not consult with Green & Company CPA’s regarding (i) the application of 
accounting principles to a specified transaction, (ii) the type of audit opinion that might be rendered on the Company’s 
financial statements by Green & Company CPA’s, in either case where  written or oral advice provided by Green &
Company CPAs would be an important factor considered by us in reaching a decision as to any accounting, auditing or
financial reporting issues or (iii) any other matter that was the subject of a disagreement between us and our former
auditor or was a reportable event (as described in Items 304(a)(1)(iv) or Item 304(a)(1)(v) of Regulation S-K, 
respectively).

49



  
  
Based on that evaluation, the Registrant's management concluded, as of the end of the period covered by this report, that the
Registrant's disclosure controls and procedures were ineffective in recording, processing, summarizing, and reporting
information required to be disclosed, within the time periods specified in the Commission's rules and forms, and that such
information was not accumulated and communicated to management, including the principal executive officer and the
principal financial officer, to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosures. The matters involving internal controls
and procedures that our management considered to be material weaknesses under the standards of the Public Company
Accounting Oversight Board were: inadequate segregation of duties consistent with control objectives and management is 
dominated by a single individual/small group without adequate compensating controls.  
  
Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting 
  
Management believes that the material weaknesses set forth above did not have an effect on our financial results. The
management of the Registrant is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial
reporting. The Registrant's internal control over financial reporting is a process, under the supervision of the principal
executive officer and the principal financial officer, designed to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of
financial reporting and the preparation of the Registrant's financial statements for external purposes in accordance with
United States generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP). Internal control over financial reporting includes those
policies and procedures that: 
  

* Pertain to the maintenance of records that in reasonable detail accurately and fairly reflect the transactions and
dispositions of the Registrant's assets; 
  
* Provide reasonable assurance that transactions are recorded as necessary to permit preparation of the financial
statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, and that receipts and expenditures are being
made only in accordance with authorizations of management and the board of directors; and 
  
*  Provide reasonable assurance regarding prevention or timely detection of unauthorized acquisition, use, or disposition
of the Registrant's assets that could have a material effect on the financial statements. 

  
Because of its inherent limitations, internal control over financial reporting may not prevent or detect misstatements. Also,
projections of any evaluation of effectiveness to future periods are subject to the risk that controls may become inadequate
because of changes in conditions or that the degree of compliance with the policies or procedures may deteriorate. 
  
The Registrant's management conducted an assessment of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as
of December 31, 2014, based on criteria established in Internal Control - Integrated Framework issued by the Committee of 
Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission. Based on this evaluation, management concluded that the
Company’s internal control over financial reporting was ineffective as of December 31, 2014. 
  
Changes in Internal Controls over Financial Reporting 
  
There were no changes in our internal controls over financial reporting that occurred during the  fourth quarter of the fiscal
year ended December 31, 2013 that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, our internal control
over financial reporting. 
  
Item 9B. Other Information. 
  
Not Applicable. 
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PART III 

  
Item 10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance.  
  
The Company has a Board of Directors which is currently comprised of four members and three vacancies in our Board of
Directors. Each director holds office until the next annual meeting of shareholders or until a successor is elected or appointed.
The members of our Board of Directors and our executive officers and their respective age and position are as follows: 

  
Indemnification of Executive Officers 
  
Michael J. Gordon is Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer. Michael Bundy serves as President and Chief
Operating Officer of HighCom. The biographies of our directors and executive officers are provided below. 

  
Michael J. Gordon – Executive Officer and Board member since January 2004. From January 2003 to January 2004,
Mr. Gordon devoted a majority of his time in the development and marketing of BlastGard, Inc. (an entity not related to our
company, that had a license to a different blast mitigation technology that was different that the technology owned by our
company). From April 1998 through December 2002, Mr. Gordon was Vice President and a Board member of BBJ
Environmental Solutions, which conducts research on the causes of, and develops solutions to, biologically related indoor air
quality problems, including research in bio-defense and emerging infectious diseases, such as Anthrax. From August 1987 
through December 1997, Mr. Gordon was employed by Phoenix Information Systems Corp., where he was responsible for
overseeing administrative operations, the filing of all SEC reports and documents, company news releases and public
relations. Before joining Phoenix, Mr. Gordon served as Director of Legacies and Planned Giving for the American Cancer
Society. Mr. Gordon received his Bachelor of Science degree from the State University of New York in 1980. Mr. Gordon's
extensive business, financial, management and leadership experience in a variety of industries and development stage
enterprises particularly qualifies him for service on the Company's Board. 

  
Michael L. Bundy – In March 2011, Michael L. Bundy was retained as the Chief Operating Officer for BlastGard
International, and is currently President and Chief Operating Officer of HighCom Security. Mr. Bundy has served as both a
Director of Operations and Vice President for HighCom Security of San Francisco from January 2006 through October 2010,
where he was responsible for the daily management of operations and logistics.  Mr. Bundy will be tasked with overseeing
the operational and compliance processes for the combined companies.  From March 2000 through January 2005, Mr. Bundy
was the President and Managing Member of Castle Logistics, LLC.  Castle provided full service transportation intermediary
and freight brokerage services for both small and large businesses.  Through Castle, Mr. Bundy played a strategic role in
helping to develop and implement supply chain management processes and policies to help support the delivery of both
raw/finished goods for a number of large publicly traded companies such as; Wal-Mart, Home Depot, Target, K-Mart, 
Lowes, Sears, Coors Brewing, Pepsi Bottling Group, and several others.  Mr. Bundy is currently in the process of earning his
BS in Business Management and looks forward to completing his MBA in Organizational leadership, both through Colorado
State University. Mr. Bundy also holds several unique and critical certifications with regards to his new position with our
company, these include; “TIA Certified Transportation Broker”, “Certified RABQSA Quality Lead Auditor”, and most 
importantly, he has been recognized by the International Import Export Institute as a “Certified U.S. Export Compliance 
Officer as 2010”. 
  

Name Age Position with Registrant
Director of 
Registrant Since

    
Michael J. Gordon (1) 57 CEO, CFO, Director January 2004
Michael L. Bundy 35 COO, President of HighCom March 2011
Keith Brill    37 Director October 2011
Paul W. Henry    67 Director February 2010
Solomon Mayer 61 Director October 2011
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Keith Brill – In October 2011, Keith Brill was appointed to fill a vacancy on the board of directors. Mr. Brill is a financial
executive and management consultant with comprehensive experience in financial management and analysis, operational
effectiveness, and IT finance. He is the Managing Director of The Brill Group, LLC, a strategy and management consulting
firm established in 2011, that provides corporate finance and operations advisory services. Mr. Brill is also a member of the
Board of Directors of Liberty Star Uranium & Metals Corp. (OTCBB: LBSR) and Ironwood Gold Corp. (OTCBB: IROG),
positions he has held since December, 2009 and August, 2011, respectively. In 2010, he was the CFO / CIO of AmTrust
Realty Corp., a New York-based commercial real estate firm. From 2006 to 2009, Mr. Brill was a financial and IT consultant 
with PA Consulting Group, Inc., a leading global consulting firm, working in both its Financial Services and Information
Technology Practices. He has provided multinational Fortune 500 companies with consulting advice on topics including cost
reduction, IT outsourcing, regulatory compliance, and performance benchmarking. Mr. Brill received an International Master
of Business Administration (IMBA) from the Moore School of Business, University of South Carolina in May 2005. He
graduated from the South Carolina Honors College, University of South Carolina in May 2003 with a Bachelor of Science,
magna cum laude, major in Economics and Finance, minor in Spanish. Mr. Brill's extensive business, financial, management
and leadership experience in a variety of industries and development stage enterprises particularly qualifies him for service
on the Company's Board. 
  
Paul W. Henry - In February 2010, Paul Henry was appointed to fill a vacancy on the board of directors. Mr. Henry has 
served since 2008 in new business development for Colchis Capital Management of San Francisco, an alternative investment
management firm.  Since 1987, Mr. Henry has served as an investment banker, business advisor, and/or director of several
start-up and emerging companies, including the following: Caithness Energy, an independent power producer based in New 
York City; Essex Investment Management Company, an investment advisory firm based in Boston, Massachusetts; Phoenix
Information Systems, an information technology and services company based in St. Petersburg, Florida; DragonHorse
International, a China business development company based in Florida; and Prescott & Forbes, a start-up materials science 
company based in Indianapolis, Indiana. From 1983 to 1987, Mr. Henry was employed by Connecticut Financial
Management Company in Boston as a personal financial advisor.  Mr. Henry has a BA in economics from Yale University
and an MBA from Northeastern University Graduate School of Business. Mr. Henry's extensive business, financial, 
management and leadership experience in a variety of industries and development stage enterprises particularly qualifies him
for service on the Company's Board. 
  
Solomon Mayer - In October 2011, Solomon Mayer was appointed to fill a vacancy on the board of directors. Mr. Mayer has
been President and CEO of Mooney Aviation Company since 1999, which was founded in 1929 and has delivered more than 
11,000 aircraft worldwide. Mr. Mayer has held various executive level positions, and has successfully overseen several
businesses from conception through profitability. He is a senior business executive with expertise in business relations, sales
and marketing , corporate management and enterprise financial path growth and operation, purchasing and negations for
multi-million dollar businesses and organizations in diverse industries both nationally and internationality. He brings 
extensive experience in international connections with governments and private industry.  He has founded and established
Overseas Trading, Incorporated and Far East Electronics Import/Export Corporation; corporations designed to import and
export baked goods and electronics. His 35 year career in production sales and management in various different capacities in
management and consulting will bring a lot of opportunities to our company.  As the Chief Executive Officer of Overseas
Trading, Incorporated, Mr. Mayer played an integral part in marketing baking products to Wal-Mart, Shoprite, Pathmark and 
Pamida. His business strategies at Far East Electronics Import/Export Corporation led to the generation of $200 million in
revenues within the span of five years. 

  
Mr. Mayer created an international call center in India, successfully establishing and implementing a licensed international
call service center in conjunction with government agencies in India, servicing the international world-wide market, while 
maintaining  competitive prices and quality control services included: collections, surveys, marketing and sales and served as
the Director of Sales and Marketing for Sportswear, Inc. There, he was responsible for launching a hip-hop fashion line, 
creating sales strategies, and strategically placing factories to support the supply chain throughout the South-Alabama, 
Georgia, and Louisiana. His Vast experience in China, India, Brazil going back over 30 years was the pioneer in many new
ventures that became very popular later on developing import export processes. He was responsible for development and
expansion of new territories in Brazil and Argentina, by creating an assembly factory in a tax free zone working on a joint
venture with the government in China thus generating 200 Million dollars in revenue within 5 years and also established a
successful Import/Export business in a highly competitive industry. 
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Mr. Mayer serves on the board of directors and is President of Chai Lifeline, and is a board member of Mishkon and Laniado
Hospital, organizations dedicated to assisting profoundly ill children. He is Vice President of International Medical Search
Co., a non-profit medical referral organization. He also serves on the board of directors of Mooney Airplane Corporation, 
Premier Store Fixtures and Supreme Construction and Development.  He has excellent ability to hire, train and supervise a
loyal and productive force in a high volume environment. He is a creative, entrepreneurial business leader with many skills
and much knowledge. Mr. Henry's extensive business, financial, management and leadership experience in a variety of
industries and development stage enterprises particularly qualifies him for service on the Company's Board. 
  
Vacancy on Board 
  
In 2013, Andrew McKinnon resigned from the Board for personal reasons creating a vacancy on the Board of Directors. 
  
Corporate Governance 
  
Our business, property and affairs are managed by, or under the direction of, our Board, in accordance with the General
Corporation Law of the State of Colorado and our By-Laws. Members of the Board are kept informed of our business
through discussions with the Chief Executive Officer and other key members of management, by reviewing materials
provided to them by management. 

We continue to review our corporate governance policies and practices by comparing our policies and practices with those
suggested by various groups or authorities active in evaluating or setting best practices for corporate governance of public
companies. Based on this review, we have adopted, and will continue to adopt, changes that the Board believes are the
appropriate corporate governance policies and practices for our Company. We have adopted changes and will continue to
adopt changes, as appropriate, to comply with the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 and subsequent rule changes made by the 
SEC and any applicable securities exchange. 

Director Qualifications and Diversity 
  
The board seeks independent directors who represent a diversity of backgrounds and experiences that will enhance the
quality of the board’s deliberations and decisions. Candidates shall have substantial experience with one or more publicly
traded companies or shall have achieved a high level of distinction in their chosen fields. The board is particularly interested
in maintaining a mix that includes individuals who are active or retired executive officers and senior executives, particularly
those with experience in the defense, sales and marketing and capital market industries. 
In evaluating nominations to the Board of Directors, our Board also looks for certain personal attributes, such as integrity,
ability and willingness to apply sound and independent business judgment, comprehensive understanding of a director’s role 
in corporate governance, availability for meetings and consultation on Company matters, and the willingness to assume and
carry out fiduciary responsibilities. Qualified candidates for membership on the Board will be considered without regard to
race, color, religion, sex, ancestry, national origin or disability. 
  
Risk Oversight 
  
Enterprise risks are identified and prioritized by management and each prioritized risk is assigned to a board committee or the
full board for oversight as follows:  
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Board Leadership Structure 
  
The Chairman of the Board presides at all meetings of the Board. The Chairman is appointed on an annual basis by at least a
majority vote of the remaining directors. Currently, the office of Chairman of the Board is vacant. The Company has no fixed
policy with respect to the separation of the offices of the Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer. The Board
believes that the separation of the offices of the Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer is part of the succession
planning process and that it is in the best interests of the company to make this determination from time to time. 

Review of Risks Arising from Compensation Policies and Practices  
We have reviewed our compensation policies and practices for all employees and concluded that any risks arising from our 
policies and practices are not reasonably likely to have a material adverse effect on the Company. 

Code of Ethics 

On August 4, 2004, the Board of Directors established a written code of ethics that applies to our senior executive and
financial officers. A copy of the code of ethics is posted on our website at www.blastgardintl.com and or may be obtained by
any person, without charge, who sends a written request to BlastGard® International. Inc., c/o Investor Relations, 2451 
McMullen Booth Road, Suite 212, Clearwater, FL 33759. 

COMMITTEES 

We have no nominating committee of the Board of Directors or committees performing similar functions. In February 2006,
we established a Compensation Committee and Audit Committee and in March 2007, we established a Management
Committee. 
  
Compensation Committee  
  
In March 2007, our Board of Directors established a Compensation Committee and adopted a written charter. Our
Compensation Committee consists of Solomon Mayer and Michael Gordon. Our Compensation Committee has such powers
and functions as may be assigned to it by the Board of Directors from time to time; however, such functions shall, at a
minimum, include the following: 
  

   
During fiscal 2013 and 2014, the Compensation Committee had no meetings. 
  

 • Full Board - Risks and exposures associated with corporate governance, and management and director 
succession planning, strategic, financial and execution risks and other current matters that may present material 
risk to our operations, plans, prospects or reputation.

 • Audit Committee - Risks and exposures associated with financial matters, particularly financial reporting, tax, 
accounting, disclosure, internal control over financial reporting, financial policies, investment guidelines and 
credit and liquidity matters.

 • Compensation Committee - Risks and exposures associated with leadership assessment, and compensation 
programs and arrangements, including incentive plans.

 • to review and approve corporate goals and objectives relevant to senior executive compensation, evaluate senior 
executive performance in light of those goals and objectives, and to set the senior executive compensation levels 
based on this evaluation; 

 • to approve employment contracts of its officers and employees and consulting contracts of other persons;
 • to make recommendations to the Board with respect to incentive compensation plans and equity-based plans, 

including, without limitation, the Company’s stock options plans; and
 • to administer the Company’s stock option plans and grant stock options or other awards pursuant to such plans.
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 Management Committee 
  
In March 2007, our Board of Directors established a Management Committee and adopted a written charter. The members of
our Management Committee consist of Paul W. Henry, Michael J. Gordon and Keith Brill. The charter includes, among other
things, the following responsibilities of the Management Committee: 
  

  
During fiscal 2013 and 2014, the Management Committee had no meetings. 
  
Audit Committee 
  
The members of the Company’s audit committee effective March 10, 2015 are Keith Brill and Paul W. Henry, each of whom 
Management believes is an independent director and he may be deemed to be a “Financial Expert” within the meaning of 
Sarbanes Oxley Act of 2002, as amended. Under the National Association of Securities Dealers Automated Quotations
(“NASDAQ”) definition, an “independent director means a person other than an officer or employee of the Company or its 
subsidiaries or any other individuals having a relationship that, in the opinion of the Company’ board of directors, would 
interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of the director. The board’s discretion 
in determining director independence is not completely unfettered.” Further, under the NASDAQ definition, an independent 
director is a person who (1) is not currently (or whose immediate family members are not currently), and has not been over
the past three years (or whose immediate family members have not been over the past three years), employed by the
company; (2) has not (or whose immediate family members have not) been paid more than $60,000 during the current or past
three fiscal years;  (3) has not (or whose immediately family has not) been a partner in or controlling shareholder or executive
officer of an organization which the company made, or from which the company received, payments in excess of the greater
of $200,000 or 5% of that organizations consolidated gross revenues, in any of the most recent three fiscal years; (4) has not
(or whose immediate family members have not), over the past three years been employed as an executive officer of a
company in which an executive officer of BlastGard has served on that company’s compensation committee; or (5) is not 
currently (or whose immediate family members are not currently), and has not been over the past three years (or whose
immediate family members have not been over the past three years) a partner of BlastGard’s outside auditor. The term 
“Financial Expert” is defined as a person who has the following attributes: an understanding of generally accepted accounting
principles and financial statements; has the ability to assess the general application of such principals in connection with the
accounting for estimates, accruals and reserves; experience preparing, auditing, analyzing or evaluating financial statements
that present a breadth and level of complexity of accounting issues that are generally comparable to the breadth and
complexity of issues that can reasonably be expected to be raised by the Company’s financial statements, or experience 
actively supervising one or more persons engaged in such activities; an understanding of internal controls and procedures for
financial reporting; and an understanding of audit committee functions. 
  

 • Administer the business of the Corporation and generally supervise its day-to-day activities. 
 • Control and manage the funds and other property of the Corporation and have general oversight of business 

matters affecting the Corporation, consistent with the strategic directions established by the Board of Directors.
 • Designate banks to be used as depositories of Corporation funds, upon the recommendation of the auditors and 

approval by the Board. 
 • Review the budget as submitted by the CFO and submit its recommendations to the Board for approval .
 • Make recommendations concerning the Corporation’s fiscal structure, resource allocations and other financial 

matters to the Board. 
 • Make recommendations to the Board on the appointment of Corporate Executives. 
 • Undertake any other duties as may be assigned from time to time by the Board.
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Effective February 16, 2006, the Board adopted a written charter for an Audit Committee. The charter includes, among other
things: 
  

  
During fiscal 2013 and 2014, the audit committee, which consisted solely of Paul Henry, reviewed the annual audit and
quarterly information before filings were made and issued such filings with management and the external auditors. 
  
Nominating Committee 
  
The Board does not currently have a nominating committee. 
  
The policy of the Board is to consider properly submitted stockholder nominations for candidates for membership on the
Board as described below in the section entitled “Identifying and Evaluating Nominees for Directors” and in our Bylaws. In 
evaluating such nominations, the Board will address the membership criteria set forth below in the section entitled “Director 
Qualifications”. Any stockholder nominations proposed for consideration by the Board should include the nominee’s name 
and qualifications for membership on the Board and other information in accordance with the Company’s Bylaws and should 
be addressed to: 

BlastGard International, Inc. 
2451 McMullen Booth Road, Suite 212, 
Clearwater, FL 33759 
Attn: Michael J. Gordon, Chief Executive Officer 

  
Director Qualifications 
  
New members of the Board should possess certain core competencies, some of which may include broad experience in
business, finance or administration, familiarity with national and international business matters, and familiarity with the
defense and law enforcement industries. In addition to having one or more of these core competencies, members of the Board
are identified and considered on the basis of knowledge, experience, integrity, diversity, leadership, reputation, and ability to
understand our business. 
  

 ▪ annually reviewing and reassessing the adequacy of the committee’s formal charter; 
   
 ▪ reviewing the annual audited financial statements with the Company's management and its independent auditors 

and the adequacy of its internal accounting controls;
   
 ▪ reviewing analyses prepared by the Company's management and independent auditors concerning significant 

financial reporting issues and judgments made in connection with the preparation of its financial statements;
   
 ▪ being directly responsible for the appointment, compensation and oversight of the independent auditor, which 

shall report directly to the Audit Committee, including resolution of disagreements between management and the 
auditors regarding financial reporting for the purpose of preparing or issuing an audit report or related work ;

   
 ▪ reviewing the independence of the independent auditors;
   
 ▪ reviewing the Company's auditing and accounting principles and practices with the independent auditors and 

reviewing major changes to its auditing and accounting principles and practices as suggested by the independent 
auditor or its management; 

   
 ▪ reviewing all related party transactions on an ongoing basis for potential conflict of interest situations; and
   
 ▪ all responsibilities given to the Audit Committee by virtue of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 (which was signed 

into law by President George W. Bush on July 30, 2002) and all amendments thereto . 
   
 ▪ reviewing required PCAOB auditor communications .
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 Identifying and Evaluating Nominees for the Board 
  
The Board utilizes a variety of methods for identifying and evaluating nominees for the Board. However, there are no
specific minimum qualifications that the Board requires to be met by a director nominee recommended for a position on the
Board, nor are there any specific qualities or skills that are necessary for one or more of our Board to possess, other than as
are necessary to meet any requirements under rules and regulations applicable to us. Although the Board does not have a
specific policy with respect to the diversity, the Board considers the extent to which potential candidates possess sufficiently
diverse skill sets and diversity characteristics that would contribute to the Board's overall effectiveness. The Board has the
duty of regularly assessing the composition of the Board, including the size of the Board, diversity, age, skills and experience
in the context of the needs of the Board. In addition, the Board also has the duty of identifying individuals qualified to
become members of the Board. Candidates may come to the attention of the Board through current members of the Board,
professional search firms, stockholders or other persons. These candidates will be evaluated by the Board and may be
considered at any point during the year. As described above, the Board will consider properly submitted stockholder
nominations for candidates for the Board. Following verification of the stockholder status of persons proposing candidates,
recommendations will be aggregated and considered by the Board. If any materials are provided by a stockholder in
connection with the nomination of a director candidate, such materials will be forwarded to the Board. We have previously,
and we may in the future, review materials provided by professional search firms or other parties to identify, evaluate and
recruit potential director nominees who are not proposed by a stockholder.  In addition, a professional search firm may be
used to make initial contact with potential candidates to assess, among other things, their availability, fit and major strengths. 
  
Communications with the Board 
  
Stockholders may communicate with the Company by writing to: BlastGard International, Inc., Attention: Michael J. Gordon,
2451 McMullen Booth Road, Suite 212, Clearwater, FL 33759. Communications received from stockholders are forwarded 
directly to the Board, or to any individual member or members, as appropriate, depending on the facts and circumstances
outlined in the communication. The Board has authorized the Chief Executive Officer of the Company to exclude
communications that are patently unrelated to the duties and responsibilities of the Board, such as spam, junk mail and mass
mailings. In addition, material that is unduly hostile, threatening, illegal or similarly unsuitable will be excluded, with the
provision that any communication that is filtered out by the Secretary pursuant to the policy will be made available to any
non-management director upon request. 

  
Compliance with Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act 
  
Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, requires our officers and directors, and persons who own
more than ten percent of a registered class of our equity securities, to file reports of ownership and changes in ownership with
the Securities and Exchange Commission (the “Commission”). Officers, directors and greater than ten percent stockholders 
are required by the Commission's regulations to furnish us with copies of all Section 16(a) forms they file. During fiscal
2014, none of our officers or directors filed any forms late to the best of our knowledge. A Form 4 was field late in 2014 by
8464081 Canada Inc. 

  
Item 11. Executive Compensation. 
  
Summary Compensation Table 

The following table sets forth the overall compensation earned over the fiscal year ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 by (1)
each person who served as the principal executive officer of the Company during fiscal year 2014; and (2) the Company’s 
most highly compensated (up to a maximum of two) executive officers as of December 31, 2014 with compensation during
fiscal year 2014 of $100,000 or more. 
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Name and 
Principal 
Position   

Fiscal
Year  

Salary 
($)   

Bonus
($)

Stock
Awards

Warrant/
Options
Awards
($)  (1)

Non-Equity
Incentive Plan
Compensation
($)

Nonqualified 
Deferred 
Compensation
Earnings ($)   

All Other
Compensation
($) (2) (3)

Total 
($)

Michael  
Bundy,   2013 $

115,000
(4 )$26,000 -0- -0- -0- -0-   -0- $141,000

COO   2014  $
125,000

(4 )$48,095 -0- -0- -0- -0-   -0- $141,000
Michael J.             

Gordon,   2013  $
149,714

(4 ) -0- -0- -0- -0- -0-   -0- $149,714

CEO/CFO   2014  $
125,000

(4 )$48,095 -0- 14,980 -0- -0-   -0- $188,075

 (1) The options and restricted stock awards presented in this table reflect the full fair value as of the date of grant. 
However, the accompanying financial statements reflect the dollar amount expensed by the company during 
applicable fiscal year for financial statement reporting purposes pursuant to guidance issued by the FASB. Such 
guidance requires the company to determine the overall value of the stock awards and options as of the date of 
grant. The stock awards are valued based on the fair market value of such shares on the date of grant and are 
charged to compensation expense over the related vesting period. The options are valued at the date of grant 
based upon the Black-Scholes method of valuation, which is expensed over the service period over which the 
options become vested. As a general rule, for time-in-service-based options, the company will immediately 
expense any option or portion thereof which is vested upon grant, while expensing the balance on a pro rata basis 
over the remaining vesting term of the option. For a description of the guidance issued by the FASB and the 
assumptions used in determining the value of the options under the Black-Scholes model of valuation, see the 
notes to the consolidated financial statements included with this Form 10-K. 

   
 (2) Includes all other compensation not reported in the preceding columns, including (i) perquisites and other 

personal benefits, or property, unless the aggregate amount of such compensation is less than $10,000; (ii) any 
“gross-ups” or other amounts reimbursed during the fiscal year for the payment of taxes; (iii) discounts from 
market price with respect to securities purchased from the company except to the extent available generally to all 
security holders or to all salaried employees; (iv) any amounts paid or accrued in connection with any 
termination (including without limitation through retirement, resignation, severance or constructive termination, 
including change of responsibilities) or change in control; (v) contributions to vested and unvested defined 
contribution plans; (vi) any insurance premiums paid by, or on behalf of, the company relating to life insurance 
for the benefit of the named executive officer; and (vii) any dividends or other earnings paid on stock or option 
awards that are not factored into the grant date fair value required to be reported in a preceding column.

   
 (3) Includes compensation for service as a director described under Director Compensation, below.
   
 (4) Salary includes commissions and accrued cash compensation. The salary paid to Michael Gordon in 2013 

included commissions of approximately $53,000 based on total quarterly sales.
   
  On March 8, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved that James F. Gordon’s 

accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 
2010 and January-February 2011); Michael J. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per 
month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); and Morse & Morse, 
PLLC’s accrued legal bill of $67,025.30 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, 
convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the Noteholder(s) discretion. On May 3, 2011, 
BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved $100,000 in additional compensation to Michael 
J. Gordon as CEO, of which $50,000 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, 
convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the Noteholder(s) discretion and $50,000 
issued in Common Stock at $.05 per share. On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the 
lowering the conversion price from $.05 per share to $.01 per share on these Notes.
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The foregoing table does not reflect lowering the conversion price on Mr. Gordon’s convertible notes. 
  
For a description of the material terms of each named executive officers’ employment agreement, including, without 
limitation, the terms of any common share purchase option grants, any agreement, plan or other arrangement that provides for
any payment to a named executive officer in connection with his or her resignation, retirement or other termination, or a
change in control of the company see “Employment Agreements”. 

  
None of the outstanding common share purchase options or other equity-based awards granted to or held by any named 
executive officer in 2013 (except for the convertible notes described above) were re-priced or otherwise materially modified, 
including extension of exercise periods, the change of vesting or forfeiture conditions, the change or elimination of applicable
performance criteria, or the change of the bases upon which returns are determined, nor was there any waiver or modification
of any specified performance target, goal or condition to payout. 
  
Executive Officer Outstanding Equity Awards At Fiscal Year-End 

The following table provides certain information concerning any common share purchase options, stock awards or equity
incentive plan awards held by each of our named executive officers that were outstanding as of December 31, 2014. 

  
  
  

 

                                            Option Awards                                                                 Stock Awards                              

     

Equity 
Incentive 

Plan 
Awards:

Equity 
Incentive

Plan 
Awards:

Name

Number  
of 

Securities 
Under- 
lying 

Unexer- 
cised 

Options
(#) 

Exercis-
able 

Number of 
Securities 

Underlying 
Unexercised 
Options(#) 

Unexer-
cisable 

  

Equity 
Incentive 

Plan 
Awards: 

Number of 
Securities 

Underlying 
Unexer-

cised 
Unearned 

Options (#) 

Option 
Exer-
cise 

Price  
($)

Option 
Expira-

tion Date

Number of 
Shares  

or Units of Stock  
That Have 

 Not 
Vested  

(#)

Market Value of 
Shares 

 or 
Units of Stock That 

Have Not Vested 

Number 
of 

Unearned 
Shares, 
Units or 
Other 
Rights 
That  

Have Not 
Vested

Market or
Payout  
Value of 

Unearned
Shares, 
Units  or 

Other 
Rights 

That Have
Not 

Vested
Michael 
Bundy 300,000 0 0 $ 0.05 05/02/2015 0 0 0 0
 10,000,000 0 0 $ 0.02 11/11/2023 0 0 0 0
Michael 
Gordon 1,250,000 0 0 $ 0.03 01/27/2016 0 0 0 0
 500,000 

10,000,000 
0 
0 

0 
0 

$ 
$

0.01 
0.02

03/24/2019 
11/11/2023

0 
0

0 
0 

0 
0

0 
0
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Employment Agreements and Arrangements 
  
Effective May 1, 2011, the Company entered into an employment agreement with Michael Bundy with base monthly salary
of $7,500 which increased to $9,583.33 per month in December 2011 and to $10,416.67 per month in January 2013. Mr.
Bundy’s agreement currently terminates on December 31, 2015 and said agreement automatically renews for an additional 
one year period, unless either party terminates the renewal on or before November 1st of each year. Mr. Gordon has 
convertible notes outstanding in the principal amount of $210,000 which are convertible at $.01 per share. These notes
represent accrued salaries and unpaid bonuses from prior years’ unpaid compensation. See “Item 13.” 
  
Review of Risks Arising from Compensation Policies and Practices 

  
We have reviewed our compensation policies and practices for all employees and concluded that any risks arising from our
policies and practices are not reasonably likely to have a material adverse effect on the Company. 

  
DIRECTOR COMPENSATION 
  
Compensation 
  
In fiscal 2013 and 2014, no cash or securities were paid to directors of the Company. 
  
Summary of Director Compensation for 2014 
  
The following table shows the overall compensation earned for the 2014 fiscal year with respect to each non-employee and 
non-executive director as of December 31, 2014. 

  

  

  

Name and 
Principal 
Position

Fees Earned 
or Paid 

in Cash ($)

  
  
  

Stock 
Awards  

($) 

Option 
Awards  

($)(2)

Non-Equity 
Incentive  

Plan 
Compen-
sation ($) 

Nonqualified 
Deferred Compen-

sation Earnings  
($)

All Other 
Compen-

sation  
($) Total ($)

 

Paul Henry 
Director (1) $ 0 0

  
$14,980 0 0 -0- $ 14,980

Keith Brill 
Director (1) $ 0  0 $14,980 0 0 -0- $ 14,980
Solomon 
Meyer 
Director (1) $ 0 0 $14,980 0 0 -0- $ 14,980
     

(1) No options for shares of Common Stock were granted in 2013 for those serving on the Board of Directors. On March
25, 2014, an option for 500,000 shares of Common Stock was granted for those serving on the Board of Directors in
2014.

(2) No options and restricted stock awards were presented in this table. However, the accompanying financial statements
reflect the dollar amount expensed by the company during applicable fiscal years for financial statement reporting
purposes pursuant to guidance issued by the FASB. Such guidance requires the company to determine the overall value
of the stock awards and options as of the date of grant. The stock awards are valued based on the fair market value of
such shares on the date of grant and are charged to compensation expense over the related vesting period. The options
are valued at the date of grant based upon the Black-Scholes method of valuation, which is expensed over the service 
period over which the options become vested. As a general rule, for time-in-service-based options, the company will 
immediately expense any option or portion thereof which is vested upon grant, while expensing the balance on a pro rata
basis over the remaining vesting term of the option. For a description of the guidance issued by the FASB and the
assumptions used in determining the value of the options under the Black-Scholes model of valuation, see the notes to 
the consolidated financial statements included with this Form 10-K. 
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2005 Employee and Consulting Compensation Plan 
  
On November 30, 2005, we established an Employee Benefit and Consulting Compensation Plan (the “2005 Plan”) covering 
5,000,000 shares. Since stockholder approval of the 2005 Plan will not be obtained by November 30, 2006, then no Incentive
Stock Options may be granted after that date under the 2005 Plan. On January 28, 2011, the board approved a resolution to
increase the 2005 Plan from 5,000,000 shares to 10,000,000 shares and again on March 12, 2015, the board approved a
resolution to increase the 2005 Plan from 10,000,000 shares to 50,000,000 shares. 
 
Administration 
  
Our Board of Directors, Compensation Committee or both, in the sole discretion of our Board, administer the 2005 Plan. The
Board, subject to the provisions of the 2005 Plan, has the authority to determine and designate officers, employees, directors
and consultants to whom awards shall be made and the terms, conditions and restrictions applicable to each award (including,
but not limited to, the option price, any restriction or limitation, any vesting schedule or acceleration thereof, and any
forfeiture restrictions). The Board may, in its sole discretion, accelerate the vesting of awards. The Board of Directors must
approve all grants of Options and Stock Awards issued to our officers or directors. 
  
Types of Awards 
  
The 2005 Plan is designed to enable us to offer certain officers, employees, directors and consultants of us and our
subsidiaries equity interests in us and other incentive awards in order to attract, retain and reward such individuals and to
strengthen the mutuality of interests between such individuals and our stockholders. In furtherance of this purpose, the 2005
Plan contains provisions for granting non-statutory stock options (and originally incentive stock options which have now
become non-statutory stock options) and Common Stock Awards. 
  
Stock Options 

  
A “stock option” is a contractual right to purchase a number of shares of Common Stock at a price determined on the date the
option is granted. The option price per share of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise of a stock option and the time or
times at which such options shall be exercisable shall be determined by the Board at the time of grant. Such option price shall
not be less than 100% of the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of grant. The option price must be paid in
cash, money order, check or Common Stock of the Company. The Options may also contain at the time of grant, at the
discretion of the Board, certain other cashless exercise provisions. 
  
Options shall be exercisable at the times and subject to the conditions determined by the Board at the date of grant, but no
option may be exercisable more than ten years after the date it is granted. If the Optionee ceases to be an employee of our
company for any reason other than death, any option granted as an incentive stock option exercisable on the date of the
termination of employment may be exercised for a period of thirty days or until the expiration of the stated term of the
option, whichever period is shorter. In the event of the Optionee’s death, any option originally granted as an incentive stock 
option exercisable at the date of death may be exercised by the legal heirs of the Optionee from the date of death until the
expiration of the stated term of the option or six months from the date of death, whichever event first occurs. In the event of
disability of the Optionee, any Options granted as an incentive stock option shall expire on the stated date that the Option
would otherwise have expired or 12 months from the date of disability, whichever event first occurs. The termination and
other provisions of a non-statutory stock option shall be fixed by the Board of Directors at the date of grant of each respective
option. 
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Common Stock Award 

  
“Common Stock Award” are shares of Common Stock that will be issued to a recipient at the end of a restriction period, if 
any, specified by the Board if he or she continues to be an employee, director or consultant of us. If the recipient remains an
employee, director or consultant at the end of the restriction period, the applicable restrictions will lapse and we will issue a
stock certificate representing such shares of Common Stock to the participant. If the recipient ceases to be an employee,
director or consultant of us for any reason (including death, disability or retirement) before the end of the restriction period
unless otherwise determined by the Board, the restricted stock award will be terminated. 
  
Eligibility 
  
Our officers, employees, directors and consultants of BlastGard® International and our subsidiaries are eligible to be granted 
stock options, and Common Stock Awards. Eligibility shall be determined by the Board; however, all Options and Stock
Awards granted to officers and directors must be approved by the Board. 
  
Termination or Amendment of the 2005 Plan 
  
The Board may at any time amend, discontinue, or terminate all or any part of the 2005 Plan, provided, however, that unless
otherwise required by law, the rights of a participant may not be impaired without his or her consent, and provided that we
will seek the approval of our stockholders for any amendment if such approval is necessary to comply with any applicable
federal or state securities laws or rules or regulations. 

  
Awards  
  
To date, no options to purchase common shares have been exercised under the 2005 Plan. Unless sooner terminated, the 2005
Plan will expire on November 30, 2015 and no awards may be granted after that date. It is not possible to predict the
individuals who will receive future awards under the 2005 Plan or the number of shares of Common Stock covered by any
future award because such awards are wholly within the discretion of the Board. As of March 12, 2015, the Company has
outstanding options to purchase 37,550,000 shares at prices ranging from $.01 per share to $.05 per share. Michael Bundy
owns options to purchase 10,300,000 shares. Michael J. Gordon owns options to purchase 2,500,000 shares. Our independent
directors, Keith Brill and Solomon Mayer, each own options to purchase 1,250,000 shares. Paul Henry owns options to
purchase 2,500,000 shares. All other options outstanding were granted to persons who are not existing officers and directors
of the Company. 
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Item 12. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters. 
  
The following table sets forth certain information regarding the beneficial ownership of our common stock as of March 12,
2015 by our executive officers and directors, both individually and as a group. Unless otherwise indicated, all shares are
directly beneficially owned and investing power is held by the persons named. 

  

_____________ 
  

  
We do not know of any arrangement or pledge of its securities by persons now considered in control of us that might result in
a further change of control of us. 
  
Equity Compensation Plan Information  
  
The following summary information is as of March 12, 2015 and relates to our 2005 Stock Option Plan pursuant to which we 
have granted options to purchase our common stock:   
  
  

Name and Address of 
Beneficial Owner (1)

Amount and Nature of Beneficial 
Ownership (1)

Percentage 
Outstanding (2)

Michael Bundy (3) 10,300,000 3.1%
Michael J. Gordon (4,9)  35,910,000 9.9%
Paul Henry (6)                            2,923,500                 *   
 
Solomon Mayer (5)                             1,250,000                 *  
Keith Brill (5)     1,250,000 *
Includes all officers and 
directors as a group (five 
persons) (7) 51,633,500 13.7%
Alpha Capital Anstalt 
Pradafant 7 Furstentums 9490 
Vaduz, Liechtenstein  32,229,356 9.8%
8464081 Canada Inc. (8) 236,759,834 64.0%

* Represents less than 1% of the outstanding shares of Common Stock.
(1) Unless otherwise indicated, all shares are directly beneficially owned and investing power is held by the persons 

named. The address of each person is c/o BlastGard® International, Inc. at 2451 McMullen Booth Road, Ste., 212, 
Clearwater, FL 33759 . 

(2) Based upon 328,405,857 shares of Common Stock outstanding as of March 1, 2015, plus the amount of shares each 
person or group has the right to acquire under options, warrants, rights, conversion privileges, or similar obligations.

(3) Includes options to purchase 10,300,000 shares of common stock.
(4) Includes 2,410,000 shares of our common, options to purchase 12,500,000 shares and 21,000,000 shares of common 

stock issuable upon conversion of a $210,000 demand note at $.01 per share.
(5) Includes options to purchase 1,250,000 shares.
(6) Includes 280,000 shares owned by Mr. Henry, 143,500 shares owned by his wife and options to purchase 2,500,000 

shares . 
(7) Includes options to purchase 27,800,000 shares and notes convertible into 21,000,000 shares. 
(8) 8464081 Canada owns 194,958,041 shares and warrants to purchase 41,801,793 shares. 
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Item 13. Certain Relationships, Related Transactions and Director Independence 

During the last two fiscal years ended December 31, 2014, we entered into the following transactions in which our current
officers and directors had a material interest, exclusive of employment contacts and compensation described under Item 11 of
this Form 10-K. 

  
(i) During the year ended December 31, 2014, the Company paid approximately $12,540 on its $100,000 credit line,

which was secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Financial Officer. As of December 31, 2014, approximately $63,940
is owed pursuant to the line of credit. 

  
(ii) On March 8, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved that James F. Gordon’s accrued 

salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-
February 2011); Michael J. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 
2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); and Morse & Morse, PLLC’s accrued legal bill of $67,025.30 be 
converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per 
share at the Noteholder(s) discretion. On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the lowering the conversion 
price from $.05 per share to $.01 per share on these Notes. 

Background of Secured Financings of BlastGard and Conversion into Common Stock 

Alpha Capital Anstalt, a secured debt holder which first loaned us money in December 2004, loaned us $160,000 in February
2011, an additional $300,000 in March 2011, an additional $300,000 in September 2011 and an additional $500,000 in
November 2011 pursuant to secured convertible promissory notes. At December 31, 2012, the Company owed $1,210,000 in
principal (exclusive of accrued interest of $206,314.71) to Alpha Capital Anstalt after reduction of principal of approximately
$50,000 which was converted into Common Stock in 2012. 

  
As of March 21, 2013, the Company had outstanding $1,267,707.07 in principal debt, including accrued interest thereon
owed to Alpha Capital Anstalt, pursuant to secured promissory notes (collectively the “Company Debt”). Pursuant to an 
amendment and consent, all of the debt owed to Alpha Capital, which was previously past due and were the subject of
security agreements, guarantee and other transaction documents, to the extent outstanding, have had their maturity date
extended through June 14, 2013 and their conversion price lowered from $0.010 per share to $0.009 per share. 
  
On April 4, 2013, Alpha Capital Anstalt, closed on an agreement dated March 21, 2013 (the “Purchase and Exchange 
Agreement”) with 8464081 Canada Inc. (the “Purchaser”) to sell to the Purchaser and its assignees the Company’s Debt in 
the principal amount, including accrued interest thereon, of $1,267,770.07 (which excludes $182,000 of the principal due on
this note that was maintained by Alpha Capital) owned by it plus warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares (exercisable at
$0.01 per share). The agreements required that within three (3) months of March 21, 2013, that the Purchaser shall convert all
the notes acquired by it at the current conversion price of $0.009 per share. Alpha Capital Anstalt (the “Seller”) has also 
committed to convert the $182,000 of principal retained by it into shares of the Company’s Common Stock at the same 
conversion price. Also, the agreement required the Purchaser to offer to purchase the other December 2004 Debt for a
purchase price equal to the total amount of principal and interest due on each note with a 10% premium. 

    
  (a) (b)  (c)

    
  
  
  
  
Plan category   

   
  

Number of shares of 
common 

stock to be issued upon 
exercise of outstanding 

options

 
  
  

Weighted average 
exercise price of 

outstanding 
options

 Number of securities 
remaining available for 
future issuance under 

equity compensation plans 
(excluding shares 

reflected in column (a)
    

Equity compensation 
Plans (1) 

 

37,550,000

 

(2)

 

12,450,000

 (1) Our Plan has not been approved by stockholders.
 (2) Exercise prices of options range from $.01 per share to $.05 per share.
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On April 23, 2013, the aforementioned secured note holders converted their debt in the principal amount of approximately
$1.451 million including accrued interest thereon into 161,269,410 shares of common stock at a conversion price of $.009 per
share. Of the 161,269,410 shares, 132,426,499 shares were issued to 8464081 Canada Inc., 20,222,222 shares were issued to
Alpha Capital Anstalt and 8,620,689 shares were issued to Laurentian Bank Securities ITF Robocheyne Consulting Ltd.
Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. 
At December 31, 2012, the Company had outstanding other secured indebtedness borrowed in December 2004 in the amount
of $125,663. At September 30, 2013, this other secured indebtedness was reduced to $32,566 as a result of the conversion of
principal and accrued interest into 12,218,869 shares of Common Stock at a conversion price of $.009 per share. As part of
Alpha Capital Anstalt’s agreement with 8464081 Canada, 8464081 Canada is reportedly in the process of purchasing this 
other secured indebtedness which approximates $45,000, including accrued interest thereon, and, upon the completion of said
purchase, such indebtedness will be converted into Common Stock at $.009 per share. 

  
Our outstanding secured debt has mandatory redemption provisions. A large portion of the secured debt provides that in the
event (i) the Company is prohibited from issuing Conversion Shares, (ii) upon the occurrence of any other Event of Default
(as defined in the Transaction Documents), that continues beyond any applicable cure period, (iii) a Change in Control (as
defined below) occurs, or (iv) upon the liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Company or any Subsidiary, then at the
Secured Debt Holder’s election, the Company must pay to the Secured Debt Holder not later than ten (10) days after request
by such Secured Debt Holder, a sum of money determined by multiplying up to the outstanding principal amount of the Note
designated by the Secured Debt Holder, at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the greater of (i) 120%, or (ii) a fraction the 
numerator of which is the highest closing price of the Common Stock for the thirty days preceding the date demand is made
by Secured Debt Holder and the denominator of which is the lowest applicable conversion price during such thirty (30) day
period, plus accrued but unpaid interest and any other amounts due under the Transaction Documents ("Mandatory 
Redemption Payment"). The Mandatory Redemption Payment must be received by the Secured Debt Holder on the same 
date as the Conversion Shares otherwise deliverable or within ten (10) days after request, whichever is sooner ("Mandatory 
Redemption Payment Date"). Upon receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment, the corresponding Note principal, 
interest and other amounts will be deemed paid and no longer outstanding. The Secured Debt Holder may rescind the election
to receive a Mandatory Redemption Payment at any time until such payment is actually received. Liquidated damages
calculated that have been paid or accrued for the ten day period prior to the actual receipt of the Mandatory Redemption
Payment by such Secured Debt Holder shall be credited against the Mandatory Redemption Payment provided the balance of
the Mandatory Redemption Payment is timely paid. “Change in Control” is defined as (i) the Company becoming a 
Subsidiary of another entity (other than a corporation formed by the Company for purposes of reincorporation in another U.S.
jurisdiction), (ii) the sale, lease or transfer of substantially all the assets of the Company or any Subsidiary, (iii) a majority of
the members of the Company’s board of directors as of the Closing Date no longer serving as directors of the Company, 
except as a result of natural causes or as a result of hiring additional outside directors in order to meet appropriate stock
exchange requirements, or (iv) Michael Gordon, the Chief Executive Officer of the Company is no longer serving as Chief
Executive Officer unless prior written consent of the Secured Debt Holder had been obtained by the Company. The foregoing
notwithstanding, the Secured Debt Holder may demand and receive from the Company the amount stated above or any other
greater amount which the Secured Debt Holder is entitled to receive or demand pursuant to the Transaction Documents. 
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In connection with the aforementioned loan transactions, we also issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt warrants to purchase
104,333,335 shares of the Company’s Common Stock, which warrants are currently exercisable at a reduced exercise price of 
$.009 per share, which exercise price is subject to adjustment pursuant to the provisions of the warrant. In the event a
fundamental transaction occurs as defined in the warrants, which includes without limitation any person or group acquiring
50% of the aggregate Common Stock of the Company, then the holder of the warrants may have the right to have the
warrants redeemed at a price equal to the Black-Scholes value of said warrants. These warrants were sold by Alpha Capital to 
8464081 Canada. 
  
Also, pursuant to the Purchase and Exchange Agreement by and among Alpha Capital Amstalt (the “Seller”), 8464081 
Canada (the “Purchaser”) and the Company, the parties agreed to the following: 

  

   
This transaction resulted in the Purchaser, namely, 8464081 Canada Inc., acquiring control of the Company through its
acquisition of Warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of Common Stock exercisable at $.01 per share and its acquisition of
secured debt in the principal amount of $1,267,770.07, which together with accrued interest thereon, was convertible at $.009
per share. The Purchaser paid Seller approximately $1.82 million to acquire control of the Company, including giving Seller
a promissory note in the amount of $400,000, which note is due on August 31, 2013. The Purchaser and Seller also entered
into a Pledge Agreement with respect to a portion of the securities of the Company that were the subject of the change of
control. 
  
Exercise of Warrants/Reduction of Debt 
  
On August 23, 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. exercised warrants to purchase 28,923,342 shares of the Company’s underlying 
Common Stock at a reduced exercise price of $0.009 per share due to anti-dilution provisions of said warrants. In September 
2014, BlastGard issued 33,608,200 shares of common stock for exercise of warrants valued at $302,479. Exemption from
registration is claimed under Section 4(2) of the Securities Act. After the aforementioned warrant exercises, 8464081 Canada
owns warrants to purchase 41,801,793 shares (exercisable at $0.009 per share). 
  
The Company owed approximately $435,376.00 to Fifth Third Bank which was personally guaranteed by the former CEO of
HighCom. In 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. purchased the Company’s note from Fifth Third Bank and took an assignment of 
the civil judgment on the note entered into against both HighCom and its former CEO. The indebtedness was reduced to a
civil judgment by the bank in the Ohio state court system. The net proceeds of the September 2014 warrant exercise
described in the preceding paragraph were utilized to release the Company from its obligations under the note. 

  
Purchase of HighCom Security Inc. 
  
As previously reported, on January 25, 2011, BlastGard International, Inc. ("BlastGard") entered into a binding Letter of
Intent (“LOI”) with HighCom Security, Inc. (“HighCom”) under which BlastGard will acquire 100% of the common stock of 
HighCom from the stockholders of HighCom, none of whom are affiliates of BlastGard. HighCom is a worldwide security
equipment provider based in San Francisco, California. HighCom designs, manufactures and distributes a unique range of
security products and personal protective gear. BlastGard and HighCom have agreed to consummate a Stock Purchase
Agreement, subject to the approval of all necessary parties, agencies or regulatory organizations. As of the signing of the
agreement, BlastGard immediately assumed the operations of HighCom and started to provide financing for the operations
while a definitive agreement is drawn up over the next 90 days. 
  

 • Purchaser has the right to nominate and appoint to the Board at least 50% of the Board members;
   
 • Purchaser has a right of first refusal to participate in future financings up to its pro rata share of Common Stock 

of the Company. 
   
 • Purchaser undertakes to provide the Company with sufficient capital to allow the Company to conduct its 

business and remain a going concern until December 31, 2013, subject to further agreements between the 
Company and Purchaser. All such funding will be provided through equity transactions and will not be funded 
via debt . 
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As stated above, the LOI contemplated several closing conditions and the closing in escrow with a possible of rescission if
the State Department does not reinstate HighCom’s export license. On March 4, 2011, among other changes the LOI was
amended as follows: 1) the LOI constitutes the definitive stock purchase agreement; 2) BlastGard issued 9,820,666 shares of
its Common Stock and promissory notes totaling $196,400 to Robert Rimberg as trustee for an Irrevocable Trust FBO and
Yochi Cohen and his wife, Yocheved Cohen–Charash (the "Trust") in exchange for 1,150 shares of the outstanding 1,171 
shares of HighCom Common Stock, equivalent to 98.2% of the outstanding shares; 3) the parties agree to waive all closing
conditions, escrow provisions and right of rescission; and 4) BGI agreed for a period of 30 days to offer to purchase Ron
Peled 21 shares of HighCom from him or his transferee at a cost of 179,934 shares of BGI Common Stock and in exchange
for promissory notes totaling $3,600, with terms identical to those received by the Trust plus 1.8% of the Earn-out provisions 
contained in the LOI. 
  
BlastGard also agreed to an earn-out consisting of up to $100,000 in cash and up to 35,000,000 shares of common stock 
based on a pro-rata basis if revenue were to reach certain goals.  BlastGard management believed that a portion of the
revenue goals were very achievable and valued the contingent consideration at 68% of the market price at the time of the
agreement. 
  
In June 2014, we entered into an agreement with Mr. Cohen to release us from any obligation to issue additional monies or
stock to Mr. Cohen. We agreed to pay $174,000 of credit cards and loans for which Mr. Cohen was responsible and to
indemnify him against any loss. In the same agreement, our principal stockholder 8464081 Canada, which had purchased a
revolving note from Fifth Third Bank, which loan arrangement was guaranteed by Mr. Cohen, agreed to release Mr. Cohen
from his liability under such loan. The principal of such loan amounted to approximately $435,376. See “Exercise of 
Warrants/Reduction of Debt” described above. 
  
Board Members Who Are Deemed Independent 
  
Our board of directors has determined that Paul Henry, Keith Brill, and Solomon Mayer are each an “independent director.”
 See “Audit Committee” under” Item 10” regarding the definition of an “independent director.” 
  
Prior Litigation Matter 
  
On April 2, 2009, the Company entered into a Settlement Agreement to settle our outstanding civil litigation. The Company
will pay the sum of $125,000 over 18 months. The first monthly payment was paid within 30 days after the Defendants
deliver to the Company’s counsel an original executed version of the Agreement and a promissory note in the amount of the 
remaining principal balance to bear interest in the amount of 6% per annum. Upon Verde’s receipt of the payment and 
promissory note, the parties shall jointly dismiss with prejudice all litigation between them, including the Pinellas County
action and the Federal action. The company and Verde also entered into a license agreement whereby BlastGard obtains a
fully paid up non-exclusive license for the 2 Verde patents for the remaining life of those patents in exchange for the
Company paying Verde a 2% royalty for the life of the patents (which expired in the 2nd quarter of 2012), on the sales price 
received by BlastGard for BlastGard’s portion of all blast mitigation products sold by the company (the royalty was not on 
any third-party’s portion of any product containing blast mitigation products sold by BlastGard). The parties also agreed not
to file any complaints with any state, federal or international agency or disciplinary body regarding any of the other parties or
any person affiliated with any of the other parties or otherwise makes negative statements about them (in other words, a
broad non-disparagement clause). The company and Verde also signed mutual general releases (excepting the obligations
above) and a covenant not to sue. At December 31, 2014, the Company was in arrears on the final twelve monthly payments
on the settlement. 

Item 14. Principal Accountant Fees and Services 
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On December 26, 2014, the Company changed its registered independent public accountant from the firm of DKM Certified 
Public Accountants to Green & Company CPAs. 

  
(1) Audit Fees 
  
The aggregate fees billed for each of the last two fiscal years for professional services rendered by the principal accountant
for the audit of our annual financial statements and review of financial statements included in our Form 10-Qs or services that 
are normally provided by the accountant in connection with statutory and regulatory filings or engagements for those fiscal
years was: 
  

(2) Audit-Related Fees  
  
The aggregate fees billed in each of the last two fiscal years for assurance and related services by the principal accountant 
that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit or review of our financial statements and are not reported in the 
preceding paragraph: 
  

  
(3) Tax Fees 
  
The aggregate fees billed in each of the last two fiscal years for professional services rendered by the principal accountant for 
tax compliance, tax advice, and tax planning was: 
  

  
(4) All Other Fees 
  

None.  
  

(5) The percentage of hours expended on the principal accountant’s engagement to audit our financial statements for the most 
recent fiscal year that were attributed to work performed by persons other than the principal accountant’s full time, 
permanent employees was 0%. 
  
Item 15. Exhibits 

  

  

  2014  $ 24,000  
  2013   $ 24,000  

  2014   $ -  
  2013  $ -  

 2014  $ -  
 2013  $ -  

Exhibit No Description  
2.1 Agreement and Plan of Reorganization dated January 31, 2004, by and among the Registrant, BlastGard 

Technologies, Inc., (“BTI”) and the shareholders of BTI. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 2.4 to the 
Company’s current report on Form 8-K dated January 31, 2004.)

  
3.1 The Company’s Articles of Incorporation, as amended and currently in effect. (Incorporated by reference to 

Exhibit 3.7 to the Company’s quarterly report on Form 10-QSB dated March 21, 2004).

3.1 (A) 
  

  
Amendment to Articles of Incorporation (Incorporated by reference to Form 8-K dated August 2, 2011). 

85



   

   

 3.2 The Company’s Bylaws, as amended and currently in effect. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.8 to the Company’s 
quarterly report on Form 10-QSB dated March 21, 2004).

   
 4.1 Subscription Agreement between the Company and the named investors dated December 2, 2004. (Incorporated by reference 

to exhibit 4.01 of the current report on Form 8-K filed December 3, 2004.)
   
 4.2 Form of Secured Convertible Note issued to the named investors. (Incorporated by reference to exhibit 4.02 of the current 

report on Form 8-K filed December 3, 2004.)
   
 4.4 Security and Pledge Agreement between the Company and Barbara Mittman as collateral agent for the named investors dated 

December 2, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to exhibit 4.06 of the current report on Form 8-K filed December 3, 2004.)
   
 4.5 Security and Pledge Agreement between BlastGard Technologies, Inc. and Barbara Mittman as collateral agent for named 

investors dated December 2, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to exhibit 4.07 of the current report on Form 8-K filed 
December 3, 2004.) 

   
 4.6 Collateral Agent Agreement among the Company, Barbara Mittman (the collateral agent) and the named investors dated 

December 2, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to exhibit 4.08 of the current report on Form 8-K filed December 3, 2004.)
   
 4.7 Guaranty Agreement between BlastGard Technologies, Inc. and Barbara Mittman as collateral agent for named investors 

dated December 2, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to exhibit 4.09 of the current report on Form 8-K filed December 3, 
2004.) 

   
 4.8 Form of Subscription Agreement between the Company and the named investor dated February 3, 2011. 

(Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.01 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 4, 2011.)
   
 4.9 Form of Secured Convertible Promissory Note issued to the named investor. (Incorporated by reference to 

Exhibit 4.02 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 4, 2011.)
   
 4.10 Form of Class A Common Stock Purchase Warrant. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.03 of our Form 8-K 

filed with the SEC on February 4, 2011.)
   
 4.11 Form of Subscription Agreement between the Company and the named investor dated March 10, 2011.

(Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.01 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on March 10, 2011.)
   
 4.12 Form of Secured Convertible Promissory Note issued to the named investor. (Incorporated by reference to 

Exhibit 4.02 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on March 10, 2011.)
   
 4.13 Form of Class A Common Stock Purchase Warrant. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.03 of our Form 8-K filed 

with the SEC on March 10, 2010.) 
   
 4.14 Form of Subscription Agreement between the Company and the named investor dated June 17, 2011. (Incorporated by 

reference to form 8-K filed June 23, 2011.)
   
 4.15 Form of Secured Convertible Promissory Note issued to the named investor. (Incorporated by reference to form 

8-K filed June 23, 2011.) 
   
 4.16 Form of Class A Common Stock Purchase Warrant. (Incorporated by reference to Form 8-K filed June 23, 

2011.) 
   
 4.17 Form of Subscription Agreement between the Company and the named investor dated November 8, 2011. (Incorporated by 

reference to Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2011.)
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 4.18 Form of Secured Convertible Promissory Note issued to the named investor dated November 8, 2011. (Incorporated by 
reference to Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2011.)

   
 4.19 Form of Class A Common Stock Purchase Warrant dated November 8, 2011. (Incorporated by reference to Form 10-Q for 

the quarter ended September 30, 2011.)
   
 10.1 Employment Agreement with James F. Gordon dated January 31, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.13 to the 

Company’s quarterly report on Form 10-QSB dated March 21, 2004).
   
 10.2 Employment Agreement with Michael J. Gordon dated January 31, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.14 to the 

Company’s quarterly report on Form 10-QSB dated March 21, 2004).
   
 10.3 Left blank intentionally. 
   
 10.4 Left blank intentionally 
   
 10.5 Alliance Agreement with Centerpoint Manufacturing, Inc. dated October 25, 2004. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 

10.17 to the Company’s registration statement on Form SB-2, pre-effective amendment no. 4 (File No. 333-121455.)
   
 10.6 Advisory Agreement with The November Group, Ltd., dated June 29, 2005. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.18 of 

the current report on Form 8-K filed July 6, 2005.)
   
 10.7 Modification and Waiver Agreement (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 in our Form 8-K filed December 8, 2006).

  
 10.8 Form of Amended and Restated Second Modification and Waiver Agreement (Incorporated by reference to the Registrant’s 

Exhibit 99.7 contained in our Form 8-K filed June 23, 2006.)
   
 10.9 Form of Modification and Warrant Agreement (Incorporated by reference to the Registrant’s Exhibit 99.14 contained in our 

Form 8-K filed June 23, 2006.) 
   
 10.13 Form of Third Modification and Waiver Agreement (Incorporated by reference to the Registrant’s Exhibit 10.25 contained in 

our Registration Statement, file no. 333-135815.)
   
 10.14 Amendment Agreement dated September 15, 2006 to Exhibit 4.11 (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.18 contained in 

our Form 10-QSB for the quarter ended September 30, 2006)
   
 10.15 Waiver Agreement, dated April 18, 2007. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 of our 

Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
   
 10.16 Fourth Waiver and Modification Agreement, dated March 20, 2007. (Incorporated by reference 

to Exhibit 10.2 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
   
 10.17 Management Committee Charter, dated March 23, 2007. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 

10.3 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
   
 10.18 Left blank intentionally. 
   
 10.19 Employment Agreement for James F. Gordon dated April 1, 2007. (Incorporated by reference to 

Exhibit 10.5 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
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 10.20 Employment Agreement for Andrew McKinnon dated April 1, 2007. (Incorporated by 
reference to Exhibit 10.32 contained in our Form 10-QSB for the quarter ended March 21, 2007.) 

   
 10.21 Left blank intentionally 
   
 10.22 Employment Agreement for Michael J. Gordon dated April 1, 2007. (Incorporated by reference 

to Exhibit 10.9 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
   
 10.23 Source Capital March 9, 2007 and April 12, 2007 Waiver Agreements (Incorporated by 

reference to Exhibit 10.10 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on April 25, 2007.)
   
 10.24 Employee Benefit and Consulting Services Compensation Plan (Incorporated by reference to 

Exhibit 99.1to the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2005).
   
 10.25 Fifth Waiver and Modification Agreement with Senior Lenders dated March 20, 2008 Plan 

(Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 99.1to the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K 
for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2008) .

   
 10.26 Waiver Agreement with 2006 Lenders dated as of March 20, 2008 Plan (Incorporated by reference 

to Exhibit 99.1to the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2008).
   
 10.27 TangoPoint Agreement, dated December 1, 2010 (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 as contained 

in our Form 10-Q for the quarter ended September 30, 2010.)
   
 10.28 Binding Letter of Intent Agreement by and between BlastGard International, Inc. and HighCom Security, 

Inc. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 2, 2010.)
   
 10.29 Settlement Agreement with Bushido Capital Master Fund, L.P. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.2 

of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 2, 2010.)
   
 10.30 Settlement Agreement with Pierce Diversified Strategy Master Fund LLC, Series Bus. (Incorporated by 

reference to Exhibit 10.3 of our Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 2, 2010.) 
   
 10.31 Settlement Agreement dated December 22, 2010 by and among Mitch Silverman, TangoPoint 

Investments, LLC and BlastGard. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.4 of our Form 8-K filed 
with the SEC on February 2, 2010.)

   
 10.32 Amendment to Letter of Intent by and between the Issuer and HighCom Security Inc. (Incorporated by 

reference to Form 8-K filed March 10, 2011.)
   
 10.33 Form of Purchase and Exchange Agreement dated March 21, 2013. (Incorporated by reference 

to Form 8-K dated April 4, 2013.) 
   
 10.34 Form of Amendment and Consent between the Company and the December 2004 debt holders 

dated March 1, 2013. (Incorporated by reference to Form 8-K dated April 4, 2013.)
   
 21.1 Subsidiaries of Registrant* 
   
 31(a) Rule 13a-14(a) Certification – Principal Executive and Principal Financial Officer *
   
 32(a) Section 1350 Certification – Principal Executive and Principal Financial Officer *
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* Filed herewith.  
  

 99.1 Employee Benefit and Consulting Services Compensation Plan (Incorporated by reference to 
Exhibit 99.1to the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the fiscal year ended 
December 31, 2005). 

   
 99.2 Amendment to Exhibit 99.1 (Incorporated by reference to the Company’s Form 10-K for the  fiscal year ended 

December 31, 2012 
   
 101. SCHDocument, XBRL Taxonomy Extension *
   
 101. CALCalculation Linkbase, XBRL Taxonomy Extension Definition *
   
 101. DEFLinkbase, XBRL Taxonomy Extension Labels *
   
 101. LABLinkbase, XBRL Taxonomy Extension *
   
 101. PREPresentation Linkbase * 
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SIGNATURES 
  

In accordance with Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, the Registrant caused this report to be signed on its
behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized. 
  

  
In accordance with the Exchange Act, this report has been signed below by the following persons on behalf of the

registrant and in the capacities and on the dates indicated. 
  

  

    BLASTGARD® INTERNATIONAL, INC.
Dated: March 30, 2015
  
   By: /s/ Michael J. Gordon
    Michael J. Gordon
    Principal Executive and Principal Financial and 

Accounting Officer

Dated: March 30, 2015  By: /s/ Solomon Mayer
    Solomon Mayer
  Director
  
  
Dated: March 30, 2015  By: /s/ Michael J. Gordon
    Michael J. Gordon
    Director, Principal Executive and Principal 

Financial and Accounting Officer
  
Dated: March 30, 2015  By: /s/ Paul Henry
    Paul Henry
  Director
  
  
Dated: March 30, 2015 By: /s/ Keith Brill Keith Brill
   Director
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EX-21 2 ex21-1.htm 
  

Exhibit 21.1 
  

SUBSIDIARIES OF THE REGISTRANT 
  

BlastGard Technologies, Inc. – Florida (state of incorporation)  
  

HighCom Security, Inc. – California (state of incorporation)



EX-31 3 ex31-1.htm 
  

Exhibit 31.1 
CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO 

RULES 13a-14(a) AND 15d-14(a) UNDER THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934, AS 
AMENDED 

  

  
Date: March 30, 2015 
  

I,  Michael J. Gordon, as Principal Executive and Principal Financial Officer of  BlastGard International, Inc., 
certifies that:
  
1. I have reviewed this annual report on Form 10-K  of  BlastGard International, Inc.;
  
2  Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a 

material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements 
were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;

  
3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly 

present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as 
of, and for, the periods presented in this report;

  
4. The registrant’s other certifying officer and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure 

controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over 
financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:

  
 a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be 

designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its 
consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period 
in which this report is being prepared;

  
 b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial 

reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of 
financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with 
generally accepted accounting principles;

  
 c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant’s disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report 

our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period 
covered by this report based on such evaluation; and

  
 d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant’s internal control over financial reporting that occurred 

during the registrant’s fourth fiscal quarter that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially 
affect, the registrant’s internal control over financial reporting; and

  
5. The registrant’s other certifying officer and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal 

control over financial reporting, to the registrant’s auditors and the audit committee of registrant’s board of 
directors:

  
 a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over 

financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant’s ability to record, process, 
summarize and report financial information; and 
  

  
 b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant 

role in the registrant’s internal control over financial reporting.



/s/ Michael J. Gordon
 Michael J. Gordon
 Principal Executive and Principal Financial Officer



EX-32 4 ex32-1.htm CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO 
Exhibit 32.1 

 
CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO 

18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350 
  

  
In connection with the BlastGard International, Inc. (the “registrant”) on Form 10-K for the year ended 
December 31, 2014 as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof (the “report”), I, 
Michael J. Gordon, Principal Executive and Principal Financial Officer of the registrant, certify, pursuant to
18 U.S.C. § 1350, as adopted pursuant to § 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that to my knowledge: 
  
(1) The report fully complies with the requirements of section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934, as amended; and 
  
(2) The information contained in the report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and 
results of operations of the registrant. 
  
  

  

March 30, 2015
   

  
/s/  Michael J. Gordon
 Michael J. Gordon



XBRL Proof

XBRL File

 

Document - Document and Entity Information
Document - Document and Entity Information (USD $) 12 Months Ended   
( custom:DocumentAndEntityInformationAbstract [Extension] )    
 Dec. 31, 2014 Mar. 16, 2015 Jun. 30, 2014
    
    
    
Entity Registrant Name BLASTGARD INTERNATIONAL INC.   
( dei:EntityRegistrantName )    
Entity Central Index Key 0001102358   
( dei:EntityCentralIndexKey )    
Document Type 10-K   
( dei:DocumentType )    
Document Period End Date 2014-12-31   
( dei:DocumentPeriodEndDate )    
Amendment Flag false   
( dei:AmendmentFlag )    
Current Fiscal Year End Date --12-31   
( dei:CurrentFiscalYearEndDate )    
Is Entity a Well-known Seasoned Issuer? No   
( dei:EntityWellKnownSeasonedIssuer )    
Is Entity a Voluntary Filer? No   
( dei:EntityVoluntaryFilers )    
Is Entity's Reporting Status Current? Yes   
( dei:EntityCurrentReportingStatus )    
Entity Filer Category Smaller Reporting Company   
( dei:EntityFilerCategory )    
Trading Symbol BLGA   
( dei:TradingSymbol )    
Entity Public Float   966,246
( dei:EntityPublicFloat )    
Entity Common Stock, Shares Outstanding  328,405,857  
( dei:EntityCommonStockSharesOutstanding )    
Document Fiscal Period Focus FY   
( dei:DocumentFiscalPeriodFocus )    
Document Fiscal Year Focus 2014   
( dei:DocumentFiscalYearFocus )    

(End Document - Document and Entity Information)
 

Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets
Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (USD $)   
( us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Assets   
( us-gaap:AssetsAbstract )   
    Current assets   
    ( us-gaap:AssetsCurrentAbstract )   
        Cash 15,187 43,253
        ( us-gaap:Cash )   
        Accounts receivable, (net of allowance for doubtful accts) 256,619 83,117
        ( us-gaap:AccountsReceivableNet )   
        Inventory 1,348,827 715,430
        ( us-gaap:InventoryNet )   
        Prepaid and other current assets 5,000 7,766
        ( us-gaap:PrepaidExpenseAndOtherAssetsCurrent )   
        Net related party loans receivable from acquisition — 122,316
        ( us-gaap:LoansReceivableNet )   
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        Total current assets 1,625,633 971,882
        ( us-gaap:AssetsCurrent )   
        Property & equipment, net of accumulated depreciation of ($404,353) and ($361,378), respective 80,439 113,297
        ( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNet )   
        Intangible property, net of accumulated amortization of ($631,647) and ($599,282), respectively 164,631 196,996
        ( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsNetExcludingGoodwill )   
        Investments 45,000 112,832
        ( us-gaap:Investments )   
        Goodwill 2,061,649 2,061,649
        ( us-gaap:Goodwill )   
        Deposits 7,612 7,407
        ( us-gaap:Deposits )   
    Total Assets 3,984,964 3,464,063
    ( us-gaap:Assets )   
Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity   
( us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquityAbstract )   
    Current liabilities   
    ( us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrentAbstract )   
        Accounts payable 863,476 738,538
        ( us-gaap:AccountsPayableCurrent )   
        Accrued expenses 158,853 52,470
        ( us-gaap:AccruedLiabilitiesCurrent )   
        Customer deposits and deferred revenue 179,998 3,803
        ( us-gaap:CustomerDepositsCurrent )   
        Current portion notes payable 956,518 1,241,972
        ( us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent )   
        Total current liabilities 2,158,845 2,036,783
        ( us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrent )   
        Contingent liability 0 1,170,081
        ( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability )   
        Derivative liability, net 169,630 2,065,134
        ( us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilities )   
        Total liabilities 2,328,475 5,271,998
        ( us-gaap:Liabilities )   
    Stockholders' Equity   
    ( us-gaap:StockholdersEquityAbstract )   
        Preferred Stock, 1,000 shares authorized; $.001 par value; 0 and 0 issued and outstanding — —
        ( us-gaap:PreferredStockValue )   
        Common Stock, $.001 par value, 500,000,000 shares authorized; 328,405,857 and 294,797,657 shares issued and outstanding, respectively 328,405 294,797
        ( us-gaap:CommonStockValue )   
        Additional paid-in capital 17,356,271 16,452,001
        ( us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapital )   
        Minority interest (11,282 ) (24,027 )
        ( us-gaap:MinorityInterest )   
        Accumulated deficit (16,016,905 ) (18,530,706 )
        ( us-gaap:RetainedEarningsAccumulatedDeficit )   
        Total stockholders' deficit 1,656,489 (1,807,935 )
        ( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )   
Total Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity 3,984,964 3,464,063
( us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquity )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets)
 

Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical)
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Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Property & equipment, net of accumulated depreciation (404,353 ) (361,378 )
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNetExcludingCapitalLeasedAssets )   
Intangible property, net of accumulated amortization (631,647 ) (599,282 )
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsAccumulatedAmortization )   
Preferred Stock shares authorized 1,000 1,000
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized )   
Preferred Stock par value 0.001 0.001
( us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )   
Preferred Stock shares issued 0 0
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesIssued )   
Preferred Stock shares outstanding 0 0
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesOutstanding )   
Common Stock par value 0.001 0.001
( us-gaap:CommonStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )   
Common Stock shares authorized 500,000,000 500,000,000
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesAuthorized )   
Common Stock shares issued 328,405,857 294,797,657
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )   
Common Stock shares outstanding 328,405,857 294,797,657
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical))
 

Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations
Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeStatementAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Revenues 5,048,190 2,068,212
( us-gaap:Revenues )   
Direct costs 3,300,974 1,036,606
( us-gaap:DirectCostsOfHotels )   
Gross Profit 1,747,216 1,031,606
( us-gaap:GrossProfit )   
Operating expenses:   
( us-gaap:OperatingExpensesAbstract )   
    General and administrative 1,375,983 1,069,238
    ( us-gaap:GeneralAndAdministrativeExpense )   
    Research and Development 21,923 27,551
    ( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense )   
    Stock based compensation 199,917 139,998
    ( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation )   
    Amortization and depreciation 75,340 266,138
    ( us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization )   
    Total operating expenses 1,673,163 1,502,925
    ( us-gaap:OperatingExpenses )   
    Operating income (loss) 74,053 (471,319 )
    ( us-gaap:OperatingIncomeLoss )   
Non-operating activity   
( us-gaap:NonoperatingIncomeExpenseAbstract )   
    Other income (expense) — 306,318
    ( us-gaap:OtherExpenses )   
    Gains on settlement of debt 848,912 —
    ( us-gaap:GainLossOnContractTermination )   
    Gain (loss) on derivative liability 1,762,355 (761,221 )
    ( us-gaap:DerivativeGainLossOnDerivativeNet )   
    (Loss) on settlement of assets — —
    ( us-gaap:GainLossOnDispositionOfAssets1 )   
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    Interest expenses (158,774 ) (1,103,000 )
    ( us-gaap:InterestExpense )   
    Total other income (expense) 2,452,493 (1,557,903 )
    ( us-gaap:OtherNoncashIncomeExpense )   
    Income (loss) before income taxes 2,526,546 (2,029,222 )
    ( us-gaap:IncomeLossFromContinuingOperationsBeforeIncomeTaxesExtraordinaryItemsNoncontrollingInterest )   
    Minority interest loss (12,745 ) (5,934 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLossAttributableToNoncontrollingInterest )   
    Provision for income taxes — —
    ( us-gaap:IncomeTaxExpenseBenefit )   
    Net income (loss) 2,513,801 (2,035,156 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )   
Earnings (loss) per share:   
( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareAbstract )   
    Basic 0.01 (0.01 )
    ( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareBasic )   
    Dilutive 0.01 (0.01 )
    ( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareDiluted )   
Weighted average shares outstanding   
( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingAbstract )   
    Basic 304,649,865 222,270,528
    ( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingBasic )   
    Dilutive 332,106,317 222,270,528
    ( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfDilutedSharesOutstanding )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations)
 

Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit
Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit (USD $)      
( us-gaap:StatementOfStockholdersEquityAbstract )      
 Common Shares Additional Paid in Capital Minority Interest Accumulated Deficit <Total>
( us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis )      
      
( us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain )      
From Jan. 1, 2013 to Dec. 31, 2013      
      
Begining Balance Sahres 90,386,036     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Begining Balance Amounts 90,386 14,694,710 (29,961 ) (16,495,550 ) (1,740,415 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt shares 173,488,279     
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts 173,488 1,387,906   1,561,394
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants shares 28,923,342     
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants amounts 28,923 231,387   260,310
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for services shares 2,000,000     
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices )      
Stock issued for services amounts 2,000 38,000   40,000
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices )      
Options issued for services amounts  99,998   99,998
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation )      
Net Income (Loss)   5,934 (2,035,156 ) (2,035,156 )
( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )      
Ending Balance Sahres 294,797,657     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Ending Balance Amounts 294,797 16,452,001 (24,027 ) (18,530,706 ) (1,807,935 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
      
      
From Jan. 1, 2014 to Dec. 31, 2014      
      
Begining Balance Sahres 294,797,657     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
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Begining Balance Amounts 294,797 16,452,001 (24,027 ) (18,530,706 ) (1,807,935 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt shares      
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts      
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants shares 33,608,200     
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants amounts 33,608 704,353   737,961
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for services shares      
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices )      
Stock issued for services amounts      
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices )      
Options issued for services amounts  199,917   199,917
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation )      
Net Income (Loss)   12,745 2,513,801 2,513,801
( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )      
Ending Balance Sahres 328,405,857     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Ending Balance Amounts 328,405 17,356,271 (11,282 ) (16,016,905 ) 1,656,489
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      

(End Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit)
 

Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows
Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:StatementOfCashFlowsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Cash Flows from Operating Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Net income (loss) 2,513,801 (2,035,156 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )   
    Adjustment to reconcile Net Income to net cash provided by operations:   
    ( us-gaap:AdjustmentsToReconcileNetIncomeLossToCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract )   
        Minority interest gain (loss) 12,745 5,934
        ( us-gaap:InsuredEventGainLoss )   
        Depreciation and amortization 75,340 266,138
        ( us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization )   
        Amortization of debt discount 117,493 986,419
        ( us-gaap:AmortizationOfDebtDiscountPremium )   
        Gain on contingent liability — —
        ( custom:GainOnContingentLiability [Extension] )   
        Stock based compensation 199,917 139,998
        ( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation )   
        Gain on settlement of debt (848,912 ) (306,318 )
        ( us-gaap:GainLossRelatedToLitigationSettlement )   
        Derivative (gain) loss (1,762,355 ) 761,221
        ( us-gaap:GainLossOnSaleOfDerivatives )   
    Changes in assets and liabilities:   
    ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOperatingCapitalAbstract )   
        Accounts receivable (173,502 ) (63,517 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsReceivable )   
        Inventory (633,397 ) (322,611 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInInventories )   
        Other assets 2,561 (1,187 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingAssets )   
        Accounts payable and accruals 275,041 77,033
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsPayable )   
        Customer deposits 176,195 (75,379 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInCustomerDeposits )   
        Other liabilities — —
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingLiabilities )   
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    Net Cash Used by Operating Activities (45,073 ) (567,425 )
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivities )   
Cash Flows from Investing Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Purchase of property and equipment (10,117 ) (36,182 )
    ( us-gaap:PaymentsToAcquireOilAndGasPropertyAndEquipment )   
    Net Cash Used by Investing Activities (10,117 ) (36,182 )
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivities )   
Cash Flows from Financing Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Proceeds from warrant exercise — 260,310
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromWarrantExercises )   
    Proceeds from issuance of note payable 140,000 489,913
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromNotesPayable )   
    Repayments of notes payable (112,876 ) (459,789 )
    ( us-gaap:RepaymentsOfNotesPayable )   
    Net Cash Provided by Financing Activities 27,124 290,434
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivities )   
    Net decrease in Cash (28,066 ) (313,173 )
    ( us-gaap:CashPeriodIncreaseDecrease )   
    Cash at beginning of period 43,253 356,426
    ( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue )   
    Cash at end of period 15,187 43,253
    ( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue )   
Supplemental cash flow information:   
( us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowInformationAbstract )   
    Interest paid 37,327 75,248
    ( us-gaap:InterestPaid )   
    Taxes paid — —
    ( us-gaap:IncomeTaxesPaidNet )   
Supplemental Schedule of Noncash Investing and Financing Activities   
( us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowElementsAbstract )   
    Debt converted to stock 302,474 1,561,394
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromConvertibleDebt )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows)
 

Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies
Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (1)Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

 
Organization and Basis of Presentation

 
BlastGard International, Inc. (the “Company”) was incorporated on September 26, 2003 as BlastGard Technologies, Inc. (“BTI”) in the State of 
Florida, to design and market proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company created, designs, develops and markets proprietary blast 
mitigation materials. The Company’s patented BlastWrap® technology effectively mitigates blast effects and suppresses post-blast fires. The 
Company sub-contracts the manufacturing of products to licensed and qualified production facilities.
 
The Company went public through a shell merger on January 31, 2004. On March 21, 2004, the Company changed its name to BlastGard 
International, Inc. On March 4, 2011, the Company completed the acquisition of HighCom Securities, Inc. and subsidiaries. The income of 
HighCom and subsidiaries is included from January 25, 2011, the date of the binding letter of intent. These financial statements include the 
assets liabilities and activity of the following:
 
BlastGard International, Inc. BlastGard® International, Inc. is a Colorado corporation that has developed and designed proprietary blast 
mitigation materials. The Company operates from offices in Clearwater, Florida and uses contract manufacturers in various locations for 
production.
 
BlastGard Technologies Inc. is a dormant Florida corporation.
 
HighCom Securities, Inc. HighCom Securities, Inc. (HighCom), originally located in San Francisco California, is a global provider of security 
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equipment and a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. The Company has a manufacturing facility in Columbus, Ohio for production 
and has moved the corporate offices to Clearwater, Florida as of May 1, 2011.
 
Going Concern
 
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the realization of assets and 
satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying financial statements, the Company has incurred 
recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the Company 
will be unable to continue as a going concern.
 
The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities that might be 
necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a going concern was dependent upon 
its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to 
generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide 
sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance 
the Company will be successful in producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings.
 
Principles of Consolidation
 
These consolidated financial statements include the assets and liabilities of BlastGard International, Inc. and its subsidiaries as of December 31, 
2014 and 2013.
 
All material intercompany transactions have been eliminated.
 
Use of Estimates
 
The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles required management to make estimates 
and assumptions that affected the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and the disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of 
financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those 
estimates.
 
Cash and Cash Equivalents
 
The Company considered all highly liquid debt instruments with original maturities of three months or less when acquired to be cash equivalents.
 
Financial Instruments
 
The carrying amounts of cash, receivables and current liabilities approximated fair value due to the short-term maturity of the instruments. Debt 
obligations were carried at cost, which approximated fair value due to the prevailing market rate for similar instruments.
 
Fair Value Measurement 
 
All financial and nonfinancial assets and liabilities were recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial statements. This value was 
evaluated on a recurring basis (at least annually). Generally accepted accounting principles in the United States define fair value as the exchange 
price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or 
liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on a measurement date. The accounting principles also established a fair value 
hierarchy which required an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair 
value. Three levels of inputs were used to measure fair value.
 

Level 1: Quotes market prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
 
Level 2: Observable market based inputs or unobservable inputs that were corroborated by market data.
 
Level 3: Unobservable inputs that were not corroborated by market data.
 

Accounts Receivable
 
Accounts receivable consisted of amounts due from customers based in the United States and abroad. The Company considered accounts more 
than 30 days old to be past due. The Company used the allowance method for recognizing bad debts. When an account was deemed 
uncollectible, it was written off against the allowance. The Company generally does not require collateral for its accounts receivable. 
Management deems all accounts receivable to be collectable at December 31, 2014.
 
Inventory
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Inventory was stated at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Market was generally considered to be net realizable value. Inventory 
consisted of materials used to manufacture the Company’s product and finished goods ready for sale.
 
Property and Equipment
 
Property and equipment were stated at cost. Depreciation was calculated using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the 
related assets, ranging from three to seven years. Expenditures for additions and improvements were capitalized, while repairs and maintenance 
costs were expensed as incurred. The cost and related accumulated depreciation of property and equipment sold or otherwise disposed of were 
removed from the accounts and any gain or loss was recorded in the year of disposal.
 
Impairment of Long-Lived Assets
 
The Company evaluates the carrying value of its long-lived assets at least annually. Impairment losses were recorded on long-lived assets used 
in operations when indicators of impairment were present and the undiscounted future cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets were 
less than the assets’ carrying amount. If such assets were impaired, the impairment to be recognized was measured by the amount by which the 
carrying amount of the assets exceeds the fair value of the assets. Assets to be disposed of were reported at the lower of the carrying value or fair 
value, less costs to sell.
 
Debt Issue Costs
 
The costs related to the issuance of debt were capitalized and amortized to interest expense using the straight-line method over the lives of the 
related debt. The straight-line method results in amortization that was not materially different from that calculated under the effective interest
 
Revenue Recognition
 
The Company recognizes revenue when it is realized or realizable and earned. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and earned 
when all of the following criteria are met:
 

(i)persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists,
 
(ii)the product has been shipped or the services have been rendered to the customer,
 
(iii)the sales price is fixed or determinable, and
 
(iv)collectability is reasonably assured.
 

 
The Company’s product and return policy allows for merchandise purchased directly from the Company to be returned after obtaining a Return 
Authorization Number during the 30 day period following date of shipment by the Company for a refund of the purchase price.
 
Research and Development
 
Research and development costs were expensed as incurred. Research and development costs totaled $21,923 and $27,551 as of December 31, 
2014 and 2013.
 
Advertising
 
Advertising costs were expensed as incurred. Advertising costs of $35,002 and $105,907 were incurred during the years ended December 31, 
2014 and 2013, respectively.
 
Shipping and Freight Costs
 
The Company includes shipping costs in cost of goods sold.
 
Income Taxes 
 
Income taxes were provided for the tax effects of transactions reported in the financial statements and consist of taxes currently due plus 
deferred taxes related primarily to differences between the recorded book basis and the tax basis of assets and liabilities for financial and income 
tax reporting. Deferred tax assets and liabilities represent the future tax return consequences of those differences, which will either be taxable or 
deductible when the assets and liabilities were recovered or settled. Deferred tax assets were also recognized for operating losses that were 
available to offset future taxable income and tax credits that were available to offset future federal income taxes, less the effect of any 
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allowances considered necessary. The company use guidance provided by ASC-740-10, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes, for 
reporting uncertain tax provisions.
 
Stock-based Compensation
 
We use the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the fair value of stock-based awards on the date of grant, using assumptions for 
volatility, expected term, risk-free interest rate and dividend yield. We have used one grouping for the assumptions as our option grants were 
primarily basic with similar characteristics. The expected term of options granted has been derived based upon our history of actual exercise 
behavior and represents the period of time that options granted were expected to be outstanding. Historical data was also used to estimate option 
exercises and employee terminations. Estimated volatility was based upon our historical market price at consistent points in a period equal to the 
expected life of the options. The risk-free interest rate was based on the U.S. Treasury yield curve in effect at the time of grant and the dividend 
yield was based on the historical dividend yield. Compensation expense for stock based compensation is recognized over the vesting period.
 
Income (Loss) per Common Share
 
Basic net loss per share excludes the impact of common stock equivalents. Diluted net income (loss) per share utilizes the average market price 
per share when applying the treasury stock method in determining common stock equivalents. As of December 31, 2014, there were 12,000,000 
vested common stock options outstanding, which were included in the calculation of net loss per share-diluted because they were dilutive. In 
addition, at December 31, 2014 the Company had 41,801,793 remaining warrants outstanding issued in connection with convertible promissory 
notes and stock sales that were also included because they were dilutive.
 
Recent Accounting Pronouncements
 

We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update (“ASU”) accounting pronouncements and interpretations thereof that have 
effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company has carefully considered the new pronouncements that alter 
previous generally accepted accounting principles and does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact on the 
corporation’s reported financial position or operations in the near term.  The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review of our 
financial management and certain standards are under consideration.  Reference is made to these recent accounting pronouncements as if they are set 
forth therein in their entirety.

( us-gaap:OrganizationConsolidationBasisOfPresentationBusinessDescriptionAndAccountingPoliciesTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies)

 

Disclosure - Inventory
Disclosure - Inventory (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Inventory (2) Inventory

 
Our inventory is made up of raw materials, work in progress and finished goods. Our inventory is maintained at our manufacturing facilities.

  December 31,  December 31,
  2014  2013
     

     
Raw materials  $                268,894 $                  90,060
Work in process           10,600  34,701
Finished Goods  1,069,333 590,669
     

TOTAL  $             1,348,827 $                715,430
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Inventory)
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net
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Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Property and Equipment, Net (3)Property and Equipment, Net

 
Property and equipment are stated at cost, less accumulated depreciation. Depreciation is computed by applying principally the straight-line method to the estimated useful lives of the related assets. 
Useful lives range from 3 to 7 years for machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures. Leasehold improvements are amortized over the shorter of the lease term or the estimated useful life of the 
improvements. When property or equipment is retired or otherwise disposed of, the net book value of the asset is removed from the Company’s balance sheet and the net gain or loss is included in the 
determination of operating income. Property and equipment acquired as part of a business acquisition are valued at fair value.

 
Property and equipment are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   
      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Equipment   $                  233,688   $                  226,707 
 Furniture                         95,242                         92,106 
 Moulds                         45,060                         45,060 
 Test Range                       110,802                       110,802 
      
                        484,792                       474,675 
 Less accumulated depreciation                     (404,353)                     (361,378)
      
 Property and equipment, net   $                    80,439   $                  113,297 

 
                Depreciation expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $42,975 and 56,554 respectively

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net)

 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Intangible Assets, Net

(4)
Intangible Assets, 
Net 

 
 
 
Intangible Assets are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   
      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Patents and Trademarks   $                  161,278   $                  161,278 
 Websites                         80,000                         80,000 
 Lists                       500,000                       500,000 
 Research and Development                         55,000                         55,000 
      
                        796,278                       796,278 
 Less accumulated amortization                     (631,647)                     (599,282)
      
 Intangible assets, net   $                  164,631   $                  196,996 

 
Amortization expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $27,568.

( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net)

 

Disclosure - Notes Payable
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Disclosure - Notes 
Payable (USD $)

12 Months Ended

( us-gaap:
DebtDisclosureAbstract )

 

 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Notes Payable (5)Notes Payable

 
Notes payable at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 as detailed below, is summarized as follows:
 
   December 31, 2014  December 31, 2013

        
 Convertible promissory notes  $ 32,566  $ 32,566
 Loans payable to principal stockholder   -   162,475
 Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses   437,025   437,025
 Revolving credit   226,789   252,466
 Acquisition debt   30,000   30,000
 Line of credit   230,138   327,440
    956,518   1,241,972
 Less current maturities   (956,518)   (1,241,972)

   $ -  $ -
 
 

Convertible Promissory Notes
 
On December 2, 2004, the Company entered into agreements to borrow an aggregate principal amount of $1,420,000 and to issue to the investors secured convertible notes and common stock purchase warrants. The 
Company’s convertible promissory notes payable consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% annual interest rate  17,325  17,325
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% interest rate  15,241   15,241
      
  32,566   32,566
Less: current maturities        (32,566)           (32,566)

 $ -  $ -

      
 

At December 31, 2014, there were no warrants outstanding and exercisable associated with the 2004 debt.
 
Loan payable principal stockholder
 
In the first quarter of 2014, the Company’s principal (Canadian) stockholder advanced the Company $140,000 in anticipation of converting warrants to purchase additional shares at $.009 per share. On September 2, 
2014, an exercise of warrants was executed and the $140,000 was included in the total amount due to the principal (Canadian) stockholder of $302,474 that was converted into 33,608,200 shares of BlastGard 
International’s Common Stock. The balance of loans payable to the principal stockholder as of December 31, 2014 is $0.

 
Conversion of Accrued Expenses.
 
On March 8, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved that James F. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 
2010 and January-February 2011); Michael J. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); and Morse & 
Morse, PLLC’s accrued legal bill of $67,025.30 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion. 
On May 3, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved $100,000 in additional compensation to Michael J. Gordon as CEO, of which $50,000 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest 
Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion and $50,000 issued in Common Stock at $.05 per share. On November 11, 2013, the Board of 
Directors approved the lowering the conversion price for $.05 per share to $.01 per share on these notes.
The 2011 convertible promissory notes consisted of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
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Convertible promissory note, $210,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate $ 210,000 $                              210,000   
      
Convertible promissory note, $160,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on January 31, 2012,  6% interest rate  160,000                                160,000  
      
Convertible promissory note, $67,025, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate  67,025                               67,025  
  437,025   437,025  
Less: current maturities         (437,025)  (437,025)   

 $ -  $ -

 
 
The Company had issued 104,333,335 warrants with the convertible debt. The 41,801,793 warrants which remain outstanding are currently exercisable at $0.009 and expire in 2018. Due to changes in the terms, the 
warrants are re-valued, using the Black-Scholes method each quarter. On August 23, 2013, 28,923,342 warrants were exercised and on September 2, 2014, 33,608,200 warrants were exercised. At December 31, 2014 
the remaining 41,801,793 warrants were valued at approximately $623,830, with an unamortized debt discount of $454,200, and a net value of $169,630. These amounts are presented as a derivative liability, net on 
the balance sheet.
 
Revolving Credit Facilities
 
The Company also acquired various revolving credit facilities in the acquisition of HighCom Security, Inc. HighCom had been paying interest only on the loans. The revolving credit facilities consist of the following 
at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 

 December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Line of credit from Regions Bank, $100,000, interest only at 8% annually, due on demand $ 63,940  $ 73,067
      
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank, $150,000, interest only at 7.5% annually, due on demand  142,582                            147,382  
      
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand  20,267   32,017
      
  226,789  252,466
Less: current maturities         (226,789)             (252,466)  

 $                       -    $  -

 
 
Acquisition Debt
 
On March 4, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of HighCom Security Inc. and on March 31, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of Acer 
product designs. These acquisition notes have the following balances at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013;
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs, original amount $30,000, interest at 8%  30,000  30,000
      
  30,000  30,000
 Less: current maturities  (30,000)   (30,000)
 $ -  $ -

 
Line of Credit
 
The Company has a $100,000 credit line, which was secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer and a $220,000 credit line secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer. As of 
December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013, $230,138 and $327,440 was borrowed and advanced to the Company. These loans are included in the current portion of notes payable.
 
Off Balance Sheet Arrangements.
 
We currently have no off-balance sheet arrangements.
Background of Secured Financings of BlastGard and Conversion into Common Stock
 
Alpha Capital Anstalt, a secured debt holder which first loaned us money in December 2004, loaned us $160,000 in February 2011, an additional $300,000 in March 2011, an additional $300,000 in September 2011 
and an additional $500,000 in November 2011 pursuant to secured convertible promissory notes. At December 31, 2012, the Company owed $1,210,000 in principal (exclusive of accrued interest of $206,314.71) to 
Alpha Capital Anstalt after reduction of principal of approximately $50,000 which was converted into Common Stock in 2012.

 
As of March 21, 2013, the Company had outstanding $1,267,707.07 in principal debt, including accrued interest thereon owed to Alpha Capital Anstalt, pursuant to secured promissory notes (collectively the 
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“Company Debt”). Pursuant to an amendment and consent, all of the debt owed to Alpha Capital, which was previously past due and were the subject of security agreements, guarantee and other transaction 
documents, to the extent outstanding, have had their maturity date extended through June 14, 2013 and their conversion price lowered from $0.010 per share to $0.009 per share.
On April 4, 2013, Alpha Capital Anstalt, closed on an agreement dated March 21, 2013 (the “Purchase and Exchange Agreement”) with 8464081 Canada Inc. (the “Purchaser”) to sell to the Purchaser and its 
assignees the Company’s Debt in the principal amount, including accrued interest thereon, of $1,267,770.07 (which excludes $182,000 of the principal due on this note that was maintained by Alpha Capital) owned 
by it plus warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares (exercisable at $0.009 per share). The agreements required that within three (3) months of March 21, 2013, that the Purchaser shall convert all the notes acquired by 
it at the current conversion price of $0.009 per share. Alpha Capital Anstalt (the “Seller”) has also committed to convert the $182,000 of principal retained by it into shares of the Company’s Common Stock at the 
same conversion price. Also, the agreement required the Purchaser to offer to purchase the other December 2004 Debt for a purchase price equal to the total amount of principal and interest due on each note with a 
10% premium.
On April 23, 2013, the aforementioned secured note holders converted their debt in the principal amount of approximately $1.451 million including accrued interest thereon into 161,269,410 shares of common stock 
at a conversion price of $.009 per share. Of the 161,269,410 shares, 132,426,499 shares were issued to 8464081 Canada Inc., 20,222,222 shares were issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt and 8,620,689 shares were issued 
to Laurentian Bank Securities ITF Robocheyne Consulting Ltd. Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.
At December 31, 2012, the Company had outstanding other secured indebtedness borrowed in December 2004 in the amount of $125,663. At September 30, 2013, this other secured indebtedness was reduced to 
$32,566 as a result of the conversion of principal and accrued interest into 12,218,869 shares of Common Stock at a conversion price of $.009 per share. As part of Alpha Capital Anstalt’s agreement with 8464081 
Canada, 8464081 Canada is reportedly in the process of purchasing this other secured indebtedness which approximates $45,000, including accrued interest thereon, and, upon the completion of said purchase, such 
indebtedness will be converted into Common Stock at $.009 per share.

 
Our outstanding secured debt has mandatory redemption provisions. A large portion of the secured debt provides that in the event (i) the Company is prohibited from issuing Conversion Shares, (ii) upon the 
occurrence of any other Event of Default (as defined in the Transaction Documents), that continues beyond any applicable cure period, (iii) a Change in Control (as defined below) occurs, or (iv) upon the liquidation, 
dissolution or winding up of the Company or any Subsidiary, then at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the Company must pay to the Secured Debt Holder not later than ten (10) days after request by such Secured 
Debt Holder, a sum of money determined by multiplying up to the outstanding principal amount of the Note designated by the Secured Debt Holder, at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the greater of (i) 120%, or 
(ii) a fraction the numerator of which is the highest closing price of the Common Stock for the thirty days preceding the date demand is made by Secured Debt Holder and the denominator of which is the lowest 
applicable conversion price during such thirty (30) day period, plus accrued but unpaid interest and any other amounts due under the Transaction Documents ("Mandatory Redemption Payment"). The Mandatory 
Redemption Payment must be received by the Secured Debt Holder on the same date as the Conversion Shares otherwise deliverable or within ten (10) days after request, whichever is sooner ("Mandatory 
Redemption Payment Date"). Upon receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment, the corresponding Note principal, interest and other amounts will be deemed paid and no longer outstanding. The Secured Debt 
Holder may rescind the election to receive a Mandatory Redemption Payment at any time until such payment is actually received. Liquidated damages calculated that have been paid or accrued for the ten day period 
prior to the actual receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment by such Secured Debt Holder shall be credited against the Mandatory Redemption Payment provided the balance of the Mandatory Redemption 
Payment is timely paid. “Change in Control” is defined as (i) the Company becoming a Subsidiary of another entity (other than a corporation formed by the Company for purposes of reincorporation in another U.S. 
jurisdiction), (ii) the sale, lease or transfer of substantially all the assets of the Company or any Subsidiary, (iii) a majority of the members of the Company’s board of directors as of the Closing Date no longer 
serving as directors of the Company, except as a result of natural causes or as a result of hiring additional outside directors in order to meet appropriate stock exchange requirements, or (iv) Michael Gordon, the 
Chief Executive Officer of the Company is no longer serving as Chief Executive Officer unless prior written consent of the Secured Debt Holder had been obtained by the Company. The foregoing notwithstanding, 
the Secured Debt Holder may demand and receive from the Company the amount stated above or any other greater amount which the Secured Debt Holder is entitled to receive or demand pursuant to the Transaction 
Documents.

 
In connection with the aforementioned loan transactions, we also issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of the Company’s Common Stock, which warrants are currently exercisable 
at a reduced exercise price of $.009 per share, which exercise price is subject to adjustment pursuant to the provisions of the warrant. In the event a fundamental transaction occurs as defined in the warrants, which 
includes without limitation any person or group acquiring 50% of the aggregate Common Stock of the Company, then the holder of the warrants may have the right to have the warrants redeemed at a price equal to 
the Black-Scholes value of said warrants. These warrants were sold by Alpha Capital to 8464081 Canada.
 
Also, pursuant to the Purchase and Exchange Agreement by and among Alpha Capital Amstalt (the “Seller”), 8464081 Canada (the “Purchaser”) and the Company, the parties agreed to the following:

 
·Purchaser has the right to nominate and appoint to the Board at least 50% of the Board members;

 
·Purchaser has a right of first refusal to participate in future financings up to its pro rata share of Common Stock of the Company.

 

·
Purchaser undertakes to provide the Company with sufficient capital to allow the Company to conduct its business and remain a going concern until December 31, 2013, subject to further agreements between the Company 
and Purchaser. All such funding will be provided through equity transactions and will not be funded via debt.

 
This transaction resulted in the Purchaser, namely, 8464081 Canada Inc., acquiring control of the Company through its acquisition of Warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of Common Stock exercisable at $.009 per 
share (which exercise price was later lowered to $.009 per share) and its acquisition of secured debt in the principal amount of $1,267,770.07, which together with accrued interest thereon, was convertible at $.009 per 
share. The Purchaser paid Seller approximately $1.82 million to acquire control of the Company, including giving Seller a promissory note in the amount of $400,000, which note was due on August 31, 2013 and has been 
paid.

( us-gaap:
DebtDisclosureTextBlock )

 

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable)
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity
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Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Shareholders' Equity (6)Shareholders’ Equity

 
Preferred stock 
 
The Company was authorized to issue 1,000 shares of $.001 par value preferred stock. The Company may divide and issue the Preferred Shares in series. Each Series, when issued, shall be 
designated to distinguish them from the shares of all other series. The relative rights and preferences of these series include preference of dividends, redemption terms and conditions, amount 
payable upon shares of voluntary or involuntary liquidation, terms and condition of conversion as well as voting powers.
 
Common stock issuances
 
In September 2014, the Company issued 33,608,200 common shares in a debt conversion in the amount of $302,474.
 
328,405,857 shares were issued and outstanding at December 31, 2014.
 
Stock Compensation 
 
The Company periodically offered options to purchase stock in the company to vendors and employees. No options were granted during the 3rd quarter of 2014 ending September 30, 2014.
 
The Board’s policy with respect to options is to grant options at the fair market value of the stock on the date of grant. Options generally become fully vested after one year from the date of grant 
and expire five years from the date of grant. During the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 there were 0 and 0 options granted, respectively and 0 and 1,450,000 expired un-exercised, 
respectively. On March 25, 2014, the Board of Directors approved granting all four directors 500,000 shares exercisable at $.02 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-vested, non-
statutory stock options. The options to purchase 500,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, effective March 25, 2014, at an exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following 
persons: Michael J. Gordon, Paul W. Henry, Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill.
 
There were no net cash proceeds from the exercise of stock options during the year ended December 31, 2014. At December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013, there was no unrecognized 
compensation cost related to share-based payments which was expected to be recognized in the future
 
The following table represents stock option activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

            

  
Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 

Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Options Outstanding - January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0. 1.0years  -
Granted / Vested  9,000,000   $ 0.03     
Exercised  -   -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  -         
            
Options Outstanding – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.05 4.8 years $ -

            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0.03 4.8 years $  
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.03 3.7 years $ -

            
The total grant date fair value of options vested during the twelve months ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $199,917 and $99,998 respectively.
The following table represents stock warrant activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:
 

            

  
Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 

Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Warrants Outstanding - January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009. 3.9years $ 0.006
Granted / Vested  -         
Exercised  33,608,200-  -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  --        
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Warrants Outstanding – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

            
 
 
 
 
 
 
Derivative Liability
We review the terms of convertible debt issues to determine whether there are embedded derivative instruments, including embedded conversion options, which are required to be bifurcated and 
accounted for separately as derivative financial instruments. In circumstances where the host instrument contains more than one embedded derivative instrument, including the conversion option, that 
is required to be bifurcated, the bifurcated derivative instruments are accounted for as a single, compound derivative instrument
Bifurcated embedded derivatives are initially recorded at fair value and are then revalued at each reporting date with changes in the fair value reported as non-operating income or expense. When the 
equity or convertible debt instruments contain embedded derivative instruments that are to be bifurcated and accounted for as liabilities, the total proceeds received are first allocated to the fair value 
of all the bifurcated derivative instruments. The remaining proceeds, if any, are then allocated to the host instruments themselves, usually resulting in those instruments being recorded at a discount 
from their face value. The discount from the face value of the convertible debt, together with the stated interest on the instrument, is amortized over the life of the instrument through periodic charges 
to interest expense, using the effective interest method.
During 2011, the Company entered into certain convertible debt agreements with warrants attached. Because the warrant values exceeded the note values after the beneficial conversion feature 
discount, the warrants have been bifurcated out and recorded separately. The initial value was the fair value less the fair value of the debt discount. The difference between the amortized fair value 
and the revalued fair value at each reporting period is recorded as a derivative liability. This derivative liability will change every reporting period based on the current market conditions.
 

The Company used the following Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value of the warrants as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
       
    December 31,  December 31,
    2014  2013
       
Expected Life in Years   2.43  2.93
Risk-free Interest Rates  1.65%  1.47%
Volatility    347.49%  361.53%
Dividend Yield   0%  0%
       
The Derivative Liability consists of the following as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
    December 31,  December 31,
    6-Jul-05  2013
       
     $               623,830   $            2,636,827 
Fair Value of embedded warrants                   (454,200)                   (571,693)
Unamortized discount      
     $               169,630   $            2,065,134 

 
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquityNoteDisclosureTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity)
 

Disclosure - Income Taxes
Disclosure - Income Taxes (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
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Income Taxes (7) Income Taxes
 

A reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate follows:
      
  December 31, 2014 December 31, 2013 
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated  34.00% 34.00%
State income tax rate, net of Federal  3.6% 3.6%
Permanent book-tax differences  0% (0.03%)
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available.  -37.6% -37.57%
     
       
Net tax rate  0.00% 0.00%

         
At December 31, 2014, deferred tax assets consisted of a net tax asset of approximately $6,805,000, due to operating loss carry forwards of approximately $18,083,000, which was fully allowed for, in the 
valuation allowance of $6,805,000.  The valuation allowance offsets the net deferred tax asset for which it was more likely than not that the deferred tax assets will not be realized.  The change in the 
valuation allowance for the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 totaled approximately $713,100 and $(393,000) respectively.  The current tax benefit also totaled $713,100 and $(393,000) for the 
years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012, respectively.  The net operating loss carry forwards expire through the year 2031.
 
The valuation allowance will be evaluated at the end of each year, considering positive and negative evidence about whether the deferred tax asset will be realized.  At that time, the allowance will either be 
increased or reduced; reduction could result in the complete elimination of the allowance if positive evidence indicates that the value of the deferred tax assets was no longer impaired and the allowance was 
no longer required.
 
Should the Company undergo an ownership change as defined in Section 382 of the Internal Revenue Code, the Company’s tax net operating loss carry forwards generated prior to the ownership change will 
be subject to an annual limitation, which could reduce or defer the utilization of these losses. The tax years for 20010 through 2013 are still open for inspection by the individual taxing authorities.

( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Income Taxes)

 

Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash
Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( RisksAndUncertaintiesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash (8) Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash

 
The Company has concentrated its credit risk for cash by maintaining deposits in a financial institution, which may at times exceed the amounts covered by insurance provided by the United 
States Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (“FDIC”). At December 31, 2014, the Company had no funds in excess of the FDIC insurance limits.

( us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash)

 

Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies
Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Commitments and Contingencies (9) Commitments and Contingencies

 
From time to time the Company may be a party to litigation matters involving claims against the Company.  Management believes that there are no current matters that would have a 
material effect on the Company’s financial position or results of operations.

 
Office Lease
 
We do not own any real estate properties. BlastGard entered into a lease agreement in January 1, 2009 for office space in Clearwater Florida, which was expanded to two offices in 2011 to 
accommodate HighCom Security. In 2012, BlastGard moved into a larger office space. Rental payment under the new lease is $373 per month on a month to month basis.
 
HighCom leases office and manufacturing space in Columbus, Ohio. In February 2011, the Company entered into a six month lease agreement for approximately 11,200 square feet of office 
and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In June 2012, the Company entered into a one year lease agreement for approximately 16,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in 
Columbus, OH. In June 2013, the Company entered into a three year lease agreement for approximately 24,160 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. Rental payment 
under the new lease is $6,967 per month on a month to month basis. In 2015, HighCom is seeking to expand the facility by an additional 8,000 square feet which would be adequate for 
present requirements and suitable for the operations involved.
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HighCom rented approximately 900 square feet of office space in Aurora, CO on a short-term lease which expired on May 31, 2014 at a rental of $518 per month. On January 1, 2015, 
HighCom secured similar office space in Centennial, CO for one year at a rental of $525.00 per month.

 
Rent expense for 2014 and 2013 was approximately $88,912 and $96,153, respectively.

 
Contingent Liability
 
In March of 2011, the Company accomplished the acquisition of 100% of HighCom Security, Inc.  As part of the consideration given, the Company agreed to an earn-out consisting of up to 
$100,000 in cash and up to 35,000,000 shares of common stock based on a pro-rata basis if revenue were to reach certain goals.  BlastGard management believed that a portion of the 
revenue goals were very achievable and valued the contingent consideration at 68% of the market price at the time of the agreement.  During the quarter ended September 30, 2014, the 
Company negotiated a mutual release and settlement agreement with all parties related to the original acquisition. As a result of these negotiations the balance of this contingent liability has 
been settled, and the amount accrued as a contingent liability pursuant to this transaction as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 was $0 and $1,170,081, respectively.  

 
 
Prior Litigation Matter
 
Verde Partners Family Limited Partnership
 

On April 2, 2009, the Company entered into a Settlement Agreement to settle our outstanding civil litigation. The Company will pay the sum of $125,000 over 18 months. The first monthly 
payment was paid within 30 days after the Defendants deliver to the Company’s counsel an original executed version of the Agreement and a promissory note in the amount of the remaining 
principal balance to bear interest in the amount of 6% per annum. Upon Verde’s receipt of the payment and promissory note, the parties shall jointly dismiss with prejudice all litigation between 
them, including the Pinellas County action and the Federal action. The company and Verde also entered into a license agreement whereby BlastGard obtains a fully paid up non-exclusive license 
for the 2 Verde patents for the remaining life of those patents in exchange for the Company paying Verde a 2% royalty for the life of the patents, on the sales price received by BlastGard for 
BlastGard’s portion of all blast mitigation products sold by the company (the royalty was not on any third-party’s portion of any product containing blast mitigation products sold by BlastGard). 
The parties also agreed not to file any complaints with any state, federal or international agency or disciplinary body regarding any of the other parties or any person affiliated with any of the other 
parties or otherwise make negative statements about them (in other words, a broad non-disparagement clause). The company and Verde also signed mutual general releases (excepting the 
obligations above) and a covenant not to sue. At December 31, 2014, the Company was in arrears on the final twelve monthly payments on the settlement. These amounts are included in accrued 
expenses.

( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies)

 

Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter
Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( custom:NotesToFinancialStatementsAbstract [Extension] )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Prior Litigation Matter  
( custom:PriorLitigationMatterTextBlock [Extension] )  

(End Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter)
 

Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions
Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Material Agreements and Transactions (10) Material Agreements and Transactions

 
On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the following transactions: (i) the issuance of 2,000,000 shares to corporate counsel; and pursuant to his position as chairman of the 
Company’s advisory board an option to purchase 2,000,000 shares of Common Stock which vested on January 1, 2014 and an option to purchase 2,000,000 shares which will vest on January 
1, 2015, exercisable at $.009 per share so long as Mr. Keifner is still serving as chairman of the Company’s advisory board on the vesting date. In his capacity, Mr. Kiefner will serve as a 
lasison between the Company and its principal shareholder, to attend meetings of the Company’s board of directors, to meet with the Company’s officers on a regular basis and provide 
corporate counsel; (ii) lowering the conversion price from $.05 per share to $.01 per share of certain notes described in Note 5 in the Notes to Financial Statements; and (iii) granting options to 
purchase an aggregate of 25,000,000 shares of Common Stock to Michael J. Gordon, Michael L. Bundy and Chad Wright with options exercisable at $.01 per share from the vesting date 
through the expiration date of said options. These options have cliff vesting where they are exercisable over a period of time, but they can become immediately vested in the event certain 
revenue goals are achieved. In the event the Company achieves $10 million in sales in a calendar year, 25% of the total options will automatically vest. An additional 25% will vest when the 
Company achieves $20 million in sales in a calendar year and 50% of the total options granted will automatically vest when the Company achieves $30 million in sales in a calendar year.

 
The Company owed approximately $435,376 to Fifth Third Bank which was personally guaranteed by the former CEO of HighCom. In 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. purchased the Company’s 
note from Fifth Third Bank and took an assignment of the civil judgment on the note entered into against both HighCom and its former CEO. The indebtedness has been reduced to a civil 
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XBRL Proof

judgment by the bank in the Ohio state court system. The net proceeds of the warrant exercise described in the preceding paragraph were utilized to release the Company from its obligations 
under the note.

( us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions)

 

Disclosure - Subsequent Events
Disclosure - Subsequent Events (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Subsequent Events (11) Subsequent Events

 
Management has reviewed events subsequent to December 31, 2014 and through March 24, 2015, and has determined that there are no subsequent event disclosures required, except the following:

 
On March 10, 2015, the Board of Directors approved granting all four directors the option to purchase 750,000 shares exercisable at $.01 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-vested, non-
statutory stock options. The options to purchase 750,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, effective March 10, 2015, at an exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following persons: 
Michael J. Gordon, Paul W. Henry, Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill. In addition, by unanimous consent, the Board of Directors ratified and approved increasing the number of shares under the existing 2005 
Stock Option Plan from 10,000,000 shares to 50,000,000 shares and amended the Plan accordingly.

( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Subsequent Events)

 

Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies)
Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Organization and Basis of Presentation Organization and Basis of Presentation

 
BlastGard International, Inc. (the “Company”) was incorporated on September 26, 2003 as BlastGard Technologies, Inc. (“BTI”) in the State 
of Florida, to design and market proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company created, designs, develops and markets proprietary blast 
mitigation materials. The Company’s patented BlastWrap® technology effectively mitigates blast effects and suppresses post-blast fires. The 
Company sub-contracts the manufacturing of products to licensed and qualified production facilities.
 
The Company went public through a shell merger on January 31, 2004. On March 21, 2004, the Company changed its name to BlastGard 
International, Inc. On March 4, 2011, the Company completed the acquisition of HighCom Securities, Inc. and subsidiaries. The income of 
HighCom and subsidiaries is included from January 25, 2011, the date of the binding letter of intent. These financial statements include the 
assets liabilities and activity of the following:
 
BlastGard International, Inc. BlastGard® International, Inc. is a Colorado corporation that has developed and designed proprietary blast 
mitigation materials. The Company operates from offices in Clearwater, Florida and uses contract manufacturers in various locations for 
production.
 
BlastGard Technologies Inc. is a dormant Florida corporation.

 
HighCom Securities, Inc. HighCom Securities, Inc. (HighCom), originally located in San Francisco California, is a global provider of security 
equipment and a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. The Company has a manufacturing facility in Columbus, Ohio for 
production and has moved the corporate offices to Clearwater, Florida as of May 1, 2011.

( us-gaap:BasisOfAccountingPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
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Going Concern Going Concern
 
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the realization of assets and 
satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying financial statements, the Company has incurred 
recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the 
Company will be unable to continue as a going concern.

 
The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities that might be 
necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a going concern was dependent upon 
its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to 
generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide 
sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance 
the Company will be successful in producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings.

( us-gaap:LiquidityDisclosureTextBlock )  
Principles of Consolidation Principles of Consolidation

 
These consolidated financial statements include the assets and liabilities of BlastGard International, Inc. and its subsidiaries as of December 
31, 2014 and 2013.
 
All material intercompany transactions have been eliminated.

( us-gaap:ConsolidationPolicyTextBlock )  
Use of Estimates Use of Estimates

 
The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles required management to make estimates 
and assumptions that affected the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and the disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of 
financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those 
estimates.

( us-gaap:UseOfEstimates )  
Cash and Cash Equivalents Cash and Cash Equivalents

 
The Company considered all highly liquid debt instruments with original maturities of three months or less when acquired to be cash 
equivalents.

( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsPolicyTextBlock )  
Financial Instruments Financial Instruments

 
The carrying amounts of cash, receivables and current liabilities approximated fair value due to the short-term maturity of the instruments. 
Debt obligations were carried at cost, which approximated fair value due to the prevailing market rate for similar instruments.

( us-gaap:FairValueOfFinancialInstrumentsPolicy )  
Fair Value Measurement Fair Value Measurement 

 
All financial and nonfinancial assets and liabilities were recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial statements. This value was 
evaluated on a recurring basis (at least annually). Generally accepted accounting principles in the United States define fair value as the 
exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for 
the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on a measurement date. The accounting principles also established a 
fair value hierarchy which required an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when 
measuring fair value. Three levels of inputs were used to measure fair value.
 

Level 1: Quotes market prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
 
Level 2: Observable market based inputs or unobservable inputs that were corroborated by market data.
 
Level 3: Unobservable inputs that were not corroborated by market data.

( us-gaap:FairValueMeasurementPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
Accounts Receivable Accounts Receivable

 
Accounts receivable consisted of amounts due from customers based in the United States and abroad. The Company considered accounts more 
than 30 days old to be past due. The Company used the allowance method for recognizing bad debts. When an account was deemed 
uncollectible, it was written off against the allowance. The Company generally does not require collateral for its accounts receivable. 
Management deems all accounts receivable to be collectable at December 31, 2014.

( us-gaap:TradeAndOtherAccountsReceivablePolicy )  
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Inventory Inventory
 

Inventory was stated at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Market was generally considered to be net realizable value. Inventory 
consisted of materials used to manufacture the Company’s product and finished goods ready for sale.

( us-gaap:InventoryPolicyTextBlock )  
Property and Equipment Property and Equipment

 
Property and equipment were stated at cost. Depreciation was calculated using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the 
related assets, ranging from three to seven years. Expenditures for additions and improvements were capitalized, while repairs and 
maintenance costs were expensed as incurred. The cost and related accumulated depreciation of property and equipment sold or otherwise 
disposed of were removed from the accounts and any gain or loss was recorded in the year of disposal.

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentPolicyTextBlock )  
Impairment of Long-Lived Assets Impairment of Long-Lived Assets

 
The Company evaluates the carrying value of its long-lived assets at least annually. Impairment losses were recorded on long-lived assets used 
in operations when indicators of impairment were present and the undiscounted future cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets 
were less than the assets’ carrying amount. If such assets were impaired, the impairment to be recognized was measured by the amount by 
which the carrying amount of the assets exceeds the fair value of the assets. Assets to be disposed of were reported at the lower of the carrying 
value or fair value, less costs to sell.

( us-gaap:ImpairmentOrDisposalOfLongLivedAssetsPolicyTextBlock )  
Debt Issue Costs Debt Issue Costs

 
The costs related to the issuance of debt were capitalized and amortized to interest expense using the straight-line method over the lives of the 
related debt. The straight-line method results in amortization that was not materially different from that calculated under the effective interest

( us-gaap:DebtPolicyTextBlock )  
Revenue Recognition Revenue Recognition

 
The Company recognizes revenue when it is realized or realizable and earned. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and 
earned when all of the following criteria are met:

 
(i)persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists,
 
(ii)the product has been shipped or the services have been rendered to the customer,
 
(iii)the sales price is fixed or determinable, and
 
(iv)collectability is reasonably assured.
 

 
The Company’s product and return policy allows for merchandise purchased directly from the Company to be returned after obtaining a 
Return Authorization Number during the 30 day period following date of shipment by the Company for a refund of the purchase price.

( us-gaap:RevenueRecognitionPolicyTextBlock )  
Research and Development Research and Development

 
Research and development costs were expensed as incurred. Research and development costs totaled $21,923 and $27,551 as of December 31, 
2014 and 2013.

( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpensePolicy )  
Advertising Advertising

 
Advertising costs were expensed as incurred. Advertising costs of $35,002 and $105,907 were incurred during the years ended December 31, 
2014 and 2013, respectively.

( us-gaap:AdvertisingCostsPolicyTextBlock )  
Shipping and Freight Costs Shipping and Freight Costs

 
The Company includes shipping costs in cost of goods sold.

( us-gaap:ShippingAndHandlingCostPolicyTextBlock )  
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Income Taxes Income Taxes 
 

Income taxes were provided for the tax effects of transactions reported in the financial statements and consist of taxes currently due plus 
deferred taxes related primarily to differences between the recorded book basis and the tax basis of assets and liabilities for financial and 
income tax reporting. Deferred tax assets and liabilities represent the future tax return consequences of those differences, which will either be 
taxable or deductible when the assets and liabilities were recovered or settled. Deferred tax assets were also recognized for operating losses 
that were available to offset future taxable income and tax credits that were available to offset future federal income taxes, less the effect of 
any allowances considered necessary. The company use guidance provided by ASC-740-10, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes, for 
reporting uncertain tax provisions.

( us-gaap:IncomeTaxPolicyTextBlock )  
Stock-based Compensation Stock-based Compensation

 
We use the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the fair value of stock-based awards on the date of grant, using assumptions for 
volatility, expected term, risk-free interest rate and dividend yield. We have used one grouping for the assumptions as our option grants were 
primarily basic with similar characteristics. The expected term of options granted has been derived based upon our history of actual exercise 
behavior and represents the period of time that options granted were expected to be outstanding. Historical data was also used to estimate 
option exercises and employee terminations. Estimated volatility was based upon our historical market price at consistent points in a period 
equal to the expected life of the options. The risk-free interest rate was based on the U.S. Treasury yield curve in effect at the time of grant and 
the dividend yield was based on the historical dividend yield. Compensation expense for stock based compensation is recognized over the 
vesting period.

( us-gaap:CompensationRelatedCostsPolicyTextBlock )  
Income (Loss) per Common Share Income (Loss) per Common Share

 
Basic net loss per share excludes the impact of common stock equivalents. Diluted net income (loss) per share utilizes the average market 
price per share when applying the treasury stock method in determining common stock equivalents. As of December 31, 2014, there were 
12,000,000 vested common stock options outstanding, which were included in the calculation of net loss per share-diluted because they were 
dilutive. In addition, at December 31, 2014 the Company had 41,801,793 remaining warrants outstanding issued in connection with 
convertible promissory notes and stock sales that were also included because they were dilutive.

( us-gaap:EarningsPerSharePolicyTextBlock )  
Recent Accounting Pronouncements Recent Accounting Pronouncements

 
We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update (“ASU”) accounting pronouncements and interpretations thereof that have 
effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company has carefully considered the new pronouncements that 
alter previous generally accepted accounting principles and does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact 
on the corporation’s reported financial position or operations in the near term.  The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review 
of our financial management and certain standards are under consideration.  Reference is made to these recent accounting pronouncements as 
if they are set forth therein in their entirety.

( us-gaap:NewAccountingPronouncementsPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies))

 

Disclosure - Inventory (Tables)
Disclosure - Inventory (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Tables inventory maintained our manufacturing facilities   December 31,  December 31,

  2014  2013
     

     
Raw materials  $                268,894 $                  90,060
Work in process           10,600  34,701
Finished Goods  1,069,333 590,669
     

TOTAL  $             1,348,827 $                715,430
 

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfInventoryNoncurrentTableTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Inventory (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables)
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Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Property and equipment Property and equipment are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   

     
  December 31,  December 31,
  2014  2013
Equipment   $                  233,688   $                  226,707 
Furniture                         95,242                         92,106 
Moulds                         45,060                         45,060 
Test Range                       110,802                       110,802 
     
                       484,792                       474,675 
Less accumulated depreciation                     (404,353)                     (361,378)
     
Property and equipment, net   $                    80,439   $                  113,297 

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables)
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Intangible Assets Intangible Assets are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   

      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Patents and Trademarks   $                  161,278   $                  161,278 
 Websites                         80,000                         80,000 
 Lists                       500,000                       500,000 
 Research and Development                         55,000                         55,000 
      
                        796,278                       796,278 
 Less accumulated amortization                     (631,647)                     (599,282)
      
 Intangible assets, net   $                  164,631   $                  196,996 

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfIntangibleAssetsAndGoodwillTableTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
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Notes payable Notes payable at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 as detailed below, is summarized as follows:
 
   December 31, 2014  December 31, 2013

        
 Convertible promissory notes  $ 32,566  $ 32,566
 Loans payable to principal stockholder   -   162,475
 Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses   437,025   437,025
 Revolving credit   226,789   252,466
 Acquisition debt   30,000   30,000
 Line of credit   230,138   327,440
    956,518   1,241,972
 Less current maturities   (956,518)   (1,241,972)

   $ -  $ -
( us-gaap:ScheduleOfDividendsPayableTextBlock )  
Convertible Promissory Notes The Company’s convertible promissory notes payable consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% annual interest rate  17,325  17,325
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% interest rate  15,241   15,241
      
  32,566   32,566
Less: current maturities        (32,566)           (32,566)

 $ -  $ -

      
 

( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtTableTextBlock )  
Convertible promissory notes The 2011 convertible promissory notes consisted of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
      
Convertible promissory note, $210,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate $ 210,000 $                              210,000   
      
Convertible promissory note, $160,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on January 31, 2012,  6% interest rate  160,000                                160,000  
      
Convertible promissory note, $67,025, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate  67,025                               67,025  
  437,025   437,025  
Less: current maturities         (437,025)  (437,025)   

 $ -  $ - 
( us-gaap:
ScheduleOfAccountsNotesLoansAndFinancingReceivableTextBlock )

 

Revolving Credit Facilities The revolving credit facilities consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 

 December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Line of credit from Regions Bank, $100,000, interest only at 8% annually, due on demand $ 63,940  $ 73,067
      
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank, $150,000, interest only at 7.5% annually, due on demand  142,582                            147,382  
      
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand  20,267   32,017
      
  226,789  252,466
Less: current maturities         (226,789)             (252,466)  

 $                       -    $  - 
( us-gaap:ScheduleOfLineOfCreditFacilitiesTextBlock )  
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Acquisition Debt These acquisition notes have the following balances at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013;
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs, original amount $30,000, interest at 8%  30,000  30,000
      
  30,000  30,000
 Less: current maturities  (30,000)   (30,000)
 $ -  $ -

 
( us-gaap:DeferredPolicyAcquisitionCostsTableTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Schedule of Stock Option activity The following table represents stock option activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

            

  
Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 

Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Options Outstanding - January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0. 1.0years  -
Granted / Vested  9,000,000   $ 0.03     
Exercised  -   -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  -         
            
Options Outstanding – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.05 4.8 years $ -

            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0.03 4.8 years $  
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.03 3.7 years $ -

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfShareBasedCompensationStockOptionsActivityTableTextBlock )  
Schedule of stock warrant activity The following table represents stock warrant activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

 
            

  
Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 

Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Warrants Outstanding - January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009. 3.9years $ 0.006
Granted / Vested  -         
Exercised  33,608,200-  -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  --        
            
Warrants Outstanding – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006

            
( us-gaap:ScheduleOfStockholdersEquityNoteWarrantsOrRightsTextBlock )  
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Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value The Company used the following Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value of the warrants as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
        
     December 31,  December 31,
     2014  2013
        
 Expected Life in Years  2.43  2.93
 Risk-free Interest Rates 1.65%  1.47%
 Volatility    347.49%  361.53%
 Dividend Yield   0%  0%

( custom:BlackscholesAssumptionsInArrivingAtFairValue [Extension] )  
Derivative Liability consists The Derivative Liability consists of the following as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

     December 31,  December 31,  
     6-Jul-05  2013  
         
      $               623,830  $            2,636,827 
 Fair Value of embedded warrants                  (454,200)                  (571,693) 
 Unamortized discount      
      $               169,630  $            2,065,134 

( us-gaap:DerivativesAndFairValueTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Summary of reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate A reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate follows:

      
  December 31, 2014 December 31, 2013 
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated  34.00% 34.00%
State income tax rate, net of Federal  3.6% 3.6%
Permanent book-tax differences  0% (0.03%)
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available.  -37.6% -37.57%
     
       
Net tax rate  0.00% 0.00%

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfEffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTableTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended  
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014
    
    
    
Advertising costs 35,002 105,907  
( us-gaap:AdvertisingRevenueCost )    
Vested common stock options outstanding   12,000,000
( us-gaap:CommonStockOtherSharesOutstanding )    
Warrants outstanding issued   41,801,793
( us-gaap:TemporaryEquitySharesOutstanding )    
Research and development costs 21,923 27,551  
( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense )    

(End Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Inventory (Details)
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Disclosure - Inventory (Details) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Raw materials 268,894 90,060
( us-gaap:InventoryRawMaterials )   
Work in process 10,600 34,701
( us-gaap:InventoryWorkInProcess )   
Finished Goods 1,069,333 590,669
( us-gaap:InventoryFinishedGoods )   
TOTAL 1,348,827 715,430
( us-gaap:InventoryGross )   

(End Disclosure - Inventory (Details))
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details)
Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Equipment 233,688 226,707
( us-gaap:PreconfirmationEquipment )   
Furniture 95,242 92,106
( us-gaap:FurnitureAndFixturesGross )   
Moulds 45,060 45,060
( custom:Moulds [Extension] )   
Test Range 110,802 110,802
( custom:TestRange [Extension] )   
Total of Property and Equipment 484,792 474,675
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentGross )   
Less accumulated depreciation (404,353 ) (361,378 )
( us-gaap:FlightEquipmentAccumulatedDepreciation )   
Property and equipment, net 80,439 113,297
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentOtherNet )   

(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details))
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:RangeAxis )     
   Maximum [Member] Minimum [Member]
( us-gaap:RangeMember )     
Depreciation expense 42,975 56,554   
( us-gaap:Depreciation )     
Useful lives   P7Y P3Y
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentEstimatedUsefulLives )     

(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details)
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details) (USD $)           
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )           
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis )           
 Lists [Member] Patents and Trademarks [Member] Websites [Member] Research and Development  Patents and Trademarks [Member] Websites [Member] Lists [Member] Research and Development  
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsMajorClassNameDomain )           
Intangible assets 500,000 161,278 80,000 55,000 796,278 161,278 80,000 500,000 55,000 796,278
( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsCurrent )           
Less accumulated amortization     (631,647 )     (599,282 )
( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsGrossExcludingGoodwill )           
Intangible assets, net     164,631     196,996
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsNet )           

(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details))
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Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Amortization expense 27,568 27,568
( us-gaap:DeferredSalesInducementsAmortizationExpense )   

(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Convertible promissory notes 32,566 32,566
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt )   
Loans payable to principal stockholder — 162,475
( us-gaap:LoansPayableCurrent )   
Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses 437,025 437,025
( us-gaap:ConvertibleSubordinatedDebt )   
Revolving credit 226,789 252,466
( us-gaap:LoansAndLeasesReceivableConsumerInstallmentAndRevolving )   
Acquisition debt 30,000 30,000
( custom:AcquisitionDebt [Extension] )   
Line of credit 230,138 327,440
( us-gaap:LineOfCredit )   
Notes Payable 956,518 1,241,972
( us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent )   
Less current maturities (956,518 ) (1,241,972 )
( us-gaap:LongTermDebtCurrent )   
Notes Payable, Net — —
( us-gaap:NotesAndLoansPayable )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1) (USD $)       
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )       
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis )       
   Convertible promissory note [Member] Convertible promissory note one [Member] Convertible promissory note [Member] Convertible promissory note one [Member]
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain )       
Total Convertible promissory note 32,566 32,566 17,325 15,241 17,325 15,241
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt )       
Less: current maturities (32,566 ) (32,566 )     
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtCurrent )       
Net Convertible promissory note — —     
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtNoncurrent )       

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2)
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Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2) (USD $)         
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )         
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis )         
 Convertible promissory note 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note one 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note two 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note one 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note two 

[Member]
  

( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain )         
Total Convertible promissory note 210,000 160,000 67,025 210,000 160,000 67,025 437,025 437,025
( us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayable )         
Less: current maturities       (437,025 ) (437,025 )
( us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayableCurrent )         
Net       — —
( us-gaap:ConvertibleLongTermNotesPayable )         

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Line of credit from Regions Bank 63,940 73,067
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCurrentBorrowingCapacity )   
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank 142,582 147,382
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCapacityAvailableForTradePurchases )   
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand 20,267 32,017
( us-gaap:OperatingLeasesFutureMinimumPaymentsNextRollingTwelveMonths )   
Total Revolving Credit Facilities 226,789 252,466
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityFairValueOfAmountOutstanding )   
Less: current maturities (226,789 ) (252,466 )
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityRemainingBorrowingCapacity )   
Net — —
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityMaximumBorrowingCapacity )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs 30,000 30,000
( custom:AcquisitionNoteForPurchaseOfAcerProductDesigns [Extension] )   
Total Acquisition Debt 30,000 30,000
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedLiabilities )   
Less: current maturities (30,000 ) (30,000 )
( custom:LessCurrent [Extension] )   
Net Acquisition note — —
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedNet )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative)
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Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative) (USD $)     
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )     
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Sep. 30, 2013 Mar. 31, 2014
     
     
     
Advanced from stockholder    140,000
( us-gaap:AdvancesToAffiliate )     
Total amount due to principal (Canadian) stockholder 302,474    
( custom:TotalAmountDueToPrincipalCanadianStockholder [Extension] )     
Balance of loans payable 0    
( us-gaap:LoansPayable )     
Derivative liability remaining 41,801,793    
( custom:DerivativeLiabilityRemaining [Extension] )     
Derivative liability warrants 623,830    
( us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilitiesNoncurrent )     
Derivative liability debt discount 454,200    
( us-gaap:DebtInstrumentUnamortizedDiscount )     
Derivative liability net 169,630    
( us-gaap:DerivativeAssetsLiabilitiesAtFairValueNet )     
Borrowed and advanced 230,138 327,440   
( us-gaap:AdvancePaymentsByBorrowersForTaxesAndInsurance )     
Principal and accrued interest   32,566  
( custom:PrincipalAndAccruedInterest [Extension] )     
Shares of common Stock   12,218,869  
( custom:SharesOfCommonStock [Extension] )     
Warrants outstanding 0    
( us-gaap:ClassOfWarrantOrRightOutstanding )     

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1) (USD $) 12 Months Ended   12 Months Ended   
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )       
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
( us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis )       
    Warrant [Member] Warrant [Member] Warrant [Member]
( us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain )       
Beginning, balance Number of Options 11,550,000 20,550,000 11,550,000 75,409,993 41,801,793 75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber )       
Number of Options Granted / Vested 9,000,000   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross )       
Number of Options Exercised —   33,608,200   
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised )       
Number of Options Forfeited/expired/cancelled —   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresInPeriod )       
Ending Balance Number of Options 20,550,000 20,550,000 11,550,000 41,801,793 41,801,793 75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber )       
Beginning balance,Outstanding Exercisable   11,550,000   75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableNumber )       
Ending balance Outstanding Exercisable  20,550,000   41,801,793  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationSharesAuthorizedUnderStockOptionPlansExercisePriceRangeNumberOfExercisableOptions )       
Beginning, balance Weighted Average Exercise Price 0 0.05 0 0.009 0.009 0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Granted / Vested 0.03      
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Exercised —   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisesInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Forfeited/expired/cancelled —      
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresAndExpirationsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Ending balance Weighted Average Exercise Price 0.05 0.05 0 0.009 0.009 0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Outstanding Exercisable   0.03   0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Outstanding Exercisable  0.03   0.009  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
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Beginning balance, Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P1Y   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm2 )       
Ending balance, Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P4Y9M18D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )       
Outstanding Exercisable Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P4Y9M18D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )       
Outstanding Exercisable Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P3Y8M12D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerms )       
Beginning balance, Aggregate Intrinsic Value  —   0.006  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue )       
Ending balance, Aggregate Intrinsic Value  —   0.006  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue )       
Aggregate Intrinsic Value Outstanding Exercisable —   0.006   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsGrantsInPeriodIntrinsicValue )       
Aggregate Intrinsic Value Outstanding Exercisable —   0.006   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsVestedInPeriodIntrinsicValue )       

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Expected Life in Years P2Y5M5D P2Y11M5D
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedTerm )   
Risk-free Interest Rates 0.0165 0.0147
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsRiskFreeInterestRate )   
Volatility 3.4749 3.6153
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedVolatilityRate )   
Dividend Yield 0.00 0.00
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedDividendRate )   

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Fair Value of embedded warrants 623,830 2,636,827
( custom:FairValueOfEmbeddedWarrants [Extension] )   
Unamortized discount (454,200 ) (571,693 )
( custom:UnamortizedDiscount [Extension] )   
Derivative Liability, Net 169,630 2,065,134
( us-gaap:DerivativeAssetFairValueGrossLiability )   

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended  12 Months Ended   
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )      
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2012 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis )        
     Directors [Member] Directors [Member] Corporate counsel [Member]
( us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualWithRelationshipToEntityDomain )        
Common stock shares issued  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )        
Common stock shares outstanding  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )        
Total grant fair value 99,919       
( us-gaap:AssetsFairValueAdjustment )        
Preferred Stock shares authorized  1,000      
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized )        
Preferred Stock par value  0.001      
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( us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )        
Common Stock shares issued  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )        
Common Stock shares outstanding  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )        
Common shares in debt conversion 33,608,200       
( us-gaap:DebtConversionConvertedInstrumentSharesIssued1 )        
Common shares in debt conversion amount 302,474       
( us-gaap:DebtConversionOriginalDebtAmount1 )        
Options granted 9,000,000  0 0    
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross )        
Number of Options Exercised   0 1,450,000    
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised )        
Options for directors     500,000   
( custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployees [Extension] )        
Excercise price of options for directors      0.02  
( custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageExercisePrice [Extension] )        
Maturity of options     P5Y   
( custom:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm [Extension] )        
Grant date fair value of options vested 199,917  99,998     
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsAggregateIntrinsicValueVested )        
Number of Corporation’s Common Stock       500,000
( custom:NumberOfCorporationsCommonStock [Extension] )        
Excercise price of Corporation’s Common Stock       0.01
( custom:ExcercisePriceOfCorporationsCommonStock [Extension] )        

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated 0.3400 0.3400
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationAtFederalStatutoryIncomeTaxRate )   
State income tax rate, net of Federal 0.0360 0.0360
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationStateAndLocalIncomeTaxes )   
Permanent book-tax differences 0.00 (0.0003 )
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTaxCredits )   
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available. (0.3760 ) (0.3757 )
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationOtherReconcilingItemsPercent )   
Net tax rate 0.0000 0.0000
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateContinuingOperations )   

(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details))
 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative) (USD $)  12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2012
     
     
     
Net tax asset in deferred tax assets 6,805,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsNet )     
Valuation allowance of deferred tax assets 6,805,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsValuationAllowance )     
Operating loss carry forwards of deferred tax assets 18,083,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsOperatingLossCarryforwards )     
Change in Valuation allowance of deferred tax assets   713,100 (393,000 )
( us-gaap:ValuationAllowanceDeferredTaxAssetChangeInAmount )     
Current tax benefit   713,100 (393,000 )
( us-gaap:CurrentIncomeTaxExpenseBenefit )     

(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative)
file://///server/Financial/XBRL/2015_XBRL/Zenhancer_xbrl_2015/March/BlastGard/conversion/BLASTGARD%20INTERNATIONAL%20INC/temp_view.htm (31 of 48)3/28/2015 7:47:36 AM



XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended    1 Month Ended 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract )       

 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
Dec. 31, 

2014
Dec. 31, 2013

Mar. 31, 
2011

Mar. 31, 2011 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014

( dei:LegalEntityAxis )            
       BlastGard [Member] HighCom [Member] HighCom [Member]

May 31 2014 [member]
HighCom [Member]

January 1 2015 
[Member]

Sales Revenue, Net 
[Member]

( dei:EntityDomain )            
Rent expense 88,912 96,153     373 6,967 518 525  
( us-gaap:LeaseAndRentalExpense )            
Accrued a contingent liability   0 1,170,081        
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability )            
Percentage of acquisition     1 1      
( us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionPercentageOfVotingInterestsAcquired )            
Cash earn out from Acquisition      100,000      
( us-gaap:CashAcquiredFromAcquisition )            
Shares earn out from Acquisition      35,000,000      
( us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionEquityInterestsIssuedOrIssuableNumberOfSharesIssued )            
Rate of contigent consideration      0.68      
( us-gaap:NoncashOrPartNoncashAcquisitionNoncashFinancialOrEquityInstrumentConsiderationRate )            
Litigation Settlement, Amount 125,000           
( us-gaap:LitigationSettlementAmount )            
Interest rate of promissory note   0.06         
( us-gaap:DebtInstrumentInterestRateStatedPercentage )            
Percentage of sales revenue           0.02
( us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskPercentage1 )            

(End Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative) (USD $)  1 Month Ended   1 Month Ended  
( us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract )       
 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013 Nov. 11, 2013
( us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis )           
 Corporate 

counsel [Member]
January 1 2014 

[Member]
January 1 2015 

[Member]
Maximum 
[Member]

Minimum 
[Member]

Directors 
[Member]

Period One 
[Member]

Period Two 
[Member]

Period Three 
[Member]

 

( us-gaap:SegmentDomain )           
           
           
Shares Issued 2,000,000          
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )           
Stock option issed for purchase  2,000,000 2,000,000        
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee )           
Exercisable price stock optio issed for purchase   0.009        
( us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased )           
Conversion prine    0.05 0.01      
( us-gaap:SaleOfStockPricePerShare )           
Shares available for the purchase of directors      25,000,000     
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesPurchaseOfAssets )           
Excercise price of Shares granted for the purchase of directors      0.01     
( us-gaap:DeferredCompensationArrangementWithIndividualExercisePrice )           
Proceeds fron sale of options       10,000,000 20,000,000 30,000,000  
( us-gaap:ProceedsFromStockOptionsExercised )           
Percentage of options vesting       0.25 0.25 0.50  
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardAwardVestingRightsPercentage )           
Amount owed to Fifth Third Bank          435,376
( us-gaap:AccountsPayableInterestBearingCurrentAndNoncurrent )           

(End Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative)
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Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative) (Subsequent Event [Member], USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis )  
  
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeDomain )  
Shares available for the purchase of directors 750,000
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee )  
Excercise price of Shares granted for the purchase of directors 0.01
( us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased )  
Maturity of fully-vested, non-statutory stock options P5Y
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )  
Number of shares under Stock Option Plan, Minimum 10,000,000
( us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMinimum )  
Number of shares under Stock Option Plan, Maximum 50,000,000
( us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMaximum )  

(End Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative))

Contexts
ID Period CIK Dimensions

From2014-01-01to2014-12-31 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2014-11-07 2014-11-07 0001102358  
AsOf2014-12-31 2014-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2013-12-31 2013-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2013-06-30 2013-06-30 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2012-12-30 2012-12-30 0001102358  
From2013-10-01to2013-12-31 2013-10-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-04-01to2014-06-30 2014-04-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358  
From2013-04-01to2013-06-30 2013-04-01 - 2013-06-30 0001102358  
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
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From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
TreasuryStockMember

From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember

From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember

AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_PatentsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
PatentsMember

AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember

AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CustomerListsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
CustomerListsMember

AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis: us-gaap:
ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember

AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_PatentsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
PatentsMember

AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember

AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_CustomerListsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-gaap:
CustomerListsMember

AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis: us-gaap:
ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember

From2014-10-01to2014-12-31 2014-10-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358  
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2013-09-30 2013-09-30 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-31 2012-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2015-03-16 2015-03-16 0001102358  
AsOf2014-06-30 2014-06-30 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_SubsequentEventMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis: us-gaap:SubsequentEventMember
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_CorporateMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis: us-gaap:CorporateMember
AsOf2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
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AsOf2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_MaximumMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MaximumMember
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_MinimumMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MinimumMember
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2013-11-11 2013-11-11 0001102358  
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:

ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:

ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:

ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember
AsOf2011-03-31 2011-03-31 0001102358  
From2011-03-01to2011-03-31 2011-03-01 - 2011-03-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_custom_BlastGardMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_custom_HighComMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
From2014-01-01to2014-12-
31_custom_HighComMember_custom_ThirtyfirstMayTwoThousandFourteenMember

2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
us-gaap:VestingAxis: 

From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_custom_HighComMember_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
us-gaap:VestingAxis: 

From2012-01-01to2012-12-31 2012-01-01 - 2012-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:WarrantMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:WarrantMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:WarrantMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_MaximumMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MaximumMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_MinimumMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MinimumMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_SalesRevenueNetMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis: us-gaap:

SalesRevenueNetMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_SalesRevenueNetMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis: us-gaap:

SalesRevenueNetMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CorporateMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis: us-gaap:CorporateMember
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-03-12 2014-03-12 0001102358  
AsOf2014-03-31 2014-03-31 0001102358  

(End Contexts)
 

Elements
Element Data Type Period Type Balance Type Custom

NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
RisksAndUncertaintiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
custom:AcquisitionDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Acquisition debt.  
custom:AcquisitionNoteForPurchaseOfAcerProductDesigns xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Acquisition note for purchase of acer product designs.  
custom:BlackscholesAssumptionsInArrivingAtFairValue nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —  Yes
 Blackscholes assumptions in arriving at fair value.  
custom:BlastGardMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:DerivativeLiabilityRemaining xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
 Derivative liability remaining.  
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custom:DocumentAndEntityInformationAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —  Yes (Auto)
 cquisition debt.  
custom:ExcercisePriceOfCorporationsCommonStock num:perShareItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:FairValueOfEmbeddedWarrants xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Fair value of embedded warrants.  
custom:FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:GainOnContingentLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit  Yes
 Gain on contingent liability.  
custom:HighComMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:LessCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Less current.  
custom:Moulds xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Moulds.  
custom:NotesToFinancialStatementsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —  Yes (Auto)
 cquisition debt.  
custom:NumberOfCorporationsCommonStock xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:PrincipalAndAccruedInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Principal and accrued interest.  
custom:PriorLitigationMatterTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployees xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:SharesOfCommonStock xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
 Shares of common stock.  
custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit  Yes
 Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts.  
custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
 Stock issued for conversion of debt shares.  
custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit  Yes
 Stock issued for exercise of warrants amounts.  
custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
 Stock issued for exercise of warrants shares.  
custom:TestRange xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Test range.  
custom:ThirtyfirstMayTwoThousandFourteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:TotalAmountDueToPrincipalCanadianStockholder xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Total amount due to principal canadian stockholder.  
custom:UnamortizedDiscount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit  Yes
 Unamortized discount.  
dei:AmendmentFlag xbrli:booleanItemType  Duration  —   
 If the value is true, then the document is an amendment to previously-filed/accepted document.  
dei:CurrentFiscalYearEndDate xbrli:gMonthDayItemType  Duration  —   
 End date of current fiscal year in the format --MM-DD.  
dei:DocumentFiscalPeriodFocus dei:fiscalPeriodItemType  Duration  —   
 This is focus fiscal period of the document report. For a first quarter 2006 quarterly report, which may also provide financial information from prior periods, the first fiscal quarter should be given as the 

fiscal period focus. Values: FY, Q1, Q2, Q3, Q4, H1, H2, M9, T1, T2, T3, M8, CY.
 

dei:DocumentFiscalYearFocus xbrli:gYearItemType  Duration  —   
 This is focus fiscal year of the document report in CCYY format. For a 2006 annual report, which may also provide financial information from prior periods, fiscal 2006 should be given as the fiscal year 

focus. Example: 2006.
 

dei:DocumentPeriodEndDate xbrli:dateItemType  Duration  —   
 The end date of the period reflected on the cover page if a periodic report. For all other reports and registration statements containing historical data, it is the date up through which that historical data is 

presented. If there is no historical data in the report, use the filing date. The format of the date is CCYY-MM-DD.
 

dei:DocumentType dei:submissionTypeItemType  Duration  —   
 The type of document being provided (such as 10-K, 10-Q, 485BPOS, etc). The document type is limited to the same value as the supporting SEC submission type, or the word "Other".  
dei:EntityCentralIndexKey dei:centralIndexKeyItemType  Duration  —   
 A unique 10-digit SEC-issued value to identify entities that have filed disclosures with the SEC. It is commonly abbreviated as CIK.  
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dei:EntityCommonStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Indicate number of shares or other units outstanding of each of registrant's classes of capital or common stock or other ownership interests, if and as stated on cover of related periodic report. Where 

multiple classes or units exist define each class/interest by adding class of stock items such as Common Class A [Member], Common Class B [Member] or Partnership Interest [Member] onto the 
Instrument [Domain] of the Entity Listings, Instrument.

 

dei:EntityCurrentReportingStatus dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" whether registrants (1) have filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter 

period that registrants were required to file such reports), and (2) have been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. This information should be based on the registrant's current or most 
recent filing containing the related disclosure.

 

dei:EntityDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 All the names of the entities being reported upon in a document. Any legal structure used to conduct activities or to hold assets. Some examples of such structures are corporations, partnerships, limited 

liability companies, grantor trusts, and other trusts. This item does not include business and geographical segments which are included in the geographical or business segments domains.
 

dei:EntityFilerCategory dei:filerCategoryItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate whether the registrant is one of the following: (1) Large Accelerated Filer, (2) Accelerated Filer, (3) Non-accelerated Filer, (4) Smaller Reporting Company (Non-accelerated) or (5) Smaller 

Reporting Accelerated Filer. Definitions of these categories are stated in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. This information should be based on the registrant's current or most recent filing containing the 
related disclosure.

 

dei:EntityPublicFloat xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 State aggregate market value of voting and non-voting common equity held by non-affiliates computed by reference to price at which the common equity was last sold, or average bid and asked price of 

such common equity, as of the last business day of registrant's most recently completed second fiscal quarter. The public float should be reported on the cover page of the registrants form 10K.
 

dei:EntityRegistrantName xbrli:normalizedStringItemType  Duration  —   
 The exact name of the entity filing the report as specified in its charter, which is required by forms filed with the SEC.  
dei:EntityVoluntaryFilers dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" if the registrant is not required to file reports pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Act.  
dei:EntityWellKnownSeasonedIssuer dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" if the registrant is a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act. Is used on Form Type: 10-K, 10-Q, 8-K, 20-F, 6-K, 10-K/A, 10-Q/A, 20-F/A, 6-K/A, N-

CSR, N-Q, N-1A.
 

dei:LegalEntityAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 The set of legal entities associated with a report.  
dei:TradingSymbol xbrli:normalizedStringItemType  Duration  —   
 Trading symbol of an instrument as listed on an exchange.  
us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AccountsPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of liabilities incurred (and for which invoices have typically been received) and payable to vendors for goods and services received that are used in an entity's 

business. Used to reflect the current portion of the liabilities (due within one year or within the normal operating cycle if longer).
 

us-gaap:AccountsPayableInterestBearingCurrentAndNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of obligations incurred and payable to vendors that bear interest at either a stated or an imputed rate.  
us-gaap:AccountsReceivableNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 For an unclassified balance sheet, the amount due from customers or clients for goods or services that have been delivered or sold in the normal course of business, reduced to their estimated net 

realizable fair value by an allowance established by the entity of the amount it deems uncertain of collection.
 

us-gaap:AccruedLiabilitiesCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of obligations incurred and payable, pertaining to costs that are statutory in nature, are incurred on contractual obligations, or accumulate over time and for 

which invoices have not yet been received or will not be rendered. Examples include taxes, interest, rent and utilities. Used to reflect the current portion of the liabilities (due within one year or within the 
normal operating cycle if longer).

 

us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapital xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Excess of issue price over par or stated value of the entity's capital stock and amounts received from other transactions involving the entity's stock or stockholders. Includes adjustments to additional paid 

in capital. Some examples of such adjustments include recording the issuance of debt with a beneficial conversion feature and certain tax consequences of equity instruments awarded to employees. Use 
this element for the aggregate amount of additional paid-in capital associated with common and preferred stock. For additional paid-in capital associated with only common stock, use the element 
additional paid in capital, common stock. For additional paid-in capital associated with only preferred stock, use the element additional paid in capital, preferred stock.

 

us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Excess of issue price over par or stated value of the entity's capital stock and amounts received from other transactions involving the entity's stock or stockholders.  
us-gaap:AdjustmentsToReconcileNetIncomeLossToCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AdvancePaymentsByBorrowersForTaxesAndInsurance xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying amount of accumulated prepayments received by financial institutions from borrowers for taxes (for example, property taxes) and insurance (for example, property and catastrophe) which will 

periodically be remitted to the appropriate governmental agency or vendor on behalf of the borrower.
 

us-gaap:AdvancesToAffiliate xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Long-Term advances receivable from a party that is affiliated with the reporting entity by means of direct or indirect ownership. This does not include advances to clients.  
us-gaap:AdvertisingCostsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for advertising costs. For those costs that cannot be capitalized, discloses whether such costs are expensed as incurred or the first period in which the advertising takes 

place. For direct response advertising costs that are capitalized, describes those assets and the accounting policy used, including a description of the qualifying activity, the types of costs capitalized and 
the related amortization period. An entity also may disclose its accounting policy for cooperative advertising arrangements.

 

us-gaap:AdvertisingRevenueCost xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Costs incurred and are directly related to generating advertising revenues.  
us-gaap:AmortizationOfDebtDiscountPremium xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of noncash expense included in interest expense to amortize debt discount and premium associated with the related debt instruments. Excludes amortization of financing costs. Alternate captions 

include noncash interest expense.
 

us-gaap:Assets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all assets that are recognized. Assets are probable future economic benefits obtained or controlled by an entity as a result of past transactions 

or events.
 

us-gaap:AssetsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all assets that are expected to be realized in cash, sold, or consumed within one year (or the normal operating cycle, if longer). Assets are 

probable future economic benefits obtained or controlled by an entity as a result of past transactions or events.
 

us-gaap:AssetsCurrentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:AssetsFairValueAdjustment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of addition (reduction) to the amount at which an asset could be incurred (settled) in a current transaction between willing parties.  
us-gaap:BasisOfAccountingPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for basis of accounting, or basis of presentation, used to prepare the financial statements (for example, US Generally Accepted Accounting Principles, Other 

Comprehensive Basis of Accounting, IFRS).
 

us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionEquityInterestsIssuedOrIssuableNumberOfSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares of equity interests issued or issuable to acquire entity.  
us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionPercentageOfVotingInterestsAcquired num:percentItemType  Instant  —   
 Percentage of voting equity interests acquired at the acquisition date in the business combination.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liability recognized arising from contingent consideration in a business combination.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liabilities assumed at the acquisition date.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount recognized as of the acquisition date for the identifiable assets acquired in excess of (less than) the aggregate liabilities assumed.  
us-gaap:Cash xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general characteristics of demand deposits. Excludes cash and 

cash equivalents within disposal group and discontinued operation.
 

us-gaap:CashAcquiredFromAcquisition xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the acquisition of business during the period (for example, cash that was held by the acquired business).  
us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general characteristics of demand deposits. Also includes short-

term, highly liquid investments that are both readily convertible to known amounts of cash and so near their maturity that they present insignificant risk of changes in value because of changes in interest 
rates. Excludes cash and cash equivalents within disposal group and discontinued operation.

 

us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for cash and cash equivalents, including the policy for determining which items are treated as cash equivalents. Other information that may be disclosed includes (1) the 

nature of any restrictions on the entity's use of its cash and cash equivalents, (2) whether the entity's cash and cash equivalents are insured or expose the entity to credit risk, (3) the classification of any 
negative balance accounts (overdrafts), and (4) the carrying basis of cash equivalents (for example, at cost) and whether the carrying amount of cash equivalents approximates fair value.

 

us-gaap:CashPeriodIncreaseDecrease xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in cash. Cash is the amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general 

characteristics of demand deposits. Includes effect from exchange rate changes.
 

us-gaap:ClassOfWarrantOrRightOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of warrants or rights outstanding.  
us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for commitments and contingencies.  
us-gaap:CommonStockMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Stock that is subordinate to all other stock of the issuer.  
us-gaap:CommonStockOtherSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of shares of other common stock instruments held by shareholders, such as exchangeable shares. May be all or portion of the number of common shares authorized.  
us-gaap:CommonStockParOrStatedValuePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Face amount or stated value per share of common stock.  
us-gaap:CommonStockSharesAuthorized xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The maximum number of common shares permitted to be issued by an entity's charter and bylaws.  
us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of common shares of an entity that have been sold or granted to shareholders (includes common shares that were issued, repurchased and remain in the treasury). These shares represent 

capital invested by the firm's shareholders and owners, and may be all or only a portion of the number of shares authorized. Shares issued include shares outstanding and shares held in the treasury.
 

us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of shares of common stock outstanding. Common stock represent the ownership interest in a corporation.  
us-gaap:CommonStockValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Aggregate par or stated value of issued nonredeemable common stock (or common stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer). This item includes treasury stock repurchased by the entity. Note: 

elements for number of nonredeemable common shares, par value and other disclosure concepts are in another section within stockholders' equity.
 

us-gaap:CompensationRelatedCostsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for salaries, bonuses, incentive awards, postretirement and postemployment benefits granted to employees, including equity-based arrangements; discloses methodologies 

for measurement, and the bases for recognizing related assets and liabilities and recognizing and reporting compensation expense.
 

us-gaap:ComprehensiveIncomeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The change in equity (net assets) of a business enterprise during a period from transactions and other events and circumstances from non-owner sources. It includes all changes in equity during a period 

except those resulting from investments by owners and distributions to owners.
 

us-gaap:ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Collection of computer programs and related data that provide instructions to a computer, for example, but not limited to, application program, control module or operating system, that perform one or more 

particular functions or tasks.
 

us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskBenchmarkDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The denominator in a calculation of a disclosed concentration risk percentage.  
us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by benchmark of concentration risk.  
us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for any concentrations existing at the date of the financial statements that make an entity vulnerable to a reasonably possible, near-term, severe impact. This disclosure informs 

financial statement users about the general nature of the risk associated with the concentration, and may indicate the percentage of concentration risk as of the balance sheet date.
 

us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskPercentage1 num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
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 For an entity that discloses a concentration risk in relation to quantitative amount, which serves as the "benchmark" (or denominator) in the equation, this concept represents the concentration percentage 
derived from the division.

 

us-gaap:ConsolidationPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy regarding (1) the principles it follows in consolidating or combining the separate financial statements, including the principles followed in determining the inclusion or 

exclusion of subsidiaries or other entities in the consolidated or combined financial statements and (2) its treatment of interests (for example, common stock, a partnership interest or other means of 
exerting influence) in other entities, for example consolidation or use of the equity or cost methods of accounting. The accounting policy may also address the accounting treatment for intercompany 
accounts and transactions, noncontrolling interest, and the income statement treatment in consolidation for issuances of stock by a subsidiary.

 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying amount of debt identified as being convertible into another form of financial instrument (typically the entity's common stock) as of the balance sheet 

date, which originally required full repayment more than twelve months after issuance or greater than the normal operating cycle of the company.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The portion of the carrying value of long-term convertible debt as of the balance sheet date that is scheduled to be repaid within one year or in the normal operating cycle if longer. Convertible debt is a 

financial instrument which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying amount of long-term convertible debt as of the balance sheet date, net of the amount due in the next twelve months or greater than the normal operating cycle, if longer. The debt is convertible 

into another form of financial instrument, typically the entity's common stock.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of borrowings which can be exchanged for a specified number of another security at the option of the issuer or the holder. Disclosures include, but are not limited to, principal amount, 

amortized premium or discount, and amount of liability and equity components.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleLongTermNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of long-term debt (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer) identified as Convertible Notes Payable, excluding current 

portion. Convertible Notes Payable is a written promise to pay a note which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another, related security, at the option of the issuer and the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying value as of the balance sheet date of a written promise to pay a note, initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer, which can 

be exchanged for a specified amount of one or more securities (typically common stock), at the option of the issuer or the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of the portion of long-term debt due within one year or the operating cycle if longer identified as Convertible Notes Payable. Convertible Notes Payable is a 

written promise to pay a note which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another, related security, at the option of the issuer and the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleSubordinatedDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, the carrying value of convertible subordinated debt, as of the balance sheet date, initially scheduled to be repaid after one year or beyond the normal 

operating cycle if longer. This form of debt can be exchanged for a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the holder, and places a lender in 
a lien position behind debt having a higher priority of repayment in liquidation of the entity's assets.

 

us-gaap:CorporateMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Component of an entity that usually provides financial, operational and administrative support and is considered an operating segment. Excludes intersegment elimination and reconciling items.  
us-gaap:CurrentIncomeTaxExpenseBenefit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of current income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to taxable income (loss) from continuing operations.  
us-gaap:CustomerDepositsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The current portion of money or property received from customers which is either to be returned upon satisfactory contract completion or applied to customer receivables in accordance with the terms of 

the contract or the understandings.
 

us-gaap:CustomerListsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Information about customers such as their name and contact information; it may also be an extensive database that includes other information about the customers such as their order history and 

demographic information.
 

us-gaap:DebtConversionConvertedInstrumentSharesIssued1 xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The number of shares issued in exchange for the original debt being converted in a noncash (or part noncash) transaction. "Part noncash" refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash 

receipts or payments in the period.
 

us-gaap:DebtConversionOriginalDebtAmount1 xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of the original debt being converted in a noncash (or part noncash) transaction. "Part noncash" refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash receipts or cash payments in the 

period.
 

us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:DebtDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for information about short-term and long-term debt arrangements, which includes amounts of borrowings under each line of credit, note payable, commercial paper issue, bonds 

indenture, debenture issue, own-share lending arrangements and any other contractual agreement to repay funds, and about the underlying arrangements, rationale for a classification as long-term, 
including repayment terms, interest rates, collateral provided, restrictions on use of assets and activities, whether or not in compliance with debt covenants, and other matters important to users of the 
financial statements, such as the effects of refinancing and noncompliance with debt covenants.

 

us-gaap:DebtInstrumentInterestRateStatedPercentage num:percentItemType  Instant  —   
 Contractual interest rate for funds borrowed, under the debt agreement.  
us-gaap:DebtInstrumentUnamortizedDiscount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 The amount of debt discount that was originally recognized at the issuance of the instrument that has yet to be amortized.  
us-gaap:DebtPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for costs incurred to obtain or issue debt, the effects of refinancings, method of amortizing deferred financing costs and original issue discount, and classifications of debt on 

the balance sheet.
 

us-gaap:DeferredCompensationArrangementWithIndividualExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The per share price that the individual must pay to acquire shares under the deferred compensation arrangement.  
us-gaap:DeferredPolicyAcquisitionCostsTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of the movement in deferred policy acquisition costs.  
us-gaap:DeferredSalesInducementsAmortizationExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The amount of deferred sales inducement costs charged against earnings during the period.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after allocation of valuation allowances of deferred tax asset attributable to deductible temporary differences and carryforwards.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsOperatingLossCarryforwards xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before allocation of valuation allowances of deferred tax asset attributable to deductible operating loss carryforwards.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsValuationAllowance xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of deferred tax assets for which it is more likely than not that a tax benefit will not be realized.  
us-gaap:Deposits xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
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 The aggregate of all deposit liabilities held by the entity, including foreign and domestic, interest and noninterest bearing; may include demand deposits, saving deposits, Negotiable Order of Withdrawal 
(NOW) and time deposits among others.

 

us-gaap:Depreciation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The amount of expense recognized in the current period that reflects the allocation of the cost of tangible assets over the assets' useful lives. Includes production and non-production related depreciation.  
us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The current period expense charged against earnings on long-lived, physical assets not used in production, and which are not intended for resale, to allocate or recognize the cost of such assets over their 

useful lives; or to record the reduction in book value of an intangible asset over the benefit period of such asset; or to reflect consumption during the period of an asset that is not used in production.
 

us-gaap:DerivativeAssetFairValueGrossLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value of liability associated with financial asset or other contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled by means outside the 

contract or delivery of an asset.
 

us-gaap:DerivativeAssetsLiabilitiesAtFairValueNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Fair values as of the balance sheet date of the net amount of all assets and liabilities resulting from contracts that meet the criteria of being accounted for as derivative instruments.  
us-gaap:DerivativeGainLossOnDerivativeNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in the fair value of derivatives recognized in the income statement.  
us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value, after the effects of master netting arrangements, of a financial liability or contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled 

by means outside the contract or delivery of an asset. Includes liabilities not subject to a master netting arrangement and not elected to be offset.
 

us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilitiesNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value, after the effects of master netting arrangements, of a financial liability or contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled 

by means outside the contract or delivery of an asset, expected to be settled after one year or the normal operating cycle, if longer. Includes assets not subject to a master netting arrangement and not 
elected to be offset.

 

us-gaap:DerivativesAndFairValueTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for derivatives and fair value of assets and liabilities.  
us-gaap:DirectCostsOfHotels xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate direct costs incurred in operating leased, owned and other hotels.  
us-gaap:DirectorMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Person serving on the board of directors (who collectively have responsibility for governing the entity).  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareBasic num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The amount of net income (loss) for the period per each share of common stock or unit outstanding during the reporting period.  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareDiluted num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The amount of net income (loss) for the period available to each share of common stock or common unit outstanding during the reporting period and to each share or unit that would have been outstanding 

assuming the issuance of common shares or units for all dilutive potential common shares or units outstanding during the reporting period.
 

us-gaap:EarningsPerSharePolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for computing basic and diluted earnings or loss per share for each class of common stock and participating security. Addresses all significant policy factors, including any 

antidilutive items that have been excluded from the computation and takes into account stock dividends, splits and reverse splits that occur after the balance sheet date of the latest reporting period but 
before the issuance of the financial statements.

 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateContinuingOperations num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of current income tax expense (benefit) and deferred income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to continuing operations.  
us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationAtFederalStatutoryIncomeTaxRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of domestic federal statutory tax rate applicable to pretax income (loss).  
us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationOtherReconcilingItemsPercent num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference, between reported income tax expense (benefit) and the expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to 

pretax income (loss) from continuing operations, that is attributable to tax exempt income, equity in earnings (loss) of an unconsolidated subsidiary, minority interest income (expense), tax holiday, 
disposition of a business, disposition of an asset, repatriation of foreign earnings, repatriation of foreign earnings jobs creation act of 2004, change in enacted tax rate, prior year income taxes, change in 
deferred tax asset valuation allowance, and other adjustments.

 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationStateAndLocalIncomeTaxes num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference between reported income tax expense (benefit) and expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to pretax 

income (loss) from continuing operations applicable to state and local income tax expense (benefit), net of federal tax expense (benefit).
 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTaxCredits num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference between reported income tax expense (benefit) and expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to pretax 

income (loss) from continuing operations attributable to tax credits. Including, but not limited to, research credit, foreign tax credit, investment tax credit, and other tax credits.
 

us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMaximum xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Maximum number of shares to be repurchased in accordance with a policy to use treasury stock to satisfy share-award conversions.  
us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMinimum xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Minimum number of shares to be repurchased in accordance with a policy to use treasury stock to satisfy share-award conversions.  
us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average purchase price of capital shares purchased through an employee stock ownership plan.  
us-gaap:EquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Components of equity are the parts of the total Equity balance including that which is allocated to common, preferred, treasury stock, retained earnings, etc.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedDividendRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Expected dividends to be paid to holders of the underlying shares or financial instruments (expressed as a percentage of the share or instrument's price).  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedTerm xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Period the instrument, asset or liability is expected to be outstanding, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedVolatilityRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Measure of dispersion, in percentage terms (for instance, the standard deviation or variance), for a given stock price.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsRiskFreeInterestRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Risk-free interest rate assumption used in valuing an instrument.  
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us-gaap:FairValueMeasurementPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for fair value measurements of financial and non-financial assets, liabilities and instruments classified in shareholders' equity. Disclosures include, but are not limited to, how 

an entity that manages a group of financial assets and liabilities on the basis of its net exposure measures the fair value of those assets and liabilities.
 

us-gaap:FairValueOfFinancialInstrumentsPolicy nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for determining the fair value of financial instruments.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsAccumulatedAmortization xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Accumulated amount of amortization of assets, excluding financial assets and goodwill, lacking physical substance with a finite life.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by major type or class of finite-lived intangible assets.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsMajorClassNameDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The major class of finite-lived intangible asset (for example, patents, trademarks, copyrights, etc.) A major class is composed of intangible assets that can be grouped together because they are similar, 

either by their nature or by their use in the operations of a company.
 

us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after amortization of assets, excluding financial assets and goodwill, lacking physical substance with a finite life.  
us-gaap:FlightEquipmentAccumulatedDepreciation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The cumulative amount of depreciation (related to long-lived flight assets used in the entity's principle business operations, including owned aircraft and on capital lease, as well as capitalized 

improvements) that has been recognized in the income statement.
 

us-gaap:FurnitureAndFixturesGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated depreciation of equipment commonly used in offices and stores that have no permanent connection to the structure of a building or utilities. Examples include, but are not 

limited to, desks, chairs, tables, and bookcases.
 

us-gaap:GainLossOnContractTermination xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Gain (loss) related to the termination of a contract between the parties. The termination may be due to many causes including early termination of a lease by a lessee, a breach of contract by one party, or 

a failure to perform.
 

us-gaap:GainLossOnDispositionOfAssets1 xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of gain (loss) on sale or disposal of assets, including but not limited to property plant and equipment, intangible assets and equity in securities of subsidiaries or equity method investee.  
us-gaap:GainLossOnSaleOfDerivatives xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The difference between the book value and the sale price of options, swaps, futures, forward contracts, and other derivative instruments. This element refers to the gain (loss) included in earnings.  
us-gaap:GainLossRelatedToLitigationSettlement xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of gain (loss) recognized in settlement of litigation and insurance claims. Excludes claims within an insurance entity's normal claims settlement process.  
us-gaap:GeneralAndAdministrativeExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate total of expenses of managing and administering the affairs of an entity, including affiliates of the reporting entity, which are not directly or indirectly associated with the manufacture, sale or 

creation of a product or product line.
 

us-gaap:Goodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after accumulated impairment loss of an asset representing future economic benefits arising from other assets acquired in a business combination that are not individually identified and separately 

recognized.
 

us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:GrossProfit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Aggregate revenue less cost of goods and services sold or operating expenses directly attributable to the revenue generation activity.  
us-gaap:ImpairmentOrDisposalOfLongLivedAssetsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for recognizing and measuring the impairment of long-lived assets. An entity also may disclose its accounting policy for long-lived assets to be sold. This policy excludes 

goodwill and intangible assets.
 

us-gaap:IncomeLossFromContinuingOperationsBeforeIncomeTaxesExtraordinaryItemsNoncontrollingInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 This element represents the income or loss from continuing operations attributable to the economic entity which may also be defined as revenue less expenses from ongoing operations, after income or 

loss from equity method investments, but before income taxes, extraordinary items, and noncontrolling interest.
 

us-gaap:IncomeStatementAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by location in the income statement.  
us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Location in the income statement.  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for income taxes. Disclosures may include net deferred tax liability or asset recognized in an enterprise's statement of financial position, net change during the year in the total 

valuation allowance, approximate tax effect of each type of temporary difference and carryforward that gives rise to a significant portion of deferred tax liabilities and deferred tax assets, utilization of a tax 
carryback, and tax uncertainties information.

 

us-gaap:IncomeTaxExpenseBenefit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of current income tax expense (benefit) and deferred income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to continuing operations.  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for income taxes, which may include its accounting policies for recognizing and measuring deferred tax assets and liabilities and related valuation allowances, recognizing 

investment tax credits, operating loss carryforwards, tax credit carryforwards, and other carryforwards, methodologies for determining its effective income tax rate and the characterization of interest and 
penalties in the financial statements.

 

us-gaap:IncomeTaxesPaidNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of cash paid during the current period to foreign, federal, state, and local authorities as taxes on income, net of any cash received during the current period as refunds for the overpayment of 

taxes.
 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in the aggregate amount of liabilities incurred (and for which invoices have typically been received) and payable to vendors for goods and services 

received that are used in an entity's business.
 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsReceivable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in amount due within one year (or one business cycle) from customers for the credit sale of goods and services.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInCustomerDeposits xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
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 The increase (decrease) during the period in the amount of customer money held in customer accounts, including security deposits, collateral for a current or future transactions, initial payment of the cost 
of acquisition or for the right to enter into a contract or agreement.

 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInInventories xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in the aggregate value of all inventory held by the reporting entity, associated with underlying transactions that are classified as operating activities.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOperatingCapitalAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingAssets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in other assets used in operating activities not separately disclosed in the statement of cash flows. May include changes in other current assets, other 

noncurrent assets, or a combination of other current and noncurrent assets.
 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in other liabilities used in operating activities not separately disclosed in the statement of cash flows. May include changes in other current liabilities, 

other noncurrent liabilities, or a combination of other current and noncurrent liabilities.
 

us-gaap:InsuredEventGainLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The excess or deficiency of insurance recoveries compared to the recorded loss incurred from an insured event (including a conversion of nonmonetary assets to monetary assets). An excess would occur 

from recovery of lost profits, and recoveries at current replacement cost less carrying amounts of assets that were damaged or destroyed. This element is (1) intended to be used whenever a relevant 
insurance event concept is needed and (2) moved to the portion of the income statement to correspond to the entity's classification as a component of operating results, nonoperating item, discontinued 
operations, or extraordinary item.

 

us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 The current portion of nonphysical assets, excluding financial assets, if these assets are classified into the current and noncurrent portions.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for all or part of the information related to intangible assets.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsGrossExcludingGoodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated amortization of intangible assets, excluding goodwill.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsNetExcludingGoodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts of all intangible assets, excluding goodwill, as of the balance sheet date, net of accumulated amortization and impairment charges.  
us-gaap:InterestExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of the cost of borrowed funds accounted for as interest expense.  
us-gaap:InterestPaid xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of cash paid for interest during the period.  
us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for inventory. This may include, but is not limited to, the basis of stating inventory, the method of determining inventory cost, the major classes of inventory, and the nature of the cost 

elements included in inventory. If inventory is stated above cost, accrued net losses on firm purchase commitments for inventory and losses resulting from valuing inventory at the lower-of-cost-or-market 
may also be included. For LIFO inventory, may disclose the amount and basis for determining the excess of replacement or current cost over stated LIFO value and the effects of a LIFO quantities 
liquidation that impacts net income.

 

us-gaap:InventoryFinishedGoods xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of completed merchandise or goods expected to be sold within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Gross amount, as of the balance sheet date, of merchandise, goods, commodities, or supplies held for future sale or to be used in manufacturing, servicing or production process.  
us-gaap:InventoryNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after valuation and LIFO reserves of inventory expected to be sold, or consumed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for major classes of inventories, bases of stating inventories (for example, lower of cost or market), methods by which amounts are added and removed from inventory 

classes (for example, FIFO, LIFO, or average cost), loss recognition on impairment of inventories, and situations in which inventories are stated above cost. If inventory is carried at cost, this disclosure 
includes the nature of the cost elements included in inventory.

 

us-gaap:InventoryRawMaterials xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of raw materials expected to be sold, or consumed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryWorkInProcess xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of merchandise or goods in the production process expected to be completed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:Investments xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all investments.  
us-gaap:LeaseAndRentalExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of rent expense incurred for leased assets, including but not limited to, furniture and equipment, that is not directly or indirectly associated with the manufacture, sale or creation of a product or 

product line.
 

us-gaap:Liabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all liabilities that are recognized. Liabilities are probable future sacrifices of economic benefits arising from present obligations of an entity to 

transfer assets or provide services to other entities in the future.
 

us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liabilities and equity items, including the portion of equity attributable to noncontrolling interests, if any.  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Total obligations incurred as part of normal operations that are expected to be paid during the following twelve months or within one business cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:LineOfCredit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The carrying value as of the balance sheet date of the current and noncurrent portions of long-term obligations drawn from a line of credit, which is a bank's commitment to make loans up to a specific 

amount. Examples of items that might be included in the application of this element may consist of letters of credit, standby letters of credit, and revolving credit arrangements, under which borrowings can 
be made up to a maximum amount as of any point in time conditional on satisfaction of specified terms before, as of and after the date of drawdowns on the line. Includes short-term obligations that would 
normally be classified as current liabilities but for which (a) postbalance sheet date issuance of a long term obligation to refinance the short term obligation on a long term basis, or (b) the enterprise has 
entered into a financing agreement that clearly permits the enterprise to refinance the short-term obligation on a long term basis and the following conditions are met (1) the agreement does not expire 
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us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCapacityAvailableForTradePurchases xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The maximum amount of borrowing capacity under a line of credit that is available as of the balance sheet date for financing purchases of goods acquired for inventory or imminent delivery to a customer.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCurrentBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of current borrowing capacity under the credit facility considering any current restrictions on the amount that could be borrowed (for example, borrowings may be limited by the amount of current 

assets), but without considering any amounts currently outstanding under the facility.
 

us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityFairValueOfAmountOutstanding xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value of the amount outstanding under the credit facility.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityMaximumBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Maximum borrowing capacity under the credit facility without consideration of any current restrictions on the amount that could be borrowed or the amounts currently outstanding under the facility.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityRemainingBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of borrowing capacity currently available under the credit facility (current borrowing capacity less the amount of borrowings outstanding).  
us-gaap:LiquidityDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for reporting when there is a substantial doubt about an entity's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time (generally a year from the balance 

sheet date). Disclose: (a) pertinent conditions and events giving rise to the assessment of substantial doubt about the entity's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time, (b) the 
possible effects of such conditions and events, (c) management's evaluation of the significance of those conditions and events and any mitigating factors, (d) possible discontinuance of operations, (e) 
management's plans (including relevant prospective financial information), and (f) information about the recoverability or classification of recorded asset amounts or the amounts or classification of 
liabilities. If management's plans alleviate the substantial doubt about the entity's ability to continue as a going concern, disclosure of the principal conditions and events that initially raised the substa

 

us-gaap:LitigationSettlementAmount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of judgment or settlement awarded to (against) the entity in respect of litigation.  
us-gaap:LoansAndLeasesReceivableConsumerInstallmentAndRevolving xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before allowance of installment and revolving loans issued to individuals, including, but not limited to credit card, automobile, boat, student, durable home appliance loans. Includes deferred 

interest and fees, undisbursed portion of loan balance, unamortized costs and premiums and discounts from face amounts. Excludes loans and leases covered under loss sharing agreements.
 

us-gaap:LoansPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, aggregate carrying value as of the balance sheet date of loans payable (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer).  
us-gaap:LoansPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of portion of long-term loans payable due within one year or the operating cycle if longer.  
us-gaap:LoansReceivableNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after allowance and deduction of deferred interest and fees, unamortized costs and premiums and discounts from face amounts, of loans and leases held in portfolio, including but not limited to, 

commercial and consumer loans. Includes loans held for sale. Excludes loans and leases covered under loss sharing agreements.
 

us-gaap:LongTermDebtCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of long-term debt, after unamortized discount or premium, scheduled to be repaid within one year or the normal operating cycle, if longer. Includes, but not limited to, notes payable, bonds 

payable, debentures, mortgage loans and commercial paper. Excludes capital lease obligations.
 

us-gaap:MaximumMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Upper limit of the provided range.  
us-gaap:MinimumMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Lower limit of the provided range.  
us-gaap:MinorityInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Total of all stockholders' equity (deficit) items, net of receivables from officers, directors, owners, and affiliates of the entity which is directly or indirectly attributable to that ownership interest in subsidiary 

equity which is not attributable to the parent (that is, noncontrolling interest, previously referred to as minority interest).
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from financing activities, including discontinued operations. Financing activity cash flows include obtaining resources from owners and providing them with a return on, and 

a return of, their investment; borrowing money and repaying amounts borrowed, or settling the obligation; and obtaining and paying for other resources obtained from creditors on long-term credit.
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from investing activities, including discontinued operations. Investing activity cash flows include making and collecting loans and acquiring and disposing of debt or equity 

instruments and property, plant, and equipment and other productive assets.
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  —   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from operating activities, including discontinued operations. Operating activity cash flows include transactions, adjustments, and changes in value not defined as investing 

or financing activities.
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The portion of profit or loss for the period, net of income taxes, which is attributable to the parent.  
us-gaap:NetIncomeLossAttributableToNoncontrollingInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of Net Income (Loss) attributable to noncontrolling interest.  
us-gaap:NewAccountingPronouncementsPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy pertaining to new accounting pronouncements that may impact the entity's financial reporting. Includes, but is not limited to, quantification of the expected or actual impact.  
us-gaap:NoncashOrPartNoncashAcquisitionNoncashFinancialOrEquityInstrumentConsiderationRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Dividend or interest rate associated with the financial or equity instrument issued as noncash or part noncash consideration for a business or asset acquired. Noncash are transactions that affect 

recognized assets or liabilities but that do not result in cash receipts or cash payments. Part noncash refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash receipts or cash payments.
 

us-gaap:NoncontrollingInterestMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 This element represents that portion of equity (net assets) in a subsidiary not attributable, directly or indirectly, to the parent. A noncontrolling interest is sometimes called a minority interest.  
us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for exchanges with other entities that involve principally nonmonetary assets or liabilities or relate to a transfer of nonmonetary assets for which the entity receives no assets in return.  
us-gaap:NonoperatingIncomeExpenseAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:NotesAndLoansPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying value as of the balance sheet date of all notes and loans payable (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer).  
us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Sum of the carrying values as of the balance sheet date of the portions of long-term notes payable due within one year or the operating cycle if longer.  
us-gaap:OperatingExpenses xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Generally recurring costs associated with normal operations except for the portion of these expenses which can be clearly related to production and included in cost of sales or services. Includes selling, 

general and administrative expense.
 

us-gaap:OperatingExpensesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:OperatingIncomeLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The net result for the period of deducting operating expenses from operating revenues.  
us-gaap:OperatingLeasesFutureMinimumPaymentsNextRollingTwelveMonths xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of required minimum rental payments for operating leases having an initial or remaining non-cancelable lease term in excess of one year due in the next rolling twelve months following the latest 

balance sheet. For interim and annual periods when interim periods are reported on a rolling approach, from latest balance sheet date.
 

us-gaap:OrganizationConsolidationBasisOfPresentationBusinessDescriptionAndAccountingPoliciesTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for the general note to the financial statements for the reporting entity which may include, descriptions of the basis of presentation, business description, significant accounting 

policies, consolidations, reclassifications, new pronouncements not yet adopted and changes in accounting principles.
 

us-gaap:OtherExpenses xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 This element represents a sum total of expenses not separately reflected on the income statement for the period.  
us-gaap:OtherNoncashIncomeExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Other income (expense) included in net income that results in no cash inflows or outflows in the period. Includes noncash adjustments to reconcile net income (loss) to cash provided by (used in) operating 

activities that are not separately disclosed.
 

us-gaap:PatentsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Exclusive legal right granted by the government to the owner of the patent to exploit an invention or a process for a period of time specified by law.  
us-gaap:PaymentsToAcquireOilAndGasPropertyAndEquipment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The cash outflow to purchase long lived physical asset for use in the normal oil and gas operations and to purchase mineral interests in oil and gas properties not intended for resale.  
us-gaap:PreconfirmationEquipment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of equipment at the balance sheet date before fresh-start adjustments.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Face amount or stated value per share of preferred stock nonredeemable or redeemable solely at the option of the issuer.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The maximum number of nonredeemable preferred shares (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) permitted to be issued by an entity's charter and bylaws.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of nonredeemable preferred shares (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) issued to shareholders (includes related preferred shares that were issued, repurchased, 

and remain in the treasury). May be all or portion of the number of preferred shares authorized. Excludes preferred shares that are classified as debt.
 

us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Aggregate share number for all nonredeemable preferred stock (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) held by stockholders. Does not include preferred shares that have been 

repurchased.
 

us-gaap:PreferredStockValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Aggregate par or stated value of issued nonredeemable preferred stock (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer). This item includes treasury stock repurchased by the entity. Note: 

elements for number of nonredeemable preferred shares, par value and other disclosure concepts are in another section within stockholders' equity.
 

us-gaap:PrepaidExpenseAndOtherAssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of asset related to consideration paid in advance for costs that provide economic benefits in future periods, and amount of other assets that are expected to be realized or consumed within one 

year or the normal operating cycle, if longer.
 

us-gaap:ProceedsFromConvertibleDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow from the issuance of a long-term debt instrument which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the 

holder.
 

us-gaap:ProceedsFromNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow from a borrowing supported by a written promise to pay an obligation.  
us-gaap:ProceedsFromStockOptionsExercised xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the amount received from holders exercising their stock options. This item inherently excludes any excess tax benefit, which the entity may have realized and reported 

separately.
 

us-gaap:ProceedsFromWarrantExercises xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the amount received from holders exercising their stock warrants.  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for long-lived, physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, accounting policies and methodology, roll forwards, 

depreciation, depletion and amortization expense, including composite depreciation, accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization expense, useful lives and method used, income statement 
disclosures, assets held for sale and public utility disclosures.

 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentEstimatedUsefulLives xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Describes the periods of time over which an entity anticipates to receive utility from its property, plant and equipment (that is, the periods of time over which an entity allocates the initial cost of its property, 

plant and equipment).
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Examples include, but are not limited to, land, 

buildings, machinery and equipment, office equipment, and furniture and fixtures.
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business to produce goods and services and not intended for resale. Examples 

include, but are not limited to, land, buildings, machinery and equipment, office equipment, and furniture and fixtures.
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNetExcludingCapitalLeasedAssets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount, net of accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization, of long-lived physical assets excluding assets held under lease agreements used in the normal conduct of business and not intended 

for resale. Examples include, but are not limited to, land, buildings, machinery and equipment, office equipment, furniture and fixtures, and computer equipment.
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentOtherNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
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 The net amount of capitalized assets classified as property, plant and equipment not otherwise defined in the taxonomy.  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for long-lived, physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, basis of assets, depreciation and depletion 

methods used, including composite deprecation, estimated useful lives, capitalization policy, accounting treatment for costs incurred for repairs and maintenance, capitalized interest and the method it is 
calculated, disposals and impairments.

 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, balances by class of assets, depreciation and depletion expense 

and method used, including composite depreciation, and accumulated deprecation.
 

us-gaap:RangeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by range, including, but not limited to, upper and lower bounds.  
us-gaap:RangeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Extent of variation, for example, but not limited to, upper and lower bounds.  
us-gaap:RepaymentsOfNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The cash outflow for a borrowing supported by a written promise to pay an obligation.  
us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate costs incurred (1) in a planned search or critical investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge with the hope that such knowledge will be useful in developing a new product or service, 

a new process or technique, or in bringing about a significant improvement to an existing product or process; or (2) to translate research findings or other knowledge into a plan or design for a new product 
or process or for a significant improvement to an existing product or process whether intended for sale or the entity's use, during the reporting period charged to research and development projects, 
including the costs of developing computer software up to the point in time of achieving technological feasibility, and costs allocated in accounting for a business combination to in-process projects deemed 
to have no alternative future use.

 

us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Primary financial statement caption in which the reported facts about research and development expense have been included.  
us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpensePolicy nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for costs it has incurred (1) in a planned search or critical investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge with the hope that such knowledge will be useful in developing 

a new product or service, a new process or technique, or in bringing about a significant improvement to an existing product or process; or (2) to translate research findings or other knowledge into a plan or 
design for a new product or process or for a significant improvement to an existing product or process.

 

us-gaap:RetainedEarningsAccumulatedDeficit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The cumulative amount of the reporting entity's undistributed earnings or deficit.  
us-gaap:RetainedEarningsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The cumulative amount of the reporting entity's undistributed earnings or deficit.  
us-gaap:RevenueRecognitionPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for revenue recognition. If the entity has different policies for different types of revenue transactions, the policy for each material type of transaction is generally disclosed. If 

a sales transaction has multiple element arrangements (for example, delivery of multiple products, services or the rights to use assets) the disclosure may indicate the accounting policy for each unit of 
accounting as well as how units of accounting are determined and valued. The disclosure may encompass important judgment as to appropriateness of principles related to recognition of revenue. The 
disclosure also may indicate the entity's treatment of any unearned or deferred revenue that arises from the transaction.

 

us-gaap:Revenues xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of revenue recognized from goods sold, services rendered, insurance premiums, or other activities that constitute an earning process. Includes, but is not limited to, investment and interest income 

before deduction of interest expense when recognized as a component of revenue, and sales and trading gain (loss).
 

us-gaap:SaleOfStockPricePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Per share amount received by subsidiary or equity investee for each share of common stock issued or sold in the stock transaction.  
us-gaap:SalesRevenueNetMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Revenue from sale of goods and services rendered, in the normal course of business, after sales returns and allowances, and sales discounts, when it serves as a benchmark in a concentration of risk 

calculation.
 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfAccountsNotesLoansAndFinancingReceivableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of the various types of trade accounts and notes receivable and for each the gross carrying value, allowance, and net carrying value as of the balance sheet date. Presentation is 

categorized by current, noncurrent and unclassified receivables.
 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfDividendsPayableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of all or some of the information related to dividends declared, but not paid, as of the financial reporting date.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfEffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of the reconciliation using percentage or dollar amounts of the reported amount of income tax expense attributable to continuing operations for the year to the amount of income tax 

expense that would result from applying domestic federal statutory tax rates to pretax income from continuing operations.
 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfIntangibleAssetsAndGoodwillTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of goodwill and intangible assets, which may be broken down by segment or major class.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfInventoryNoncurrentTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of inventories not expected to be converted to cash, sold or exchanged within the normal operating cycle including inventoried costs relating to long-term contracts or programs.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfLineOfCreditFacilitiesTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of short-term or long-term contractual arrangements with lenders, including letters of credit, standby letters of credit, and revolving credit arrangements, under which borrowings can be 

made up to maximum amount as of any point in time conditional on satisfaction of specified terms before, as of and after the date of drawdowns on the line.
 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfShareBasedCompensationStockOptionsActivityTableTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of the number and weighted-average exercise prices (or conversion ratios) for share options (or share units) that were outstanding at the beginning and end of the year, vested and 

expected to vest, exercisable or convertible at the end of the year, and the number of share options or share units that were granted, exercised or converted, forfeited, and expired during the year.
 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfStockholdersEquityNoteWarrantsOrRightsTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Tabular disclosure of warrants or rights issued. Warrants and rights outstanding are derivative securities that give the holder the right to purchase securities (usually equity) from the issuer at a specific 

price within a certain time frame. Warrants are often included in a new debt issue to entice investors by a higher return potential. The main difference between warrants and call options is that warrants are 
issued and guaranteed by the company, whereas options are exchange instruments and are not issued by the company. Also, the lifetime of a warrant is often measured in years, while the lifetime of a 
typical option is measured in months. Disclose the title of issue of securities called for by warrants and rights outstanding, the aggregate amount of securities called for by warrants and rights outstanding, 
the date from which the warrants or rights are exercisable, and the price at which the warrant or right is exercisable.

 

us-gaap:SegmentDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Components of an entity that engage in business activities from which they may earn revenue and incur expenses, including transactions with other components of the same entity.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate amount of noncash, equity-based employee remuneration. This may include the value of stock or unit options, amortization of restricted stock or units, and adjustment for officers' 

compensation. As noncash, this element is an add back when calculating net cash generated by operating activities using the indirect method.
 

us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsGrantsInPeriodIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards granted. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
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 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards not vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:
ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerms

xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   

 Weighted average remaining contractual term for equity-based awards excluding options, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, 
and thirteen days.

 

us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsVestedInPeriodIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The highest quantity of shares an employee can purchase under the plan per period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableNumber xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of shares into which fully or partially vested stock options outstanding as of the balance sheet date can be currently converted under the option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 The weighted-average price as of the balance sheet date at which grantees can acquire the shares reserved for issuance on vested portions of options outstanding and currently exercisable under the 

stock option plan.
 

us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresAndExpirationsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average price of options that were either forfeited or expired.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresInPeriod xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The number of shares under options that were cancelled during the reporting period as a result of occurrence of a terminating event specified in contractual agreements pertaining to the stock option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Gross number of share options (or share units) granted during the period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of options outstanding, including both vested and non-vested options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Weighted average price at which grantees can acquire the shares reserved for issuance under the stock option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 As of the balance sheet date, the weighted-average exercise price for outstanding stock options that are fully vested or expected to vest.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisesInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average price at which option holders acquired shares when converting their stock options into shares.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average per share amount at which grantees can acquire shares of common stock by exercise of options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 First portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Third portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Second portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationSharesAuthorizedUnderStockOptionPlansExercisePriceRangeNumberOfExercisableOptions xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of shares reserved for issuance pertaining to the outstanding exercisable stock options as of the balance sheet date in the customized range of exercise prices for which the market and 

performance vesting condition has been satisfied.
 

us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardAwardVestingRightsPercentage num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of vesting of share-based compensation awards.  
us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsAggregateIntrinsicValueVested xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average remaining contractual term for vested portions of options outstanding and currently exercisable or convertible, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the 

reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.
 

us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm2 xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average remaining contractual term for option awards outstanding, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen 

days.
 

us-gaap:
SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1

xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   

 Weighted average remaining contractual term for fully vested and expected to vest options that are exercisable or convertible, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the 
reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.

 

us-gaap:SharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of shares of stock issued as of the balance sheet date, including shares that had been issued and were previously outstanding but which are now held in the treasury.  
us-gaap:ShippingAndHandlingCostPolicyTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for the classification of shipping and handling costs, including whether the costs are included in cost of sales or included in other income statement accounts. If shipping and 

handling fees are significant and are not included in cost of sales, disclosure includes both the amounts of such costs and the line item on the income statement which includes such costs.
 

us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by type of short-term debt arrangement.  
us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Type of short-term debt arrangement, such as notes, line of credit, commercial paper, asset-based financing, project financing, letter of credit financing.  
us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by business segments.  
us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by component of equity.  
us-gaap:StatementLineItems xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Line items represent financial concepts included in a table. These concepts are used to disclose reportable information associated with domain members defined in one or many axes to the table.  
us-gaap:StatementOfCashFlowsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StatementOfStockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StatementTable xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Schedule reflecting a Statement of Income, Statement of Cash Flows, Statement of Financial Position, Statement of Shareholders' Equity and Other Comprehensive Income, or other statement as needed.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares issued in lieu of cash for services contributed to the entity. Number of shares includes, but is not limited to, shares issued for services contributed by vendors and founders.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesPurchaseOfAssets xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares of stock issued during the period as part of a transaction to acquire assets that do not qualify as a business combination.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of share options (or share units) exercised during the current period.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Value of stock issued in lieu of cash for services contributed to the entity. Value of the stock issued includes, but is not limited to, services contributed by vendors and founders.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Value of stock (or other type of equity) issued during the period as a result of any equity-based compensation plan other than an employee stock ownership plan (ESOP), net of stock value of such awards 

forfeited. Stock issued could result from the issuance of restricted stock, the exercise of stock options, stock issued under employee stock purchase plans, and/or other employee benefit plans.
 

us-gaap:StockholdersEquity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Total of all stockholders' equity (deficit) items, net of receivables from officers, directors, owners, and affiliates of the entity which are attributable to the parent. The amount of the economic entity's 

stockholders' equity attributable to the parent excludes the amount of stockholders' equity which is allocable to that ownership interest in subsidiary equity which is not attributable to the parent 
(noncontrolling interest, minority interest). This excludes temporary equity and is sometimes called permanent equity.

 

us-gaap:StockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StockholdersEquityNoteDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for shareholders' equity comprised of portions attributable to the parent entity and noncontrolling interest, including other comprehensive income. Includes, but is not limited to, 

balances of common stock, preferred stock, additional paid-in capital, other capital and retained earnings, accumulated balance for each classification of other comprehensive income and amount of 
comprehensive income.

 

us-gaap:SubsequentEventMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Identifies event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventsTextBlock nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 The entire disclosure for significant events or transactions that occurred after the balance sheet date through the date the financial statements were issued or the date the financial statements were 

available to be issued. Examples include: the sale of a capital stock issue, purchase of a business, settlement of litigation, catastrophic loss, significant foreign exchange rate changes, loans to insiders or 
affiliates, and transactions not in the ordinary course of business.

 

us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowElementsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowInformationAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:TemporaryEquitySharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of securities classified as temporary equity that have been issued and are held by the entity's shareholders. Securities outstanding equals securities issued minus securities held in treasury. 

Temporary equity is a security with redemption features that are outside the control of the issuer, is not classified as an asset or liability in conformity with GAAP, and is not mandatorily redeemable. 
Includes any type of security that is redeemable at a fixed or determinable price or on a fixed or determinable date or dates, is redeemable at the option of the holder, or has conditions for redemption 
which are not solely within the control of the issuer. If convertible, the issuer does not control the actions or events necessary to issue the maximum number of shares that could be required to be delivered 
under the conversion option if the holder exercises the option to convert the stock to another class of equity. If the security is a warrant or a rights issue, the warrant or rights issue is considered to 

 

us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by title of individual or nature of relationship to individual or group of individuals.  
us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualWithRelationshipToEntityDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Title of individual, or nature of relationship to individual or group of individuals.  
us-gaap:TradeAndOtherAccountsReceivablePolicy nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for trade and other accounts receivables. This disclosure may include the basis at which such receivables are carried in the entity's statements of financial position (for 

example, net realizable value), how the entity determines the level of its allowance for doubtful accounts, when impairments, charge-offs or recoveries are recognized, and the entity's income recognition 
policies for such receivables, including its treatment of related fees and costs, its treatment of premiums, discounts or unearned income, when accrual of interest is discontinued, how the entity records 
payments received on nonaccrual receivables and its policy for resuming accrual of interest on such receivables. If the enterprise holds a large number of similar loans, disclosure may include the 
accounting policy for the anticipation of prepayments and significant assumptions underlying prepayment estimates for amortization of premiums, discounts, and nonrefundable fees and costs.

 

us-gaap:TreasuryStockMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Shares of an entity that have been repurchased by the entity. This stock has no voting rights and receives no dividends. Note that treasury stock may be recorded at its total cost or separately as par (or 

stated) value and additional paid in capital. Classified within stockholders' equity if nonredeemable or redeemable solely at the option of the issuer. Classified within temporary equity if redemption is 
outside the control of the issuer.

 

us-gaap:UseOfEstimates nonnum:textBlockItemType  Duration  —   
 Disclosure of accounting policy for the use of estimates in the preparation of financial statements in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles.  
us-gaap:ValuationAllowanceDeferredTaxAssetChangeInAmount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in the valuation allowance for a specified deferred tax asset.  
us-gaap:VestingAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by vesting schedule for share-based compensation.  
us-gaap:VestingDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Vesting schedule for share-based compensation.  

file://///server/Financial/XBRL/2015_XBRL/Zenhancer_xbrl_2015/March/BlastGard/conversion/BLASTGARD%20INTERNATIONAL%20INC/temp_view.htm (47 of 48)3/28/2015 7:47:37 AM



XBRL Proof

us-gaap:WarrantMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Security that gives the holder the right to purchase shares of stock in accordance with the terms of the instrument, usually upon payment of a specified amount.  
us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfDilutedSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The average number of shares or units issued and outstanding that are used in calculating diluted EPS or earnings per unit (EPU), determined based on the timing of issuance of shares or units in the 

period.
 

us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingBasic xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of [basic] shares or units, after adjustment for contingently issuable shares or units and other shares or units not deemed outstanding, determined by relating the portion of time within a reporting 

period that common shares or units have been outstanding to the total time in that period.
 

Total Elements  354
Total Non-Abstract Elements  276

Total Extension Elements  33
Percent Extended  9%

Percent Extended (excluding abstracts)  11%
Total Facts  498

(End Elements)
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XBRL File

 

Document - Document and Entity Information
Document - Document and Entity Information (USD $) 12 Months Ended   
( custom:DocumentAndEntityInformationAbstract [Extension] )    
 Dec. 31, 2014 Mar. 16, 2015 Jun. 30, 2014
    
    
    
Entity Registrant Name BLASTGARD INTERNATIONAL INC.   
( dei:EntityRegistrantName )    
Entity Central Index Key 0001102358   
( dei:EntityCentralIndexKey )    
Document Type 10-K   
( dei:DocumentType )    
Document Period End Date 2014-12-31   
( dei:DocumentPeriodEndDate )    
Amendment Flag false   
( dei:AmendmentFlag )    
Current Fiscal Year End Date --12-31   
( dei:CurrentFiscalYearEndDate )    
Is Entity a Well-known Seasoned Issuer? No   
( dei:EntityWellKnownSeasonedIssuer )    
Is Entity a Voluntary Filer? No   
( dei:EntityVoluntaryFilers )    
Is Entity's Reporting Status Current? Yes   
( dei:EntityCurrentReportingStatus )    
Entity Filer Category Smaller Reporting Company   
( dei:EntityFilerCategory )    
Trading Symbol BLGA   
( dei:TradingSymbol )    
Entity Public Float   966,246
( dei:EntityPublicFloat )    
Entity Common Stock, Shares Outstanding  328,405,857  
( dei:EntityCommonStockSharesOutstanding )    
Document Fiscal Period Focus FY   
( dei:DocumentFiscalPeriodFocus )    
Document Fiscal Year Focus 2014   
( dei:DocumentFiscalYearFocus )    

(End Document - Document and Entity Information)
 

Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets

HTML_view.htm (1 of 55)3/30/2015 9:15:42 AMfile://///server/Financial/XBRL/2015_XBRL/Zenhancer_xbrl_2015/March/B...conversion/BLASTGARD%20INTERNATIONAL%20INC/blga20141231_



XBRL Proof

Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (USD $)   
( us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Assets   
( us-gaap:AssetsAbstract )   
    Current assets   
    ( us-gaap:AssetsCurrentAbstract )   
        Cash 15,187 43,253
        ( us-gaap:Cash )   
        Accounts receivable, (net of allowance for doubtful accts) 256,619 83,117
        ( us-gaap:AccountsReceivableNet )   
        Inventory 1,348,827 715,430
        ( us-gaap:InventoryNet )   
        Prepaid and other current assets 5,000 7,766
        ( us-gaap:PrepaidExpenseAndOtherAssetsCurrent )   
        Net related party loans receivable from acquisition — 122,316
        ( us-gaap:LoansReceivableNet )   
        Total current assets 1,625,633 971,882
        ( us-gaap:AssetsCurrent )   
        Property & equipment, net of accumulated depreciation of ($404,353) and ($361,378), respective 80,439 113,297
        ( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNet )   
        Intangible property, net of accumulated amortization of ($631,647) and ($599,282), respectively 164,631 196,996
        ( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsNetExcludingGoodwill )   
        Investments 45,000 112,832
        ( us-gaap:Investments )   
        Goodwill 2,061,649 2,061,649
        ( us-gaap:Goodwill )   
        Deposits 7,612 7,407
        ( us-gaap:Deposits )   
    Total Assets 3,984,964 3,464,063
    ( us-gaap:Assets )   
Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity   
( us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquityAbstract )   
    Current liabilities   
    ( us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrentAbstract )   
        Accounts payable 863,476 738,538
        ( us-gaap:AccountsPayableCurrent )   
        Accrued expenses 158,853 52,470
        ( us-gaap:AccruedLiabilitiesCurrent )   
        Customer deposits and deferred revenue 179,998 3,803
        ( us-gaap:CustomerDepositsCurrent )   
        Current portion notes payable 956,518 1,241,972
        ( us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent )   
        Total current liabilities 2,158,845 2,036,783
        ( us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrent )   
        Contingent liability 0 1,170,081
        ( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability )   
        Derivative liability, net 169,630 2,065,134
        ( us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilities )   
        Total liabilities 2,328,475 5,271,998
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        ( us-gaap:Liabilities )   
    Stockholders' Equity   
    ( us-gaap:StockholdersEquityAbstract )   
        Preferred Stock, 1,000 shares authorized; $.001 par value; 0 and 0 issued and outstanding — —
        ( us-gaap:PreferredStockValue )   
        Common Stock, $.001 par value, 500,000,000 shares authorized; 328,405,857 and 294,797,657 shares issued and outstanding, respectively 328,405 294,797
        ( us-gaap:CommonStockValue )   
        Additional paid-in capital 17,356,271 16,452,001
        ( us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapital )   
        Minority interest (11,282 ) (24,027 )
        ( us-gaap:MinorityInterest )   
        Accumulated deficit (16,016,905 ) (18,530,706 )
        ( us-gaap:RetainedEarningsAccumulatedDeficit )   
        Total stockholders' deficit 1,656,489 (1,807,935 )
        ( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )   
Total Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity 3,984,964 3,464,063
( us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquity )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets)
 

Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical)
Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Property & equipment, net of accumulated depreciation (404,353 ) (361,378 )
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNetExcludingCapitalLeasedAssets )   
Intangible property, net of accumulated amortization (631,647 ) (599,282 )
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsAccumulatedAmortization )   
Preferred Stock shares authorized 1,000 1,000
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized )   
Preferred Stock par value 0.001 0.001
( us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )   
Preferred Stock shares issued 0 0
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesIssued )   
Preferred Stock shares outstanding 0 0
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesOutstanding )   
Common Stock par value 0.001 0.001
( us-gaap:CommonStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )   
Common Stock shares authorized 500,000,000 500,000,000
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesAuthorized )   
Common Stock shares issued 328,405,857 294,797,657
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )   
Common Stock shares outstanding 328,405,857 294,797,657
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Balance Sheets (Parenthetical))
 

Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations
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Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeStatementAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Revenues 5,048,190 2,068,212
( us-gaap:Revenues )   
Direct costs 3,300,974 1,036,606
( us-gaap:DirectCostsOfHotels )   
Gross Profit 1,747,216 1,031,606
( us-gaap:GrossProfit )   
Operating expenses:   
( us-gaap:OperatingExpensesAbstract )   
    General and administrative 1,375,983 1,069,238
    ( us-gaap:GeneralAndAdministrativeExpense )   
    Research and Development 21,923 27,551
    ( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense )   
    Stock based compensation 199,917 139,998
    ( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation )   
    Amortization and depreciation 75,340 266,138
    ( us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization )   
    Total operating expenses 1,673,163 1,502,925
    ( us-gaap:OperatingExpenses )   
    Operating income (loss) 74,053 (471,319 )
    ( us-gaap:OperatingIncomeLoss )   
Non-operating activity   
( us-gaap:NonoperatingIncomeExpenseAbstract )   
    Other income (expense) — 306,318
    ( us-gaap:OtherExpenses )   
    Gains on settlement of debt 848,912 —
    ( us-gaap:GainLossOnContractTermination )   
    Gain (loss) on derivative liability 1,762,355 (761,221 )
    ( us-gaap:DerivativeGainLossOnDerivativeNet )   
    (Loss) on settlement of assets — —
    ( us-gaap:GainLossOnDispositionOfAssets1 )   
    Interest expenses (158,774 ) (1,103,000 )
    ( us-gaap:InterestExpense )   
    Total other income (expense) 2,452,493 (1,557,903 )
    ( us-gaap:OtherNoncashIncomeExpense )   
    Income (loss) before income taxes 2,526,546 (2,029,222 )
    ( us-gaap:IncomeLossFromContinuingOperationsBeforeIncomeTaxesExtraordinaryItemsNoncontrollingInterest )   
    Minority interest loss (12,745 ) (5,934 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLossAttributableToNoncontrollingInterest )   
    Provision for income taxes — —
    ( us-gaap:IncomeTaxExpenseBenefit )   
    Net income (loss) 2,513,801 (2,035,156 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )   
Earnings (loss) per share:   
( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareAbstract )   
    Basic 0.01 (0.01 )
    ( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareBasic )   
    Dilutive 0.01 (0.01 )
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    ( us-gaap:EarningsPerShareDiluted )   
Weighted average shares outstanding   
( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingAbstract )   
    Basic 304,649,865 222,270,528
    ( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingBasic )   
    Dilutive 332,106,317 222,270,528
    ( us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfDilutedSharesOutstanding )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Statements of Operations)
 

Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit
Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit (USD $)      
( us-gaap:StatementOfStockholdersEquityAbstract )      
 Common Shares Additional Paid in Capital Minority Interest Accumulated Deficit <Total>
( us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis )      
      
( us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain )      
From Jan. 1, 2013 to Dec. 31, 2013      
      
Begining Balance Sahres 90,386,036     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Begining Balance Amounts 90,386 14,694,710 (29,961 ) (16,495,550 ) (1,740,415 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt shares 173,488,279     
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts 173,488 1,387,906   1,561,394
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants shares 28,923,342     
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants amounts 28,923 231,387   260,310
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for services shares 2,000,000     
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices )      
Stock issued for services amounts 2,000 38,000   40,000
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices )      
Options issued for services amounts  99,998   99,998
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation )      
Net Income (Loss)   5,934 (2,035,156 ) (2,035,156 )
( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )      
Ending Balance Sahres 294,797,657     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Ending Balance Amounts 294,797 16,452,001 (24,027 ) (18,530,706 ) (1,807,935 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
      
      
From Jan. 1, 2014 to Dec. 31, 2014      
      
Begining Balance Sahres 294,797,657     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Begining Balance Amounts 294,797 16,452,001 (24,027 ) (18,530,706 ) (1,807,935 )
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt shares      
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts      
( custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts [Extension] )      
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Stock issued for exercise of Warrants shares 33,608,200     
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares [Extension] )      
Stock issued for exercise of Warrants amounts 33,608 704,353   737,961
( custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts [Extension] )      
Stock issued for services shares      
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices )      
Stock issued for services amounts      
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices )      
Options issued for services amounts  199,917   199,917
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation )      
Net Income (Loss)   12,745 2,513,801 2,513,801
( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )      
Ending Balance Sahres 328,405,857     
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )      
Ending Balance Amounts 328,405 17,356,271 (11,282 ) (16,016,905 ) 1,656,489
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquity )      

(End Statement - Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Deficit)
 

Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows
Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:StatementOfCashFlowsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Cash Flows from Operating Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Net income (loss) 2,513,801 (2,035,156 )
    ( us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss )   
    Adjustment to reconcile Net Income to net cash provided by operations:   
    ( us-gaap:AdjustmentsToReconcileNetIncomeLossToCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract )   
        Minority interest gain (loss) 12,745 5,934
        ( us-gaap:InsuredEventGainLoss )   
        Depreciation and amortization 75,340 266,138
        ( us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization )   
        Amortization of debt discount 117,493 986,419
        ( us-gaap:AmortizationOfDebtDiscountPremium )   
        Gain on contingent liability — —
        ( custom:GainOnContingentLiability [Extension] )   
        Stock based compensation 199,917 139,998
        ( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation )   
        Gain on settlement of debt (848,912 ) (306,318 )
        ( us-gaap:GainLossRelatedToLitigationSettlement )   
        Derivative (gain) loss (1,762,355 ) 761,221
        ( us-gaap:GainLossOnSaleOfDerivatives )   
    Changes in assets and liabilities:   
    ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOperatingCapitalAbstract )   
        Accounts receivable (173,502 ) (63,517 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsReceivable )   
        Inventory (633,397 ) (322,611 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInInventories )   
        Other assets 2,561 (1,187 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingAssets )   
        Accounts payable and accruals 275,041 77,033
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        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsPayable )   
        Customer deposits 176,195 (75,379 )
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInCustomerDeposits )   
        Other liabilities — —
        ( us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingLiabilities )   
    Net Cash Used by Operating Activities (45,073 ) (567,425 )
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivities )   
Cash Flows from Investing Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Purchase of property and equipment (10,117 ) (36,182 )
    ( us-gaap:PaymentsToAcquireOilAndGasPropertyAndEquipment )   
    Net Cash Used by Investing Activities (10,117 ) (36,182 )
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivities )   
Cash Flows from Financing Activities:   
( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivitiesAbstract )   
    Proceeds from warrant exercise — 260,310
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromWarrantExercises )   
    Proceeds from issuance of note payable 140,000 489,913
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromNotesPayable )   
    Repayments of notes payable (112,876 ) (459,789 )
    ( us-gaap:RepaymentsOfNotesPayable )   
    Net Cash Provided by Financing Activities 27,124 290,434
    ( us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivities )   
    Net decrease in Cash (28,066 ) (313,173 )
    ( us-gaap:CashPeriodIncreaseDecrease )   
    Cash at beginning of period 43,253 356,426
    ( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue )   
    Cash at end of period 15,187 43,253
    ( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue )   
Supplemental cash flow information:   
( us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowInformationAbstract )   
    Interest paid 37,327 75,248
    ( us-gaap:InterestPaid )   
    Taxes paid — —
    ( us-gaap:IncomeTaxesPaidNet )   
Supplemental Schedule of Noncash Investing and Financing Activities   
( us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowElementsAbstract )   
    Debt converted to stock 302,474 1,561,394
    ( us-gaap:ProceedsFromConvertibleDebt )   

(End Statement - Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows)
 

Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies
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Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (1)Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

 
Organization and Basis of Presentation

 
BlastGard International, Inc. (the “Company”) was incorporated on September 26, 2003 as BlastGard Technologies, Inc. (“BTI”) in the State of Florida, to design and market proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company created, designs, develops and markets proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company’s patented BlastWrap ® technology effectively mitigates blast effects and suppresses post-blast fires. The Company sub-contracts the manufacturing of products to licensed and qualified production facilities.
 
The Company went public through a shell merger on January 31, 2004. On March 21, 2004, the Company changed its name to BlastGard International, Inc. On March 4, 2011, the Company completed the acquisition of HighCom Securities, Inc. and subsidiaries. The income of HighCom and subsidiaries is included from January 25, 2011, the date of the binding letter of intent. These financial statements include the assets liabilities and activity of the following:
 
BlastGard International, Inc. BlastGard® International, Inc. is a Colorado corporation that has developed and designed proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company operates from offices in Clearwater, Florida and uses contract manufacturers in various locations for production.
 
BlastGard Technologies Inc. is a dormant Florida corporation.
 
HighCom Securities, Inc. HighCom Securities, Inc. (HighCom), originally located in San Francisco California, is a global provider of security equipment and a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. The Company has a manufacturing facility in Columbus, Ohio for production and has moved the corporate offices to Clearwater, Florida as of May 1, 2011.
 
Going Concern
 
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the realization of assets and satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying financial statements, the Company has incurred recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the Company will be unable to continue as a going concern.
 
The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a going concern was dependent upon its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance the Company will be successful in producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings.
 
Principles of Consolidation
 
These consolidated financial statements include the assets and liabilities of BlastGard International, Inc. and its subsidiaries as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
 
All material intercompany transactions have been eliminated.
 
Use of Estimates
 
The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles required management to make estimates and assumptions that affected the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and the disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates.
 
Cash and Cash Equivalents
 
The Company considered all highly liquid debt instruments with original maturities of three months or less when acquired to be cash equivalents.
 
Financial Instruments
 
The carrying amounts of cash, receivables and current liabilities approximated fair value due to the short-term maturity of the instruments. Debt obligations were carried at cost, which approximated fair value due to the prevailing market rate for similar instruments.
 
Fair Value Measurement 
 
All financial and nonfinancial assets and liabilities were recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial statements. This value was evaluated on a recurring basis (at least annually). Generally accepted accounting principles in the United States define fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on a measurement date. The accounting principles also established a fair value hierarchy which required an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair value. Three levels of inputs were used to measure fair value.
 

Level 1: Quotes market prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
 
Level 2: Observable market based inputs or unobservable inputs that were corroborated by market data.
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Level 3: Unobservable inputs that were not corroborated by market data.
 

Accounts Receivable
 
Accounts receivable consisted of amounts due from customers based in the United States and abroad. The Company considered accounts more than 30 days old to be past due. The Company used the allowance method for recognizing bad debts. When an account was deemed uncollectible, it was written off against the allowance. The Company generally does not require collateral for its accounts receivable. Management deems all accounts receivable to be collectable at December 31, 2014.
 
Inventory
 
Inventory was stated at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Market was generally considered to be net realizable value. Inventory consisted of materials used to manufacture the Company’s product and finished goods ready for sale.
 
Property and Equipment
 
Property and equipment were stated at cost. Depreciation was calculated using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the related assets, ranging from three to seven years. Expenditures for additions and improvements were capitalized, while repairs and maintenance costs were expensed as incurred. The cost and related accumulated depreciation of property and equipment sold or otherwise disposed of were removed from the accounts and any gain or loss was recorded in the year of disposal.
 
Impairment of Long-Lived Assets
 
The Company evaluates the carrying value of its long-lived assets at least annually. Impairment losses were recorded on long-lived assets used in operations when indicators of impairment were present and the undiscounted future cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets were less than the assets’ carrying amount. If such assets were impaired, the impairment to be recognized was measured by the amount by which the carrying amount of the assets exceeds the fair value of the assets. Assets to be disposed of were reported at the lower of the carrying value or fair value, less costs to sell.
 
Debt Issue Costs
 
The costs related to the issuance of debt were capitalized and amortized to interest expense using the straight-line method over the lives of the related debt. The straight-line method results in amortization that was not materially different from that calculated under the effective interest
 
Revenue Recognition
 
The Company recognizes revenue when it is realized or realizable and earned. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and earned when all of the following criteria are met:
 

(i)persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists,
 
(ii)the product has been shipped or the services have been rendered to the customer,
 
(iii)the sales price is fixed or determinable, and
 
(iv)collectability is reasonably assured.
 

 
The Company’s product and return policy allows for merchandise purchased directly from the Company to be returned after obtaining a Return Authorization Number during the 30 day period following date of shipment by the Company for a refund of the purchase price.
 
Research and Development
 
Research and development costs were expensed as incurred. Research and development costs totaled $21,923 and $27,551 as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
 
Advertising
 
Advertising costs were expensed as incurred. Advertising costs of $35,002 and $105,907 were incurred during the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013, respectively.
 
Shipping and Freight Costs
 
The Company includes shipping costs in cost of goods sold.
 
Income Taxes 
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Income taxes were provided for the tax effects of transactions reported in the financial statements and consist of taxes currently due plus deferred taxes related primarily to differences between the recorded book basis and the tax basis of assets and liabilities for financial and income tax reporting. Deferred tax assets and liabilities represent the future tax return consequences of those differences, which will either be taxable or deductible when the assets and liabilities were recovered or settled. Deferred tax assets were also recognized for operating losses that were available to offset future taxable income and tax credits that were available to offset future federal income taxes, less the effect of any allowances considered necessary. The company use guidance provided by ASC-740-10, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes, for reporting uncertain tax provisions.
 
Stock-based Compensation
 
We use the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the fair value of stock-based awards on the date of grant, using assumptions for volatility, expected term, risk-free interest rate and dividend yield. We have used one grouping for the assumptions as our option grants were primarily basic with similar characteristics. The expected term of options granted has been derived based upon our history of actual exercise behavior and represents the period of time that options granted were expected to be outstanding. Historical data was also used to estimate option exercises and employee terminations. Estimated volatility was based upon our historical market price at consistent points in a period equal to the expected life of the options. The risk-free interest rate was based on the U.S. Treasury yield curve in effect at the time of grant and the dividend yield was based on the historical dividend yield. Compensation expense for stock based compensation is recognized over the vesting period.
 
Income (Loss) per Common Share
 
Basic net loss per share excludes the impact of common stock equivalents. Diluted net income (loss) per share utilizes the average market price per share when applying the treasury stock method in determining common stock equivalents. As of December 31, 2014, there were 12,000,000 vested common stock options outstanding, which were included in the calculation of net loss per share-diluted because they were dilutive. In addition, at December 31, 2014 the Company had 41,801,793 remaining warrants outstanding issued in connection with convertible promissory notes and stock sales that were also included because they were dilutive.
 
Recent Accounting Pronouncements
 

We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update (“ASU”) accounting pronouncements and interpretations thereof that have effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company has carefully considered the new pronouncements that alter previous generally accepted accounting principles and does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact on the corporation’s reported financial position or operations in the near term.  The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review of our financial management and certain standards are under consideration.  Reference is made to these recent accounting pronouncements as if they are set forth therein in their entirety.
( us-gaap:OrganizationConsolidationBasisOfPresentationBusinessDescriptionAndAccountingPoliciesTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies)
 

Disclosure - Inventory
Disclosure - Inventory (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Inventory (2) Inventory

 
Our inventory is made up of raw materials, work in progress and finished goods. Our inventory is maintained at our manufacturing facilities.

  December 31,  December 31,
  2014  2013
     
     

Raw materials  $                268,894 $                  90,060
Work in process           10,600  34,701
Finished Goods  1,069,333 590,669
     
TOTAL  $             1,348,827 $                715,430

( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Inventory)

 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net
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Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Property and Equipment, Net (3)Property and Equipment, Net

 
Property and equipment are stated at cost, less accumulated depreciation. Depreciation is computed by applying principally the straight-line method to the estimated useful lives of the related assets. Useful lives range from 3 to 7 years for machinery, equipment, furniture and fixtures. Leasehold improvements are amortized over the shorter of the lease term or the estimated useful life of the improvements. When property or equipment is retired or otherwise disposed of, the net book value of the asset is removed from the Company’s balance sheet and the net gain or loss is included in the determination of operating income. Property and equipment acquired as part of a business acquisition are valued at fair value.

 
Property and equipment are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   
      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Equipment   $                  233,688   $                  226,707 
 Furniture                         95,242                         92,106 
 Moulds                         45,060                         45,060 
 Test Range                       110,802                       110,802 
      
                        484,792                       474,675 
 Less accumulated depreciation                     (404,353)                     (361,378)
      
 Property and equipment, net   $                    80,439   $                  113,297 
 
                Depreciation expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $42,975 and 56,554 respectively

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net)

 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Intangible Assets, Net

(4)Intangible Assets, 
Net 

 
 
 
Intangible Assets are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   
      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Patents and Trademarks   $                  161,278   $                  161,278 
 Websites                         80,000                         80,000 
 Lists                       500,000                       500,000 
 Research and Development                         55,000                         55,000 
      
                        796,278                       796,278 
 Less accumulated amortization                     (631,647)                     (599,282)
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 Intangible assets, net   $                  164,631   $                  196,996 

 
Amortization expense for the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $27,568.

( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net)

 

Disclosure - Notes Payable
Disclosure - Notes Payable (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Notes Payable (5)Notes Payable

 
Notes payable at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 as detailed below, is summarized as follows:
 
   December 31, 2014  December 31, 2013
        
 Convertible promissory notes  $ 32,566  $ 32,566
 Loans payable to principal stockholder   -   162,475
 Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses   437,025   437,025
 Revolving credit   226,789   252,466
 Acquisition debt   30,000   30,000
 Line of credit   230,138   327,440
    956,518   1,241,972
 Less current maturities   (956,518)   (1,241,972)
   $ -  $ -

 
 

Convertible Promissory Notes
 
On December 2, 2004, the Company entered into agreements to borrow an aggregate principal amount of $1,420,000 and to issue to the investors secured convertible notes and common stock purchase warrants. The Company’s convertible promissory notes payable consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% annual interest rate  17,325  17,325
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% interest rate  15,241   15,241
      
  32,566   32,566
Less: current maturities        (32,566)           (32,566)
 $ -  $ -
      

 
At December 31, 2014, there were no warrants outstanding and exercisable associated with the 2004 debt.
 
Loan payable principal stockholder
 
In the first quarter of 2014, the Company’s principal (Canadian) stockholder advanced the Company $140,000 in anticipation of converting warrants to purchase additional shares at $.009 per share. On September 2, 2014, an exercise of warrants was executed and the $140,000 was included in the total amount due to the principal (Canadian) stockholder of $302,474 that was converted into 33,608,200 shares of BlastGard International’s Common Stock. The balance of loans payable to the principal stockholder as of December 31, 2014 is $0.
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Conversion of Accrued Expenses.
 
On March 8, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved that James F. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); Michael J. Gordon’s accrued salary of $160,000 (20 months at $8,000 per month covering May-December 2009, January-October 2010 and January-February 2011); and Morse & Morse, PLLC’s accrued legal bill of $67,025.30 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion. On May 3, 2011, BlastGard’s Board of Directors ratified, adopted and approved $100,000 in additional compensation to Michael J. Gordon as CEO, of which $50,000 be converted into a Convertible Non-Interest Bearing Demand Note, convertible into Common Shares of BlastGard at $.05 per share at the noteholder(s) discretion and $50,000 issued in Common Stock at $.05 per share. On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the lowering the conversion price for $.05 per share to $.01 per share on these notes.
The 2011 convertible promissory notes consisted of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
      
Convertible promissory note, $210,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate $ 210,000 $                              210,000   
      
Convertible promissory note, $160,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on January 31, 2012,  6% interest rate  160,000                                160,000  
      
Convertible promissory note, $67,025, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate  67,025                               67,025  
  437,025   437,025  
Less: current maturities         (437,025)  (437,025)   
 $ -  $ -

 
 
The Company had issued 104,333,335 warrants with the convertible debt. The 41,801,793 warrants which remain outstanding are currently exercisable at $0.009 and expire in 2018. Due to changes in the terms, the warrants are re-valued, using the Black-Scholes method each quarter. On August 23, 2013, 28,923,342 warrants were exercised and on September 2, 2014, 33,608,200 warrants were exercised. At December 31, 2014 the remaining 41,801,793 warrants were valued at approximately $623,830, with an unamortized debt discount of $454,200, and a net value of $169,630. These amounts are presented as a derivative liability, net on the balance sheet.
 
Revolving Credit Facilities
 
The Company also acquired various revolving credit facilities in the acquisition of HighCom Security, Inc. HighCom had been paying interest only on the loans. The revolving credit facilities consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 

 December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Line of credit from Regions Bank, $100,000, interest only at 8% annually, due on demand $ 63,940  $ 73,067
      
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank, $150,000, interest only at 7.5% annually, due on demand  142,582                            147,382  
      
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand  20,267   32,017
      
  226,789  252,466
Less: current maturities         (226,789)             (252,466)  
 $                       -    $  -

 
 
Acquisition Debt
 
On March 4, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of HighCom Security Inc. and on March 31, 2011, the Company issued a note payable in association with the purchase of Acer product designs. These acquisition notes have the following balances at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013;
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs, original amount $30,000, interest at 8%  30,000  30,000
      
  30,000  30,000
 Less: current maturities  (30,000)   (30,000)
 $ -  $ -
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Line of Credit
 
The Company has a $100,000 credit line, which was secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer and a $220,000 credit line secured by a personal guarantee of its Chief Executive Officer. As of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013, $230,138 and $327,440 was borrowed and advanced to the Company. These loans are included in the current portion of notes payable.
 
Off Balance Sheet Arrangements.
 
We currently have no off-balance sheet arrangements.
Background of Secured Financings of BlastGard and Conversion into Common Stock
 
Alpha Capital Anstalt, a secured debt holder which first loaned us money in December 2004, loaned us $160,000 in February 2011, an additional $300,000 in March 2011, an additional $300,000 in September 2011 and an additional $500,000 in November 2011 pursuant to secured convertible promissory notes. At December 31, 2012, the Company owed $1,210,000 in principal (exclusive of accrued interest of $206,314.71) to Alpha Capital Anstalt after reduction of principal of approximately $50,000 which was converted into Common Stock in 2012.

 
As of March 21, 2013, the Company had outstanding $1,267,707.07 in principal debt, including accrued interest thereon owed to Alpha Capital Anstalt, pursuant to secured promissory notes (collectively the “Company Debt”). Pursuant to an amendment and consent, all of the debt owed to Alpha Capital, which was previously past due and were the subject of security agreements, guarantee and other transaction documents, to the extent outstanding, have had their maturity date extended through June 14, 2013 and their conversion price lowered from $0.010 per share to $0.009 per share.
On April 4, 2013, Alpha Capital Anstalt, closed on an agreement dated March 21, 2013 (the “Purchase and Exchange Agreement”) with 8464081 Canada Inc. (the “Purchaser”) to sell to the Purchaser and its assignees the Company’s Debt in the principal amount, including accrued interest thereon, of $1,267,770.07 (which excludes $182,000 of the principal due on this note that was maintained by Alpha Capital) owned by it plus warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares (exercisable at $0.009 per share). The agreements required that within three (3) months of March 21, 2013, that the Purchaser shall convert all the notes acquired by it at the current conversion price of $0.009 per share. Alpha Capital Anstalt (the “Seller”) has also committed to convert the $182,000 of principal retained by it into shares of the Company’s Common Stock at the same conversion price. Also, the agreement required the Purchaser to offer to purchase the other December 2004 Debt for a purchase price equal to the total amount of principal and interest due on each note with a 10% premium.
On April 23, 2013, the aforementioned secured note holders converted their debt in the principal amount of approximately $1.451 million including accrued interest thereon into 161,269,410 shares of common stock at a conversion price of $.009 per share. Of the 161,269,410 shares, 132,426,499 shares were issued to 8464081 Canada Inc., 20,222,222 shares were issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt and 8,620,689 shares were issued to Laurentian Bank Securities ITF Robocheyne Consulting Ltd. Exemption from registration is claimed under Section 3(a)(9) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.
At December 31, 2012, the Company had outstanding other secured indebtedness borrowed in December 2004 in the amount of $125,663. At September 30, 2013, this other secured indebtedness was reduced to $32,566 as a result of the conversion of principal and accrued interest into 12,218,869 shares of Common Stock at a conversion price of $.009 per share. As part of Alpha Capital Anstalt’s agreement with 8464081 Canada, 8464081 Canada is reportedly in the process of purchasing this other secured indebtedness which approximates $45,000, including accrued interest thereon, and, upon the completion of said purchase, such indebtedness will be converted into Common Stock at $.009 per share.

 
Our outstanding secured debt has mandatory redemption provisions. A large portion of the secured debt provides that in the event (i) the Company is prohibited from issuing Conversion Shares, (ii) upon the occurrence of any other Event of Default (as defined in the Transaction Documents), that continues beyond any applicable cure period, (iii) a Change in Control (as defined below) occurs, or (iv) upon the liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Company or any Subsidiary, then at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the Company must pay to the Secured Debt Holder not later than ten (10) days after request by such Secured Debt Holder, a sum of money determined by multiplying up to the outstanding principal amount of the Note designated by the Secured Debt Holder, at the Secured Debt Holder’s election, the greater of (i) 120%, or (ii) a fraction the numerator of which is the highest closing price of the Common Stock for the thirty days preceding the date demand is made by Secured Debt Holder and the denominator of which is the lowest applicable conversion price during such thirty (30) day period, plus accrued but unpaid interest and any other amounts due under the Transaction Documents ("Mandatory Redemption Payment"). The Mandatory Redemption Payment must be received by the Secured Debt Holder on the same date as the Conversion Shares otherwise deliverable or within ten (10) days after request, whichever is sooner ("Mandatory Redemption Payment Date"). Upon receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment, the corresponding Note principal, interest and other amounts will be deemed paid and no longer outstanding. The Secured Debt Holder may rescind the election to receive a Mandatory Redemption Payment at any time until such payment is actually received. Liquidated damages calculated that have been paid or accrued for the ten day period prior to the actual receipt of the Mandatory Redemption Payment by such Secured Debt Holder shall be credited against the Mandatory Redemption Payment provided the balance of the Mandatory Redemption Payment is timely paid. “Change in Control” is defined as (i) the Company becoming a Subsidiary of another entity (other than a corporation formed by the Company for purposes of reincorporation in another U.S. jurisdiction), (ii) the sale, lease or transfer of substantially all the assets of the Company or any Subsidiary, (iii) a majority of the members of the Company’s board of directors as of the Closing Date no longer serving as directors of the Company, except as a result of natural causes or as a result of hiring additional outside directors in order to meet appropriate stock exchange requirements, or (iv) Michael Gordon, the Chief Executive Officer of the Company is no longer serving as Chief Executive Officer unless prior written consent of the Secured Debt Holder had been obtained by the Company. The foregoing notwithstanding, the Secured Debt Holder may demand and receive from the Company the amount stated above or any other greater amount which the Secured Debt Holder is entitled to receive or demand pursuant to the Transaction Documents.

 
In connection with the aforementioned loan transactions, we also issued to Alpha Capital Anstalt warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of the Company’s Common Stock, which warrants are currently exercisable at a reduced exercise price of $.009 per share, which exercise price is subject to adjustment pursuant to the provisions of the warrant. In the event a fundamental transaction occurs as defined in the warrants, which includes without limitation any person or group acquiring 50% of the aggregate Common Stock of the Company, then the holder of the warrants may have the right to have the warrants redeemed at a price equal to the Black-Scholes value of said warrants. These warrants were sold by Alpha Capital to 8464081 Canada.
 
Also, pursuant to the Purchase and Exchange Agreement by and among Alpha Capital Amstalt (the “Seller”), 8464081 Canada (the “Purchaser”) and the Company, the parties agreed to the following:

 
·Purchaser has the right to nominate and appoint to the Board at least 50% of the Board members;

 
·Purchaser has a right of first refusal to participate in future financings up to its pro rata share of Common Stock of the Company.

 
·Purchaser undertakes to provide the Company with sufficient capital to allow the Company to conduct its business and remain a going concern until December 31, 2013, subject to further agreements between the Company and Purchaser. All such funding will be provided through equity transactions and will not be funded via debt.

 
This transaction resulted in the Purchaser, namely, 8464081 Canada Inc., acquiring control of the Company through its acquisition of Warrants to purchase 104,333,335 shares of Common Stock exercisable at $.009 per share (which exercise price was later lowered to $.009 per share) and its acquisition of secured debt in the principal amount of $1,267,770.07, which together with accrued interest thereon, was convertible at $.009 per share. The Purchaser paid Seller approximately $1.82 million to acquire control of the Company, including giving Seller a promissory note in the amount of $400,000, which note was due on August 31, 2013 and has been paid.

( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Notes Payable)

 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
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Shareholders' Equity (6)Shareholders’ Equity
 

Preferred stock 
 
The Company was authorized to issue 1,000 shares of $.001 par value preferred stock. The Company may divide and issue the Preferred Shares in series. Each Series, when issued, shall be designated to distinguish them from the shares of all other series. The relative rights and preferences of these series include preference of dividends, redemption terms and conditions, amount payable upon shares of voluntary or involuntary liquidation, terms and condition of conversion as well as voting powers.
 
Common stock issuances
 
In September 2014, the Company issued 33,608,200 common shares in a debt conversion in the amount of $302,474.
 
328,405,857 shares were issued and outstanding at December 31, 2014.
 
Stock Compensation 
 
The Company periodically offered options to purchase stock in the company to vendors and employees. No options were granted during the 3rd quarter of 2014 ending September 30, 2014.
 
The Board’s policy with respect to options is to grant options at the fair market value of the stock on the date of grant. Options generally become fully vested after one year from the date of grant and expire five years from the date of grant. During the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 there were 0 and 0 options granted, respectively and 0 and 1,450,000 expired un-exercised, respectively. On March 25, 2014, the Board of Directors approved granting all four directors 500,000 shares exercisable at $.02 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-vested, non-statutory stock options. The options to purchase 500,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, effective March 25, 2014, at an exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following persons: Michael J. Gordon, Paul W. Henry, Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill.
 
There were no net cash proceeds from the exercise of stock options during the year ended December 31, 2014. At December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013, there was no unrecognized compensation cost related to share-based payments which was expected to be recognized in the future
 
The following table represents stock option activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

            

  Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 
Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Options Outstanding - January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0. 1.0years  -
Granted / Vested  9,000,000   $ 0.03     
Exercised  -   -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  -         
            
Options Outstanding – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.05 4.8 years $ -
            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0.03 4.8 years $  
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.03 3.7 years $ -
            

The total grant date fair value of options vested during the twelve months ended December 31, 2014 and 2013 was $199,917 and $99,998 respectively.
The following table represents stock warrant activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:
 

            

  Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 
Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Warrants Outstanding - January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009. 3.9years $ 0.006
Granted / Vested  -         
Exercised  33,608,200-  -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  --        
            
Warrants Outstanding – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
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Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
            

 
 
 
 
 
 
Derivative Liability
We review the terms of convertible debt issues to determine whether there are embedded derivative instruments, including embedded conversion options, which are required to be bifurcated and accounted for separately as derivative financial instruments. In circumstances where the host instrument contains more than one embedded derivative instrument, including the conversion option, that is required to be bifurcated, the bifurcated derivative instruments are accounted for as a single, compound derivative instrument
Bifurcated embedded derivatives are initially recorded at fair value and are then revalued at each reporting date with changes in the fair value reported as non-operating income or expense. When the equity or convertible debt instruments contain embedded derivative instruments that are to be bifurcated and accounted for as liabilities, the total proceeds received are first allocated to the fair value of all the bifurcated derivative instruments. The remaining proceeds, if any, are then allocated to the host instruments themselves, usually resulting in those instruments being recorded at a discount from their face value. The discount from the face value of the convertible debt, together with the stated interest on the instrument, is amortized over the life of the instrument through periodic charges to interest expense, using the effective interest method.
During 2011, the Company entered into certain convertible debt agreements with warrants attached. Because the warrant values exceeded the note values after the beneficial conversion feature discount, the warrants have been bifurcated out and recorded separately. The initial value was the fair value less the fair value of the debt discount. The difference between the amortized fair value and the revalued fair value at each reporting period is recorded as a derivative liability. This derivative liability will change every reporting period based on the current market conditions.
 

The Company used the following Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value of the warrants as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
       
    December 31,  December 31,
    2014  2013
       
Expected Life in Years   2.43  2.93
Risk-free Interest Rates  1.65%  1.47%
Volatility    347.49%  361.53%
Dividend Yield   0%  0%
       
The Derivative Liability consists of the following as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
    December 31,  December 31,
    6-Jul-05  2013
       
     $               623,830   $            2,636,827 
Fair Value of embedded warrants                   (454,200)                   (571,693)
Unamortized discount      
     $               169,630   $            2,065,134 

 
( us-gaap:StockholdersEquityNoteDisclosureTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity)
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Disclosure - Income Taxes (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Income Taxes (7) Income Taxes

 
A reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate follows:

      
  December 31, 2014 December 31, 2013 
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated  34.00% 34.00%
State income tax rate, net of Federal  3.6% 3.6%
Permanent book-tax differences  0% (0.03%)
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available.  -37.6% -37.57%
     
       
Net tax rate  0.00% 0.00%
         

At December 31, 2014, deferred tax assets consisted of a net tax asset of approximately $6,805,000, due to operating loss carry forwards of approximately $18,083,000, which was fully allowed for, in the valuation allowance of $6,805,000.  The valuation allowance offsets the net deferred tax asset for which it was more likely than not that the deferred tax assets will not be realized.  The change in the valuation allowance for the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012 totaled approximately $713,100 and $(393,000) respectively.  The current tax benefit also totaled $713,100 and $(393,000) for the years ended December 31, 2013 and 2012, respectively.  The net operating loss carry forwards expire through the year 2031.
 
The valuation allowance will be evaluated at the end of each year, considering positive and negative evidence about whether the deferred tax asset will be realized.  At that time, the allowance will either be increased or reduced; reduction could result in the complete elimination of the allowance if positive evidence indicates that the value of the deferred tax assets was no longer impaired and the allowance was no longer required.
 
Should the Company undergo an ownership change as defined in Section 382 of the Internal Revenue Code, the Company’s tax net operating loss carry forwards generated prior to the ownership change will be subject to an annual limitation, which could reduce or defer the utilization of these losses. The tax years for 20010 through 2013 are still open for inspection by the individual taxing authorities.

( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Income Taxes)

 

Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash
Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( RisksAndUncertaintiesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash (8) Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash

 
The Company has concentrated its credit risk for cash by maintaining deposits in a financial institution, which may at times exceed the amounts covered by insurance provided by the United States Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (“FDIC”). At December 31, 2014, the Company had no funds in excess of the FDIC insurance limits.

( us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Concentration of Credit Risk for Cash)
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Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Commitments and Contingencies (9) Commitments and Contingencies

 
From time to time the Company may be a party to litigation matters involving claims against the Company.  Management believes that there are no current matters that would have a material effect on the Company’s financial position or results of operations.

 
Office Lease
 
We do not own any real estate properties. BlastGard entered into a lease agreement in January 1, 2009 for office space in Clearwater Florida, which was expanded to two offices in 2011 to accommodate HighCom Security. In 2012, BlastGard moved into a larger office space. Rental payment under the new lease is $373 per month on a month to month basis.
 
HighCom leases office and manufacturing space in Columbus, Ohio. In February 2011, the Company entered into a six month lease agreement for approximately 11,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In June 2012, the Company entered into a one year lease agreement for approximately 16,200 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. In June 2013, the Company entered into a three year lease agreement for approximately 24,160 square feet of office and warehouse space in Columbus, OH. Rental payment under the new lease is $6,967 per month on a month to month basis. In 2015, HighCom is seeking to expand the facility by an additional 8,000 square feet which would be adequate for present requirements and suitable for the operations involved.
 
HighCom rented approximately 900 square feet of office space in Aurora, CO on a short-term lease which expired on May 31, 2014 at a rental of $518 per month. On January 1, 2015, HighCom secured similar office space in Centennial, CO for one year at a rental of $525.00 per month.

 
Rent expense for 2014 and 2013 was approximately $88,912 and $96,153, respectively.

 
Contingent Liability
 
In March of 2011, the Company accomplished the acquisition of 100% of HighCom Security, Inc.  As part of the consideration given, the Company agreed to an earn-out consisting of up to $100,000 in cash and up to 35,000,000 shares of common stock based on a pro-rata basis if revenue were to reach certain goals.  BlastGard management believed that a portion of the revenue goals were very achievable and valued the contingent consideration at 68% of the market price at the time of the agreement.  During the quarter ended September 30, 2014, the Company negotiated a mutual release and settlement agreement with all parties related to the original acquisition. As a result of these negotiations the balance of this contingent liability has been settled, and the amount accrued as a contingent liability pursuant to this transaction as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 was $0 and $1,170,081, respectively.  

 
 
Prior Litigation Matter
 
Verde Partners Family Limited Partnership
 

On April 2, 2009, the Company entered into a Settlement Agreement to settle our outstanding civil litigation. The Company will pay the sum of $125,000 over 18 months. The first monthly payment was paid within 30 days after the Defendants deliver to the Company’s counsel an original executed version of the Agreement and a promissory note in the amount of the remaining principal balance to bear interest in the amount of 6% per annum. Upon Verde’s receipt of the payment and promissory note, the parties shall jointly dismiss with prejudice all litigation between them, including the Pinellas County action and the Federal action. The company and Verde also entered into a license agreement whereby BlastGard obtains a fully paid up non-exclusive license for the 2 Verde patents for the remaining life of those patents in exchange for the Company paying Verde a 2% royalty for the life of the patents, on the sales price received by BlastGard for BlastGard’s portion of all blast mitigation products sold by the company (the royalty was not on any third-party’s portion of any product containing blast mitigation products sold by BlastGard). The parties also agreed not to file any complaints with any state, federal or international agency or disciplinary body regarding any of the other parties or any person affiliated with any of the other parties or otherwise make negative statements about them (in other words, a broad non-disparagement clause). The company and Verde also signed mutual general releases (excepting the obligations above) and a covenant not to sue. At December 31, 2014, the Company was in arrears on the final twelve monthly payments on the settlement. These amounts are included in accrued expenses.
( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies)
 

Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter
Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( custom:NotesToFinancialStatementsAbstract [Extension] )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Prior Litigation Matter  
( custom:PriorLitigationMatterTextBlock [Extension] )  

(End Disclosure - Prior Litigation Matter)
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Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Material Agreements and Transactions (10) Material Agreements and Transactions

 
On November 11, 2013, the Board of Directors approved the following transactions: (i) the issuance of 2,000,000 shares to corporate counsel; and pursuant to his position as chairman of the Company’s advisory board an option to purchase 2,000,000 shares of Common Stock which vested on January 1, 2014 and an option to purchase 2,000,000 shares which will vest on January 1, 2015, exercisable at $.009 per share so long as Mr. Keifner is still serving as chairman of the Company’s advisory board on the vesting date. In his capacity, Mr. Kiefner will serve as a lasison between the Company and its principal shareholder, to attend meetings of the Company’s board of directors, to meet with the Company’s officers on a regular basis and provide corporate counsel; (ii) lowering the conversion price from $.05 per share to $.01 per share of certain notes described in Note 5 in the Notes to Financial Statements; and (iii) granting options to purchase an aggregate of 25,000,000 shares of Common Stock to Michael J. Gordon, Michael L. Bundy and Chad Wright with options exercisable at $.01 per share from the vesting date through the expiration date of said options. These options have cliff vesting where they are exercisable over a period of time, but they can become immediately vested in the event certain revenue goals are achieved. In the event the Company achieves $10 million in sales in a calendar year, 25% of the total options will automatically vest. An additional 25% will vest when the Company achieves $20 million in sales in a calendar year and 50% of the total options granted will automatically vest when the Company achieves $30 million in sales in a calendar year.

 
The Company owed approximately $435,376 to Fifth Third Bank which was personally guaranteed by the former CEO of HighCom. In 2013, 8464081 Canada Inc. purchased the Company’s note from Fifth Third Bank and took an assignment of the civil judgment on the note entered into against both HighCom and its former CEO. The indebtedness has been reduced to a civil judgment by the bank in the Ohio state court system. The net proceeds of the warrant exercise described in the preceding paragraph were utilized to release the Company from its obligations under the note.

( us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsDisclosureTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions)

 

Disclosure - Subsequent Events
Disclosure - Subsequent Events (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Subsequent Events (11) Subsequent Events

 
Management has reviewed events subsequent to December 31, 2014 and through March 24, 2015, and has determined that there are no subsequent event disclosures required, except the following:

 
On March 10, 2015, the Board of Directors approved granting all four directors the option to purchase 750,000 shares exercisable at $.01 per share. The options are for 5 years and are fully-vested, non-statutory stock options. The options to purchase 750,000 shares of the Corporation’s Common Stock, effective March 10, 2015, at an exercise price of $0.01 per share were granted to the following persons: Michael J. Gordon, Paul W. Henry, Solomon Mayer and Keith Brill. In addition, by unanimous consent, the Board of Directors ratified and approved increasing the number of shares under the existing 2005 Stock Option Plan from 10,000,000 shares to 50,000,000 shares and amended the Plan accordingly.

( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Subsequent Events)

 

Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies)
Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Organization and Basis of Presentation Organization and Basis of Presentation

 
BlastGard International, Inc. (the “Company”) was incorporated on September 26, 2003 as BlastGard Technologies, Inc. (“BTI”) in the State of Florida, to design and market proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company created, designs, develops and markets proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company’s patented BlastWrap® technology effectively mitigates blast effects and suppresses post-blast fires. The Company sub-contracts the manufacturing of products to licensed and qualified production facilities.
 
The Company went public through a shell merger on January 31, 2004. On March 21, 2004, the Company changed its name to BlastGard International, Inc. On March 4, 2011, the Company completed the acquisition of HighCom Securities, Inc. and subsidiaries. The income of HighCom and subsidiaries is included from January 25, 2011, the date of the binding letter of intent. These financial statements include the assets liabilities and activity of the following:
 
BlastGard International, Inc. BlastGard® International, Inc. is a Colorado corporation that has developed and designed proprietary blast mitigation materials. The Company operates from offices in Clearwater, Florida and uses contract manufacturers in various locations for production.
 
BlastGard Technologies Inc. is a dormant Florida corporation.

 
HighCom Securities, Inc. HighCom Securities, Inc. (HighCom), originally located in San Francisco California, is a global provider of security equipment and a leader in advanced ballistic armor manufacturing. The Company has a manufacturing facility in Columbus, Ohio for production and has moved the corporate offices to Clearwater, Florida as of May 1, 2011.

( us-gaap:BasisOfAccountingPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
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XBRL Proof

Going Concern Going Concern
 
The accompanying financial statements have been prepared on a going concern basis, which contemplates the realization of assets and satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business. As shown in the accompanying financial statements, the Company has incurred recurring losses and has used significant cash in support of its operating activities. These factors, among others, may indicate that the Company will be unable to continue as a going concern.

 
The financial statements do not include any adjustments relating to the recoverability of assets and classification of liabilities that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern. The Company’s continuation as a going concern was dependent upon its ability to generate sufficient cash flow to meet its obligations on a timely basis and ultimately to attain profitability. The Company plans to generate the necessary cash flows with increased sales revenue over the next 12 months. However, should the Company’s sales not provide sufficient cash flow; the Company has plans to raise additional working capital through debt and/or equity financings. There was no assurance the Company will be successful in producing increased sales revenues or obtaining additional funding through debt and equity financings.

( us-gaap:LiquidityDisclosureTextBlock )  
Principles of Consolidation Principles of Consolidation

 
These consolidated financial statements include the assets and liabilities of BlastGard International, Inc. and its subsidiaries as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.
 
All material intercompany transactions have been eliminated.

( us-gaap:ConsolidationPolicyTextBlock )  
Use of Estimates Use of Estimates

 
The preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles required management to make estimates and assumptions that affected the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and the disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

( us-gaap:UseOfEstimates )  
Cash and Cash Equivalents Cash and Cash Equivalents

 
The Company considered all highly liquid debt instruments with original maturities of three months or less when acquired to be cash equivalents.

( us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsPolicyTextBlock )  
Financial Instruments Financial Instruments

 
The carrying amounts of cash, receivables and current liabilities approximated fair value due to the short-term maturity of the instruments. Debt obligations were carried at cost, which approximated fair value due to the prevailing market rate for similar instruments.

( us-gaap:FairValueOfFinancialInstrumentsPolicy )  
Fair Value Measurement Fair Value Measurement 

 
All financial and nonfinancial assets and liabilities were recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial statements. This value was evaluated on a recurring basis (at least annually). Generally accepted accounting principles in the United States define fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on a measurement date. The accounting principles also established a fair value hierarchy which required an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair value. Three levels of inputs were used to measure fair value.
 

Level 1: Quotes market prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
 
Level 2: Observable market based inputs or unobservable inputs that were corroborated by market data.
 
Level 3: Unobservable inputs that were not corroborated by market data.

( us-gaap:FairValueMeasurementPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
Accounts Receivable Accounts Receivable

 
Accounts receivable consisted of amounts due from customers based in the United States and abroad. The Company considered accounts more than 30 days old to be past due. The Company used the allowance method for recognizing bad debts. When an account was deemed uncollectible, it was written off against the allowance. The Company generally does not require collateral for its accounts receivable. Management deems all accounts receivable to be collectable at December 31, 2014.

( us-gaap:TradeAndOtherAccountsReceivablePolicy )  
Inventory Inventory

 
Inventory was stated at the lower of cost (first-in, first-out) or market. Market was generally considered to be net realizable value. Inventory consisted of materials used to manufacture the Company’s product and finished goods ready for sale.

( us-gaap:InventoryPolicyTextBlock )  
Property and Equipment Property and Equipment

 
Property and equipment were stated at cost. Depreciation was calculated using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the related assets, ranging from three to seven years. Expenditures for additions and improvements were capitalized, while repairs and maintenance costs were expensed as incurred. The cost and related accumulated depreciation of property and equipment sold or otherwise disposed of were removed from the accounts and any gain or loss was recorded in the year of disposal.

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentPolicyTextBlock )  
Impairment of Long-Lived Assets Impairment of Long-Lived Assets

 
The Company evaluates the carrying value of its long-lived assets at least annually. Impairment losses were recorded on long-lived assets used in operations when indicators of impairment were present and the undiscounted future cash flows estimated to be generated by those assets were less than the assets’ carrying amount. If such assets were impaired, the impairment to be recognized was measured by the amount by which the carrying amount of the assets exceeds the fair value of the assets. Assets to be disposed of were reported at the lower of the carrying value or fair value, less costs to sell.

( us-gaap:ImpairmentOrDisposalOfLongLivedAssetsPolicyTextBlock )  
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Debt Issue Costs Debt Issue Costs
 

The costs related to the issuance of debt were capitalized and amortized to interest expense using the straight-line method over the lives of the related debt. The straight-line method results in amortization that was not materially different from that calculated under the effective interest
( us-gaap:DebtPolicyTextBlock )  
Revenue Recognition Revenue Recognition

 
The Company recognizes revenue when it is realized or realizable and earned. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and earned when all of the following criteria are met:

 
(i)persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists,
 
(ii)the product has been shipped or the services have been rendered to the customer,
 
(iii)the sales price is fixed or determinable, and
 
(iv)collectability is reasonably assured.
 

 
The Company’s product and return policy allows for merchandise purchased directly from the Company to be returned after obtaining a Return Authorization Number during the 30 day period following date of shipment by the Company for a refund of the purchase price.

( us-gaap:RevenueRecognitionPolicyTextBlock )  
Research and Development Research and Development

 
Research and development costs were expensed as incurred. Research and development costs totaled $21,923 and $27,551 as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.

( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpensePolicy )  
Advertising Advertising

 
Advertising costs were expensed as incurred. Advertising costs of $35,002 and $105,907 were incurred during the years ended December 31, 2014 and 2013, respectively.

( us-gaap:AdvertisingCostsPolicyTextBlock )  
Shipping and Freight Costs Shipping and Freight Costs

 
The Company includes shipping costs in cost of goods sold.

( us-gaap:ShippingAndHandlingCostPolicyTextBlock )  
Income Taxes Income Taxes 

 
Income taxes were provided for the tax effects of transactions reported in the financial statements and consist of taxes currently due plus deferred taxes related primarily to differences between the recorded book basis and the tax basis of assets and liabilities for financial and income tax reporting. Deferred tax assets and liabilities represent the future tax return consequences of those differences, which will either be taxable or deductible when the assets and liabilities were recovered or settled. Deferred tax assets were also recognized for operating losses that were available to offset future taxable income and tax credits that were available to offset future federal income taxes, less the effect of any allowances considered necessary. The company use guidance provided by ASC-740-10, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes, for reporting uncertain tax provisions.

( us-gaap:IncomeTaxPolicyTextBlock )  
Stock-based Compensation Stock-based Compensation

 
We use the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate the fair value of stock-based awards on the date of grant, using assumptions for volatility, expected term, risk-free interest rate and dividend yield. We have used one grouping for the assumptions as our option grants were primarily basic with similar characteristics. The expected term of options granted has been derived based upon our history of actual exercise behavior and represents the period of time that options granted were expected to be outstanding. Historical data was also used to estimate option exercises and employee terminations. Estimated volatility was based upon our historical market price at consistent points in a period equal to the expected life of the options. The risk-free interest rate was based on the U.S. Treasury yield curve in effect at the time of grant and the dividend yield was based on the historical dividend yield. Compensation expense for stock based compensation is recognized over the vesting period.

( us-gaap:CompensationRelatedCostsPolicyTextBlock )  
Income (Loss) per Common Share Income (Loss) per Common Share

 
Basic net loss per share excludes the impact of common stock equivalents. Diluted net income (loss) per share utilizes the average market price per share when applying the treasury stock method in determining common stock equivalents. As of December 31, 2014, there were 12,000,000 vested common stock options outstanding, which were included in the calculation of net loss per share-diluted because they were dilutive. In addition, at December 31, 2014 the Company had 41,801,793 remaining warrants outstanding issued in connection with convertible promissory notes and stock sales that were also included because they were dilutive.

( us-gaap:EarningsPerSharePolicyTextBlock )  
Recent Accounting Pronouncements Recent Accounting Pronouncements

 
We have reviewed the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update (“ASU”) accounting pronouncements and interpretations thereof that have effectiveness dates during the periods reported and in future periods. The Company has carefully considered the new pronouncements that alter previous generally accepted accounting principles and does not believe that any new or modified principles will have a material impact on the corporation’s reported financial position or operations in the near term.  The applicability of any standard is subject to the formal review of our financial management and certain standards are under consideration.  Reference is made to these recent accounting pronouncements as if they are set forth therein in their entirety.

( us-gaap:NewAccountingPronouncementsPolicyPolicyTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Organization, Basis of Presentation, and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Policies))

 

Disclosure - Inventory (Tables)
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Disclosure - Inventory (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Tables inventory maintained our manufacturing facilities   December 31,  December 31,

  2014  2013
     
     

Raw materials  $                268,894 $                  90,060
Work in process           10,600  34,701
Finished Goods  1,069,333 590,669
     
TOTAL  $             1,348,827 $                715,430

 
( us-gaap:ScheduleOfInventoryNoncurrentTableTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Inventory (Tables))
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables)
Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Property and equipment Property and equipment are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   

     
  December 31,  December 31,
  2014  2013
Equipment   $                  233,688   $                  226,707 
Furniture                         95,242                         92,106 
Moulds                         45,060                         45,060 
Test Range                       110,802                       110,802 
     
                       484,792                       474,675 
Less accumulated depreciation                     (404,353)                     (361,378)
     
Property and equipment, net   $                    80,439   $                  113,297 

( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables)
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Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Intangible Assets Intangible Assets are comprised of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:   

      
   December 31,  December 31,
   2014  2013
 Patents and Trademarks   $                  161,278   $                  161,278 
 Websites                         80,000                         80,000 
 Lists                       500,000                       500,000 
 Research and Development                         55,000                         55,000 
      
                        796,278                       796,278 
 Less accumulated amortization                     (631,647)                     (599,282)
      
 Intangible assets, net   $                  164,631   $                  196,996 

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfIntangibleAssetsAndGoodwillTableTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Notes payable Notes payable at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013 as detailed below, is summarized as follows:

 
   December 31, 2014  December 31, 2013
        
 Convertible promissory notes  $ 32,566  $ 32,566
 Loans payable to principal stockholder   -   162,475
 Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses   437,025   437,025
 Revolving credit   226,789   252,466
 Acquisition debt   30,000   30,000
 Line of credit   230,138   327,440
    956,518   1,241,972
 Less current maturities   (956,518)   (1,241,972)
   $ -  $ -

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfDividendsPayableTextBlock )  
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Convertible Promissory Notes The Company’s convertible promissory notes payable consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:
 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% annual interest rate  17,325  17,325
      
Convertible promissory note, $50,000, issued December 2, 2004, due on November 30, 2009, 8% interest rate  15,241   15,241
      
  32,566   32,566
Less: current maturities        (32,566)           (32,566)
 $ -  $ -
      

 
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtTableTextBlock )  
Convertible promissory notes The 2011 convertible promissory notes consisted of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 
  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
      
Convertible promissory note, $210,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate $ 210,000 $                              210,000   
      
Convertible promissory note, $160,000, issued  January 31, 2011, due on January 31, 2012,  6% interest rate  160,000                                160,000  
      
Convertible promissory note, $67,025, issued  January 31, 2011, due on September 30, 2011, 6% interest rate  67,025                               67,025  
  437,025   437,025  
Less: current maturities         (437,025)  (437,025)   
 $ -  $ - 

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfAccountsNotesLoansAndFinancingReceivableTextBlock )  
Revolving Credit Facilities The revolving credit facilities consist of the following at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

 
 December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Line of credit from Regions Bank, $100,000, interest only at 8% annually, due on demand $ 63,940  $ 73,067
      
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank, $150,000, interest only at 7.5% annually, due on demand  142,582                            147,382  
      
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand  20,267   32,017
      
  226,789  252,466
Less: current maturities         (226,789)             (252,466)  
 $                       -    $  - 

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfLineOfCreditFacilitiesTextBlock )  
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Acquisition Debt These acquisition notes have the following balances at December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013;
 

  December 31, 2014   December 31, 2013
      
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs, original amount $30,000, interest at 8%  30,000  30,000
      
  30,000  30,000
 Less: current maturities  (30,000)   (30,000)
 $ -  $ -

 
( us-gaap:DeferredPolicyAcquisitionCostsTableTextBlock )  

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Tables))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Schedule of Stock Option activity The following table represents stock option activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

            

  Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 
Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Options Outstanding - January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0. 1.0years  -
Granted / Vested  9,000,000   $ 0.03     
Exercised  -   -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  -         
            
Options Outstanding – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.05 4.8 years $ -
            
Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  11,550,000  $ 0.03 4.8 years $  
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  20,550,000  $ 0.03 3.7 years $ -

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfShareBasedCompensationStockOptionsActivityTableTextBlock )  
Schedule of stock warrant activity The following table represents stock warrant activity as of and for the twelve months ended December 31, 2014:

 
            

  Number
of Shares   

Weighted
Average
Exercise

Price

 
Weighted
Average

Remaining
Contractual Life

 
Aggregate
Intrinsic

Value

Warrants Outstanding - January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009. 3.9years $ 0.006
Granted / Vested  -         
Exercised  33,608,200-  -     
Forfeited/expired/cancelled  --        
            
Warrants Outstanding – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
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Outstanding Exercisable – January 1, 2014  75,409,993  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
Outstanding Exercisable – December 31, 2014  41,801,793  $ 0.009 3.9 years $ 0.006
            

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfStockholdersEquityNoteWarrantsOrRightsTextBlock )  
Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value The Company used the following Black-Scholes assumptions in arriving at the fair value of the warrants as of December 31, 2014 and 2013.

        
     December 31, December 31,
     2014 2013
        
 Expected Life in Years  2.43 2.93
 Risk-free Interest Rates 1.65% 1.47%
 Volatility   347.49% 361.53%
 Dividend Yield  0% 0%

( custom:BlackscholesAssumptionsInArrivingAtFairValue [Extension] )  
Derivative Liability consists The Derivative Liability consists of the following as of December 31, 2014 and December 31, 2013:

     December 31, December 31, 
     6-Jul-05 2013 
         
      $               623,830  $            2,636,827 
 Fair Value of embedded warrants                  (454,200)                  (571,693) 
 Unamortized discount      
      $               169,630  $            2,065,134 

( us-gaap:DerivativesAndFairValueTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
  
  
  
Summary of reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate A reconciliation of U.S. statutory federal income tax rate to the effective rate follows:

      
  December 31, 2014 December 31, 2013 
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated  34.00% 34.00%
State income tax rate, net of Federal  3.6% 3.6%
Permanent book-tax differences  0% (0.03%)
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available.  -37.6% -37.57%
     
       
Net tax rate  0.00% 0.00%

( us-gaap:ScheduleOfEffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTableTextBlock )  
(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Tables))

 

Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative)
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Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended  
( us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014
    
    
    
Advertising costs 35,002 105,907  
( us-gaap:AdvertisingRevenueCost )    
Vested common stock options outstanding   12,000,000
( us-gaap:CommonStockOtherSharesOutstanding )    
Warrants outstanding issued   41,801,793
( us-gaap:TemporaryEquitySharesOutstanding )    
Research and development costs 21,923 27,551  
( us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense )    

(End Disclosure - Basis of Presentation (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Inventory (Details)
Disclosure - Inventory (Details) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Raw materials 268,894 90,060
( us-gaap:InventoryRawMaterials )   
Work in process 10,600 34,701
( us-gaap:InventoryWorkInProcess )   
Finished Goods 1,069,333 590,669
( us-gaap:InventoryFinishedGoods )   
TOTAL 1,348,827 715,430
( us-gaap:InventoryGross )   

(End Disclosure - Inventory (Details))
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details)
Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Equipment 233,688 226,707
( us-gaap:PreconfirmationEquipment )   
Furniture 95,242 92,106
( us-gaap:FurnitureAndFixturesGross )   
Moulds 45,060 45,060
( custom:Moulds [Extension] )   
Test Range 110,802 110,802
( custom:TestRange [Extension] )   
Total of Property and Equipment 484,792 474,675
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentGross )   
Less accumulated depreciation (404,353 ) (361,378 )
( us-gaap:FlightEquipmentAccumulatedDepreciation )   
Property and equipment, net 80,439 113,297
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentOtherNet )   
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(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details))
 

Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:RangeAxis )     
   Maximum [Member] Minimum [Member]
( us-gaap:RangeMember )     
Depreciation expense 42,975 56,554   
( us-gaap:Depreciation )     
Useful lives   P7Y P3Y
( us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentEstimatedUsefulLives )     

(End Disclosure - Property and Equipment, Net (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details)
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details) 
(USD $)           

( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )           

 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 
2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 

2013
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis )           
 Lists 

[Member]
Patents and 
Trademarks 
[Member]

Websites 
[Member]

Research and 
Development

 Patents and 
Trademarks 
[Member]

Websites 
[Member]

Lists 
[Member]

Research and 
Development

 

( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsMajorClassNameDomain )           
Intangible assets 500,000 161,278 80,000 55,000 796,278 161,278 80,000 500,000 55,000 796,278
( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsCurrent )           
Less accumulated amortization     (631,647 )     (599,282 )
( us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsGrossExcludingGoodwill )           
Intangible assets, net     164,631     196,996
( us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsNet )           

(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details))
 

Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Amortization expense 27,568 27,568
( us-gaap:DeferredSalesInducementsAmortizationExpense )   

(End Disclosure - Intangible Assets, Net (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis)
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XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Convertible promissory notes 32,566 32,566
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt )   
Loans payable to principal stockholder — 162,475
( us-gaap:LoansPayableCurrent )   
Convertible promissory notes – accrued expenses 437,025 437,025
( us-gaap:ConvertibleSubordinatedDebt )   
Revolving credit 226,789 252,466
( us-gaap:LoansAndLeasesReceivableConsumerInstallmentAndRevolving )   
Acquisition debt 30,000 30,000
( custom:AcquisitionDebt [Extension] )   
Line of credit 230,138 327,440
( us-gaap:LineOfCredit )   
Notes Payable 956,518 1,241,972
( us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent )   
Less current maturities (956,518 ) (1,241,972 )
( us-gaap:LongTermDebtCurrent )   
Notes Payable, Net — —
( us-gaap:NotesAndLoansPayable )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1) (USD $)       
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )       
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis )       
   Convertible promissory note 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note 

one [Member]
Convertible promissory note 

[Member]
Convertible promissory note 

one [Member]
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain )       
Total Convertible promissory note 32,566 32,566 17,325 15,241 17,325 15,241
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt )       
Less: current maturities (32,566 ) (32,566 )     
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtCurrent )       
Net Convertible promissory note — —     
( us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtNoncurrent )       

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 1))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2)
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XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2) 
(USD $)         

( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )         
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis )         
 Convertible 

promissory note 
[Member]

Convertible 
promissory note one 

[Member]

Convertible 
promissory note two 

[Member]

Convertible 
promissory note 

[Member]

Convertible 
promissory note one 

[Member]

Convertible 
promissory note two 

[Member]

  

( us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain )         
Total Convertible promissory note 210,000 160,000 67,025 210,000 160,000 67,025 437,025 437,025
( us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayable )         
Less: current maturities       (437,025 ) (437,025 )
( us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayableCurrent )         
Net       — —
( us-gaap:ConvertibleLongTermNotesPayable )         

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 2))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Line of credit from Regions Bank 63,940 73,067
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCurrentBorrowingCapacity )   
Revolving credit card facility with Wells Fargo Bank 142,582 147,382
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCapacityAvailableForTradePurchases )   
Three credit card accounts with major financial institutions varying monthly minimum payments including interest, due on demand 20,267 32,017
( us-gaap:OperatingLeasesFutureMinimumPaymentsNextRollingTwelveMonths )   
Total Revolving Credit Facilities 226,789 252,466
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityFairValueOfAmountOutstanding )   
Less: current maturities (226,789 ) (252,466 )
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityRemainingBorrowingCapacity )   
Net — —
( us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityMaximumBorrowingCapacity )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 3))
 

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Acquisition note for the purchase of Acer product designs 30,000 30,000
( custom:AcquisitionNoteForPurchaseOfAcerProductDesigns [Extension] )   
Total Acquisition Debt 30,000 30,000
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedLiabilities )   
Less: current maturities (30,000 ) (30,000 )
( custom:LessCurrent [Extension] )   
Net Acquisition note — —
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedNet )   

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Detalis 4))
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XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative) (USD $)     
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )     
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Sep. 30, 2013 Mar. 31, 2014
     
     
     
Advanced from stockholder    140,000
( us-gaap:AdvancesToAffiliate )     
Total amount due to principal (Canadian) stockholder 302,474    
( custom:TotalAmountDueToPrincipalCanadianStockholder [Extension] )     
Balance of loans payable 0    
( us-gaap:LoansPayable )     
Derivative liability remaining 41,801,793    
( custom:DerivativeLiabilityRemaining [Extension] )     
Derivative liability warrants 623,830    
( us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilitiesNoncurrent )     
Derivative liability debt discount 454,200    
( us-gaap:DebtInstrumentUnamortizedDiscount )     
Derivative liability net 169,630    
( us-gaap:DerivativeAssetsLiabilitiesAtFairValueNet )     
Borrowed and advanced 230,138 327,440   
( us-gaap:AdvancePaymentsByBorrowersForTaxesAndInsurance )     
Principal and accrued interest   32,566  
( custom:PrincipalAndAccruedInterest [Extension] )     
Shares of common Stock   12,218,869  
( custom:SharesOfCommonStock [Extension] )     
Warrants outstanding 0    
( us-gaap:ClassOfWarrantOrRightOutstanding )     

(End Disclosure - Notes Payable (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1)

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1) (USD $) 12 Months 
Ended   12 Months Ended   

( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )       
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
( us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis )       
    Warrant [Member] Warrant 

[Member]
Warrant 

[Member]
( us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain )       
Beginning, balance Number of Options 11,550,000 20,550,000 11,550,000 75,409,993 41,801,793 75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber )       
Number of Options Granted / Vested 9,000,000   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross )       
Number of Options Exercised —   33,608,200   
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised )       
Number of Options Forfeited/expired/cancelled —   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresInPeriod )       
Ending Balance Number of Options 20,550,000 20,550,000 11,550,000 41,801,793 41,801,793 75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber )       
Beginning balance,Outstanding Exercisable   11,550,000   75,409,993
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableNumber )       
Ending balance Outstanding Exercisable  20,550,000   41,801,793  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationSharesAuthorizedUnderStockOptionPlansExercisePriceRangeNumberOfExercisableOptions )       
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XBRL Proof

Beginning, balance Weighted Average Exercise Price 0 0.05 0 0.009 0.009 0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Granted / Vested 0.03      
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Exercised —   —   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisesInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Forfeited/expired/cancelled —      
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresAndExpirationsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Ending balance Weighted Average Exercise Price 0.05 0.05 0 0.009 0.009 0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Outstanding Exercisable   0.03   0.009
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Weighted Average Exercise Price Outstanding Exercisable  0.03   0.009  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice )       
Beginning balance, Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P1Y   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm2 )       
Ending balance, Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P4Y9M18D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )       
Outstanding Exercisable Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P4Y9M18D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )       
Outstanding Exercisable Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life P3Y8M12D   P3Y10M24D   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerms )       
Beginning balance, Aggregate Intrinsic Value  —   0.006  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue )       
Ending balance, Aggregate Intrinsic Value  —   0.006  
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue )       
Aggregate Intrinsic Value Outstanding Exercisable —   0.006   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsGrantsInPeriodIntrinsicValue )       
Aggregate Intrinsic Value Outstanding Exercisable —   0.006   
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsVestedInPeriodIntrinsicValue )       

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 1))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2)
Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Expected Life in Years P2Y5M5D P2Y11M5D
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedTerm )   
Risk-free Interest Rates 0.0165 0.0147
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsRiskFreeInterestRate )   
Volatility 3.4749 3.6153
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedVolatilityRate )   
Dividend Yield 0.00 0.00
( us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedDividendRate )   

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 2))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3)
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XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3) (USD $)   
( us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
Fair Value of embedded warrants 623,830 2,636,827
( custom:FairValueOfEmbeddedWarrants [Extension] )   
Unamortized discount (454,200 ) (571,693 )
( custom:UnamortizedDiscount [Extension] )   
Derivative Liability, Net 169,630 2,065,134
( us-gaap:DerivativeAssetFairValueGrossLiability )   

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Detalis 3))
 

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative)

Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months 
Ended  12 Months Ended   

( us-gaap:EquityAbstract )      

 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 
2013 Dec. 31, 2012 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014

( us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis )        
     Directors 

[Member]
Directors 
[Member]

Corporate 
counsel 

[Member]
( us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualWithRelationshipToEntityDomain )        
Common stock shares issued  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )        
Common stock shares outstanding  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )        
Total grant fair value 99,919       
( us-gaap:AssetsFairValueAdjustment )        
Preferred Stock shares authorized  1,000      
( us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized )        
Preferred Stock par value  0.001      
( us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare )        
Common Stock shares issued  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued )        
Common Stock shares outstanding  328,405,857      
( us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding )        
Common shares in debt conversion 33,608,200       
( us-gaap:DebtConversionConvertedInstrumentSharesIssued1 )        
Common shares in debt conversion amount 302,474       
( us-gaap:DebtConversionOriginalDebtAmount1 )        
Options granted 9,000,000  0 0    
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross )        
Number of Options Exercised   0 1,450,000    
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised )        
Options for directors     500,000   
( custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployees [Extension] )        
Excercise price of options for directors      0.02  
( custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageExercisePrice [Extension] )        
Maturity of options     P5Y   
( custom:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm [Extension] )        
Grant date fair value of options vested 199,917  99,998     
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XBRL Proof

( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsAggregateIntrinsicValueVested )        
Number of Corporation’s Common Stock       500,000
( custom:NumberOfCorporationsCommonStock [Extension] )        
Excercise price of Corporation’s Common Stock       0.01
( custom:ExcercisePriceOfCorporationsCommonStock [Extension] )        

(End Disclosure - Shareholders' Equity (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details) (USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013
   
   
   
U.S. statutory federal rate, graduated 0.3400 0.3400
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationAtFederalStatutoryIncomeTaxRate )   
State income tax rate, net of Federal 0.0360 0.0360
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationStateAndLocalIncomeTaxes )   
Permanent book-tax differences 0.00 (0.0003 )
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTaxCredits )   
Net operating loss (NOL) for which no tax benefit was available. (0.3760 ) (0.3757 )
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationOtherReconcilingItemsPercent )   
Net tax rate 0.0000 0.0000
( us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateContinuingOperations )   

(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details))
 

Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative) (USD $)  12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract )   
 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2013 Dec. 31, 2012
     
     
     
Net tax asset in deferred tax assets 6,805,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsNet )     
Valuation allowance of deferred tax assets 6,805,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsValuationAllowance )     
Operating loss carry forwards of deferred tax assets 18,083,000    
( us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsOperatingLossCarryforwards )     
Change in Valuation allowance of deferred tax assets   713,100 (393,000 )
( us-gaap:ValuationAllowanceDeferredTaxAssetChangeInAmount )     
Current tax benefit   713,100 (393,000 )
( us-gaap:CurrentIncomeTaxExpenseBenefit )     

(End Disclosure - Income Taxes (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative)
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XBRL Proof

Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative) (USD $) 12 Months Ended    1 Month 
Ended 12 Months Ended

( us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract )       

 Dec. 31, 
2014

Dec. 31, 
2013

Dec. 
31, 

2014

Dec. 31, 
2013

Mar. 
31, 

2011
Mar. 31, 2011 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014 Dec. 31, 2014

( dei:LegalEntityAxis )            
       BlastGard 

[Member]
HighCom 
[Member]

HighCom 
[Member]

May 31 2014 
[member]

HighCom 
[Member]
January 1 

2015 
[Member]

Sales 
Revenue, 

Net 
[Member]

( dei:EntityDomain )            
Rent expense 88,912 96,153     373 6,967 518 525  
( us-gaap:LeaseAndRentalExpense )            
Accrued a contingent liability   0 1,170,081        
( us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability )            
Percentage of acquisition     1 1      
( us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionPercentageOfVotingInterestsAcquired )            
Cash earn out from Acquisition      100,000      
( us-gaap:CashAcquiredFromAcquisition )            
Shares earn out from Acquisition      35,000,000      
( us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionEquityInterestsIssuedOrIssuableNumberOfSharesIssued )            
Rate of contigent consideration      0.68      
( us-gaap:NoncashOrPartNoncashAcquisitionNoncashFinancialOrEquityInstrumentConsiderationRate )            
Litigation Settlement, Amount 125,000           
( us-gaap:LitigationSettlementAmount )            
Interest rate of promissory note   0.06         
( us-gaap:DebtInstrumentInterestRateStatedPercentage )            
Percentage of sales revenue           0.02
( us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskPercentage1 )            

(End Disclosure - Commitments and Contingencies (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative) (USD $)  1 Month Ended   1 Month Ended  
( us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract )       

 Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

Nov. 11, 
2013

( us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis )           
 Corporate 

counsel 
[Member]

January 1 
2014 

[Member]

January 1 
2015 

[Member]

Maximum 
[Member]

Minimum 
[Member]

Directors 
[Member]

Period One 
[Member]

Period Two 
[Member]

Period 
Three 

[Member]

 

( us-gaap:SegmentDomain )           
           
           
Shares Issued 2,000,000          
( us-gaap:SharesIssued )           
Stock option issed for purchase  2,000,000 2,000,000        
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee )           
Exercisable price stock optio issed for purchase   0.009        
( us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased )           
Conversion prine    0.05 0.01      
( us-gaap:SaleOfStockPricePerShare )           
Shares available for the purchase of directors      25,000,000     
( us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesPurchaseOfAssets )           
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XBRL Proof

Excercise price of Shares granted for the purchase of directors      0.01     
( us-gaap:DeferredCompensationArrangementWithIndividualExercisePrice )           
Proceeds fron sale of options       10,000,000 20,000,000 30,000,000  
( us-gaap:ProceedsFromStockOptionsExercised )           
Percentage of options vesting       0.25 0.25 0.50  
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardAwardVestingRightsPercentage )           
Amount owed to Fifth Third Bank          435,376
( us-gaap:AccountsPayableInterestBearingCurrentAndNoncurrent )           

(End Disclosure - Material Agreements and Transactions (Details Narrative))
 

Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative)
Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative) (Subsequent Event [Member], USD $) 12 Months Ended
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract )  
 Dec. 31, 2014
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis )  
  
( us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeDomain )  
Shares available for the purchase of directors 750,000
( us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee )  
Excercise price of Shares granted for the purchase of directors 0.01
( us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased )  
Maturity of fully-vested, non-statutory stock options P5Y
( us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 )  
Number of shares under Stock Option Plan, Minimum 10,000,000
( us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMinimum )  
Number of shares under Stock Option Plan, Maximum 50,000,000
( us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMaximum )  

(End Disclosure - Subsequent Events (Details Narrative))

Contexts
ID Period CIK Dimensions

From2014-01-01to2014-12-31 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2014-11-07 2014-11-07 0001102358  
AsOf2014-12-31 2014-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2013-12-31 2013-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2013-06-30 2013-06-30 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
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AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
RetainedEarningsMember

AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
RetainedEarningsMember

AsOf2012-12-30 2012-12-30 0001102358  
From2013-10-01to2013-12-31 2013-10-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-04-01to2014-06-30 2014-04-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358  
From2013-04-01to2013-06-30 2013-04-01 - 2013-06-30 0001102358  
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

ComprehensiveIncomeMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2012-12-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2012-12-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-06-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_TreasuryStockMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

TreasuryStockMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
From2014-01-01to2014-06-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-06-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_PatentsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:PatentsMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CustomerListsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:CustomerListsMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis: us-gaap:

ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_PatentsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:PatentsMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_CustomerListsMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis: us-

gaap:CustomerListsMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis: us-gaap:

ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember
From2014-10-01to2014-12-31 2014-10-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358  
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
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From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
RetainedEarningsMember

AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
RetainedEarningsMember

From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
ComprehensiveIncomeMember

AsOf2014-09-30_us-gaap_ComprehensiveIncomeMember 2014-09-30 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:
ComprehensiveIncomeMember

AsOf2013-09-30 2013-09-30 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-31 2012-12-31 0001102358  
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CommonStockMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

CommonStockMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember
From2013-01-01to2013-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2013-01-01 - 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_NoncontrollingInterestMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

NoncontrollingInterestMember
AsOf2012-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2012-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_RetainedEarningsMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

RetainedEarningsMember
AsOf2015-03-16 2015-03-16 0001102358  
AsOf2014-06-30 2014-06-30 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_SubsequentEventMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis: us-gaap:

SubsequentEventMember
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_CorporateMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis: us-gaap:

CorporateMember
AsOf2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
AsOf2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: 
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_MaximumMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MaximumMember
AsOf2013-11-11_us-gaap_MinimumMember 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MinimumMember
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2013-11-11 2013-11-11 0001102358  
From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-
gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember

2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:
ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember

From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-
gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember

2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:
ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember

From2013-10-12to2013-11-11_us-
gaap_ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember

2013-10-12 - 2013-11-11 0001102358 us-gaap:VestingAxis: us-gaap:
ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember

AsOf2011-03-31 2011-03-31 0001102358  
From2011-03-01to2011-03-31 2011-03-01 - 2011-03-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_custom_BlastGardMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_custom_HighComMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
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From2014-01-01to2014-12-
31_custom_HighComMember_custom_ThirtyfirstMayTwoThousandFourteenMember

2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
us-gaap:VestingAxis: 

From2014-01-01to2014-12-
31_custom_HighComMember_custom_FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember

2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 dei:LegalEntityAxis: 
us-gaap:VestingAxis: 

From2012-01-01to2012-12-31 2012-01-01 - 2012-12-31 0001102358  
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

WarrantMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

WarrantMember
AsOf2013-12-31_us-gaap_WarrantMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis: us-gaap:

WarrantMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_MaximumMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MaximumMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_MinimumMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:RangeAxis: us-gaap:MinimumMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_SalesRevenueNetMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis: us-gaap:

SalesRevenueNetMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_SalesRevenueNetMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis: us-gaap:

SalesRevenueNetMember
From2014-01-01to2014-12-31_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2014-01-01 - 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_DirectorMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis: us-gaap:DirectorMember
AsOf2014-12-31_us-gaap_CorporateMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis: us-gaap:

CorporateMember
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember 2014-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2013-12-31_custom_ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember 2013-12-31 0001102358 us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis: 
AsOf2014-03-12 2014-03-12 0001102358  
AsOf2014-03-31 2014-03-31 0001102358  

(End Contexts)
 

Elements

Element Data Type Period 
Type

Balance 
Type Custom

NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
RisksAndUncertaintiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
custom:AcquisitionDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Acquisition debt.  
custom:AcquisitionNoteForPurchaseOfAcerProductDesigns xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Acquisition note for purchase of acer product designs.  
custom:BlackscholesAssumptionsInArrivingAtFairValue nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —  Yes

 Blackscholes assumptions in arriving at fair value.  
custom:BlastGardMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteOneMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ConvertiblePromissoryNoteTwoMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:DerivativeLiabilityRemaining xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
 Derivative liability remaining.  
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custom:DocumentAndEntityInformationAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —  Yes 
(Auto)

 cquisition debt.  
custom:ExcercisePriceOfCorporationsCommonStock num:perShareItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:FairValueOfEmbeddedWarrants xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Fair value of embedded warrants.  
custom:FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFifteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:FirstJanuaryTwoThousandFourteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:GainOnContingentLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit  Yes
 Gain on contingent liability.  
custom:HighComMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:LessCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Less current.  
custom:Moulds xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Moulds.  
custom:NotesToFinancialStatementsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —  Yes 

(Auto)
 cquisition debt.  
custom:NumberOfCorporationsCommonStock xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:PrincipalAndAccruedInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Principal and accrued interest.  
custom:PriorLitigationMatterTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —  Yes

   
custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployees xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —  Yes
   
custom:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantedForEmployeesWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:SharesOfCommonStock xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —  Yes
 Shares of common stock.  
custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtAmounts xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit  Yes
 Stock issued for conversion of debt amounts.  
custom:StockIssuedForConversionOfDebtShares xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
 Stock issued for conversion of debt shares.  
custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsAmounts xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit  Yes
 Stock issued for exercise of warrants amounts.  
custom:StockIssuedForExerciseOfWarrantsShares xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —  Yes
 Stock issued for exercise of warrants shares.  
custom:TestRange xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Test range.  
custom:ThirtyfirstMayTwoThousandFourteenMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —  Yes
   
custom:TotalAmountDueToPrincipalCanadianStockholder xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit  Yes
 Total amount due to principal canadian stockholder.  
custom:UnamortizedDiscount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit  Yes
 Unamortized discount.  
dei:AmendmentFlag xbrli:booleanItemType  Duration  —   
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 If the value is true, then the document is an amendment to previously-filed/accepted document.  
dei:CurrentFiscalYearEndDate xbrli:gMonthDayItemType  Duration  —   
 End date of current fiscal year in the format --MM-DD.  
dei:DocumentFiscalPeriodFocus dei:fiscalPeriodItemType  Duration  —   
 This is focus fiscal period of the document report. For a first quarter 2006 quarterly report, which may also provide financial information from prior periods, the first fiscal quarter should be given as the fiscal period focus. Values: FY, Q1, Q2, Q3, Q4, 

H1, H2, M9, T1, T2, T3, M8, CY.
 

dei:DocumentFiscalYearFocus xbrli:gYearItemType  Duration  —   
 This is focus fiscal year of the document report in CCYY format. For a 2006 annual report, which may also provide financial information from prior periods, fiscal 2006 should be given as the fiscal year focus. Example: 2006.  
dei:DocumentPeriodEndDate xbrli:dateItemType  Duration  —   
 The end date of the period reflected on the cover page if a periodic report. For all other reports and registration statements containing historical data, it is the date up through which that historical data is presented. If there is no historical data in the 

report, use the filing date. The format of the date is CCYY-MM-DD.
 

dei:DocumentType dei:
submissionTypeItemType

 Duration  —   

 The type of document being provided (such as 10-K, 10-Q, 485BPOS, etc). The document type is limited to the same value as the supporting SEC submission type, or the word "Other".  
dei:EntityCentralIndexKey dei:

centralIndexKeyItemType
 Duration  —   

 A unique 10-digit SEC-issued value to identify entities that have filed disclosures with the SEC. It is commonly abbreviated as CIK.  
dei:EntityCommonStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Indicate number of shares or other units outstanding of each of registrant's classes of capital or common stock or other ownership interests, if and as stated on cover of related periodic report. Where multiple classes or units exist define each class/

interest by adding class of stock items such as Common Class A [Member], Common Class B [Member] or Partnership Interest [Member] onto the Instrument [Domain] of the Entity Listings, Instrument.
 

dei:EntityCurrentReportingStatus dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" whether registrants (1) have filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that registrants were required to file such 

reports), and (2) have been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. This information should be based on the registrant's current or most recent filing containing the related disclosure.
 

dei:EntityDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 All the names of the entities being reported upon in a document. Any legal structure used to conduct activities or to hold assets. Some examples of such structures are corporations, partnerships, limited liability companies, grantor trusts, and other 

trusts. This item does not include business and geographical segments which are included in the geographical or business segments domains.
 

dei:EntityFilerCategory dei:filerCategoryItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate whether the registrant is one of the following: (1) Large Accelerated Filer, (2) Accelerated Filer, (3) Non-accelerated Filer, (4) Smaller Reporting Company (Non-accelerated) or (5) Smaller Reporting Accelerated Filer. Definitions of these 

categories are stated in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. This information should be based on the registrant's current or most recent filing containing the related disclosure.
 

dei:EntityPublicFloat xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 State aggregate market value of voting and non-voting common equity held by non-affiliates computed by reference to price at which the common equity was last sold, or average bid and asked price of such common equity, as of the last business 

day of registrant's most recently completed second fiscal quarter. The public float should be reported on the cover page of the registrants form 10K.
 

dei:EntityRegistrantName xbrli:
normalizedStringItemType

 Duration  —   

 The exact name of the entity filing the report as specified in its charter, which is required by forms filed with the SEC.  
dei:EntityVoluntaryFilers dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" if the registrant is not required to file reports pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Act.  
dei:EntityWellKnownSeasonedIssuer dei:yesNoItemType  Duration  —   
 Indicate "Yes" or "No" if the registrant is a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act. Is used on Form Type: 10-K, 10-Q, 8-K, 20-F, 6-K, 10-K/A, 10-Q/A, 20-F/A, 6-K/A, N-CSR, N-Q, N-1A.  
dei:LegalEntityAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 The set of legal entities associated with a report.  
dei:TradingSymbol xbrli:

normalizedStringItemType
 Duration  —   

 Trading symbol of an instrument as listed on an exchange.  
us-gaap:AccountingPoliciesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AccountsPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of liabilities incurred (and for which invoices have typically been received) and payable to vendors for goods and services received that are used in an entity's business. Used to reflect the current portion of 

the liabilities (due within one year or within the normal operating cycle if longer).
 

us-gaap:AccountsPayableInterestBearingCurrentAndNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of obligations incurred and payable to vendors that bear interest at either a stated or an imputed rate.  
us-gaap:AccountsReceivableNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 For an unclassified balance sheet, the amount due from customers or clients for goods or services that have been delivered or sold in the normal course of business, reduced to their estimated net realizable fair value by an allowance established by 

the entity of the amount it deems uncertain of collection.
 

us-gaap:AccruedLiabilitiesCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of obligations incurred and payable, pertaining to costs that are statutory in nature, are incurred on contractual obligations, or accumulate over time and for which invoices have not yet been received or will 

not be rendered. Examples include taxes, interest, rent and utilities. Used to reflect the current portion of the liabilities (due within one year or within the normal operating cycle if longer).
 

us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapital xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
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 Excess of issue price over par or stated value of the entity's capital stock and amounts received from other transactions involving the entity's stock or stockholders. Includes adjustments to additional paid in capital. Some examples of such 
adjustments include recording the issuance of debt with a beneficial conversion feature and certain tax consequences of equity instruments awarded to employees. Use this element for the aggregate amount of additional paid-in capital associated 
with common and preferred stock. For additional paid-in capital associated with only common stock, use the element additional paid in capital, common stock. For additional paid-in capital associated with only preferred stock, use the element 
additional paid in capital, preferred stock.

 

us-gaap:AdditionalPaidInCapitalMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Excess of issue price over par or stated value of the entity's capital stock and amounts received from other transactions involving the entity's stock or stockholders.  
us-gaap:AdjustmentsToReconcileNetIncomeLossToCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AdvancePaymentsByBorrowersForTaxesAndInsurance xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying amount of accumulated prepayments received by financial institutions from borrowers for taxes (for example, property taxes) and insurance (for example, property and catastrophe) which will periodically be remitted to the appropriate 

governmental agency or vendor on behalf of the borrower.
 

us-gaap:AdvancesToAffiliate xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Long-Term advances receivable from a party that is affiliated with the reporting entity by means of direct or indirect ownership. This does not include advances to clients.  
us-gaap:AdvertisingCostsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for advertising costs. For those costs that cannot be capitalized, discloses whether such costs are expensed as incurred or the first period in which the advertising takes place. For direct response advertising costs that 
are capitalized, describes those assets and the accounting policy used, including a description of the qualifying activity, the types of costs capitalized and the related amortization period. An entity also may disclose its accounting policy for 
cooperative advertising arrangements.

 

us-gaap:AdvertisingRevenueCost xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Costs incurred and are directly related to generating advertising revenues.  
us-gaap:AmortizationOfDebtDiscountPremium xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of noncash expense included in interest expense to amortize debt discount and premium associated with the related debt instruments. Excludes amortization of financing costs. Alternate captions include noncash interest expense.  
us-gaap:Assets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all assets that are recognized. Assets are probable future economic benefits obtained or controlled by an entity as a result of past transactions or events.  
us-gaap:AssetsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all assets that are expected to be realized in cash, sold, or consumed within one year (or the normal operating cycle, if longer). Assets are probable future economic benefits obtained or 

controlled by an entity as a result of past transactions or events.
 

us-gaap:AssetsCurrentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:AssetsFairValueAdjustment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of addition (reduction) to the amount at which an asset could be incurred (settled) in a current transaction between willing parties.  
us-gaap:BasisOfAccountingPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for basis of accounting, or basis of presentation, used to prepare the financial statements (for example, US Generally Accepted Accounting Principles, Other Comprehensive Basis of Accounting, IFRS).  
us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionEquityInterestsIssuedOrIssuableNumberOfSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares of equity interests issued or issuable to acquire entity.  
us-gaap:BusinessAcquisitionPercentageOfVotingInterestsAcquired num:percentItemType  Instant  —   
 Percentage of voting equity interests acquired at the acquisition date in the business combination.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationContingentConsiderationLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liability recognized arising from contingent consideration in a business combination.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liabilities assumed at the acquisition date.  
us-gaap:BusinessCombinationRecognizedIdentifiableAssetsAcquiredAndLiabilitiesAssumedNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount recognized as of the acquisition date for the identifiable assets acquired in excess of (less than) the aggregate liabilities assumed.  
us-gaap:Cash xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general characteristics of demand deposits. Excludes cash and cash equivalents within disposal group and 

discontinued operation.
 

us-gaap:CashAcquiredFromAcquisition xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the acquisition of business during the period (for example, cash that was held by the acquired business).  
us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsAtCarryingValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general characteristics of demand deposits. Also includes short-term, highly liquid investments that are both 

readily convertible to known amounts of cash and so near their maturity that they present insignificant risk of changes in value because of changes in interest rates. Excludes cash and cash equivalents within disposal group and discontinued 
operation.

 

us-gaap:CashAndCashEquivalentsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   
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 Disclosure of accounting policy for cash and cash equivalents, including the policy for determining which items are treated as cash equivalents. Other information that may be disclosed includes (1) the nature of any restrictions on the entity's use of 
its cash and cash equivalents, (2) whether the entity's cash and cash equivalents are insured or expose the entity to credit risk, (3) the classification of any negative balance accounts (overdrafts), and (4) the carrying basis of cash equivalents (for 
example, at cost) and whether the carrying amount of cash equivalents approximates fair value.

 

us-gaap:CashPeriodIncreaseDecrease xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in cash. Cash is the amount of currency on hand as well as demand deposits with banks or financial institutions. Includes other kinds of accounts that have the general characteristics of demand deposits. Includes 

effect from exchange rate changes.
 

us-gaap:ClassOfWarrantOrRightOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of warrants or rights outstanding.  
us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:CommitmentsAndContingenciesDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for commitments and contingencies.  
us-gaap:CommonStockMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Stock that is subordinate to all other stock of the issuer.  
us-gaap:CommonStockOtherSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of shares of other common stock instruments held by shareholders, such as exchangeable shares. May be all or portion of the number of common shares authorized.  
us-gaap:CommonStockParOrStatedValuePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Face amount or stated value per share of common stock.  
us-gaap:CommonStockSharesAuthorized xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The maximum number of common shares permitted to be issued by an entity's charter and bylaws.  
us-gaap:CommonStockSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of common shares of an entity that have been sold or granted to shareholders (includes common shares that were issued, repurchased and remain in the treasury). These shares represent capital invested by the firm's shareholders 

and owners, and may be all or only a portion of the number of shares authorized. Shares issued include shares outstanding and shares held in the treasury.
 

us-gaap:CommonStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of shares of common stock outstanding. Common stock represent the ownership interest in a corporation.  
us-gaap:CommonStockValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Aggregate par or stated value of issued nonredeemable common stock (or common stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer). This item includes treasury stock repurchased by the entity. Note: elements for number of nonredeemable 

common shares, par value and other disclosure concepts are in another section within stockholders' equity.
 

us-gaap:CompensationRelatedCostsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for salaries, bonuses, incentive awards, postretirement and postemployment benefits granted to employees, including equity-based arrangements; discloses methodologies for measurement, and the bases for 
recognizing related assets and liabilities and recognizing and reporting compensation expense.

 

us-gaap:ComprehensiveIncomeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The change in equity (net assets) of a business enterprise during a period from transactions and other events and circumstances from non-owner sources. It includes all changes in equity during a period except those resulting from investments by 

owners and distributions to owners.
 

us-gaap:ComputerSoftwareIntangibleAssetMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Collection of computer programs and related data that provide instructions to a computer, for example, but not limited to, application program, control module or operating system, that perform one or more particular functions or tasks.  
us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskBenchmarkDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The denominator in a calculation of a disclosed concentration risk percentage.  
us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskByBenchmarkAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by benchmark of concentration risk.  
us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for any concentrations existing at the date of the financial statements that make an entity vulnerable to a reasonably possible, near-term, severe impact. This disclosure informs financial statement users about the general nature 
of the risk associated with the concentration, and may indicate the percentage of concentration risk as of the balance sheet date.

 

us-gaap:ConcentrationRiskPercentage1 num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 For an entity that discloses a concentration risk in relation to quantitative amount, which serves as the "benchmark" (or denominator) in the equation, this concept represents the concentration percentage derived from the division.  
us-gaap:ConsolidationPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy regarding (1) the principles it follows in consolidating or combining the separate financial statements, including the principles followed in determining the inclusion or exclusion of subsidiaries or other entities in the 
consolidated or combined financial statements and (2) its treatment of interests (for example, common stock, a partnership interest or other means of exerting influence) in other entities, for example consolidation or use of the equity or cost methods 
of accounting. The accounting policy may also address the accounting treatment for intercompany accounts and transactions, noncontrolling interest, and the income statement treatment in consolidation for issuances of stock by a subsidiary.

 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying amount of debt identified as being convertible into another form of financial instrument (typically the entity's common stock) as of the balance sheet date, which originally required full repayment 

more than twelve months after issuance or greater than the normal operating cycle of the company.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The portion of the carrying value of long-term convertible debt as of the balance sheet date that is scheduled to be repaid within one year or in the normal operating cycle if longer. Convertible debt is a financial instrument which can be exchanged for 

a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
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 Carrying amount of long-term convertible debt as of the balance sheet date, net of the amount due in the next twelve months or greater than the normal operating cycle, if longer. The debt is convertible into another form of financial instrument, 
typically the entity's common stock.

 

us-gaap:ConvertibleDebtTableTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of borrowings which can be exchanged for a specified number of another security at the option of the issuer or the holder. Disclosures include, but are not limited to, principal amount, amortized premium or discount, and amount of 
liability and equity components.

 

us-gaap:ConvertibleLongTermNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of long-term debt (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer) identified as Convertible Notes Payable, excluding current portion. Convertible Notes Payable is a 

written promise to pay a note which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another, related security, at the option of the issuer and the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying value as of the balance sheet date of a written promise to pay a note, initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer, which can be exchanged for a specified amount of one or 

more securities (typically common stock), at the option of the issuer or the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleNotesPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of the portion of long-term debt due within one year or the operating cycle if longer identified as Convertible Notes Payable. Convertible Notes Payable is a written promise to pay a note which can be 

exchanged for a specified amount of another, related security, at the option of the issuer and the holder.
 

us-gaap:ConvertibleSubordinatedDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, the carrying value of convertible subordinated debt, as of the balance sheet date, initially scheduled to be repaid after one year or beyond the normal operating cycle if longer. This form of debt can be 

exchanged for a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the holder, and places a lender in a lien position behind debt having a higher priority of repayment in liquidation of the entity's 
assets.

 

us-gaap:CorporateMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Component of an entity that usually provides financial, operational and administrative support and is considered an operating segment. Excludes intersegment elimination and reconciling items.  
us-gaap:CurrentIncomeTaxExpenseBenefit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of current income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to taxable income (loss) from continuing operations.  
us-gaap:CustomerDepositsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The current portion of money or property received from customers which is either to be returned upon satisfactory contract completion or applied to customer receivables in accordance with the terms of the contract or the understandings.  
us-gaap:CustomerListsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Information about customers such as their name and contact information; it may also be an extensive database that includes other information about the customers such as their order history and demographic information.  
us-gaap:DebtConversionConvertedInstrumentSharesIssued1 xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The number of shares issued in exchange for the original debt being converted in a noncash (or part noncash) transaction. "Part noncash" refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash receipts or payments in the period.  
us-gaap:DebtConversionOriginalDebtAmount1 xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of the original debt being converted in a noncash (or part noncash) transaction. "Part noncash" refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash receipts or cash payments in the period.  
us-gaap:DebtDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:DebtDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for information about short-term and long-term debt arrangements, which includes amounts of borrowings under each line of credit, note payable, commercial paper issue, bonds indenture, debenture issue, own-share lending 
arrangements and any other contractual agreement to repay funds, and about the underlying arrangements, rationale for a classification as long-term, including repayment terms, interest rates, collateral provided, restrictions on use of assets and 
activities, whether or not in compliance with debt covenants, and other matters important to users of the financial statements, such as the effects of refinancing and noncompliance with debt covenants.

 

us-gaap:DebtInstrumentInterestRateStatedPercentage num:percentItemType  Instant  —   
 Contractual interest rate for funds borrowed, under the debt agreement.  
us-gaap:DebtInstrumentUnamortizedDiscount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 The amount of debt discount that was originally recognized at the issuance of the instrument that has yet to be amortized.  
us-gaap:DebtPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for costs incurred to obtain or issue debt, the effects of refinancings, method of amortizing deferred financing costs and original issue discount, and classifications of debt on the balance sheet.  
us-gaap:DeferredCompensationArrangementWithIndividualExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The per share price that the individual must pay to acquire shares under the deferred compensation arrangement.  
us-gaap:DeferredPolicyAcquisitionCostsTableTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of the movement in deferred policy acquisition costs.  
us-gaap:DeferredSalesInducementsAmortizationExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The amount of deferred sales inducement costs charged against earnings during the period.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after allocation of valuation allowances of deferred tax asset attributable to deductible temporary differences and carryforwards.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsOperatingLossCarryforwards xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before allocation of valuation allowances of deferred tax asset attributable to deductible operating loss carryforwards.  
us-gaap:DeferredTaxAssetsValuationAllowance xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of deferred tax assets for which it is more likely than not that a tax benefit will not be realized.  
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us-gaap:Deposits xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The aggregate of all deposit liabilities held by the entity, including foreign and domestic, interest and noninterest bearing; may include demand deposits, saving deposits, Negotiable Order of Withdrawal (NOW) and time deposits among others.  
us-gaap:Depreciation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The amount of expense recognized in the current period that reflects the allocation of the cost of tangible assets over the assets' useful lives. Includes production and non-production related depreciation.  
us-gaap:DepreciationAndAmortization xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The current period expense charged against earnings on long-lived, physical assets not used in production, and which are not intended for resale, to allocate or recognize the cost of such assets over their useful lives; or to record the reduction in 

book value of an intangible asset over the benefit period of such asset; or to reflect consumption during the period of an asset that is not used in production.
 

us-gaap:DerivativeAssetFairValueGrossLiability xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value of liability associated with financial asset or other contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled by means outside the contract or delivery of an asset.  
us-gaap:DerivativeAssetsLiabilitiesAtFairValueNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Fair values as of the balance sheet date of the net amount of all assets and liabilities resulting from contracts that meet the criteria of being accounted for as derivative instruments.  
us-gaap:DerivativeGainLossOnDerivativeNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in the fair value of derivatives recognized in the income statement.  
us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value, after the effects of master netting arrangements, of a financial liability or contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled by means outside the contract or delivery of 

an asset. Includes liabilities not subject to a master netting arrangement and not elected to be offset.
 

us-gaap:DerivativeLiabilitiesNoncurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value, after the effects of master netting arrangements, of a financial liability or contract with one or more underlyings, notional amount or payment provision or both, and the contract can be net settled by means outside the contract or delivery of 

an asset, expected to be settled after one year or the normal operating cycle, if longer. Includes assets not subject to a master netting arrangement and not elected to be offset.
 

us-gaap:DerivativesAndFairValueTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for derivatives and fair value of assets and liabilities.  
us-gaap:DirectCostsOfHotels xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate direct costs incurred in operating leased, owned and other hotels.  
us-gaap:DirectorMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Person serving on the board of directors (who collectively have responsibility for governing the entity).  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareBasic num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The amount of net income (loss) for the period per each share of common stock or unit outstanding during the reporting period.  
us-gaap:EarningsPerShareDiluted num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 The amount of net income (loss) for the period available to each share of common stock or common unit outstanding during the reporting period and to each share or unit that would have been outstanding assuming the issuance of common shares 

or units for all dilutive potential common shares or units outstanding during the reporting period.
 

us-gaap:EarningsPerSharePolicyTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for computing basic and diluted earnings or loss per share for each class of common stock and participating security. Addresses all significant policy factors, including any antidilutive items that have been excluded 
from the computation and takes into account stock dividends, splits and reverse splits that occur after the balance sheet date of the latest reporting period but before the issuance of the financial statements.

 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateContinuingOperations num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of current income tax expense (benefit) and deferred income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to continuing operations.  
us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationAtFederalStatutoryIncomeTaxRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of domestic federal statutory tax rate applicable to pretax income (loss).  
us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationOtherReconcilingItemsPercent num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference, between reported income tax expense (benefit) and the expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to pretax income (loss) from continuing operations, 

that is attributable to tax exempt income, equity in earnings (loss) of an unconsolidated subsidiary, minority interest income (expense), tax holiday, disposition of a business, disposition of an asset, repatriation of foreign earnings, repatriation of 
foreign earnings jobs creation act of 2004, change in enacted tax rate, prior year income taxes, change in deferred tax asset valuation allowance, and other adjustments.

 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationStateAndLocalIncomeTaxes num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference between reported income tax expense (benefit) and expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to pretax income (loss) from continuing operations 

applicable to state and local income tax expense (benefit), net of federal tax expense (benefit).
 

us-gaap:EffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTaxCredits num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of the difference between reported income tax expense (benefit) and expected income tax expense (benefit) computed by applying the domestic federal statutory income tax rates to pretax income (loss) from continuing operations 

attributable to tax credits. Including, but not limited to, research credit, foreign tax credit, investment tax credit, and other tax credits.
 

us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMaximum xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Maximum number of shares to be repurchased in accordance with a policy to use treasury stock to satisfy share-award conversions.  
us-gaap:EmployeeServiceShareBasedCompensationEstimatedQuantityOfSharesToBeRepurchasedInFollowingPeriodMinimum xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Minimum number of shares to be repurchased in accordance with a policy to use treasury stock to satisfy share-award conversions.  
us-gaap:EmployeeStockOwnershipPlanESOPWeightedAveragePurchasePriceOfSharesPurchased num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average purchase price of capital shares purchased through an employee stock ownership plan.  
us-gaap:EquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:EquityComponentDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Components of equity are the parts of the total Equity balance including that which is allocated to common, preferred, treasury stock, retained earnings, etc.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedDividendRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Expected dividends to be paid to holders of the underlying shares or financial instruments (expressed as a percentage of the share or instrument's price).  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedTerm xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Period the instrument, asset or liability is expected to be outstanding, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsExpectedVolatilityRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Measure of dispersion, in percentage terms (for instance, the standard deviation or variance), for a given stock price.  
us-gaap:FairValueAssumptionsRiskFreeInterestRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Risk-free interest rate assumption used in valuing an instrument.  
us-gaap:FairValueMeasurementPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for fair value measurements of financial and non-financial assets, liabilities and instruments classified in shareholders' equity. Disclosures include, but are not limited to, how an entity that manages a group of financial 
assets and liabilities on the basis of its net exposure measures the fair value of those assets and liabilities.

 

us-gaap:FairValueOfFinancialInstrumentsPolicy nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for determining the fair value of financial instruments.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsAccumulatedAmortization xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Accumulated amount of amortization of assets, excluding financial assets and goodwill, lacking physical substance with a finite life.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsByMajorClassAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by major type or class of finite-lived intangible assets.  
us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsMajorClassNameDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The major class of finite-lived intangible asset (for example, patents, trademarks, copyrights, etc.) A major class is composed of intangible assets that can be grouped together because they are similar, either by their nature or by their use in the 

operations of a company.
 

us-gaap:FiniteLivedIntangibleAssetsNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after amortization of assets, excluding financial assets and goodwill, lacking physical substance with a finite life.  
us-gaap:FlightEquipmentAccumulatedDepreciation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The cumulative amount of depreciation (related to long-lived flight assets used in the entity's principle business operations, including owned aircraft and on capital lease, as well as capitalized improvements) that has been recognized in the income 

statement.
 

us-gaap:FurnitureAndFixturesGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated depreciation of equipment commonly used in offices and stores that have no permanent connection to the structure of a building or utilities. Examples include, but are not limited to, desks, chairs, tables, and bookcases.  
us-gaap:GainLossOnContractTermination xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Gain (loss) related to the termination of a contract between the parties. The termination may be due to many causes including early termination of a lease by a lessee, a breach of contract by one party, or a failure to perform.  
us-gaap:GainLossOnDispositionOfAssets1 xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of gain (loss) on sale or disposal of assets, including but not limited to property plant and equipment, intangible assets and equity in securities of subsidiaries or equity method investee.  
us-gaap:GainLossOnSaleOfDerivatives xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The difference between the book value and the sale price of options, swaps, futures, forward contracts, and other derivative instruments. This element refers to the gain (loss) included in earnings.  
us-gaap:GainLossRelatedToLitigationSettlement xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of gain (loss) recognized in settlement of litigation and insurance claims. Excludes claims within an insurance entity's normal claims settlement process.  
us-gaap:GeneralAndAdministrativeExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate total of expenses of managing and administering the affairs of an entity, including affiliates of the reporting entity, which are not directly or indirectly associated with the manufacture, sale or creation of a product or product line.  
us-gaap:Goodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after accumulated impairment loss of an asset representing future economic benefits arising from other assets acquired in a business combination that are not individually identified and separately recognized.  
us-gaap:GoodwillAndIntangibleAssetsDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:GrossProfit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Aggregate revenue less cost of goods and services sold or operating expenses directly attributable to the revenue generation activity.  
us-gaap:ImpairmentOrDisposalOfLongLivedAssetsPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for recognizing and measuring the impairment of long-lived assets. An entity also may disclose its accounting policy for long-lived assets to be sold. This policy excludes goodwill and intangible assets.  
us-gaap:IncomeLossFromContinuingOperationsBeforeIncomeTaxesExtraordinaryItemsNoncontrollingInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 This element represents the income or loss from continuing operations attributable to the economic entity which may also be defined as revenue less expenses from ongoing operations, after income or loss from equity method investments, but 

before income taxes, extraordinary items, and noncontrolling interest.
 

us-gaap:IncomeStatementAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by location in the income statement.  
us-gaap:IncomeStatementLocationDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Location in the income statement.  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for income taxes. Disclosures may include net deferred tax liability or asset recognized in an enterprise's statement of financial position, net change during the year in the total valuation allowance, approximate tax effect of each 
type of temporary difference and carryforward that gives rise to a significant portion of deferred tax liabilities and deferred tax assets, utilization of a tax carryback, and tax uncertainties information.

 

us-gaap:IncomeTaxExpenseBenefit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of current income tax expense (benefit) and deferred income tax expense (benefit) pertaining to continuing operations.  
us-gaap:IncomeTaxPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for income taxes, which may include its accounting policies for recognizing and measuring deferred tax assets and liabilities and related valuation allowances, recognizing investment tax credits, operating loss 
carryforwards, tax credit carryforwards, and other carryforwards, methodologies for determining its effective income tax rate and the characterization of interest and penalties in the financial statements.

 

us-gaap:IncomeTaxesPaidNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of cash paid during the current period to foreign, federal, state, and local authorities as taxes on income, net of any cash received during the current period as refunds for the overpayment of taxes.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in the aggregate amount of liabilities incurred (and for which invoices have typically been received) and payable to vendors for goods and services received that are used in an entity's business.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInAccountsReceivable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in amount due within one year (or one business cycle) from customers for the credit sale of goods and services.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInCustomerDeposits xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The increase (decrease) during the period in the amount of customer money held in customer accounts, including security deposits, collateral for a current or future transactions, initial payment of the cost of acquisition or for the right to enter into a 

contract or agreement.
 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInInventories xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in the aggregate value of all inventory held by the reporting entity, associated with underlying transactions that are classified as operating activities.  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOperatingCapitalAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingAssets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in other assets used in operating activities not separately disclosed in the statement of cash flows. May include changes in other current assets, other noncurrent assets, or a combination of other 

current and noncurrent assets.
 

us-gaap:IncreaseDecreaseInOtherOperatingLiabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The increase (decrease) during the reporting period in other liabilities used in operating activities not separately disclosed in the statement of cash flows. May include changes in other current liabilities, other noncurrent liabilities, or a combination of 

other current and noncurrent liabilities.
 

us-gaap:InsuredEventGainLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The excess or deficiency of insurance recoveries compared to the recorded loss incurred from an insured event (including a conversion of nonmonetary assets to monetary assets). An excess would occur from recovery of lost profits, and recoveries 

at current replacement cost less carrying amounts of assets that were damaged or destroyed. This element is (1) intended to be used whenever a relevant insurance event concept is needed and (2) moved to the portion of the income statement to 
correspond to the entity's classification as a component of operating results, nonoperating item, discontinued operations, or extraordinary item.

 

us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 The current portion of nonphysical assets, excluding financial assets, if these assets are classified into the current and noncurrent portions.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for all or part of the information related to intangible assets.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsGrossExcludingGoodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated amortization of intangible assets, excluding goodwill.  
us-gaap:IntangibleAssetsNetExcludingGoodwill xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts of all intangible assets, excluding goodwill, as of the balance sheet date, net of accumulated amortization and impairment charges.  
us-gaap:InterestExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of the cost of borrowed funds accounted for as interest expense.  
us-gaap:InterestPaid xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The amount of cash paid for interest during the period.  
us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:InventoryDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   
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 The entire disclosure for inventory. This may include, but is not limited to, the basis of stating inventory, the method of determining inventory cost, the major classes of inventory, and the nature of the cost elements included in inventory. If inventory is 
stated above cost, accrued net losses on firm purchase commitments for inventory and losses resulting from valuing inventory at the lower-of-cost-or-market may also be included. For LIFO inventory, may disclose the amount and basis for 
determining the excess of replacement or current cost over stated LIFO value and the effects of a LIFO quantities liquidation that impacts net income.

 

us-gaap:InventoryFinishedGoods xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of completed merchandise or goods expected to be sold within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Gross amount, as of the balance sheet date, of merchandise, goods, commodities, or supplies held for future sale or to be used in manufacturing, servicing or production process.  
us-gaap:InventoryNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after valuation and LIFO reserves of inventory expected to be sold, or consumed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for major classes of inventories, bases of stating inventories (for example, lower of cost or market), methods by which amounts are added and removed from inventory classes (for example, FIFO, LIFO, or average 
cost), loss recognition on impairment of inventories, and situations in which inventories are stated above cost. If inventory is carried at cost, this disclosure includes the nature of the cost elements included in inventory.

 

us-gaap:InventoryRawMaterials xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of raw materials expected to be sold, or consumed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:InventoryWorkInProcess xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before valuation and LIFO reserves of merchandise or goods in the production process expected to be completed within one year or operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:Investments xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all investments.  
us-gaap:LeaseAndRentalExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of rent expense incurred for leased assets, including but not limited to, furniture and equipment, that is not directly or indirectly associated with the manufacture, sale or creation of a product or product line.  
us-gaap:Liabilities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Sum of the carrying amounts as of the balance sheet date of all liabilities that are recognized. Liabilities are probable future sacrifices of economic benefits arising from present obligations of an entity to transfer assets or provide services to other 

entities in the future.
 

us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of liabilities and equity items, including the portion of equity attributable to noncontrolling interests, if any.  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesAndStockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Total obligations incurred as part of normal operations that are expected to be paid during the following twelve months or within one business cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:LiabilitiesCurrentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:LineOfCredit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The carrying value as of the balance sheet date of the current and noncurrent portions of long-term obligations drawn from a line of credit, which is a bank's commitment to make loans up to a specific amount. Examples of items that might be 

included in the application of this element may consist of letters of credit, standby letters of credit, and revolving credit arrangements, under which borrowings can be made up to a maximum amount as of any point in time conditional on satisfaction of 
specified terms before, as of and after the date of drawdowns on the line. Includes short-term obligations that would normally be classified as current liabilities but for which (a) postbalance sheet date issuance of a long term obligation to refinance 
the short term obligation on a long term basis, or (b) the enterprise has entered into a financing agreement that clearly permits the enterprise to refinance the short-term obligation on a long term basis and the following conditions are met (1) the 
agreement does not expire 

 

us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCapacityAvailableForTradePurchases xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The maximum amount of borrowing capacity under a line of credit that is available as of the balance sheet date for financing purchases of goods acquired for inventory or imminent delivery to a customer.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityCurrentBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of current borrowing capacity under the credit facility considering any current restrictions on the amount that could be borrowed (for example, borrowings may be limited by the amount of current assets), but without considering any amounts 

currently outstanding under the facility.
 

us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityFairValueOfAmountOutstanding xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Fair value of the amount outstanding under the credit facility.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityMaximumBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Maximum borrowing capacity under the credit facility without consideration of any current restrictions on the amount that could be borrowed or the amounts currently outstanding under the facility.  
us-gaap:LineOfCreditFacilityRemainingBorrowingCapacity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of borrowing capacity currently available under the credit facility (current borrowing capacity less the amount of borrowings outstanding).  
us-gaap:LiquidityDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for reporting when there is a substantial doubt about an entity's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time (generally a year from the balance sheet date). Disclose: (a) pertinent conditions 
and events giving rise to the assessment of substantial doubt about the entity's ability to continue as a going concern for a reasonable period of time, (b) the possible effects of such conditions and events, (c) management's evaluation of the 
significance of those conditions and events and any mitigating factors, (d) possible discontinuance of operations, (e) management's plans (including relevant prospective financial information), and (f) information about the recoverability or 
classification of recorded asset amounts or the amounts or classification of liabilities. If management's plans alleviate the substantial doubt about the entity's ability to continue as a going concern, disclosure of the principal conditions and events that 
initially raised the substa

 

us-gaap:LitigationSettlementAmount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of judgment or settlement awarded to (against) the entity in respect of litigation.  
us-gaap:LoansAndLeasesReceivableConsumerInstallmentAndRevolving xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
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 Amount before allowance of installment and revolving loans issued to individuals, including, but not limited to credit card, automobile, boat, student, durable home appliance loans. Includes deferred interest and fees, undisbursed portion of loan 
balance, unamortized costs and premiums and discounts from face amounts. Excludes loans and leases covered under loss sharing agreements.

 

us-gaap:LoansPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, aggregate carrying value as of the balance sheet date of loans payable (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer).  
us-gaap:LoansPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Carrying value as of the balance sheet date of portion of long-term loans payable due within one year or the operating cycle if longer.  
us-gaap:LoansReceivableNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount after allowance and deduction of deferred interest and fees, unamortized costs and premiums and discounts from face amounts, of loans and leases held in portfolio, including but not limited to, commercial and consumer loans. Includes 

loans held for sale. Excludes loans and leases covered under loss sharing agreements.
 

us-gaap:LongTermDebtCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of long-term debt, after unamortized discount or premium, scheduled to be repaid within one year or the normal operating cycle, if longer. Includes, but not limited to, notes payable, bonds payable, debentures, mortgage loans and 

commercial paper. Excludes capital lease obligations.
 

us-gaap:MaximumMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Upper limit of the provided range.  
us-gaap:MinimumMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Lower limit of the provided range.  
us-gaap:MinorityInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Total of all stockholders' equity (deficit) items, net of receivables from officers, directors, owners, and affiliates of the entity which is directly or indirectly attributable to that ownership interest in subsidiary equity which is not attributable to the parent 

(that is, noncontrolling interest, previously referred to as minority interest).
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from financing activities, including discontinued operations. Financing activity cash flows include obtaining resources from owners and providing them with a return on, and a return of, their investment; borrowing 

money and repaying amounts borrowed, or settling the obligation; and obtaining and paying for other resources obtained from creditors on long-term credit.
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInFinancingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from investing activities, including discontinued operations. Investing activity cash flows include making and collecting loans and acquiring and disposing of debt or equity instruments and property, plant, and 

equipment and other productive assets.
 

us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInInvestingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivities xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  —   
 Amount of cash inflow (outflow) from operating activities, including discontinued operations. Operating activity cash flows include transactions, adjustments, and changes in value not defined as investing or financing activities.  
us-gaap:NetCashProvidedByUsedInOperatingActivitiesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NetIncomeLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The portion of profit or loss for the period, net of income taxes, which is attributable to the parent.  
us-gaap:NetIncomeLossAttributableToNoncontrollingInterest xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Amount of Net Income (Loss) attributable to noncontrolling interest.  
us-gaap:NewAccountingPronouncementsPolicyPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy pertaining to new accounting pronouncements that may impact the entity's financial reporting. Includes, but is not limited to, quantification of the expected or actual impact.  
us-gaap:NoncashOrPartNoncashAcquisitionNoncashFinancialOrEquityInstrumentConsiderationRate num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Dividend or interest rate associated with the financial or equity instrument issued as noncash or part noncash consideration for a business or asset acquired. Noncash are transactions that affect recognized assets or liabilities but that do not result in 

cash receipts or cash payments. Part noncash refers to that portion of the transaction not resulting in cash receipts or cash payments.
 

us-gaap:NoncontrollingInterestMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 This element represents that portion of equity (net assets) in a subsidiary not attributable, directly or indirectly, to the parent. A noncontrolling interest is sometimes called a minority interest.  
us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NonmonetaryTransactionsDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for exchanges with other entities that involve principally nonmonetary assets or liabilities or relate to a transfer of nonmonetary assets for which the entity receives no assets in return.  
us-gaap:NonoperatingIncomeExpenseAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:NotesAndLoansPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Including the current and noncurrent portions, carrying value as of the balance sheet date of all notes and loans payable (with maturities initially due after one year or beyond the operating cycle if longer).  
us-gaap:NotesPayableCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Sum of the carrying values as of the balance sheet date of the portions of long-term notes payable due within one year or the operating cycle if longer.  
us-gaap:OperatingExpenses xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
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 Generally recurring costs associated with normal operations except for the portion of these expenses which can be clearly related to production and included in cost of sales or services. Includes selling, general and administrative expense.  
us-gaap:OperatingExpensesAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:OperatingIncomeLoss xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The net result for the period of deducting operating expenses from operating revenues.  
us-gaap:OperatingLeasesFutureMinimumPaymentsNextRollingTwelveMonths xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Amount of required minimum rental payments for operating leases having an initial or remaining non-cancelable lease term in excess of one year due in the next rolling twelve months following the latest balance sheet. For interim and annual periods 

when interim periods are reported on a rolling approach, from latest balance sheet date.
 

us-gaap:OrganizationConsolidationBasisOfPresentationBusinessDescriptionAndAccountingPoliciesTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for the general note to the financial statements for the reporting entity which may include, descriptions of the basis of presentation, business description, significant accounting policies, consolidations, reclassifications, new 
pronouncements not yet adopted and changes in accounting principles.

 

us-gaap:OtherExpenses xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 This element represents a sum total of expenses not separately reflected on the income statement for the period.  
us-gaap:OtherNoncashIncomeExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Other income (expense) included in net income that results in no cash inflows or outflows in the period. Includes noncash adjustments to reconcile net income (loss) to cash provided by (used in) operating activities that are not separately disclosed.  
us-gaap:PatentsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Exclusive legal right granted by the government to the owner of the patent to exploit an invention or a process for a period of time specified by law.  
us-gaap:PaymentsToAcquireOilAndGasPropertyAndEquipment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The cash outflow to purchase long lived physical asset for use in the normal oil and gas operations and to purchase mineral interests in oil and gas properties not intended for resale.  
us-gaap:PreconfirmationEquipment xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of equipment at the balance sheet date before fresh-start adjustments.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockParOrStatedValuePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Face amount or stated value per share of preferred stock nonredeemable or redeemable solely at the option of the issuer.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesAuthorized xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The maximum number of nonredeemable preferred shares (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) permitted to be issued by an entity's charter and bylaws.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Total number of nonredeemable preferred shares (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) issued to shareholders (includes related preferred shares that were issued, repurchased, and remain in the treasury). May be all or 

portion of the number of preferred shares authorized. Excludes preferred shares that are classified as debt.
 

us-gaap:PreferredStockSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Aggregate share number for all nonredeemable preferred stock (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer) held by stockholders. Does not include preferred shares that have been repurchased.  
us-gaap:PreferredStockValue xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 Aggregate par or stated value of issued nonredeemable preferred stock (or preferred stock redeemable solely at the option of the issuer). This item includes treasury stock repurchased by the entity. Note: elements for number of nonredeemable 

preferred shares, par value and other disclosure concepts are in another section within stockholders' equity.
 

us-gaap:PrepaidExpenseAndOtherAssetsCurrent xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount of asset related to consideration paid in advance for costs that provide economic benefits in future periods, and amount of other assets that are expected to be realized or consumed within one year or the normal operating cycle, if longer.  
us-gaap:ProceedsFromConvertibleDebt xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow from the issuance of a long-term debt instrument which can be exchanged for a specified amount of another security, typically the entity's common stock, at the option of the issuer or the holder.  
us-gaap:ProceedsFromNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow from a borrowing supported by a written promise to pay an obligation.  
us-gaap:ProceedsFromStockOptionsExercised xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the amount received from holders exercising their stock options. This item inherently excludes any excess tax benefit, which the entity may have realized and reported separately.  
us-gaap:ProceedsFromWarrantExercises xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The cash inflow associated with the amount received from holders exercising their stock warrants.  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for long-lived, physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, accounting policies and methodology, roll forwards, depreciation, depletion and amortization 
expense, including composite depreciation, accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization expense, useful lives and method used, income statement disclosures, assets held for sale and public utility disclosures.

 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentEstimatedUsefulLives xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Describes the periods of time over which an entity anticipates to receive utility from its property, plant and equipment (that is, the periods of time over which an entity allocates the initial cost of its property, plant and equipment).  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentGross xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount before accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Examples include, but are not limited to, land, buildings, machinery and equipment, office 

equipment, and furniture and fixtures.
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
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 Amount after accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business to produce goods and services and not intended for resale. Examples include, but are not limited to, land, buildings, 
machinery and equipment, office equipment, and furniture and fixtures.

 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentNetExcludingCapitalLeasedAssets xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 Amount, net of accumulated depreciation, depletion and amortization, of long-lived physical assets excluding assets held under lease agreements used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Examples include, but are not 

limited to, land, buildings, machinery and equipment, office equipment, furniture and fixtures, and computer equipment.
 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentOtherNet xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Debit   
 The net amount of capitalized assets classified as property, plant and equipment not otherwise defined in the taxonomy.  
us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for long-lived, physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, basis of assets, depreciation and depletion methods used, including composite 
deprecation, estimated useful lives, capitalization policy, accounting treatment for costs incurred for repairs and maintenance, capitalized interest and the method it is calculated, disposals and impairments.

 

us-gaap:PropertyPlantAndEquipmentTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of physical assets used in the normal conduct of business and not intended for resale. Includes, but is not limited to, balances by class of assets, depreciation and depletion expense and method used, including composite 
depreciation, and accumulated deprecation.

 

us-gaap:RangeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by range, including, but not limited to, upper and lower bounds.  
us-gaap:RangeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Extent of variation, for example, but not limited to, upper and lower bounds.  
us-gaap:RepaymentsOfNotesPayable xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 The cash outflow for a borrowing supported by a written promise to pay an obligation.  
us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpense xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate costs incurred (1) in a planned search or critical investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge with the hope that such knowledge will be useful in developing a new product or service, a new process or technique, or in bringing 

about a significant improvement to an existing product or process; or (2) to translate research findings or other knowledge into a plan or design for a new product or process or for a significant improvement to an existing product or process whether 
intended for sale or the entity's use, during the reporting period charged to research and development projects, including the costs of developing computer software up to the point in time of achieving technological feasibility, and costs allocated in 
accounting for a business combination to in-process projects deemed to have no alternative future use.

 

us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpenseMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Primary financial statement caption in which the reported facts about research and development expense have been included.  
us-gaap:ResearchAndDevelopmentExpensePolicy nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for costs it has incurred (1) in a planned search or critical investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge with the hope that such knowledge will be useful in developing a new product or service, a new process or 
technique, or in bringing about a significant improvement to an existing product or process; or (2) to translate research findings or other knowledge into a plan or design for a new product or process or for a significant improvement to an existing 
product or process.

 

us-gaap:RetainedEarningsAccumulatedDeficit xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
 The cumulative amount of the reporting entity's undistributed earnings or deficit.  
us-gaap:RetainedEarningsMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 The cumulative amount of the reporting entity's undistributed earnings or deficit.  
us-gaap:RevenueRecognitionPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for revenue recognition. If the entity has different policies for different types of revenue transactions, the policy for each material type of transaction is generally disclosed. If a sales transaction has multiple element 
arrangements (for example, delivery of multiple products, services or the rights to use assets) the disclosure may indicate the accounting policy for each unit of accounting as well as how units of accounting are determined and valued. The disclosure 
may encompass important judgment as to appropriateness of principles related to recognition of revenue. The disclosure also may indicate the entity's treatment of any unearned or deferred revenue that arises from the transaction.

 

us-gaap:Revenues xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of revenue recognized from goods sold, services rendered, insurance premiums, or other activities that constitute an earning process. Includes, but is not limited to, investment and interest income before deduction of interest expense when 

recognized as a component of revenue, and sales and trading gain (loss).
 

us-gaap:SaleOfStockPricePerShare num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Per share amount received by subsidiary or equity investee for each share of common stock issued or sold in the stock transaction.  
us-gaap:SalesRevenueNetMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Revenue from sale of goods and services rendered, in the normal course of business, after sales returns and allowances, and sales discounts, when it serves as a benchmark in a concentration of risk calculation.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfAccountsNotesLoansAndFinancingReceivableTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of the various types of trade accounts and notes receivable and for each the gross carrying value, allowance, and net carrying value as of the balance sheet date. Presentation is categorized by current, noncurrent and unclassified 
receivables.

 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfDividendsPayableTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of all or some of the information related to dividends declared, but not paid, as of the financial reporting date.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfEffectiveIncomeTaxRateReconciliationTableTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of the reconciliation using percentage or dollar amounts of the reported amount of income tax expense attributable to continuing operations for the year to the amount of income tax expense that would result from applying 
domestic federal statutory tax rates to pretax income from continuing operations.
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us-gaap:ScheduleOfIntangibleAssetsAndGoodwillTableTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of goodwill and intangible assets, which may be broken down by segment or major class.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfInventoryNoncurrentTableTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of inventories not expected to be converted to cash, sold or exchanged within the normal operating cycle including inventoried costs relating to long-term contracts or programs.  
us-gaap:ScheduleOfLineOfCreditFacilitiesTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of short-term or long-term contractual arrangements with lenders, including letters of credit, standby letters of credit, and revolving credit arrangements, under which borrowings can be made up to maximum amount as of any point 
in time conditional on satisfaction of specified terms before, as of and after the date of drawdowns on the line.

 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfShareBasedCompensationStockOptionsActivityTableTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of the number and weighted-average exercise prices (or conversion ratios) for share options (or share units) that were outstanding at the beginning and end of the year, vested and expected to vest, exercisable or convertible at 
the end of the year, and the number of share options or share units that were granted, exercised or converted, forfeited, and expired during the year.

 

us-gaap:ScheduleOfStockholdersEquityNoteWarrantsOrRightsTextBlock nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Tabular disclosure of warrants or rights issued. Warrants and rights outstanding are derivative securities that give the holder the right to purchase securities (usually equity) from the issuer at a specific price within a certain time frame. Warrants are 
often included in a new debt issue to entice investors by a higher return potential. The main difference between warrants and call options is that warrants are issued and guaranteed by the company, whereas options are exchange instruments and 
are not issued by the company. Also, the lifetime of a warrant is often measured in years, while the lifetime of a typical option is measured in months. Disclose the title of issue of securities called for by warrants and rights outstanding, the aggregate 
amount of securities called for by warrants and rights outstanding, the date from which the warrants or rights are exercisable, and the price at which the warrant or right is exercisable.

 

us-gaap:SegmentDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Components of an entity that engage in business activities from which they may earn revenue and incur expenses, including transactions with other components of the same entity.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 The aggregate amount of noncash, equity-based employee remuneration. This may include the value of stock or unit options, amortization of restricted stock or units, and adjustment for officers' compensation. As noncash, this element is an add 

back when calculating net cash generated by operating activities using the indirect method.
 

us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsGrantsInPeriodIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards granted. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsNonvestedIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards not vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:
ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerms

xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   

 Weighted average remaining contractual term for equity-based awards excluding options, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsVestedInPeriodIntrinsicValue num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Per share weighted average intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardMaximumNumberOfSharesPerEmployee xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The highest quantity of shares an employee can purchase under the plan per period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableNumber xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of shares into which fully or partially vested stock options outstanding as of the balance sheet date can be currently converted under the option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 The weighted-average price as of the balance sheet date at which grantees can acquire the shares reserved for issuance on vested portions of options outstanding and currently exercisable under the stock option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresAndExpirationsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average price of options that were either forfeited or expired.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsForfeituresInPeriod xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The number of shares under options that were cancelled during the reporting period as a result of occurrence of a terminating event specified in contractual agreements pertaining to the stock option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodGross xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Gross number of share options (or share units) granted during the period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingNumber xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of options outstanding, including both vested and non-vested options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 Weighted average price at which grantees can acquire the shares reserved for issuance under the stock option plan.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestOutstandingWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Instant  —   
 As of the balance sheet date, the weighted-average exercise price for outstanding stock options that are fully vested or expected to vest.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisesInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average price at which option holders acquired shares when converting their stock options into shares.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationArrangementsByShareBasedPaymentAwardOptionsGrantsInPeriodWeightedAverageExercisePrice num:perShareItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average per share amount at which grantees can acquire shares of common stock by exercise of options.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheOneMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
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 First portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheThreeMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Third portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationAwardTrancheTwoMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Second portion of share-based compensation award differentiated by a particular vesting feature, including, but not limited to, performance measure or service period.  
us-gaap:ShareBasedCompensationSharesAuthorizedUnderStockOptionPlansExercisePriceRangeNumberOfExercisableOptions xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of shares reserved for issuance pertaining to the outstanding exercisable stock options as of the balance sheet date in the customized range of exercise prices for which the market and performance vesting condition has been satisfied.  
us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardAwardVestingRightsPercentage num:percentItemType  Duration  —   
 Percentage of vesting of share-based compensation awards.  
us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardEquityInstrumentsOtherThanOptionsAggregateIntrinsicValueVested xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Debit   
 Intrinsic value of equity-based compensation awards vested. Excludes stock and unit options.  
us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1 xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average remaining contractual term for vested portions of options outstanding and currently exercisable or convertible, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and 

thirteen days.
 

us-gaap:SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsOutstandingWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm2 xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   
 Weighted average remaining contractual term for option awards outstanding, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and thirteen days.  
us-gaap:
SharebasedCompensationArrangementBySharebasedPaymentAwardOptionsVestedAndExpectedToVestExercisableWeightedAverageRemainingContractualTerm1

xbrli:durationItemType  Duration  —   

 Weighted average remaining contractual term for fully vested and expected to vest options that are exercisable or convertible, in 'PnYnMnDTnHnMnS' format, for example, 'P1Y5M13D' represents the reported fact of one year, five months, and 
thirteen days.

 

us-gaap:SharesIssued xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 Number of shares of stock issued as of the balance sheet date, including shares that had been issued and were previously outstanding but which are now held in the treasury.  
us-gaap:ShippingAndHandlingCostPolicyTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for the classification of shipping and handling costs, including whether the costs are included in cost of sales or included in other income statement accounts. If shipping and handling fees are significant and are not 
included in cost of sales, disclosure includes both the amounts of such costs and the line item on the income statement which includes such costs.

 

us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by type of short-term debt arrangement.  
us-gaap:ShortTermDebtTypeDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Type of short-term debt arrangement, such as notes, line of credit, commercial paper, asset-based financing, project financing, letter of credit financing.  
us-gaap:StatementBusinessSegmentsAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by business segments.  
us-gaap:StatementEquityComponentsAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by component of equity.  
us-gaap:StatementLineItems xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Line items represent financial concepts included in a table. These concepts are used to disclose reportable information associated with domain members defined in one or many axes to the table.  
us-gaap:StatementOfCashFlowsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StatementOfFinancialPositionAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StatementOfStockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StatementTable xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Schedule reflecting a Statement of Income, Statement of Cash Flows, Statement of Financial Position, Statement of Shareholders' Equity and Other Comprehensive Income, or other statement as needed.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesIssuedForServices xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares issued in lieu of cash for services contributed to the entity. Number of shares includes, but is not limited to, shares issued for services contributed by vendors and founders.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesPurchaseOfAssets xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of shares of stock issued during the period as part of a transaction to acquire assets that do not qualify as a business combination.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodSharesStockOptionsExercised xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of share options (or share units) exercised during the current period.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueIssuedForServices xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Value of stock issued in lieu of cash for services contributed to the entity. Value of the stock issued includes, but is not limited to, services contributed by vendors and founders.  
us-gaap:StockIssuedDuringPeriodValueShareBasedCompensation xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Value of stock (or other type of equity) issued during the period as a result of any equity-based compensation plan other than an employee stock ownership plan (ESOP), net of stock value of such awards forfeited. Stock issued could result from the 

issuance of restricted stock, the exercise of stock options, stock issued under employee stock purchase plans, and/or other employee benefit plans.
 

us-gaap:StockholdersEquity xbrli:monetaryItemType  Instant  Credit   
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 Total of all stockholders' equity (deficit) items, net of receivables from officers, directors, owners, and affiliates of the entity which are attributable to the parent. The amount of the economic entity's stockholders' equity attributable to the parent 
excludes the amount of stockholders' equity which is allocable to that ownership interest in subsidiary equity which is not attributable to the parent (noncontrolling interest, minority interest). This excludes temporary equity and is sometimes called 
permanent equity.

 

us-gaap:StockholdersEquityAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:StockholdersEquityNoteDisclosureTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for shareholders' equity comprised of portions attributable to the parent entity and noncontrolling interest, including other comprehensive income. Includes, but is not limited to, balances of common stock, preferred stock, 
additional paid-in capital, other capital and retained earnings, accumulated balance for each classification of other comprehensive income and amount of comprehensive income.

 

us-gaap:SubsequentEventMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Identifies event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventTypeDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Event that occurred after the balance sheet date but before financial statements are issued or available to be issued.  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:SubsequentEventsTextBlock nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 The entire disclosure for significant events or transactions that occurred after the balance sheet date through the date the financial statements were issued or the date the financial statements were available to be issued. Examples include: the sale 
of a capital stock issue, purchase of a business, settlement of litigation, catastrophic loss, significant foreign exchange rate changes, loans to insiders or affiliates, and transactions not in the ordinary course of business.

 

us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowElementsAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:SupplementalCashFlowInformationAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
  
us-gaap:TemporaryEquitySharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Instant  —   
 The number of securities classified as temporary equity that have been issued and are held by the entity's shareholders. Securities outstanding equals securities issued minus securities held in treasury. Temporary equity is a security with redemption 

features that are outside the control of the issuer, is not classified as an asset or liability in conformity with GAAP, and is not mandatorily redeemable. Includes any type of security that is redeemable at a fixed or determinable price or on a fixed or 
determinable date or dates, is redeemable at the option of the holder, or has conditions for redemption which are not solely within the control of the issuer. If convertible, the issuer does not control the actions or events necessary to issue the 
maximum number of shares that could be required to be delivered under the conversion option if the holder exercises the option to convert the stock to another class of equity. If the security is a warrant or a rights issue, the warrant or rights issue is 
considered to 

 

us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by title of individual or nature of relationship to individual or group of individuals.  
us-gaap:TitleOfIndividualWithRelationshipToEntityDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Title of individual, or nature of relationship to individual or group of individuals.  
us-gaap:TradeAndOtherAccountsReceivablePolicy nonnum:

textBlockItemType
 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for trade and other accounts receivables. This disclosure may include the basis at which such receivables are carried in the entity's statements of financial position (for example, net realizable value), how the entity 
determines the level of its allowance for doubtful accounts, when impairments, charge-offs or recoveries are recognized, and the entity's income recognition policies for such receivables, including its treatment of related fees and costs, its treatment 
of premiums, discounts or unearned income, when accrual of interest is discontinued, how the entity records payments received on nonaccrual receivables and its policy for resuming accrual of interest on such receivables. If the enterprise holds a 
large number of similar loans, disclosure may include the accounting policy for the anticipation of prepayments and significant assumptions underlying prepayment estimates for amortization of premiums, discounts, and nonrefundable fees and costs.

 

us-gaap:TreasuryStockMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Shares of an entity that have been repurchased by the entity. This stock has no voting rights and receives no dividends. Note that treasury stock may be recorded at its total cost or separately as par (or stated) value and additional paid in capital. 

Classified within stockholders' equity if nonredeemable or redeemable solely at the option of the issuer. Classified within temporary equity if redemption is outside the control of the issuer.
 

us-gaap:UseOfEstimates nonnum:
textBlockItemType

 Duration  —   

 Disclosure of accounting policy for the use of estimates in the preparation of financial statements in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles.  
us-gaap:ValuationAllowanceDeferredTaxAssetChangeInAmount xbrli:monetaryItemType  Duration  Credit   
 Amount of increase (decrease) in the valuation allowance for a specified deferred tax asset.  
us-gaap:VestingAxis xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
 Information by vesting schedule for share-based compensation.  
us-gaap:VestingDomain nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Vesting schedule for share-based compensation.  
us-gaap:WarrantMember nonnum:domainItemType  Duration  —   
 Security that gives the holder the right to purchase shares of stock in accordance with the terms of the instrument, usually upon payment of a specified amount.  
us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfDilutedSharesOutstanding xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 The average number of shares or units issued and outstanding that are used in calculating diluted EPS or earnings per unit (EPU), determined based on the timing of issuance of shares or units in the period.  
us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingAbstract xbrli:stringItemType  Duration  —   
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us-gaap:WeightedAverageNumberOfSharesOutstandingBasic xbrli:sharesItemType  Duration  —   
 Number of [basic] shares or units, after adjustment for contingently issuable shares or units and other shares or units not deemed outstanding, determined by relating the portion of time within a reporting period that common shares or units have 

been outstanding to the total time in that period.
 

Total Elements  354
Total Non-Abstract Elements  276

Total Extension Elements  33
Percent Extended  9%

Percent Extended (excluding abstracts)  11%
Total Facts  498

(End Elements)
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